# **Loughridge Cemetery**

Pronounced "Lotheridge"

# September 16, 2018-Paul V. Isbell

Only Loughridge "Laughridge" names in my book, page 3479, in St. Francis Co., Arkansas

Loughridge, John 1834 Tax Records

Loughridge, N. C., Mrs. b.1815 d.1879-HofH:-1870 Census c/o John and Donna Horton-668 SFC 442 Forrest City, AR 72335-7536 870-633-1238

Loughridge, N. C., Miss b.1845-Daughter:1870 Census

Loughridge, Robert E. b.1839-Son:-1870 Census

Loughridge, Nancy C.-315-Administrators: J. P. Keathley & J. L. McDaniel & John M. Davis-18791017-Died Oct.17,1879--\$6,000 Value-Forrest City, Ark. [Note: Would believe they would be buried here in this Cemetery, but no records found]

# **Contacts:**

c/o John and Donna Horton-668 SFC 442 Forrest City, AR 72335-7536 870-633-1238

# **Index:451 Have Tombstones-238 Obituarys-598 Burials**

001-Acree, Nema Jesse Baucum, Mrs.
td.2005 Obit, 11
002-Acuff, Walter Silas "Loyd" td.1977, 12
003-Adamson, Ernest Edward, Jr. td.1992
<b>Obit</b> , 12
004-Adamson, Jack Roger td.2010 Obit, 12
005-Adare, Delia Snowden, Mrs. td.1906
<b>Obit</b> , 13
006-Adare, John Lafayette td.1899
Goodspeed's Bio, 13
007- <b>Alexander, Mary d.1826</b> , 14
008- <b>Alexander, T. H. td.1872</b> , 14

009-Alice, Carrie Bell Dunavin, Mrs.
td.1978, 14
010-Alice, Ruth Ann Infant td.1943, 14
011- <b>Alice, Sidney E., Sr. td.1994</b> , 14
012-Alice, Sidney E., Jr. td.2008 Obit, 14
013-Alsup, Alden James Infant td.2011
<b>Obit</b> , 15
014- <b>Altman, Oscar D. td.1979</b> , 15
015-Anderson, James P. td.1905 Obit, 15
016-Andrews, Darrel Wayne td.2016 Obit,
16
017-Andrews, Lee Anna, Mrs. td.2013 Obit
16

- 018-Armstrong, Joe d.1935, 17
- 019-Atkins, Dorothy Lucille Dennis, Mrs. td.2005 Obit. 17
- 020-Atkins, Dorothy Yvonne td.2005 Obit,
- 021-Atkins, Jerry Wayne td.2013 Obit Vietnam Vet. 18
- 022-Atkins, Julia Ann, Mrs. td.2012 Obit, 18
- 023-Atkins, Virgil Mabry td.2006 Obit WW II Vet. 19
- 024-Aunspaugh, Mildred Hasting, Mrs. d.2018 Obit, 19
- 025-Aunspaugh, William A. d.1973, 20
- 026-Ball, Charles Edward td.2007 Obit Korean Vet, 20
- 027-Ball Joseph Pugh "Joey" td.2005 Obit,
- 028-Barkley, Ginger Willard, Mrs. d.2014 Obit, 21
- 029-Baskins, Donald G. d.2016 Obit, 21
- 030-Baskins, Forrest William, Sr. td.2006 Obit, 22
- 031-Baskins, Forrest William, Jr. td.2002 Obit, 22
- 032-Baskins, Jayne McGurie, Mrs. td.2013 Obit, 23
- 033-Baskins, Pauline Huey, Mrs. td.2013 Obit, 23
- 034-Baucum, Elvis E. d.1996, 24
- 035-Baucum, Elvis R. "Pete" td.1992 Obit,
- 036-Baucum, Eva Clytee m.Hall, Mrs. td.1998, 24
- 037-Baxter, Lee td.1887, 25
- 038-Baxter, William H. td.1879, 25
- 039-Beck, Susan Ruth Burson, Mrs. d.1873, 25
- 040-Belcher, Jacob Elihu d.2014 Obit, 25
- 041-Bernard, Jim d.1913, 26
- 042-Beshears, Charles Hershell td.1982, 26
- 043-Beshears, Jacklyn "Jackie" Brown, Mrs. td.2016 Obit, 26
- 044-Blake, Addie Geneva Powell, Mrs. td.1990, 26

- 045-Blake, Samuel E. td.1986, 27
- 046-Blake, Stephen td.2008 Obit, 27
- 047-Boggan, Bryan H. td.1970, 27
- 048-Borden, Alfred G. td.2007 Obit, 27
- 049-Borden, Edgar William, Sr. td.1986, 28
- 050-Borden, Edgar William, Jr. td.2000 Obit, 28
- 051-Borden, George Lee td.1996, 28
- 052-Borden, Judy Ann Kelso, Mrs. td.2017, 28
- 053-Borden, Mattie Yvonne, Mrs. td.1984,
- 054-Boren, Richard V. d.2009 Obit, 29
- 055-Brawner, Beulah Hamilton Mrs. td.2004 Obit, 29
- 056-Brawner, Everette Lee td.2002 Obit, 30
- 057-Brawner, Grady Eugene td.2004 Obit, 30
- 058-**Brewer, Edna d.1913**, 30
- 059-Briggs, Wilborn Logan Child td.1850, 30
- 060-Briggs, Willie W. Child td.1878, 31
- 061-Brinkmeyer, Willis Robert d.2013 Obit, 31
- 062-Brisco, Buford "Tony" d.2010 Obit, 31
- 063-Brisco, Mervin Dale td.2005 Vet, 31
- 064-Burns, Lawrence, Jr. td.2012 Korean Vet. 31
- 065-Burns, Lottie "Ollie" Faye m.Davis, Mrs. td.2012 Obit, 32
- 066-Burton, Timothy Ray "Tim" td.2018
  Obit, 32
- 067-Bynum, Bob Lee td.1975, 33
- 068-Bynum, Sarah Jane Dill, Mrs. td.2014 Obit. 33
- 069-**Byrd, Jerry td.1985**, 33
- 070-Cagley, Don Michael td.2001, 33
- 071-Caldwell, Amanda Christian "Piety"McCuistion, Mrs. td.1888, 34
- 072-Caldwell, William Warren d.1864 Goodspeed's Bio, 34
- 073-Callahan, Gary Alan td.2007 Obit Vietnam Vet, 34
- 074-Callahan, Vera Claudette d.2010, 35
- 075-Camp, Anna H., Mrs. td.1988, 35

- 076-Camp, James E. td.1999, 35
- 077-Cano, Guadalupe Salinas td.2001 Obit WW II/Korean Vet, 35
- 078-Casbeer, Arreneah H. Grant, Mrs. d.1912 Obit, 36
- 079-Casbeer, Clara May Infant td.1894, 36
- 080-Casbeer, Martha A. May, Mrs. td.1868, 36
- 081-Casbeer, Richard H. td.1891, 36
- 082-Casbeer, Sallie E., Miss td.1908, 37
- 083-Casbeer, Thomas Matthew, Jr. td.1872 Goodspeed's Bio, 37
- 084-Christian, Catherine Blair "Kay" McDonough, Mrs. d.1993 Obit, 38
- 085-Christian, Dennis F. td.1987, 38
- 086-Christian, Gary Allen td.1986, 38
- 087-Christian, James Edward td.1956, 38
- 088-Christian, Lela Mai Puckett, Mrs. td.2002 Obit, 39
- 089-Christian, William Frederick d.2000 Obit WW II Vet, 39
- 090-Clark, Amos W. td.1991 Obit, 40
- 091-Clark, Annie Lou Dill, Mrs. td.2002 Obit, 40
- 092-Clark, J. K. P. d.1913 CSA Vet, 41
- 093-Clark, James Paul "Jamie" td.2004 Obit, 41
- 094-Clark, James Polk II td.1947, 41
- 095-Clark, James Polk, Jr. td.1984 WW II Vet, 42
- 096-Clark, John Logan td.2007 Obit WW II Vet. 42
- 097-Clark, Tidy Belle Milton, Mrs. td.1944,
- 098-Clark, Tommye C. Polk, Mrs. td.2007 Obit, 43
- 099-Clark, Toye Jones, Mrs. td.1993 Obit,
- 100-Clegg, James Houston td.1996, 44
- 101-Clegg, Opal Elizabeth, Mrs. td.1992 Obit, 44
- 102-Clifft, Erastus td.1972, 44
- 103-Clifft, Rachel Caroline Baker, Mrs. td.1921, 44

- 104-Clifft, Robert "Bob" td.1921, 45
- 105-Cofield, Jimmy Lee "J. L." td.1990 Korean Vet. 45
- 106-Cofield, Mary Ann Starkey, Mrs. d.2011 Obit, 45
- 107-Collie, Bruce Howard d.1993, 46
- 108-Collie, George W. b.1956, 46
- 109-Collie, Lucille C. d.2003, 46
- 110-Collier, Colby Lane d.2018 Obit, 46
- 111-Colquitt, George d.after 1926, 47
- 112-Cook, Richard td.1958, 47
- 113-Cossey, Virginia Christine Covey, Mrs. d.2012 Obit, 47
- 114-Courtney, Bob d.unk, 48
- 115-Cox, Jewel F. td.1996, 48
- 116-Crawford, Jewell Lucille d.1973, 48
- 117-Crippen, Garnett Mosley, Mrs. d.1918,
- 118-Crofford, Johnny Mack td.2006 Obit, 48
- 119-Cummings, Glenda Darlene Milton, Mrs. d.2011 Obit, 48
- 120-Daniels, Gordon Ray, Jr. td.2008 Obit Vet. 49
- 121-Daniels, Gordon Ray, Sr. td.1993 Obit,
- 122-David, Michiyo Matsumoto, Mrs. d.2004 Obit, 50
- 123-Davidson, Kenneth Willard td.2017 Obit, 50
- 124-Davidson, Linda Ruth Searcy, Mrs. td.2000, 51
- 125-Davidson, Minyard Dean "Dino" d.2011 Obit, 51
- 126-DeLancey, Bryan Holden Child td.2005 Obit, 52
- 127-DeLancey, Donna Gail Pannell, Mrs. td.2018 Obit, 52
- 128-DeLancey, Samuel M., Jr. td.2006 Obit, 53
- 129-Dennis, Bobby J. td.2012 Obit, 53
- 130-Dennis, Bobby Lee td.2010 Obit Vet, 54
- 131-Dennis, Clarence William d.2018 Obit, 54
- 132-Dennis, Dollie J. td.1989, 55

- 133-Dennis, Gary Raymond d.2008 Obit, 55
- 134-Dennis, Girlie Frazier, Mrs. td.1976, 55
- 135-Dennis, Helen Lorene Fanning, Mrs. d.2012 Obit, 56
- 136-Dennis, James Monroe td.1985, 56
- 137-Dennis, Marcus td.2007 Obit, 56
- 138-Dennis, Mary Jane Basenback, Mrs. td.2016, 57
- 139-Dennis, Ruth Ann Johnson, Mrs. d.2015 Obit. 57
- 140-Dennis, Wilson R. td.1982, 57
- 141-Dillon, Martha, Mrs. d.1913, 58
- 142-Dillon, Will J., Sr. d.1922 Obit, 58
- 143-Dooley, Jimmy Leon d.2018 Obit Vet, 58
- 144-Dooley, Angie Westbrook, Mrs. d.2018 Obit, 59
- 145-Dorris, James Anna, Mrs. td.1985, 59
- 146-Dorris, John Lee Roy td.1966, 59
- 147-Dotson, Thomas L. td.1888, 59
- 148-Douglas, John E. td.1892, 60
- 149-Douglas, Mary Antoninette Casbeer, Mrs. td.1912 Obit, 60
- 150-Dunn, Alice, Mrs. d.1921, 60
- 151-Dunn, Virgil Roy td.1987 WW II Vet, 60
- 152-Eagle, C. C. td.1919, 60
- 153-**Eagle, Charlie E. td.1910**, 60
- 154-Eldridge, Mary Payne Mosley, Mrs. d.1910 Obit. 61
- 155-Ellinger, Wende Lane Pierce, Mrs. d.2005 Obit, 61
- 156-Ethridge, Homer Walter td.2006 Obit, 62
- 157-Ethridge, James A. d.2013 Obit WW II Vet, 62
- 158-Ethridge, Lola Mae Starkey, Mrs. td.2006 Obit, 63
- 159-Faulk, Henry Floyd "Peck" d.2000, 63
- 160-Faulk, Sylvia L. Ballentine, Mrs. td.2015 Obit, 64
- 161-Faulk, William Dean td.1987 Vet, 64
- 162-Fitzpatrick, Charline td.1982, 64
- 163-Fitzpatrick, Ethel Anderson, Mrs. td.1958, 64

- 164-Fitzpatrick, Lee Garfield td.1962, 65
- 165-Fitzpatrick, Sarah E. Eldridge, Mrs. td.1927 Obit, 65
- 166-Fitzpatrick, T. C. d.unk, 65
- 167-Fitzpatrick, Thomas Oliver d.1940 Goodspeed's Bio, 66
- 168-Fleetwood, Eugene td.2006 Obit, 67
- 169-Fletcher, James E. d.2011 Obit, 68
- 170-Franklin, Jimmy Allen td.2006 Obit Vietnam Vet, 68
- 171-Franklin, Vernia Holmes, Mrs. td.1987,
- 172-Frost, Ethel Bobbie, Mrs. td.1942, 69
- 173-Frost, Floyd Ellis, Sr., 69
- 174-Frost, Floyd Ellis, Jr. Infant td.1934, 69
- 175-Frost, Troy Eugene Infant td.1932, 70
- 176-Fryman, Rhonda Kaye Blake, Mrs. td.2017 Obit. 70
- 177-Gardner, Allen td.2010 Obit, 70
- 178-Gardner, Floyd Thomas td.1987, 71
- 179-Gardner, Lois I. "Jackie" td.1994, 71
- 180-Gardner, Marie Smith, Mrs. td.2017 Obit, 71
- 181-Gardner, Timothy A. "Tim" td.1981, 72
- 182-Gibson, Jason Dennis td.2016, 72
- 183-Gibson, Marvin Dennis, Sr. td.2000 Obit, 72
- 184-Gordy, Edward td.1907, 72
- 185-Gordy, John P. td.1977 WW II Vet, 72
- 186-Gordy, Mary Mollie Nichols, Mrs. td.1965 Obit, 72
- 187-Gordy, William F. td.1939 Spanish American War Vet, 73
- 188-Gray, Beulah Hayden, Mrs. td.1923, 73
- 189-Gray, Charley V. Huffman, Mrs. td.2000 Obit, 73
- 190-Gray, Ida Lee, Mrs. td.1942, 74
- 191-Gray, Jessie Lee Infant td.1928, 74
- 192a-Gray, Johnny T. d.2018 Obit, 74
- 192-**Gray, Joe Lee td.1974 WW I Vet**, 74
- 193-Gray, Theo d.1997, 75
- 194-Greenwood, Shirley Ann Matlock, Ms. Td.2013 Obit, 75

- 195-Griffin, Stephen Grant Baby d.1990, 76
- 196-Hall, Donald Ray d.2001, 76
- 197-Hamilton, Bonna B. Baby, 76
- 198-Hamilton, Charles Lee td.1986, 76
- 199-Hamilton, Elizabeth C., Miss d.1939 Obit, 76
- 200-Hamilton, Elizabeth M. Child td.1899, 76
- 201-Hamilton, Horner B. Child td.1902, 76
- 202-Hamilton, James Tennant td.1900, 77
- 203-Hamilton, Luther E. td. 1899, 77
- 204-Hamilton, Luther E. d.1961, 77
- 205-Hamilton, Mahala Caroline Dickson, Mrs. d.1928 Obit, 77
- 206-Hamilton, Myrtle Ethridge, Mrs. td.1986, 78
- 207-Hamilton, Olivia Child td.1902, 78
- 208-Hamilton, Virginia Belt, Mrs. td.2010 Obit, 78
- 209-Hamilton, W. B. "Sonny", Sheriff td.2007 Obit WW II Vet, 79
- 210-Hamilton, Wanda Cox, Mrs. td.2010 Obit, 79
- 211-Hamilton, Wilbur E. "Alex" td.2001 WW II Vet, 80
- 212-Harris, Annie Lossie Thomas, Mrs. d.1996, 80
- 213-Harris, Thomas Franklin, 80
- 214-Harris, Jessie Hansel td.1970, 80
- 215-Harris, Johnnie Ruth Pruitt, Mrs. td.2015 Obit, 81
- 216-Hathaway, Crutch Child d.1912, 82
- 217-**Hawkins, Arvil E. "Jack" td.2016**, 82
- 218-Haynes, George W. td.2015 Obit Vet, 82
- 219-Haynes, James A. td.2008 Obit, 82
- 220-Haynes, Ruby Jean "Jirleen" Maddox, Mrs. td.2016, 83
- 221-Hearn, Elvin Cleatus td.1994, 83
- 222-Herbert, Cory Dale d.2011 Obit, 84
- 223-Hewlett, Eugene Lee Child td.1902, 84
- 224-Hewlett, Jesse Infant td.1895, 84
- 225-Hewlett, Lawrence G. Child td.1894, 84

- 226-Hill, Billie Jo Aunspaugh, Mrs. td.2009 Obit, 84
- 227-Hill, Brian Kenneth d.2010 Obit, 85
- 228-Hillis, Arlene Lynn Shaw, Mrs. td.2007 Obit, 85
- 229-Hinson, Lazarus Child d.1873, 86
- 230-Hogue, Virginia Ann "Sissy" Like, Mrs. td.2014, 86
- 231-Holt. Alan David d.2012 Obit, 86
- 232-Horton, Ann McLeod, Mrs. td.2007 Obit, 87
- 233-Horton, Carl D. d.1938, 87
- 234-Horton, Charlie L. Infant d.1892, 87
- 235-Horton, Cora Lee Anderson, Mrs. td.1948, 88
- 236-Horton, Dale Winston td.1999 Obit, 88
- 237-Horton, David Asbury td.1878 CSA Vet. 88
- 238-Horton, Della Izard, Mrs. td.1990 Obit,
- 239-Horton, Dennis W. td.1984 WW ii Vet,
- 240-Horton, Earl E. d.1965 Obit, 89
- 241-Horton, Eugene Loveless td.1937, 90
- 242-Horton, Eugene Lee d.2018 Obit WW II Vet. 90
- 243-Horton, George d.1978, 91
- 244-Horton, Harold W. d.1949, 91
- 245-Horton, Haveas Asbury td.1924 Obit, 91
- 246-Horton, Jennie Wall, Mrs. td.1959, 92
- 247-Horton, Lee Baxter td.1970 Obit WW I Vet. 92
- 248-Horton, Leland Elizabeth Infant d.1933, 92
- 249-Horton, Mae d.1979, 92
- 250-Horton, Marion Bolin, Mrs. td.1998, 92
- 251-Horton, Marion Isabelle td.1996, 93
- 252-Horton, Martha Lyndell td.1975, 93
- 253-Horton, Mildred Floy Baby d.1905 Obit, 93
- 254-Horton, Mildred L. td.1975, 93
- 255-Horton, Myrtle Lovina Chaney, Mrs. d.2018 Obit, 93

- 256-Horton, William Edward "Billy" td.2009 Obit, 94
- 257-Huddleston, Emma Louise d.1916, 94
- 258-Hughes, Mollie E. td.1904, 94
- 259-Hulett (Hewlett), Jesse Infant td.1895, 95
- 260-Hull, Albert d.1967, 95
- 261-Jarrett, Catherine Davis Webb, Mrs. td.1999, 95
- 262-**Jenkins, Natalie Lloyd, Mrs. td.2005**, 95
- 263-Jenkins, Paul Leon td.2001 Obit, 95
- 264-Jones, Earl S. td.1975, 95
- 265-**Jones, Frances Wilmuth, Mrs. td.1961**, 96
- 266-Jones, Marjorie, Mrs. d.1940 Obit, 96
- 267-Kelso, James "Ricky" td.1973, 96
- 268-Kelso, James O. td.1988 WW II Vet, 96
- 269-Kelso, Robert Eugene td.1985, 96
- 270-Kelso, Robert L. td.1970 Obit, 96
- 271-Kelso, Virginia Webb, Mrs. td.1981, 97
- 272-Kerr, Claudia Irene Acuff Morgan, Mrs. d.2018 Obit, 97
- 273-**Kersey, Susan Elizabeth d.2015 Obit**, 97
- 274-Kindrex, Lesley Leon "Sammy Jod" td.1985, 98
- 275-Kindrex, Tillman Leon "Buddy" td.2002 Obit. 98
- 276-Kirby, Vernon Leon td.2005 Vet, 99
- 277-Kneff, Dorothy G. td.1999, 99
- 278-Kneff, Ruby Ott, Mrs. td.1982, 99
- 279-Knighton, Elizabeth, Mrs. td.1918, 99
- 280-Kovar, James "Tony" td.1996, 99
- 281-LaRue, Sharilyn McRae, Mrs. td.2000,
- 282-Lawrence, Bobbie Nell Smith, Mrs. d.2015 Obit, 99
- 283-Lawson, Jodi Layne td.1998, 100
- 284-Lawson, Larry Wayne td.2008 Obit, 100
- 285-Lee, James Thomas td.1995 WW II Vet. 100
- 286-Lemmons, Joe Bethel td.1911 CSA Vet, 100

- 287-Lemmons, Mary Elizabeth Crippen, Mrs. td.1908, 101
- 288-Lesca, Vital td.1887 Obit Goodspeed's Bio, 101
- 289-**Leslie, Infant d.1916**, 102
- 290-Like, Dottie Irene Talley, Mrs. td.1983, 102
- 291-Like, Stacey R. Infant d.1981, 102
- 292-**Luker, Luther Charles d.1980**, 102
- 293-Luker, Wilbur Lee td.2011, 102
- 294-Lynaugh, Sharon Kay Morgan, Mrs. d.2017 Obit, 103
- 295-Mable, W. S. d.1913, 103
- 296-Mack, J. S. td.1893, 103
- 297-Madden, Jerry Wayne td. 2013 Obit, 104
- 298-Madden, Nicholas Brett Baby td.2005, 104
- 299-Makynley, Lennon Infant td.2010, 105
- 300-Manning, Anna Delma, Mrs. td.1905, 105
- 301-Manning, Robbie Mae, Mrs. td.1994, 105
- 302-Manning, Robert H. td.1972, 105
- 303-Martin, Juanita Sorrells, Mrs. td. 2001 Obit, 105
- 304-Martin, Julia Kate Owensby, Mrs. d. 2008 Obit. 106
- 305-Martin, Mollie Bell td.1991, 106
- 306-Martin, Ocie Dean td.2005 Obit, 106
- 307-Mason, Joyce Ann England, Mrs. td.2012 Obit, 107
- 308-Mathis, John R. d..1916 Possible CSA Vet, 107
- 309-Matlock, Agnes South, Mrs. td.1938,
- 310-Matlock, Anthony Dale td.1999 Vet, 108
- 311-Matlock, Cordie June Shepherd, Mrs. td.2002 Obit, 108
- 312-Matlock, Geneva Horton, Mrs. td.2013
  Obit, 108
- 313-Matlock, Herbert Eugene td.1989 Vet, 109

- 314-Matlock, Hugh Dexter td.1918 WW I Vet, 109
- 315-Matlock, India Elizabeth Parkinson, Mrs. td.2000 Obit, 109
- 316-Matlock, James Walter, Sr. td.1960,
- 317-Matlock, James Walter, Jr. td.2006 Obit Vet, 110
- 318-Matlock, Maggie td.1933, 111
- 319-Matlock, W. G. td.1933, 111
- 320-Matlock, Walter G. Child td.1930, 111
- 321-May, James Harrison d.1971, 111
- 322-May, Meda Talley, Mrs. td.1993 Obit,
- 323-McCain, Eugene td.1998, 112
- 324-McCain, Mary Alice Renigar, Mrs. td.2013 Obit, 112
- 325-McCain, Rosie Christine Davidson, Mrs. td.2006 Obit, 112
- 326-McClain, Byron Keith Infant d.1970, 113
- 327-McClain, Jeffrey Todd d.2017 Obit, 113
- 328-McCluskey, Piper Lee Infant d.2015, 114
- 329-McDonough, Silas S. td.1988, 114
- 330-McGuire, Nina Nichols, Mrs. td.1963, 114
- 331-McKnight, Johnie Infant td.1872, 115
- 332-McKnight, Roger Infant td.1872, 115
- 333-McKnight, Victoria A. Williams, Mrs. td.1889, 115
- 334-McNair, Jessica Lee Harris, Mrs. d.2013 Obit, 115
- 335-McNair, Mattie L. Davis, Mrs. td.2006-Obit, 116
- 336-McNair, William W. td.1996, 116
- 337-McRae, Clayton td.1998 WW II Vet, 116
- 338-McRae, Lorene Clark, Mrs. td.2017 Obit, 117
- 339-McRae, Wende Lane Ellinger td.2006,
- 340-Mears, Amos Richard td.2012, 117
- 341-Melson, Albert Lee td.1943, 117
- 342-**Melson, Albert Lee td.1986**, 118

- 343-Melson, Alfred Glenn td.2002 Obit Vet,
- 344-Melson, Allie Gene, Sr. td.1997 WW II Vet, 118
- 345-Melson, Dorothy Ophelia td.1953, 118
- 346-Melson, Ernestine Perkins, Mrs. td.1970, 118
- 347-Melson, Floyd M. td.1966 Obit, 119
- 348-Melson, James Warren Child td.1935,
- 349-Melson, Margarett A. Murrah, Mrs. td.1972, 119
- 350-Melson, Walter Lee td.1969 Obit, 120
- 351-Miller, Hazel Oliver Infant td.1902, 120
- 352-Miller, Kate Fitzpatrick, Mrs. td.1927, 120
- 353-Miller, Pearl Etheyl Pinely, Mrs. td.2001 Obit, 121
- 354-Miller, Raymond td.**2013 Obit**, 121
- 355-Miller, Rickey Franklin td.2000, 122
- 356-Miller, Ruby Pearl Smith, Mrs. d.2000 Obit, 122
- 357-Mills, Earl Houston, Sr. td.1992 Vet,
- 358-Milton, Cora Ann Altman, Mrs. td.1997,
- 359-Milton, Curtis Lee, Sr. td.1977, 122
- 360-Milton, Delbert Lee td.2002 Obit, 122
- 361-Milton, Doris Jean Dennis, Mrs. td.2003 Obit, 123
- 362-Milton, Elbert Edward td.1970, 124
- 363-Milton, Elbert L. td.2003 Obit, 124
- 364-Milton, Elizabeth A. Borden, Mrs. td.1985, 124
- 365-Milton, Elton Edward "Pete" td.1991 Obit, 124
- 366-Milton, Fred Sloan td.1965, 125
- 367-Milton, Gerald William td.1997, 125
- 368-Milton, Jacqueline Beatrice Wilkins, Mrs. td.2009 Obit, 125
- 369-Milton, James Clinton td.1978, 126
- 370-Milton, James Harold td.1997, 126
- 371-Milton, Linda Neal Milton, Mrs. d.2011,

126

- 372-Milton, Ludie Mae Neisler, Mrs. td.1990 Obit, 126
- 373=Milton, Sara Elizabeth "Dolly" May, Mrs. td.1978, 127
- 374-Milton, Sarah A. Partain, Mrs. td.2002 Obit, 127
- 375-Mitchell, Ruby Matlock Mrs. td.1990 Obit, 127
- 376-Mitchell, Willine Baby td.1927, 128
- 377-Mitchusson, Charles W. td.1997 Vet,
- 378-Mitchusson, Katherine Ball, Mrs. td.2003 Obit, 128
- 379-Moise, Floyd Otto td.1983 WW II Vet, 128
- 380-Moise, Neva Irie Mallett, Mrs. td.1957, 129
- 381-Monroe, Pollen td.1912, 129
- 382-Moore, Ray Lee td.1991 Obit Vet, 129
- 383-Morelock, James Anthony Child d.1967, 129
- 384-Morelock, James R. td.1996, 130
- 385-Morgan, Alice Lucille Kay, Mrs. td.1994, 130
- 386-Morgan, Amanda Mae Infant td.1985,
- 387-Morgan, Beau Aaron td.1996, 130
- 388-Morgan, Billy Don td.2008 Obit, 130
- 389-Morgan, Bobby Joe td.1995, 131
- 390-Morgan, Charles Woodrow td.2009 Obit Vet, 131
- 391-Morgan, Claude William td.1969, 131
- 392-Morgan, David td.1993 Obit, 131
- 393-Morgan, Doris Jean Woods, Mrs., 132
- 394-Morgan, Dovie Lee Williams, Mrs. td.1963, 132
- 395-Morgan, Helen Irene Thomas, Mrs. td.2006 Obit, 132
- 396-Morgan, Henry M. d.1937, 132
- 397-Morgan, Infant td.1968, 133
- 398-Morgan, John Williams td.1960, 133
- 399-Morgan, Johnny Lee td.2016 Vietnam Vet, 133
- 400-Morgan, Kenneth Wayne td.1958, 133

- 401-Morgan, Larry Eugene d.2007 Obit, 133
- 402-Morgan, Lucille Cook, Mrs., 134
- 403-Morgan, Maggie d.1931, 134
- 404-Morgan, Ollie H. td.1984, 134
- 405-Morgan, Preston Edward, 135
- 406-Morgan, Randall Trent td.2002 Obit, 135
- 407-Morgan, Ray td.2016 Obit, 135
- 408-Morgan, Robert L. td.1980, 136
- 409-Morgan, Ruth Bell Clark, Mrs. td.1971 Obit, 136
- 410-Morgan, Thomas William, Sr. td.2008 Obit, 137
- 411-Morgan, Timothy W. td.1999, 137
- 412-Morgan, Wilson td.2000, 137
- 413-Morgan, Woodrow td.1986, 138
- 414-Morse, Milton d.1916, 138
- 415-Nance, John William td.1901, 138
- 416-Neeley, Colton Trace td.2017, 138
- 417-Neeley, Darrell td.2008 Obit, 138
- 418-Nichols, Charles Edward td.1962, 139
- 419-Nichols, Clarence Edward td.1996, 139
- 420-Nichols, Dale d.2000 Obit, 139
- 421-Nichols, Arnetta, 139
- 422-Nichols, Johnnie Talbert td.1987 WW II Vet, 140
- 423-Nichols, Juanita Draughon, Mrs. td.2001 Obit, 140
- 424-Nichols, Mabel Clara Webb, Mrs. td.1997, 140
- 425-Nichols, Macron Asbury td.1974, 140
- 426-Nichols, Minnie Nolan Rodgers, Mrs. td.1989. 141
- 427-Nichols, Nace A. d.1904 Obit, 141
- 428-Nichols, Rebecca Leanne Child d.2000. 141
- 429-Nichols, Roger Dale d.2010 Obit, 141
- 430-Nichols, John Thomas "Tom" td.1996,
- 431-Nichols, Viola Cooley Hall, Mrs. td.1989, 142
- 432-Nichols, Wallace Macron td.2002 Obit WW II Vet, 142

- 433-Nichols, William E. "Bill" d.2018 Obit, 142
- 434-Noblin, Mary E. Wright, Mrs. d.1980, 143
- 435-O'Dell, Rodney Neal td.2003 Obit, 143
- 436-O'Neal, Ella Louise Baby td.1924, 144
- 437-O'Neal, Ella Thurley Clifft, Mrs. td.1970, 144
- 438-O'Neal, Robert Wesley td.1979, 144
- 439-**O'Neal, Roy Fay Baby td.1926**, 144
- 440-**O'Neal, Troy Ray Baby td.1927**, 145
- 441-**O'Neal, William Nova Baby td.1921**, 145
- 442-Oliver, C. D. td.1892, 145
- 443-Oliver, Edward td.1838, 145
- 444-Oliver, Eliza Infant td.1859, 145
- 445-Oliver, Elly td.18??, 145
- 446-Oliver, John T. td.1859, 146
- 447-Oliver, Lougenia R. Child td.1876, 146
- 448-Oliver, Richard Kenneth d.1941 Obit, 146
- 449-Oliver, Robert G. "R. G." td.1874 CSA Vet, 146
- 450-Palmer, Lougenia td.1879, 146
- 451-Pannell, Jewel Virginia Boone, Mrs. d.2011 Obit, 146
- 452-Parker, Sandra June Renigar, Mrs. d.2013 Obit, 147
- 453-Patterson, Beulah Irene Mulholland, Mrs. td.1947, 147
- 454-Patterson, David George Washington Infant td.1923, 148
- 455-Patterson, James F. d.unk, 148
- 456-Patterson, James Robert td.1946, 148
- 457-Patterson, John C., Captain d.1903 Obit, 148
- 458-Patterson, John, Jr. d.1897, 150
- 459-Patterson, Lee B. tb.1975, 150
- 460-Patterson, Lillian Maude Wright, Mrs. td.1979 Obit, 150
- 461-Patterson, Robert Lee td.1958, 151
- 462-Paulsen, James Martin td.2008 Obit Persian Gulf Vet, 151
- 463-Peevey, Clea Wall, Mrs. td.1948, 152
- 464-Peevey, Louise Infant td.1903, 152

- 465-Peevey, Robert Wadkins, Major td.1906 Obit CSA Vet, 152
- 466-Peevey, William Hampton td.1938, 154
- 467-Pirtle, William Oscar td.1918, 154
- 468-Pollen, Monroe Infant td.1912, 154
- 469-Ponder, Ellmer Leon td.2015 Obit, 154
- 470-Ponder, James Daryl td.2001 Obit, 154
- 471-Ponder, Michael Wayne "Mike" d.2018
  Obit. 155
- 472-Ponder, Patsy Jean Andrews, Mrs. td.2016 Obit, 155
- 473-Ponder, Patsy Sue Taylor, Mrs. td.2005 Obit, 156
- 474-Powell, Addie Ponder Baucum, Mrs. td.1978, 156
- 475-Powell, Arbie Clifft, Mrs. td.1928, 156
- 476-Powell, Billy Gene td.1998, 157
- 477-**Powell, Donald C. td.1982**, 157
- 478-Powell, Gerald Lloyd td.1991, 157
- 479-Powell, James Allen td.1936, 157
- 480-Powell, James Dan td.1929, 157
- 481-Powell, Tidy Bell Milton, Mrs. td.1992 Obit, 158
- 482-Powell, William "Bill" d.2008 Obit, 158
- 483-Powell, William Humphrey d.1915, 159
- 484-Powers, Alan, Elder d.2008 Obit, 159
- 485-Price, Melvin Harper td.2007 Obit, 159
- 486-Pruitt, Dalton td.1966, 160
- 487-Puckett, Marshall Aaron td.1983, 160
- 488-Ramsey, Lennon Makynley Infant d.2010 Obit, 160
- 489-Richart, Geraldine Marie Freas, Mrs. td.1983, 160
- 490-Richart, Lawrence Calvin td.1987, 161
- 491-Riley, Jasper L. td.2013 Obit Korea Vet, 161
- 492-Riley, Layten Wayne Infant td.2015, 161
- 493-Roberts, Grady Matlock, Mrs. td.1998, 161
- 494-Roberts, James Ira td.1975, 162
- 495-Roberts, Ralph W. td.1985 WW II Vet, 162
- 496-Rodgers, Tommy Ray, Sr. d.2010 Obit, 162

- 497-Rook, Edward Dewitt td.2011 Vietnam Vet, 162
- 498-Rook, James Dewitt d.2013 Obit Vet,
- 499-Rook, Marilyn J. td.1994, 163
- 500-Ryan, Mart L. d.1966 Obit, 163
- 501-Sawyers, Billy F., Jr. td.2004 Obit, 163
- 502-Scott, Alice Elizabeth Lesley, Mrs. td.1995, 164
- 503-Scott, Annette J. Morris, Mrs. td.2014 Obit, 164
- 504-Scott, April C. Infant td.1971, 164
- 505-Seay, Ernestine Crutchfield, Mrs. td,1998, 164
- 506-Seay, Ophelia Horton, Mrs. td.1968 Obit, 165
- 507-Seay, Thomas David, Jr. td.2006 (1954 Bio) WW II Vet, 165
- 508-Seay, Thomas David, Sr. td.1978, 165
- 509-Shepherd, Allie Virginia Kelso, Mrs. td.2011 Obit, 166
- 510-Shepherd, Betty Kathleen, Miss d.2008, 166
- 511-Shepherd, Charles Frederick td.1989, 167
- 512-Shepherd, Charles William td.1985, 167
- 513-Shepherd, Jerry Wayne Baby td.1957, 167
- 514-Shepherd, Rilla L. Ashburn, Mrs. td.1978, 167
- 515-Shults, Dollie Lambeth, Mrs. td.1988,
- 516-Shults, Elmer, Rev. td.1990 Obit, 168
- 517-Sims, Ricky Neal d. 2011 Obit, 168
- 518-Sisk, Jessie Marian Infant d.1883, 169
- 519-Smith, Amos td.1971, 169
- 520-Smith, Charles David td.1990 Obit WW II Vet. 169
- 521-Smith, Clarence W. td.1999, 169
- 522-Smith, J. A., Mrs. td.1914, 169
- 523-Smith, James T. td.1937, 169
- 524-Smith, James Thomas td.1990, 169
- 525-Smith, Jimmy Lee d.2013 Obit, 169
- 526-Smith, Leroy Infant d.1914, 170

- 527-Smith, Lora Matlock, Mrs. td.1976, 170
- 528-Smith, Madge Elaine Ingle, Mrs.td.1918 Obit, 170
- ini 3itai 13 13 33it, 170
- 529-**Smith, N. D. d.1918**, 171
- 530-**Smith, Pearl td.2000**, 171
- 531-South, Gloria J. Infant d.1941, 171
- 532-South, W. B. Infant d.1934, 171
- 533-**Starns, Troy L. td. 1990 Obit**, 171
- 534-Stewart, Calvin Lee td.2001 Obit- Vet, 172
- 535-Stout, Josiah W., Capt. d.1898 Obit (Goodspeed's Bio) CSA Vet, 172
- 536-**Sybert, Jasper Newton d.1949**, 173
- 537-Sybert, Lou Ellen Infant d.1922, 174
- 538-Sybert, Mary Emma Baby d.1928, 174
- 539-Tackett, Audry "Pete, Sr. td. 2013 Obit, 174
- 540-Talley, Claude td.1989, 175
- 541-Talley, George David "Jack" d.1989 Obit, 175
- 542-Talley, Robert Ford d.1964, 175
- 543-Taylor, Gary Glenn Infant td.1971, 176
- 544-**Taylor, George d.1899**, 176
- 545-Thiel, Nancy Blair DuRant, Mrs. td.1971 Obit, 176
- 546-Thomas, Barbara Nichols, Mrs. td.1992 Obit, 176
- 547-Thomas, Billy Wayne td.2016 Obit Vet,
- 548-Thomas, Christopher Allen td.2015, 177
- 549-Thomas, Dorothy Matlock, Mrs. td.1992 Obit. 177
- 550-Thomas, Jesse Leon, Sr. td.1984, 178
- 551-Thomas, Libby Jo Morgan, Mrs. d.2014 Obit, 178
- 552-Thomas, Mary Montine Dooley, Mrs. d.2013 Obit, 178
- 553-**Thomas, Odis td.1992 Obit WW II Vet**, 179
- 554-Thompson, Clara Fay Smith Worley, Mrs. td.2012 Obit, 179
- 555-Turner, Gloria Ethridge, Mrs. d.2012 Obit, 180
- 556-Varner, William E. d.2011, 181

- 557-Vickers, William E. td.1916, 181
- 558-Vinson, James William td.2001 Obit National Guard Vet. 181
- 559-Wade, Thomas Gene td.2000 Obit, 181
- 560-Wall, James Frank td.1971 Obit WW I Vet. 181
- 561-Wall, Minnie Smith, Mrs. td.1981, 182
- 562-Wallace, Billy Wayne "Giggs" td.2000 Obit. 182
- 563-Webb, Arvie Z., Mrs. td.1963, 183
- 564-Webb, Bobby td.2012 Obit, 183
- 565-**Webb, Elbert td.1918**, 183
- 566-Webb, James Reddick td.1912 Obit, 183
- 567-Webb, Lowell td.1993, 183
- 568-Webb, Nancy Louise Sellers, Mrs. td.1984. 184
- 569-Webb, Remington P. td.1960, 184
- 570-Webb, Robert Orville td.1981, 184
- 571-Webb, Sam td.1983, 184
- 572-**Webb, Stella B. Moise, Mrs. td.1929**, 184
- 573-Weddington, John William td.1988 Vet, 184
- 574-Weddington, Julia Marie Kelso, Mrs. td.1997 Obit, 185
- 575-Weddington, Willie Lee d.1997, 185
- 576-West, Floy Lucille Weddington, Mrs. td.1992 Obit, 185
- 577-West, Leonard Farley td.1992, 186
- 578-Whitaker, Eva Marie Johnston, Mrs. td.2016, 186

- 579-Whittaker, John C. td.1976, 186
- 580-Whittaker, Nellie Alaysious Loyer, Mrs. td.1985, 186
- 581-Williams, Mary, Mrs. td.1937, 186
- 582-Willis, Sam D. td.2017 Obit, 186
- 583-Wilson, Rhonda Jean Walker, Mrs. d.2015 Obit, 187
- 584-Wilson, Robert Eugene td.2010 Obit Vet. 187
- 585-Wilson, Tanya Dawn Infant td.1972, 188
- 586-Wilson, Trent E. td.2004 Obit, 188
- 587-Wolff, Oscar Presley, Sheriff d.1912 Obit, 189
- 588-Woods, Gracie Smith Mae, Mrs. td.2003 Obit, 191
- 589-Woods, James Edward td.1994, 191
- 590-Woods, James Eugene td.2015 Obit, 192
- 591-Woods, Marguerite Gordy, Mrs. td.2002 Obit, 193
- 592-Worley, Pauline Mildred Matlock, Mrs. td.2011 Obit, 193
- 593-Worley, Samuel L. td.2005 Obit, 193
- 594-**Wright, Mary E. Smith, Mrs. td.1980**, 194
- 595-York, Bessie White, Mrs. td.2010 Obit,
- 596-**York, Mattie td.1887**, 194
- 597-York, Zella Jane Kohal, Mrs. td.1959,
- 598-Zirpel, Walter Robert "Bob" td.2007 Obit, 195

#### **Burials:**

Acree, Nema Jesse Baucum, Mrs.b.Feb.15, 1918 d.Oct.17,2005

Tombstone-Obituary: Jonesboro Sun, Jonesboro, Ar 10/19/05 COLT -- Nema Jesse Baucum Acree, 89, of Colt died Monday, Oct. 17, at her residence. She was a homemaker. Survivors include four grandchildren, Donna Bagwell, Regina Miller, Michael Coke and Tony Coke; four great-grandchildren; and seven great-great-grandchildren. She was preceded in death by her husbands, Ruben Lloyd and Jessie "IC" Acree; a daughter, Natalie Lloyd Jenkins; her parents, Dossie and Addie Ponder Baucum; and two great-

grandchildren. Graveside services will be at 1 p.m. Thursday at Loughridge Cemetery in Colt with Thompson-Wilson Funeral Home of Wynne in charge of arrangements. Visitation will be from 6-8 p.m. today at the funeral home. Memorials may be made to Loughridge Cemetery.

Parents: Dossie R. Baucum (1895 - 1970) Addie Ponder Baucum Powell (1899 - 1978)

Spouses: Rueben Lloyd (1911 - 1953) Jesse C Acree (1901 - 1973) Children: Natalie Lloyd Jenkins (1939 - 2005)\* Siblings: Nema Jesse Baucum Acree (1918 - 2005) Elvis R "Pete"

Baucum (1920 - 1993)\* Addie Geneva Powell Blake (1929 - 1990)\*\*

Acuff, Walter Silas "Loyd" b.Jun.23, 1935 d.Aug.24, 1977

**Tombstone with Claudia Irene still living** 

Adamson, Ernest Edward, Jr. b.Mar.11, 1942 d.Nov.5, 1992

Tombstone with Brenda D. still living- Obituary: Mr. Ernest Edward Adamson, Jr.,-of Forrest City died Nov.5,1992 at his home. He was 50. Mr. Adamson was born March 11, 1942, in Forrest City to Ernest Edward Adamson, Sr. and Louise Atterberry Adamson. He lived in the Forrest City area all of his life where he was employed-with Eldridge Chevrolet for 23 years and was a member of the First Baptist Church. In addition to his mother of Forrest City, he leaves his wife, Brenda Kelso Adamson of the home; two sons, Stephen Richard Adamson and James Edward Adamson, both of Forrest City; a brother, Gary Adamson of Forrest City; a sister, Arline Jackson of Little Rock; and his stepfather, Oliver Anderson of Forrest City. Funeral services Saturday at Stevens FH Chapel with Rev. Neal Clark officiating assisted by Havis Cooper. Burial will be in Loughridge Cemetery.- FCHS Grad-1962-Marriage in 1964 per tombstone.

Parents: Anna Louise Atterberry Adamson (1923 - 2016) Ernest Edward Adamson, Sr. (1920-1985 per SSDI) Children: Stephen Richard Adamson/James Edward Adamson Siblings: Arline Jackson/Gary Adamson Spouse: Brenda D. Kelso Adamson Stepfather: Oliver Anderson

Adamson, Jack Roger b.Jan.11, 1929 d.Jan. 20, 2010

Tombstone with-Gladys-Obituary: Mr. Jack Roger Adamson age 81, of Forrest City, Arkansas died Wednesday, January 20, 2010 in Wynne. Mr. Adamson was born January 11, 1929 in Forrest City. He was the son George David Adamson and Tommye Lucille Browning. Mr. Adamson was retired from the Forrest City Public Schools, and was a Jehovah's Witness. Mr. Adamson married Gladys Taylor in 1949. She survives him along with a son Roger Adamson of Ward, Arkansas; three daughters, Vicki Champion, Sandy

Herbert and Cheryl House all of Forrest City; two brothers, Charles Adamson of Forrest City and Bob Adamson of Palestine. He is also survived by eight grandchildren and ten great grandchildren. Services will be held Friday, January 22, 2010 at 2:00 p.m. At Stevens Funeral Home. Burial will follow at Loughridge Cemetery. Visitation will be from 6 to 8 Thursday at the funeral home. Visit online registry at stevensfuneralhome.net Under the direction of Stevens Funeral Home. Married Oct.29,1949 per tombstone

Parents: George David Adamson (1903 - 1996) Tommye Lucille Browning Adamson (1911 - 1990) Sibling: Jack Roger Adamson (1929 - 2010) Billie Jean Adamson Huffman (1933 - 2004)\* Charles Adamson/Bob Adamson Children: Roger Adamson/Vicki Champion/Sandy Herbert/Cheryl House Spouse: Gladys Taylor Adamson

Adare, Delia Snowden, Mrs. b.Feb.2, 1848 d.Apr. 17, 1906

Tombstone-Note: John L. Adare married on Sept 8, 1889, to Mrs. Delia Lesca, widow of his former employer, and a daughter of Stephen Snowden, a native of Tennessee. Mrs. Delia Adair died at her home in Johnson township, on Tuesday, April 17, 1906, of pneumonia. The remains were laid to rest in the family cemetery the following day. She was the widow of Mr. John Adair, and was greatly loved by all who knew her. Maggie Adair, in 1900 census, age 51, born Alabama, along with Charles Adair, age 29, born Alabama. Living in the Robert Colley household. Only Adairs in St.Francis County, Johnson Township in the 1900 census.

Parents: Stephen Francis Snowden (1844 - 1890) Temperance Mildred Claiborne Snowden (1856 - 1915) Spouses:John Lafayette Adare (1850 - 1899) Vital Lesca (1840 - 1887)\* Siblings: Delia Snowden Adare (1848 - 1906) Johnie Snowden (1873 - 1875)\* William Vital Snowden (1876 - 1910)\* Delia Snowden Armstrong (1878 - 1955)\* Mildred Dixie Snowden Hamilton (1882 - 1936)\*

Adare, John Lafayette 12 27 1850 3 27 1899

Tombstone: Goodspeed's Biography- J. L. Adare, a native of Northern Alabama, is a son of Samuel W. and Mary J. (Freeze) Adare, who also came originally from that State, the father being of French descent, and the mother of Irish ancestry. J. L. Adare assisted his father on the farm until twenty years of age, when he was engaged in clerking for about four years. In 1879 he came to Arkansas and located in St. Francis County, gave his attention to farming the first year, and the following year entered the employ of Mr. Vital Lesca, as clerk, and is now at the head of the business. Mr. Adare was born in Madison County, Ala., on December 27, 1850, and was married on September 8, 1889, to Mrs. Delia Lesca, widow of his former employer, and a daughter of Stephen Snowden, a native

of Tennessee. Mr. Adare is a member of the K. of H., and is a well known citizen and highly respected. Spouse: Delia (Snowden) Adair or Adare

Alexander, Mary b.Nov. 1801 d.July, 31, 1826

No Tombstone-Age 24 years and 9 months

Alexander, T. H. -b. Apr. 25, 1825 d. May 8, 1872

Tombstone-Farmer-Spouse:Margaret E b.1834 on 1870 census

Alice, Carrie Bell Dunavin, Mrs. b.Aug.14, 1927 d.Jun. 25, 1978

Tombstone with Sidney Alice-Children: Ruth Ann 1943-1943, Sidney E."Bubba" Alice, Jr. (1951-2008), Lilian Bernice Alice Smith (1945-2017), Vernon, Donald, Francis Alice Morelock, Betty Jo Alice Wright, Martha Alice Grigsby, Linda Alice Cusack, Carrie Alice. Thanks to contributor # 49232692 June 2017 Spouse: Sidney E Alice (1922 - 1994)\* Married Oct.21,1942 Children: Ruth Ann Alice (1943 - 1943)\* Lillian Bernice Alice Smith (1945 - 2017)\*Sidney E Alice (1951 - 2008)\*

Alice, Ruth Ann Infant b.Dec.4, 1943 d.Dec. 6, 1943

Tombstone-Parents: Sidney E Alice (1922 - 1994) Carrie Belle Dunavin Peak Alice (1927 - 1978) Siblings: Ruth Ann Alice (1943 - 1943) Lillian Bernice Alice Smith (1945 - 2017)\*Sidney E Alice (1951 - 2008)\*

Alice, Sidney E., Sr. b.Apr. 13,1922 d. Jun. 11, 1994

Tombstone with Carrie-Spouse: Carrie Belle Dunavin Peak Alice (1927 - 1978) Children: Ruth Ann Alice (1943 - 1943)\* Lillian Bernice Alice Smith (1945 - 2017)\*Sidney E Alice (1951 - 2008)\*

Alice, Sidney E., Jr. b. Oct.11, 1951 d. Jun. 20, 2008

Tombstone/Picture-Obit-Parents: Sidney "Bubba" Alice, Jr., 56, of Helena, Arkansas passed away Friday, June 20, 2008 in Memphis, Tennessee. Mr. Alice was born October 11, 1951 in White County, Arkansas to the late Sidney Alice, Sr. and the late Carrie Belle Dunivan Alice. Spouse:Imogene Dunavin of Helena; Children: son, John Alice and wife, Carolyn, of Sherwood, Arkansas; a daughter, Lenora Thomas and husband, George, of Helena; Siblings:grandchildren, Amanda Neal of Sherwood, Clarence "Bubba" Allen of Stuttgart, Arkansas, Tamara Thomas of Helena, Austin Brent Thomas of Helena, and Cailey Thomas of Helena; great-grandchildren, Brittney Neal of Sherwood, Michael Neal of Sherwood and Austin Dakota Allen of Hazen, Arkansas; brothers, Vernon Alice of West

Helena and Donald Timothy Alice of Blytheville, Arkansas; sisters, Bernice Smith of Helena, Frances Morelock of Boaz, Alabama, Betty Jo Wright of Olive Branch, Mississippi, Martha Grigsby of West Helena, Linda Cusack of Conway, Arkansas and Carrie Alice of Houston, Mississippi.

Parents: Sidney E Alice (1922 - 1994) Carrie Belle Dunavin Peak Alice (1927 - 1978)
Siblings: Ruth Ann Alice (1943 - 1943)\* Lillian Bernice Alice Smith (1945 - 2017)\*Sidney E
Alice (1951 - 2008) Spouse:Imogene Dunavin Alice Children: John Alice/Lenora Thomas

Alsup, James Aldenb. Mar. 2, 2011 d.Apr. 27, 2011

Tombstone-Obituary: Master Aiden James Alsup age seven weeks died Wednesday, April 27, 2011 at his home in Caldwell. Master Alsup was born March 2, 2011 in Little Rock. He was the son of David and Leslie Luker Alsup. His parents survive him along with his maternal grandparents Danny and Jan Stewart of Colt and Wilbur James Luker of Forrest City; fraternal grandparents Bobby and Lanelle Alsup of Caldwell and Yvette and Chris Howard of Ft. Worth; maternal great-grandparents Jean and the late Bobby Dennis of Colt and Jane and Bill Luker of Forrest City; fraternal great-grandparents Betty and Pete Hudson of Elaine, the late Bobby Alsup, Sandy Thomas Gregory of Bay, Texas, J.C. Robertson of Texas and Jean Story of Palestine. Graveside services will be held Friday, April 29, 2011 at 3:00 p.m. at the Loughridge Cemetery in Colt. Visit online registry at stevensfuneralhome.net. Under the direction of Stevens Funeral Home.

Parents: David Alsup/Leslie Luker Alsup

Altman, Oscar D. b. Oct. 23, 1907 d. Mar. 16, 1979

Tombstone-age 72 years-In 1940 Census Johnson Twn:HofH Oscar age 32 b.Ark. Wife Katie age 32 b.Ark. Son Oliver age 6 b.Ark. Mother in Law: Cora Robbins age 67 b.Tenn. Dgh Cora M. age 3 b.Ark.

Anderson, James P.b. Jan. 22, 1854 d. Apr.27, 1905

Tombstone-Obituary: Death of James P. Anderson, of Johnson township, near Newcastle, a prosperous farmer and an upright citizen died last night, Apr.27,1905, at his home of congestion. He was about 51 years of age, brother in law of Dr. J. F. McDougal, Mr. J. V. Casbeer, Bud and Tom Dorris. He was married in 1883 to Miss L. K. Dorris, daughter of Esquire O. E. Dorris, and leaves a wife and two children, one girl, Ethel, age 18, and a boy, Ed, aged about 17. He was a nephew of Dr. W. J. Matthews, deceased. The remains will be interred in the Hughes Cemetery today. His death is deeply mourned by his

relatives and a large group of friends. Other records show burial in Loughridge Cemetery. 4-28-1905

Spouse:Lou Kate Dorris Anderson (1862 - 1946)\*buried in Hughes Cemetery Children: Ethel Anderson/Ed Anderson

Andrews, Darrel Wayne b.Sep.6,1959 d.Mar.27,2016

Tombstone with Lee Anna-Picture: Obituary: Darrel Wayne Andrews, 59, of Forrest City, Arkansas, passed away March 24th at St. Bernards Regional Medical Center in Jonesboro, Arkansas. Darrel was born September 6, 1956 in Wynne, Arkansas. He was the son of H. J. and Lydia Andrews of Tilton, Arkansas. He graduated from Cross County High School in Cherry Valley in 1974. He completed the Baptist Seminary training in Little Rock, Arkansas, and also was a music major at Southern Arkansas University in Magnolia, Arkansas. Darrel owned a service station at Colt, Arkansas for many years before going in to the bail bonding and bounty hunting business. Darrel was an avid pet lover. Darrel was a member and past Master of Forrest City Lodge #198. He was preceded in death by his wife, Lee Anna Andrews. Survivors are his parents, H. J. and Lydia Andrews of Tilton, Arkansas; brother, Dennis Andrews of Tilton, Arkansas; sisters, Darlene Andrews of Wynne; Diane Andrews Hedge of Weiner, Arkansas; Debbie Andrews Hedge of Wynne, Arkansas; daughter, Betty Garl Lemke and husband John of Wynne, Arkansas; sons, Billy Wayne Andrews and wife Jackie of Forrest City, Arkansas; Bryan Andrews and wife Leslie of Wynne, Arkansas; and many other family and friends that loved him.

Parents: H. J. Andrews/Lydia Andrews Spouse: Lee Anna Andrews (1949 - 2013)
Siblings:Dennis Andrews/Darlene Andrews/Diane Andrews Hedge/Debbie Andrews Hedge
Children: Betty Garl Lemke/Billy Wayne Andrews/Bryan Andrews

Andrews, Lee Anna, Mrs. b. May 11, 1949 d. Jun. 4, 2013

Tombstone with husband-Obituary: Lee Anna Andrews, born on May 11, 1949, passed away peacefully on June 4, 2013 after an extended illness. She was preceded in death by her beloved grandparents, Willie and Marie Weddington, of Colt, AR and Nellie Warner Luker Evans of Forrest City, AR. She was a life long resident of St. Francis County, AR. She was a loving wife, mother, Nana, and friend to many throughout the community. She enjoyed cooking, drawing, taking care of others and animals. She took tremendous pride in her children. Her grandchildren were her pride of joy. She is survived by her devoted husband, Darrel W. Andrews, and three children: daughter, Betty Gail Lemke (husband John) of Wynne, AR; son Billy Wayne Andrews ( wife Jackie) of Forrest City, AR, and son

Bryan Lee Andrews (wife Leslie) of Wynne, AR, as well as, her grandchildren: Ariel, Johnny, Kelsey, and Londyn. Funeral Services will be conducted on Friday, June 7, 2013 at 2:00pm at Morgan Funeral Home in Forrest City, AR. Extended "drop-in" visitation will be available Thursday, June 6th, 2013 from 12:00pm-6:00pm. Family will be present during Regular Visitation from 6:00pm – 8:00pm. Burial services following Friday's funeral will be at Loughridge Cemetery, in Colt, Arkansas. Raised by Grandparents - buried at same location: Willie Lee & Julia Marie Kelso Weddington

Spouse: Darrel Wayne Andrews (1959 - 2016)\* Children:Betty Gail Lemke/Billy Wayne Andrews/Bryan Lee Andrews

Armstrong, Joe b. 1856 d.Apr. 5, 1935

No Tombstone: Age 79 from Wynne Daily Star Progress Obituaries

Atkins, Dorothy Lucille Dennis, Mrs.b. Mar. 21, 1924 d. Nov.20, 2005

Tombstone with Virgil M. and Dorothy Yvonne-Obituary: Mrs. Dorothy Lucille Atkins of Forrest City died Nov.20, 2005 at the Baptist East Hospital in Memphis. She had been in the hospital for ten days. She was 81 years old. Services at Stevens FH Chapel Nov. 23,2005 with burial in Loughridge Cemetery. Mrs. Atkins was born March 21,1924 in Wynne, and was the daughter of Jim Dennis and Girlie Frazier Dennis. She lived in Forrest City for most of her life, was retired from Sanyo Mfg. and was a Baptist. Mrs. Atkins married Virgil Atkins in 1942, and he survives her; Surviving three sons, Jerry Wayne Atkins of Marion, Terry Glenn Atkins of Jacksonville and Eugene Atkins of Jonesboro; one daughter, Julia 'Judy' Atkins of Bryant; She was preceded in death by a daughter, Dorothy Y. Atkins; Siblings: Survived by one sister, Jewell Packett of Wynne; four brothers, Bob Dennis and Clarence Dennis, both of Colt, J. C. Dennis of Florida and Marcus Dennis of Wynne; eight grandchildren and several great-grandchildren.

Parents: James Monroe Dennis (1901 - 1985) Girley Frazier Dennis (1906 - 1976) Spouse: Virgil Mabry Atkins (1919 - 2006) Children: Jerry Wayne Atkins (1943 - 2013)\* Virgil Atkins (1949 - 2014)\* Dorothy Yvonne Atkins (1951 - 2005)\*Julia Ann Atkins (1952 - 2012)\* Siblings: Dorothy Lucille Dennis Atkins (1924 - 2005) Bobby Lee Dennis (1934 - 2010)\*Marcus Dennis (1941 - 2007)\*

Atkins, Dorothy Yvonne b. Jan. 30, 1951 d. Aug. 29, 2005

Tombstone with parents-Obituary: Parents: for Troll Industries. Survivors include her parents, Virgil Atkins and Dorothy L. Dennis Atkins of Forrest City Family:survivors three

brothers, Jerry Wayne Atkins of Marion, Terry Glenn Atkins of Jacksonville and Eugene Atkins of Jonesboro; and a sister, Julia "Judy" Atkins of Bryant

Parents: Virgil Mabry Atkins (1919 - 2006) Dorothy Lucille Dennis Atkins (1924 - 2005) Siblings: Jerry Wayne Atkins (1943 - 2013)\*Virgil Atkins (1949 - 2014)\* Dorothy Yvonne Atkins (1951 - 2005) Julia Ann Atkins (1952 - 2012)\*

Atkins, Jerry Wayne b. Feb. 16, 1943 d. Mar. 26, 2013

Tombstone: Vietnam Vet-Picture-Obituary: Jerry Wayne Atkins, age 69, of Proctor passed away Tuesday, March 26, 2013 in West Memphis after a long illness. Mr. Atkins was born February 16, 1943 in Texas, the son of Virgil Atkins and Dorothy Dennis Atkins. He spent his entire life in this area and was a Baptist. He was preceded in death by his parents and two sisters, Yvonne Atkins and Judy Atkins. Mr. Atkins is survived by his wife, Martha Jackson Atkins of the home; two sons, Wayne Atkins and Shannon Atkins both of West Memphis; two brothers, Glen Atkins of Jacksonville and Eugene Atkins of Jonesboro; and six grandchildren. Visitation with the family will be held Thursday, March 28, 2013 from 6:00 P.M. to 8:00 P.M. at Morgan Funeral Home. Graveside services are scheduled for Friday, March 29, 2013 at 1:00 P.M. at Loughridge Cemetery in Colt with Bro. William Witcher officiating.

Parents: Virgil Mabry Atkins (1919 - 2006) Dorothy Lucille Dennis Atkins (1924 - 2005) Siblings:Jerry Wayne Atkins (1943 - 2013) Virgil Atkins (1949 - 2014)\* Dorothy Yvonne Atkins (1951 - 2005)\*Julia Ann Atkins (1952 - 2012)\* Glen Atkins/Eugene Atkins Children:Wayne Atkins/Shannon Atkins Spouse:Martha Jackson Atkins

Atkins, Julia Ann, Mrs. b. Jul. 15, 1952 d. Apr. 10, 2012

Tombstone-Picture-Obituary: Mrs. Julia Ann Atkins age 59, of Forrest City, Arkansas died Tuesday, April 10, 2012 in Wynne after a long battle with cancer. Mrs. Atkins was born July 15, 1952 in Peoria, Illinois. She was the daughter of Virgil Atkins and Dorothy Dennis Atkins. Mrs. Atkins had lived in Forrest City and Bryant most of her life. She had worked for AT&T for several years and was a Baptist. Mrs. Atkins is survived by her son, Cain Maxheimer of Bryant; three brothers Jerry Wayne Atkins of Forrest City, Terry Glenn Atkins of Jacksonville, Arkansas and Eugene Atkins of Jonesboro. Funeral services will be held Friday, April 13, 2012 at 11:00 a.m. at Stevens Funeral Home. Burial will follow at Loughridge Cemetery. Visitation will be from 6 to 8 at the funeral home Thursday. Visit online registry at stevensfuneralhome.net. Under the direction of Stevens Funeral Home.

Parents: Virgil Mabry Atkins (1919 - 2006) Dorothy Lucille Dennis Atkins (1924 - 2005) Siblings: Jerry Wayne Atkins (1943 - 2013)\* Virgil Atkins (1949 - 2014)\* Dorothy Yvonne Atkins (1951 - 2005)\* Julia Ann Atkins (1952 - 2012) Terry Glenn Atkins/Eugene Atkins Child:Cain Maxheimer

Atkins, Virgil Mabry b. Oct. 4, 1919 d. Jun. 17, 2006

Tombstone-WW II Vet-Obituary: Wynne Progress June 23, 2006 Mr. Virgil M. Atkins of Forrest City, died Sat. June 17, 2006 at the Baptist East Hospital in Memphis. He had been in poor health for the past two years. He was 86 years old. Services for Mr. Atkins were held at Stevens Funeral Home Chapel, 10 a.m. Tuesday, June 20, 2006 with burial following in Loughridge Cemetery. Mr. Atkins was born Oct. 4, 1919, in West Point, Miss., and was the son of Temple Atkins and Tommie Meeks Atkins. He lived most of his life in St. Francis County, was a retired truck driver and inspector for Yale and Town, was a veteran of World War II, was a Baptist, and was chosen Great Grandparents for the State of Arkansas for 2004. Mr. Atkins married Dorothy Dennis June 13, 1942 in St. Francis County, and she preceded him in death in 2005. He is survived by three sons: Jerry Wayne Atkins of Marion, Terry Glenn Atkins of Jacksonville, and Eugene Atkins of Jonesboro; one daughter, Julia Atkins of Bryant; eight grandchildren, and seven greatgrandchildren. He had one daughter, Dorothy Yvonne Atkins who preceded him in death in 2005.

Parents: Temple Atkins/Tommie Meeks Atkins Spouse: Dorothy Lucille Dennis Atkins (1924 - 2005)\*Children: Jerry Wayne Atkins (1943 - 2013)\* Virgil Atkins (1949 - 2014)\* Dorothy Yvonne Atkins (1951 - 2005)\* Julia Ann Atkins (1952 - 2012)\*Terry Glenn Atkins/Eugene Atkins

Aunspaugh, Mildred Hasting, Mrs. b.May 30, 1941 d.May 7, 2018

No Tombstone-Obituary: Mrs. Mildred Aunspaugh, age 76, of Forrest City, died Monday, May 7, 2018 at her home in Forrest City. She was born May 30, 1941 in Forrest City and was the daughter of Andrew Hastings and Nellie Williams Hastings. She lived in Forrest City all of her life and was a member of the First Church of the Nazarene. She was preceded in death by her husband William A. Aunspaugh and daughter Billie Jo Aunspaugh Hill. Mrs. Aunspaugh is survived by grandchildren Ronnie Hill and wife Jessica, of Wynne, and Ashley Hill of Forrest City, three great-grandchildren, her brother George Hastings and wife Ruth of Forrest City, and her sisters Jean Witt of Louisiana and Louise Cox of Alabama. Graveside services in Loughridge Cemetery. Sources: Stevens Funeral Home, www.stevensfuneralhome.net, and the contributor of this memorial.

Parents: Andrew Jackson Hastings (1907 - 1970) Nellie Jane Williams Hastings (1912 - 2004) Spouse: William A. Aunspaugh (1927 - 1973)\* Children: Billie Jo Aunspaugh Hill

(1965 - 2009)\*Siblings: Mildred Hastings Aunspaugh (1941 - 2018) Andrew Jackson Hastings (1943 - 1998)\* Roy Gene Hastings (1944 - 2013)\*George Hastings/Jean Witt/Louise Cox

Aunspaugh, William A. b.Jun.2,1927 d.Oct.5,1973

No Tombstone-Notes: Son of James Otis Aunspaugh and his first wife Annie Sue Mathew Aunspaugh of Moro, Arkansas. Husband of Mildred Hastings Aunspaugh. Presumably William is buried here near his wife Mildred and their daughter Billie Jo Hill. Source: The contributor.

Parents: James Otis Aunspaugh (1898 - 1989)Spouse: Mildred Hastings Aunspaugh (1941 - 2018) Children: Billie Jo Aunspaugh Hill (1965 - 2009)\* Siblings: Leroy Aunspaugh (1919 - 1997)\* William A. Aunspaugh (1927 - 1973) Mary Evelyn Aunspaugh Hodge (1929 - 1985)\* Marshall Wayne Aunspaugh (1935 - 1996)\* Dorothy J. Aunspaugh Steffek (1939 - \_\_\_\_)\*

Ball, Charles Edward b. Sep. 3, 1931 d. Jan. 19, 2007

Tombstone with Ocie Mae Ponder Molohan-Obituary: Mr. Charles Edward "Charlie" Ball, age 75, of Caldwell, died Friday, Jan. 19, 2007, at Forrest City Medical Center. Mr. Ball was born Sept. 3, 1931, in Cherry Valley, the son of William Franklin Ball and Ida Davidson Ball. He served in the United States Navy for four years during the Korean War. He worked as a tankerman for Twin City Barge Line for 35 years and worked at Halstead as a security guard for 10 years, retiring at age 62. Mr. Ball is survived by his wife, Ocie Ball of the home; two daughters, Linda Moody of Colt and Charlotte Ponders of Olive Branch, Miss.; two brothers, Johnny Ball and Regg Ball; three sisters, Maudie McGee, Winnie Balland Laura Johnson, all of Memphis and three grandchildren. He was preceded in death by two brothers, Marvin Turnbow and Lloyd Ball. Funeral services for Mr. Ball were held on Monday, Jan. 22, 2007, at 10 a.m., in the Chapel of Thompson-Wilson Funeral Home of Wynne. Burial followed at Loughridge Cemetery in Colt.Published: 2007-01-22

Parents: William Franklin Ball Ida Davidson Ball Spouse: Ocie Bell Ponder Molohan Children:Linda Moody/Charlotte Ponders Siblings:Johnny Ball/Regg Ball/Maudie McGee/Winnie Balland/Lloyd Ball/Marvin Turnbow

Ball Joseph Pugh "Joey" b. Aug. 29, 1979 d. Dec. 9, 2005

Tombstone-Obituary: Joey Ball of Wynne, died Friday, Dec. 9, 2005 at Memphis. He was 26 years old. Services were held at Kernodle Funeral Home Chapel at 10 a.m., Wed., Dec. 14, 2005 with Rev. Ervin Mooney officiating. Burial followed in Loughridge Cemetery,

Wynne. He was born Aug. 29, 1979 in Forrest City. He was a boat operator. Mr. Ball was a long time resident of Cross County. He was a member of the Harris Chapel Baptist Church. He graduated from Wynne High School in 1998. Survivors include his parent: Howard and Cynthia Ball of Wynne, Louis and Carolyn Pugh of Forrest City; grandparents: J.W. and Margie Armstrong of Forrest City; grandmother: Laverne Ball of Wynne; half-brother: Timothy Pugh of Forrest City; sister: Ashley Pugh of Forrest City; step-sister: Sherry McCoy of Wynne. He was preceded in death by his grandparents: George and Marie Pugh; step-brother, James Howard Ball; and grandfather: Lloyd Ball. The family requests memorials be sent to St. Jude's Childrens Research, Memphis, Tennessee. Kernodle Funeral Home was in charge of arrangements.

Parents:Howard and Cynthia Ball and Louis and Carolyn Pugh Siblings:Timothy Pugh/Ashley Pugh

Barkley, Ginger Willard, Mrs. b.Jan.31,1942 d.Feb.21,2014

No Tombstone-Obituary: Ginger Barkley, 72, of Humphrey died Friday, February 21, 2014 at Baptist Health Center in Stuttgart. She was born January 31, 1942 in Earle to William Devir and Ruth Marie Willard. She worked on the assembly line at Skil. Survivors include five sons, William Dean (Sandy) Faulk of Cedar Rapids, IA. Michael Wayne (Michelle) Faulk of Lonsdale, Jerry Lynn Barkley of Humphrey, Brian Keith Barkley of Cedar Rapids, IA and Vernon Blaine (Diana) Barkley of Cedar Rapids, IA; a daughter, Lisa Ann (Richard) Rose of Little Rock; eleven grandchildren; one great-grandchild; a brother, James Doyle Willard; and a sister, Patricia Ruth Willard. She was preceded in death by her parents, William Devir and Ruth Marie Willard. Funeral services will be held 2:00 pm Sunday at Louthridge Cemetery in Colt with John Freeman officiating. Visitation will be 1:30-2:00 pm Sunday at the cemetery.

Parents: William Devir Willard (1925 - 2009) Ruth Marie McClintock Willard (1920 - 2002) Spouse: Children: William Dean Faulk/Michael Wayne Faulk/Jerry Lynn Barkley/Brian Keith Barkley/Vernon Blaine Barkley/Lisa Ann Rose Siblings:: James Doyle Willard/Patricia Ruth Willard

Baskins, Donald G. b.Nov.14,1941 d.Sep.28,2016

No Tombstone-Picture-Obituary: Mr. Donald G. Baskins, age 74, of Colt, died Wednesday at the Methodist Hospital in Memphis. Mr. Baskins was born November 14, 1941, in St. Francis County, and was the son of Lynn Baskins and Jewel Borden Baskins. He lived in St. Francis County most all of his life, was retired from Sanyo Manufacturing, and was a member of the Forrest City Church of God. Mr. Baskins married Dorothy Davis in 1965,

and she survives him along with two daughters; Ann Wingo, and husband, Michael, of Colt, Amy Cooper, and husband, Josh, of Wynne, four brothers; Frank Baskins of Wynne, J. T. Baskins and Carroll Baskins, both of Colt, and Larry Baskins of Forrest City, three sisters; Dorothy Myers of Forrest City, Mary Cundiff of Jacksonville, Arkansas, and Marie Townsend of Manila, Arkansas, six grandchildren; Bradley, and wife, Kayla, Blair, and husband, Matt, Blaine, Morgan, Gabriel, and Kaylyn, one great-grandchild, Marley. Services for Mr. Baskins will be held at the Forrest City Church of God, 10:00 A.M., Saturday, with burial in Loughridge Cemetery. Visitation will be Friday, 6:00 till 8:00 P.M., at the church, with Stevens Funeral Home in charge of arrangements. You may log on to stevensfuneralhome.net for the on line register.

Parents: Lynn Franklin Baskins (1918-1976) Jewel Estelle Borden Baskins (1922-2007) Spouse: Dorothy Davis Baskins Children: Ann Wingo/Amy Cooper/Larry Baskins Siblings: Dorothy Myers/Mary Cundiff/Marie Townsend

Baskins, Forrest William, Sr. b. Jan. 14, 1927 d. Dec. 26, 2006

Tombstone with Pauline-Obituary: Mr. Forrest William Baskins, age 79, of Colt, died Tuesday, Dec. 26, 2006, at Crestpark in Wynne. Mr. Baskins was born Jan. 4, 1927, and worked at Halstead prior to his retirement. He was a Baptist. Mr. Baskins is survived by his wife Pauline Baskins, of the home; two sons, Ralph Baskins and Robert Baskins, both of Colt; two daughters, Betty Sue King of Newark and Patricia Ann Lawson of Colt; 12 grandchildren and 22 great-grandchildren. He was preceded in death by a son Forrest Baskins Jr., in 2002. Visitation for Mr. Baskins will be held on Wednesday, Dec. 27, 2006, from 6 to 8 p.m. at Morgan Funeral Home. Funeral services will be held on Thursday, Dec. 28, 2006, at 2 p.m. at Morgan Chapel with Bro. J. T. Baskins officiating. Burial will follow at Loughridge Cemetery near Colt.Published: 2006-12-27-Married Dec 31, 1946

Spouse: Pauline Huey Baskins (1925 - 2013) Children: Forrest William Baskins (1950 - 2002) Ralph Baskins/Robert Baskins/Betty Sue King/Patricia Ann Lawson

Baskins, Forrest William, Jr. b. Nov. 14, 1950 d. Jun. 17, 2002

Tombstone with Jayne-Obituary: Mr. Forrest 'Junior' Baskins, age 51, of Colt, died Monday, June 17, 2002, at his home in Colt. Mr. Baskins was born Nov. 14, 1950, in Cherry Valley and was the son of Forrest and Pauline Huey Baskins. He was the owner of Baskins and Sons Construction Company and a member of New Prospect Baptist Church. Mr. Baskins married Jayne McGuire in 1971 and she survives him along with his parents; three sons, Kevin Todd Baskins, Corey Stephen Baskins, and Brandon Jay Baskins, all of Colt; a daughter, Heather Nicole Walls of Heber Springs; two brothers, Robert Earl

Baskins of Caldwell and Ralph Williams Baskins of Colt; two sisters, Betty King of Newark and Patricia Ann Lawson of Colt and six grandchildren. Visitation for Mr. Baskins will be held Tuesday, June 18, 2002, at Morgan Chapel from 6 p.m. until 8 p.m. Funeral services will be held Wednesday, June 19, 2002 at 2 p.m. at the Morgan Chapel with Bro. Jimmy Cariker of First Nazarene Church of Branson, Mo. officiating. Burial will follow at Loughridge Cemetery in Colt under the direction of Morgan Funeral Home.

Parents: Forrest William Baskins (1927 - 2006) Pauline Huey Baskins (1925 - 2013) Spouse: Jayne McGuire Baskins (1952 - 2013)\* Children:Kevin Todd Baskins/Corey Stephen Baskins/Brandon Jay Baskins/Heather Nicole Walls Siblings: Robert Earl Baskins/Ralph Williams Baskins/Betty King/Patricia Ann Lawson

Baskins, Jayne McGurie, Mrs. b. Jan. 12, 1952 d. Sep. 3, 2013

Tombstone with Forrest Jr.-Obituary: Mrs. Jayne Baskins, age 61, of Heber Springs and formerly of Colt, passed away Thursday, September 5, 2013 at Baptist Hospital in Heber Springs. Mrs. Baskins was born January 12, 1952 in Star City the daughter of James McGuire and Willie Ann Ramsey McGuire. She was preceded in death by her parents; and her husband, Forrest Baskins, Jr. Mrs. Baskins was a member of the Church of the Nazarene. She is survived by three sons, Kevin Baskins and Cory Baskins both of Colt and Brandon Baskins of Rosebud; one daughter, Heather Walls of Heber Springs; two brothers, Sonny McGuire of Marion and Steve McGuire of West Memphis; three sisters, Jenny Yates and Pamela Ward both of Harrisburg and Gloria Cariker of Missouri; and ten grandchildren. Visitation with the family will be held Sunday, September 8, 2013 from 3 P.M. until 6 P.M. in the Chapel of Morgan Funeral Home. Funeral Services are scheduled for Monday, September 9, 2013 at 2 P.M. at Morgan Chapel with Bro. Jimmy Cariker officiating with burial to follow at Loughridge Cemetery in Colt.

Parents:James McGuire/Willie Ann Ramsey McGuire Spouse: Forrest William Baskins (1950 – 2002) Children: Kevin Todd Baskins/Corey Stephen Baskins/Brandon Jay Baskins/Heather Nicole Walls Siblings: Sonny McGuire/Steve McGuire/Jenny Yates/Pamela Ward/Gloria Cariker

Baskins, Pauline Huey, Mrs. b. Mar. 20, 1925 d. May 3, 2013

Tombstone with Forrest Sr.-Picture-Obituary: Mrs. Pauline Huey Baskins, age 88 of Colt passed away Friday, May 3, 2013 at her home. Mrs. Baskins was born March 20, 1925 in Cherry Valley the daughter of Bud Huey and Lola Havner Huey. She spent her entire life in this area and was a member of Smith Chapel Baptist Church. Mrs. Baskins was preceded in death by her parents; her husband, Forrest Baskins, Sr.; one son, Forrest

Baskins, Jr.; and one grand-daughter, Debbie Lynn Tedder. She is survived by two sons, Robert Baskins (Brenda) of Caldwell and Ralph Baskins (Janice) of Colt; two daughters, Betty Sue King (Gayle) of Newark and Patricia Ann Lawson (Marion) of Colt; two brothers, Charles Huey of McCrory and Donald Huey (Connie) of Cherry Valley; two sisters, Mary Alice Lawson (Clyde) of Wynne and Francis Theriault of Cabot; eleven grandchildren; twenty-three great-grandchildren; and one great great-grandchild. Visitation with the family will be held Monday, May 6, 2013 from 6 P.M. until 8 P.M. at Morgan Funeral Home. Funeral services are scheduled for Tuesday, May 7, 2013 at 2 P.M. in the Chapel of Morgan Funeral Home with Bro. J.T. Baskins officiating, assisted by Bro. Dennis Hayes. Burial will follow at Loughridge Cemetery in Colt.

Parents: Bud Huey/Lola Havner Huey Spouse: Forrest William Baskins (1927 - 2006)\*Children: Forrest William Baskins (1950 - 2002)\* Robert Baskins/Ralph Baskins/Betty Sue King/Patricia Ann Lawson Siblings:Charles Huey/Donald Huey/Mary Alice Lawson/Francis Theriault

Baucum, Elvis E. b.Jul.30,1943 d.Jul.17,1996

# **Tombstone**

Parents: Jane Walters/ Elvis R "Pete" Baucum (1920 - 1993) Eva Clytee Hall Baucum (1916 - 1998) Children: Lisa Kay Baucum Criswell (1966 - 2014)\*

Baucum, Elvis R. "Pete" b. May 21, 1920 d. Mar. 25, 1993

Tombstone-Obituary: Mr. Elvis R. "Pete" Baucum of Colt, died Mar.25,1993 at Methodist Central Hosp. in Memphis, he was 72. Born May 21,1920, in Parkin, to Dossie R. Baucum and Addie Bell Ponder Baucum. He was a truck driver, longtime Colt resident, and a member of New Prospect Baptist Church. He leaves a son, Elvis E. Baucum of Little Rock; one sister, Nema Acree of Colt; one grand daughter, Lisa Baucum of Oklahoma; and one great grandson, Joshua Baucum of Oklahoma. Burial in Loughridge by Stevens FH.

Parents: Dossie R. Baucum (1895 - 1970) Addie Ponder Baucum Powell (1899 - 1978)

Spouse:Eva Clytee Hall Baucum (1916 - 1998)\*Children: Elvis E Baucum (1943 - 1996)\*Siblings: Nema Jesse Baucum Acree (1918 - 2005)\* Elvis R "Pete" Baucum (1920 - 1993) Addie Geneva Powell Blake (1929 - 1990)\*\*

Baucum, Eva Clytee m.Hall, Mrs. b. Sep. 22, 1916 d. Nov. 22, 1998

# **Tombstone**

Parents: William LaFayette Hall (1872 - \_\_\_\_) Henri Lula Mulrose Bowen Hall (1883 - 1959) Spouse: Elvis R "Pete" Baucum (1920 - 1993) Children: Elvis E Baucum (1943 - 1996)\*Siblings: Jesker Verelee Hall Munn (\_\_\_\_ - 1953)\* William Cleburne Hall (1904 - 1967)\* Lena C. Hall Neisler (1906 - 2008)\* Clifford W. Hall (1910 - 1970)\* Eva Clytee Hall Baucum (1916 - 1998) James Elmer Hall (1919 - 2012)\*

Baxter, Lee b. Jul. 17, 1857 d. Dec. 14, 1887

Tombstone- Note: 30 yrs 4 mo 27 days; Husband of Susie Baxter

Baxter, William H. b. Sep. 15, 1815 d. Nov. 12, 1879

**Tombstone** 

Beck, Susan Ruth Burson, Mrs. b.1824 d.1873

No Tombstone

Parents: Jesse Burson (1782 - 1872) Martha Ann Brown Burson (1786 - 1872) Siblings: Edith Gibson Burson Harlan (1807 - 1839) Lydia Ann Burson Moore (1816 - 1897)\* Susan Ruth Burson Beck (1824 - 1873) Spouse: Aaron Burson Beck

Belcher, Jacob Elihu b.Jul.4,1940 d.Aug.24,2014

No Tombstone-Picture-Obituary: Jacob Elihu Belcher, 74, of Wynne, Arkansas died Sunday, August 24, 2014 at Crossridge Community Hospital in Wynne, Arkansas. Mr. Belcher was a member of Calvary Apostolic Church and a self-employed carpenter. He was preceded in death by a daughter Lenise Downhour, his parents James Henry Belcher and Lizzie Louella Sims Belcher, and three brothers, Isaac Belcher, James Belcher and Abner Belcher. He is survived by his wife Bertha Fay Leonard Belcher of Wynne, AR; a son, James Henry Belcher of Texas, three daughters, Martha Hock of Bakersfield, CA; Genevieve Drummond and Melissa Belcher both of Wynne, AR: two sisters Beulah Battles of Wynne, AR; Helen Smith of Vanndale, AR; three brothers Willie Belcher and Ammon Belcher both of Cherry Valley and Samuel Belcher of Waverly, TN; five grandchildren and five great-grandchildren.

Parents: James Henry Belcher (1910 - 1980) Lizzie Luellean Sims Belcher (1916 - 2002) Spouse: Bertha fay Leonard Belcher Children: LuEllen Laniece Belcher Downhour (1967 - 2001)\* James Henry Belcher/Martha Hock/Genevieve Drummond/Melissa Belcher Siblings:Jacob Elihu Belcher (1940 - 2014) Joseph Simon Belcher (1942 - 1945)\* Isaac Lee Belcher (1952 - 1954)\*Infant Belcher (1967 - 1967)\*Beulah Battles/Helen Smith/Willie Belcher/Ammon Belcher/Samuel Belcher

Bernard, Jim b.1883 d. Oct. 18, 1913

No Tombstone-Stevens FH Records Vol. 2 by Kathleen Bell-b.abt 1883

Beshears, Charles Hershell b. Feb. 4, 1938 d. Apr. 6, 1982

**Tombstone with Jackie** 

Spouse: Jackie Beshears (1940-2016) Married 1958

Beshears, Jacklyn "Jackie" Brown, Mrs. b. Nov.18, 1940 d. Jun. 7, 2016

Tombstone with Charles-Picture: Obituary: Mrs. Jacklyn "Jackie" Beshears, age 75, died at her home in Colt, Tuesday, June 7,2016, after a long illness/ Born Nov.18,1940, she was the daughter of Virgil and Mary Brown. She spent several years at Sanyo Mfg. and then became a communications specialist with the Forrest City Police and the St. Francis Co. Sheriff's Office. She was a Baptist. She was preceded in death by her husband, Charles in 1982, her parents, and one sister, Jane Latham in 2014, and two great grandchildren. Mrs. Beshears is survived by two sons, Ronnie and his wife Sandy "Toe" Beshears of Forrest City, and Alvin and his wife April Beshears of Memmerer, Wyoming; one daughter, Janet and her husband Mark Maness of Holly Springs, Miss.; one brother, William Brown of Vilonia, Ark.; one sister, Tiny and her husband Mike Spivey of Forrest City; one aunt, Joan Murphy of Forrest City; eleven grandchildren, Tyler Beshears and Robin Bishop, Barett Beshears and McKenna Seats, Samantha Paris, Ashley Farrell, and Sean and his wife Kayla Maness, Luke White and Melanie Cavazos, and Curits White; 8 great grandchildren, Chase, Brittney, Carter, Alexa, Ragan, Hunter, Madison, and Blaine; She is also survived by nieces and nephews and many friends. Funeral services at Morgan FH on June 10 with Bro. Randy Matlock officiating, with burial in Loughridge Cemetery.

Parents: Virgil and Mary Brown Spouse: Charles Hershell Beshears (1938 - 1982)
Children:Ronnie Beshears/Alvin Beshears/Janet Maness Siblings: William Brown/Tiney
Spivey/Jane Latham

Blake, Addie Geneva Powell, Mrs. b. Oct. 27, 1929 d. Jul. 15, 1990

Tombstone wife of Samuel E. Black

Parents: James Allen Powell (1893 - 1935) Addie Ponder Baucum Powell (1899 - 1978) Spouse: Samuel E Blake (1918 - 1986) Children: Stephen Blake (1952 - 2008)\* Rhonda Kaye Blake Fryman (1954 - 2017)\* Howard Blake/Stanley Blake/Anna McKee Siblings: Nema Jesse Baucum Acree (1918 - 2005)\*\* Elvis R "Pete" Baucum (1920 - 1993)\*\* William Powell (1920 - 2008)\*\* Jimmie Loretta Powell Smith (1927 - 2005)\*\* Addie Geneva Powell Blake (1929 - 1990)

Blake, Samuel E. b. Mar. 2, 1918 d. Mar. 23, 1986

#### **Tombstone**

Spouse:Addie Geneva Powell Blake (1929 - 1990)\* Children: Stephen Blake (1952 - 2008)\* Rhonda Kaye Blake Fryman (1954 - 2017)\* Howard Blake/Stanley Blake/Anna McKee Children:Matthew Joseph Blake

Blake, Stephen b. Dec. 18, 1952 d. Jun. 12, 2008

Tombstone-Picture-Obituary: Mr. Stephen Blake, 53 of Wynne passed away Thursday in Jonesboro. He was preceded in death by his parents, Sam and Geneva Powell Blake. Stephen enjoyed music and singing with groups. He was a member of Colt Baptist Church. Survivors are his son: Matthew Joseph Blake of Wynne; brothers, Howard Blake of Wynne; Stanley Blake of Premont, Texas; sisters, Anna McKee of Judsonia; and Rhonda Fryman of Cherry Valley. Graveside services will be Saturday at 11:30 AM at Loughridge Cemetery, Colt, Arkansas. Visitation will be Saturday morning from 9 AM until 11:00 AM at Kernodle Funeral Home in Wynne.

Parents: Samuel E Blake (1918 - 1986) Addie Geneva Powell Blake (1929 - 1990) Sibling: Stephen Blake (1952 - 2008) Rhonda Kaye Blake Fryman (1954 - 2017)\*Howard Blake/Stanley Blake/Anna McKee Children:Matthew Joseph Blake

Boggan, Bryan H. b.unk d.May 2,1970

# **Tombstone**

Borden, Alfred G. b. Dec. 24, 1931 d. May 14, 2007

Tombstone with Jeraldine M.-Obituary: Son of Edgar William Borden, Sr. and Mattie Mirie McGee Borden. survived by his wife Geraldine Martin Borden. of Colt AR. four brothers J. C. Borden of Colt AR. Leonard Victor Borden. of Russellville AR. John Lawrence Borden. of Jonesboro AR. and James Walter Borden. of Colt AR. and a sister Jewel Borden Baskins. he was preceded in death by two brothers George Lee Borden. and Edgar William Borden Jr. and a sister Elizabeth Borden Milton. He lived in St Francis County for most of his life and was a graduate of Forrest City High School he was a member of Smith Chapel Baptist Church.

Parents: Edgar William Borden (1898 - 1986) Mattie Yvonne Mcgee Borden (1900 - 1984) Siblings:Jewel Estelle Borden Baskins (1922 - 2007)\* J. C. Borden (1925 - 2011)\* George Lee Borden (1928 - 1996)\* Alfred Borden (1931 - 2007) Leonard Victor Borden (1936 - 2013)\* Edgar William Borden (1940 - 2000)\*John Lawrence Borden/James Walter Borden/Elizabeth Borden Milton

Borden, Edgar William, Sr. b. Mar. 20, 1898 d. Dec. 10, 1986

#### **Tombstone with Mattie**

Spouse: Mattie Yvonne McGee Borden (1900 - 1984) Children: Jewel Estelle Borden Baskins (1922 - 2007)\*J. C. Borden (1925 - 2011)\*George Lee Borden (1928 - 1996)\*Alfred Borden (1931 - 2007)\*Leonard Victor Borden (1936 - 2013)\* Edgar William Borden (1940 - 2000)\* John Lawrence Borden/James Walter Borden/Elizabeth Borden Milton

Borden, Edgar William, Jr. b. Sep. 8, 1940 d. Feb. 18, 2000

Tombstone with Judy Ann Kelso- FCHS-1959-Obit-St.Francis Co.Tax Assessor-Parents: E. W. Borden Sr. and Mattie Borden; Spouse:married Judith "Judy" Ann Kelso in 1960; Children: Surviving a son, Buddy Borden of Colt; two daughters, Debbie Marquis of Cabot, and Krystal Hill of Colt; Siblings: Surviving Five brothers, J.C. Borden of Memphis, Leonard Borden of Russellville, Johnny Borden of Jonesboro, Alfred Borden and Walter Borden, both of Colt; a sister, Jewell Baskins of Colt; and five grandchildren.

Parents: Edgar William Borden (1898 - 1986) Mattie Yvonne McGee Borden (1900 - 1984) Siblings: Jewel Estelle Borden Baskins (1922 - 2007)\* J. C. Borden (1925 - 2011)\* George Lee Borden (1928 - 1996)\* Alfred Borden (1931 - 2007)\* Leonard Victor Borden (1936 - 2013)\* Edgar William Borden (1940 - 2000) John Lawrence Borden/James Walter Borden/Elizabeth Borden Milton Spouse:Judy Ann Kelso Borden (1944-2017)

Borden, George Lee b. Aug. 3, 1928 d. Nov. 2, 1996

#### Tombstone-

Parents:Edgar William Borden (1898 - 1986) Mattie Yvonne McGee Borden (1900 - 1984) Siblings: Jewel Estelle Borden Baskins (1922 - 2007)\* J. C. Borden (1925 - 2011)\* George Lee Borden (1928 - 1996) Alfred Borden (1931 - 2007)\* Leonard Victor Borden (1936 - 2013)\* Edgar William Borden (1940 - 2000)\* John Lawrence Borden/James Walter Borden/George Lee Borden/Elizabeth Borden Milton

Borden, Judy Ann Kelso, Mrs. b.Oct.7,1944 d.Nov.3,2017

#### **Tombstone**

Spouse: Edgar William Borden, Jr. (1940-2000)

Borden, Mattie Yvonne, Mrs. b. Jan. 21, 1900 d. Aug. 25, 1984

Tombstone with Edgar Sr.

Spouse: Edgar William Borden (1898 - 1986)\* Children:Jewel Estelle Borden Baskins (1922 - 2007)\* J. C. Borden (1925 - 2011)\* George Lee Borden (1928 - 1996)\* Alfred Borden (1931 - 2007)\* Leonard Victor Borden (1936 - 2013)\* Edgar William Borden (1940 - 2000)\* Lawrence Borden/James Walter Borden/Elizabeth Borden Milton

Boren, Richard V. b. Sep. 29, 1938 d. Aug. 29, 2009

No Tombstone-Obituary: Mr. Richard V. Boren, age 70, of Forrest City, died Saturday at the Baptist Hospital in Memphis. He had been in poor health for the past year. Mr. Boren was born September 29, 1938, in Dell, Arkansas, and was the son of Fred Boren and Effie Flemming Boren. He lived in St. Francis County most of his life, was owner/operator of Boren Trucking, and was a member of the Village Creek Baptist Church. Mr. Boren married Linda Matlock in 1992, and she survives him along with one daughter, Lisa B. Smith of Collierville, Tennessee, one son, Richard V. Boren Jr. of Colt, two stepdaughters; Rhonda Peterson and Jennifer Clark, both of Forrest City, one step-son, Lance Powell of Jonesboro, his mother, Mrs. Effie Boren of Blytheville, two brothers; Gene Boren of North Richland Hills, Texas, and Mike Boren of Dyersburg, Tennessee, one sister, Phyllis McCanless of Blytheville, ten grandchildren and one great-grandchild. Services for Mr. Boren will be held Graveside, 4:00 P.M., Monday, at the Loughridge Cemetery. Visitation will be Monday afternoon from 1:00 till 3:00 P.M. At Stevens Funeral Home Chapel with Stevens Funeral Home in charge of arrangements. You may log on to stevensfuneralhome.net for the on line registry. Memorials are to be made to the Village Creek Baptist Church, 960 SFC 415, Forrest City, Arkansas 72335.

Parents:Fred Boren/Effie Flemming Boren Spouse:Linda Matlock Boren Children:Lisa B. Smith/Richard V. Boren, Jr. Siblings:Gene Boren/Mike Boren/Phylliss McCanless

Brawner, Beulah Clay Hamilton Mrs. b. Jul.12, 1915 d. May 19, 2004

Tombstone with Grady Eugene-Obit-Parents: Claude Coker Hamilton and Elzaide
Dempsey Hamilton; Spouse:Grady Brawner; Children:survived by a daughter, Bettye Clay
Spann of Colt; Siblings: Survived by a sister, Claudia Pulliam of Clinton; four
grandchildren and 13 great-grandchildren. She was preceded in death by her husband,
Grady Brawner; a son Randal Eugene Brawner and two sisters, Hazel Thayer and
Kathleen Bianki

Parents:Claude Coker Hamilton/Elzaide Dempsey Hamilton Spouse: Grady Eugene Brawner (1911-2004) Children: Betty Clay Spann/ Randal Eugene Brawner (1934-1945) Sibling: Claudia Pulliam/Hazel Thayer/Kathleen Blanki

Brawner, Everette Lee b.Sep.2,1933 d.Jun.30,2002

Tombstone-Obituary: printed in the Wynne Progress, July 5, 2002 Mr. Everette Lee Brawner, age 68, of Forrest City, died Sunday, June 30, 2002 at his home. Mr. Brawner lived in the Forrest City and Wynne area all of his life where he worked for Reliable Insurance Company. He was a member of the Wynne First Assembly of God Church. Mr. Brawner was born Sept. 1, 1933 in Wynne and was the son of M. C. Brawner and Willie Ethel Kerr Brawner. Mr. Brawner married Joan Sayre in 1952, and she survives him along with a daughter, Marilyn Gaskin of Forrest City; a son, Mark Brawner of Paragould; two brothers, Howard Brawner of Piermont, N.Y. and Macon Brawner of Wynne; three sisters, Vivian Pitts of Topeka, Kan., Veneda Cook of Boca Raton, Fla. and Juanita Hughes of West Palm Beach, Fla. and four grandchildren. Services for Mr. Brawner will be held graveside at 4 p.m. on Monday, July 1, 2002 at Loughridge Cemetery under the direction of Stevens Funeral Home.

Parents: M. C. Brawner/Willie Ethel Kerr Brawner Spouse: Joan Sayre Brawner Children:Mark Brawner/Marilyn Gaskin Siblings:Howard Brawner/Macon Brawner/Vivian Pitts/Veneda Cook/Juanita Hughes

Brawner, Grady Eugene b.Oct.8,1911 d.Feb.8,2004

Tombstone with Beulah-Obituary-Retired from Farmers Coop in Pine Bluff-Spouse: Beulah Clay Hamilton Brawner; Children:Surviving a daughter, Bettye Clay Spann of Colt; . He was preceded in death by a son, Eugene Randal Brawner; Siblings:Surviving two brothers, George William Brawner of Colt and J. L. Brawner of Wynne; four grandchildren and 13 great-grandchildren. Preceded in death by two brothers, Odis Andy Brawner and Luther Junior Brawner and a sister, Joy Ollie Neisler

Spouse: Beulah Clay Hamilton Brawner (1915-2004) Children:Bettye Clay Spann/Eugene Randal Brawner (1934-1945)Siblings:George William Brawner/J. L. Brawner/Odis Andy Brawner/Luther Junior Brawner/Joy Ollie Neisler

Brewer, Edna b.1889 d.Feb.26, 1913

No Tombstone-age 24 of Newcastle

Briggs, Wilborn Logan b.Mar.1,1840 d.Sep. 12,1950

**Tombstone** 

Briggs, Willie W. b.Apr.21,1873 d.Sep.20,1878

**Tombstone** 

Brinkmeyer, Willis Robert b. Jan. 4, 1931 d. Dec. 14, 2013

No Tombstone-Obituary: Willis Robert Brinkmeyer, 82, of Earle, Arkansas, died Saturday, Dec. 14, 2013, at Crittenden Memorial Hospital in West Memphis. He was born Jan. 4, 1931, at Beatrice, Neb., to Henry and Amelia M. Heluke Brinkmeyer. He was preceded in death by his parents and his wife, Shirley Mitchell Brinkmeyer. Survivors include his daughters, Mae and Renee Brinkmeyer, both of Earle. Graveside services were held at the Loughridge Cemetery in Colt, Arkansas with Thompson Funeral Home in charge of arrangements. Jonesboro Sun, December 17, 2013.

Parents: Henry Brinkmeyer/Amelia M. Heluke Brinkmeyer-Spouse: Shirley Mitchell Brinkmeyer Children: Mae Brinkmeyer/ Renee Brinkmeyer

Brisco, Buford "Tony" b. Sep. 15, 1929 d. Apr. 22, 2010

No Tombstone-Obituary: Buford "Tony" Brisco, 80, of North Little Rock died April 22, 2010. He was born Sept. 15, 1929, to Charles and Frances Smith Brisco. He was of the Baptist faith and a retired mail carrier. He was preceded in death by his parents; a brother, Dale Brisco; a sister, Willene Gamet; and a great-grandson, Cory Michael Hill. Brisco is survived by four children, Bobbi King and husband Dave of Mayflower, Marsha George and husband Calvin of Cabot, Charles Brisco and wife Melissa of Sherwood and Mark Brisco of Salem, Mo.; nine grandchildren, Shawn Hill, Melissa Taylor and husband Chad, B.A. Waller, Andy George, Ryan Brisco, Adrian George, Sarah George, Bo King and Aly King; three great-grandchildren, Constance Taylor, Morgan George and Adain Hill; sister, Betty Forrest and husband Thomas of Fort Smith; and the mother of his children, Joyce Brisco of Salem, Mo. The funeral service was April 26 at Faith Baptist Church In North Little Rock with Dean Grigsby officiating. Burial followed in Loughridge Cemetery at Forrest City.

Parents: Charles Brisco/ Frances Smith Brisco Spouse:Joyce Brisco Children: Bobbi King/ Marsha George/ Charles Brisco/ Mark Brisco Siblings: Dale Brisco/Willene Gamet

Brisco, Mervin Dale b. Apr. 12, 1939 d. Dec. 1, 2005

**Tombstone-U. S. Navy** 

Burns, Lawrence, Jr. b. May 2, 1930 d. Jan. 4, 2012

Tombstone with Lottie "Ollie" Faye-U. S. Army Korea

Spouse: Lottie "Ollie" Davis Hamrick Burns (1938-2012)

Burns, Lottie "Ollie" Faye m.Davis, Mrs. b. Jun. 29, 1938 d. Apr. 5, 2012

Tombstone with Lawrence-Obituary: Lottie "Ollie" Faye Burns, 73, of Hughes, Arkansas, died April 6, 2012 at Crittenden Regional Hospital. Ms. Burns was an Owner Operator for New Castle Grocery and attended Village Creek Baptist Church. Ms. Burns is survived by three sons; Charles Edward Burns of Marble Hill, Mo., Danny W. Burns of Hernando, MS and Kenny D. Burns of Forrest City, AR, one daughter, Cheryl Beene of Hughes, AR, two sisters; Bertha Broadway of Bryant, AR and Joyce Ann Smith of Wynne, AR, one brother, Billy Davis of Belton, TX, eleven grandchildren and eleven great-grandchildren. Ms. Burns is preceded in death by her parents; Dewitt Davis and Claudie M. Hamrick, her husband, Lawrence Burns, one son, Lawrence Timothy Burns and one granddaughter, Kelly Burns. Visitation will be held at Roller-Citizens Funeral Home, Monday, April 9, 2012 from 11:30 A.M. till 1:00 P.M. Services will begin at 1:30 P.M. with Interment following at Loughridge Cemetery in Forrest City, AR.

Parents:Dewitt D Davis (1905 - 1980) Claudie M Hamrick Davis (1912 - 1956) Spouse: Lawrence Burns (1930 - 2012)\* Sibling:Lottie "Ollie" Faye Davis Burns (1938 - 2012) Joyce Ann Davis Smith (1944 - 2013)\* Billy Davis/ Bertha Broadway/ Jayce Ann Smith Children:Lawrence Timothy Burns/ Charles Edward Burns/Danny W. Burns/ Kenny D. Burns/Cheryl Beene

Burton, Timothy Ray "Tim" b. Dec. 17, 1966 d. Jan. 11, 2018

Tombstone-Picture-Obituary: Mr. Timothy Ray Burton, resident of Colt, Arkansas, departed this life on Thursday, January 11, 2018, in the comfort of his home at the age of 51. He was born in Wynne, Arkansas on Saturday, December 17, 1966, the son of Jerry Burton and Barbara (Stricklin) Burton. Tim and Donna Acuff were united in marriage on June 6, 1987. He worked for Hobbs Farms, Looney's Lawn Service, and retired from Wynne Fire Department. He was a member of New Hope Missionary Baptist Church and a supporter of Relay for Life. He loved visiting the lake and spending time with his grandchildren. He was a loving husband and father, enjoyed life, and strived to live for God. Mr. Burton was preceded in death by his father, Jerry Burton. He is survived by his loving wife of 30 years, Donna Burton of the home; his mother, Barbara Burton; two daughters, Megan Merrill and husband, Kirk, of Vanndale and Danielle Casalman and husband, Randall, of Wynne; a brother, Tony Burton of Marked Tree; a sister Sheila Jones and husband, Donnie, of Wynne; five grandchildren, Caleb Casalman, Chase Merrill,

Raelyn Casalman, Drake Merrill, and Easton Merrill; and a host of other relatives and friends. Funeral services with fireman's honors will be held at 2:00 p.m. on Saturday, January 13, 2018, in the Thompson-Wilson Funeral Home chapel in Wynne with Gerald Britton officiating. Interment will follow in Loughridge Cemetery in Colt. Friends may visit at the funeral home from 5:00 to 7:00 p.m. on Friday, January 12, 2018. Those honored to serve as pallbearers are members of the Wynne Fire Department.

Parents: Jerry Burton/Barbara Stricklin Burton Spouse: Donna Acuff Burton Children: Megan Merrill/ Danielle Casalman Sibling:Tony Burton/Sheila Jones

Bynum, Bob Lee b. May 3, 1931 d. Nov. 15, 1975

**Tombstone** 

Spouse: Sarah Jane Dill Bynum (1933-2014)

Bynum, Sarah Jane Dill, Mrs. b. Oct. 31, 1933 d. Jul. 20, 2014

Tombstone-Picture-Obituary: Sarah Jane Dill Bynum, 80, of Wynne, Arkansas, passed away Sunday, July 20, 2014 at the Phil and Flo Hospice House in Jonesboro, Arkansas. Sarah was born, October 31, 1933 in Colt, Arkansas. She was preceded in death by her parents, Henry Arthur Dill and Dorothy Clark Dill; husband Bob Lee Bynum in 1975 and husband, Pete Milton in 1991 and brother, Joe Dill. She was retired from the Department of Human Services. Sarah was an early member of New Prospect Missionary Baptist Church and later attended Church of Latter Day Saints. Survivors are her daughters, Amy Sutherland and husband Gerald of Conway; Becky Smith of Forrest City; son, Robert Bynum and wife Karen of Lincoln, Alabama; grandchildren, Colten Smith, Ben Sutherland, Zachary Bynum, Mallory Morrow and Chelsea Pierce; great grandchild, Rayland Morrow and sister, Betty McClintock of Searcy. Funeral services were at Kernodle Funeral Home, burial was in Loughridge Cemetery in Colt, Arkansas.

Parents:Henry Arthur Dill (1907 - 1970) Dorothy L Clark Dill (1910 - 1996) Spouse: Bob L Bynum (1931 - 1975) Pete Milton (-1991) Siblings: Joe Dill Children: Amy Sutherland/ Becky Smith/ Robert Bynum

Byrd, Jerry b. Feb. 16, 1911 d. Feb. 17, 1985

**Tombstone** 

Cagley, Don Michael b. Aug. 14, 1938 d. Feb. 23, 2001

**Tombstone with Ruby Dorothy** 

Caldwell, Amanda Christian "Piety" McCuistion, Mrs. b. Jul. 12,1818 d. Apr. 4, 1888

Tombstone-Note: Daughter of; P. Benjamin McCuistion 1772-1842 and Sarah Ingram 1779-1845 TN. Marrried at age 17 in TN to William Warren Caldwell 1813 SC-1864 Caldwell,Ar. Children John 1836 Tn- 1926. S. Benjamin 1839 TN- 1929. James Lorance 1845 TN-1936, Thomas Benton 1847 TN- 1937, Sarah Ann Tennessee (Tennie) Caldwell 1849 TN-1943. Thanks to contributor # 49232692 June 2017

Spouse: William Warren Caldwell (1812 - 1864)\* Children: James Lorance Caldwell CSA Vet (1846 - 1890)\*

Caldwell, William Warren b. Dec. 12, 1812 d.1864

No Tombstone-Goodspeed's Bio-of Son, James: son of William and Amanda (Christian) Caldwell, who came originally from South Carolina and Tennessee, respectively. William Caldwell was born in 1811 and was reared on a farm, removing to Bedford Co., Tenn, when a young man, where he was married in 1844 to the mother of our subject. In 1861 they came to this county, and here the father engaged in farming and also in the milling business, in which he was occupied until his death in 1865. He was a prominent citizen of his county, a member of the Masonic order and of the I.O.O.F, and belonged to the Cumberland Presbyterian Church, and at one time, while a resident of Bedford Co., Tenn., represented that county in the State legislature. Mrs. Caldwell was born in Bedford Co., Tenn. in Feb.,1816, and died in April, 1888. Caldwell, located five miles north of Forrest City on Highway 1 and the Missouri Pacific railroad, is believed to have been named for a Caldwell, possibly William Caldwell, who came to St. Francis County and settled in the community about 1861. He engaged in farming and also in the saw mill business. The chief occupation of the people living there is agriculture. The largest store is the Lindsey Mercantile Store, and the Lindsey Gin Co. is also located there.

Spouse: Amanda Christian McCuistion Caldwell (1818 - 1888) Children per FAG Contributor # 49232692: James Lorance Caldwell (1846 - 1890)\*/John Caldwell (1836-1926) S. Benjamin Caldwell (1839-1929) Thomas Benton Caldwell (1847-1937) Sarah Ann Tennessee Caldwell (1849-1943)

Callahan, Gary Alan b. Dec. 8, 1952 d. June 12, 2007

Tombstone with Debra Morgan-Obituary: COLT -- Gary Allan Callahan, 54, died Tuesday in Colt. Born at Forrest City on Dec. 8, 1952, to Aubrey Woodrow Callahan and Jessie Rosaline Marcus Callahan, he married Debra Morgan on June 8, 1980. He was a 1971 graduate of FCHS. He served in the U. S. Navy during the Vietnam War, and a member of the Wynne Baptist Church. Retired from AT & T. as a customer service representative.

He enjoyed fishing, bow hunting for deer and turkey, and was a big Razorback fan, He was preceded in death by his mother, Jessie Marcus Callahan. Survivors include his wife, Debbie; daughter, Jessica Callahan-De Blasio and husband Jason of Suisun City, Calif.; two brothers, James and Donald Callahan; and two sisters, Ann Moore and Martha Anderson. Funeral services will be at 2 p.m. Friday in Wynne Baptist Church with interment in Loughridge Cemetery. Visitation will be from 6-8 tonight in Thompson-Wilson Funeral Home at Wynne, (870) 238-9400.

Parents: Aubrey Woodrow Callahan (1924 - 2008) Jessie R. Marcus Callahan (1926 - 1991) Spouse: Debra (Debbie) Morgan Callahan Children: Jessica Callahan De Blasio Siblings: James Callahan/Donald Callahan/Ann Moore/Martha Anderson

Callahan, Vera Claudette b. Apr. 23,1944 d. Aug. 9, 2010

Marker by Morgan FH-Dates per SSDI 23 Apr 1944 09 Aug 2010T

Camp, Anna H., Mrs. b. Oct. 6, 1917 d. Nov. 17, 1988

**Tombstone with James E.** 

**Spouse: James E. Camp (1919-1999)** 

Camp, James E. b. Oct. 23, 1919 d. Jul. 22, 1999

**Tombstone with Anna H. Camp** 

**Spouse: Anna H. Camp (1917-1988)** 

Cano, Guadalupe Salinas b. May 27, 1918 d. Jul. 2, 2001

Tombstone: Obituary: Mr. Guadalupe Salinas Cano, age 84, of Wynne and a former resident of Widener, died Monday, July 2, 2001, at Crestpark Nursing Home in Wynne. He was born May 27, 1918 in San Benito, Texas, the son of Juan Balderas and Mary Elena Salinas Cano. He was a farmer for the McCains Farms near Widener for 15 years before retiring. He was also a veteran of the U.S. Army, having served during both World War II and the Korean War. He is survived by three brothers, Juan Cano of Phoenix, Ariz., Eugene Cano of Houston, Texas and Augustin Cano of Dickinson, Texas and a sister, Angelita Cano of Houston. He was preceded in death by his parents and by three brothers, Manuel, Luis and Raymond Cano. Visitation will be from noon until 1 p.m. Thursday, July 5, 2001, at the Thompson-Wilson Funeral Home in Wynne. Funeral services will be at 2 p.m. Thursday, July 5, 2001, at graveside in Loughridge Cemetery near Colt, with the Rev. Dennis Colvin officiating. The family requests that memorials be

made to the Antioch Baptist Church near Wynne. Thompson-Wilson Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements.

Parents: Deceased Juan Balderas Cano/Mary Elena Salinas Cano Siblings: Juan Cano/Eugene Cano/Augustine Cano/Angelito Cano/Deceased: Manuel Cano/Luis Cano/Raymond Cano

Casbeer, Arreneah H. Grant, Mrs. b. Feb. 17, 1858 d. May 13, 1912

No Tombstone-Obituary: The subject of this sketch, Mrs. Arra Casbeer, was born in St. Francis county Feb.17,1858, and was married to Mr. Richard Casteel Jan.13,1891, and departed this life May 13,1912 at the home of Mr. & Mrs. T. D. Hampton, of Colt. She leaves two sisters, Mrs. A. H. Taylor, of Wynne, and Mrs. Hampton of Colt. Miss Arra, as she was familiarly known and called, was a faithful and devoted wife, and never did fully recover from the loss of her husband, Dick Casbeer, who died some twenty years ago. She was laid to rest under a mountain of roses next to him in the Loughridge cemetery. She lived an upright Christian life and always tried to walk in the path of the Nazarene. FORREST CITY TIMES NEWSPAPER May 24,1912.

Spouse:Richard H. Casbeer (1855 - 1891)\*

Casbeer, Clara May Infant b. Jan. 17, 1894 d. Feb. 11, 1894

# **Tombstone**

Parents: Joseph Virgil Casbeer (1847 - 1917) Julia Dorriss Casbeer (1856 - 1926) Sibling: Joseph Lanier Casbeer (1876 - 1916)\* Clara May Casbeer (1894 - 1894)

Casbeer, Martha A. May, Mrs. b. Sep. 25, 1820 d. Oct. 2, 1868

# **Tombstone-Mother of 13 Children**

Parents: Benjamin May (1779 - 1860) Martha Smith May (1786 - 1857) Spouse:Thomas Matthew Casbeer (1812 - 1872)\* Children: Archibald S. Casbeer (1844 - 1902)\* Mary Antoinett Casbeer Douglas (1850 - 1912)\* Sallie E. Casbeer (1853 - 1908)\* Richard H. Casbeer (1855 - 1891)\* Siblings:Edwin May\* Grove W. May (\_\_\_\_ - 1872)\* Archibald S. May (1808 - 1854)\* Redden Anderson May (1812 - 1878)\*John C May (1812 - 1863)\* Martha A May Casbeer (1820 - 1868)

Casbeer, Richard H. b. Jul. 20, 1855 d. Oct. 3, 1891

Tombstone-MARRIAGE CASBEER RICHARD H. 35 m.1891-01-13 GRANT ARRENA H. 29 Page G-13

Parents: Thomas Matthew Casbeer (1812 - 1872) Martha A May Casbeer (1820 - 1868) Spouse: Arraneah H Grant Casbeer (1858 - 1912) Siblings: Archibald S. Casbeer (1844 - 1902)\*Mary Antoinett Casbeer Douglas (1850 - 1912)\* Sallie E. Casbeer (1853 - 1908)\* Richard H. Casbeer (1855 - 1891)

Casbeer, Sallie E., Miss b. Jan. 14, 1853 d. Feb. 8, 1908

#### **Tombstone**

Parents: Thomas Matthew Casbeer (1812 - 1872) Martha A May Casbeer (1820 - 1868) Siblings: Archibald S. Casbeer (1844 - 1902)\* Mary Antoinett Casbeer Douglas (1850 - 1912)\* Sallie E. Casbeer (1853 - 1908) Richard H. Casbeer (1855 - 1891)\*

Casbeer, Thomas Matthew, Jr. b. Jul. 4, 1813 d. Sep. 25, 1872

Tombstone shows birth as 1813, not 1812-Note: Thomas Matthew Casbeer (1813-1872) is the son of Thomas Matthew Casbeer (1784-1852) and Unknown. (His wife, Martha A. May Casbeer, is the daughter of Benjamin May and Martha Unknown.) Their daughter is Sallie E. Casbeer. Their surname is also documented as "Casebeer". Thank you for your support of family history.Patrick Sullivan Wasilla, Alaska March 16,2011 Goodspeed's Bio of Son: Goodspeed's Bio: Archie S. Casbeer began life as a saloon keeper at Wittsburg in 1870. In 1874 he commenced clerking in the store, and in March 1879, opened a general merchandise establishment, which he continued for three years, after which he conducted a saloon and grocery combined. In 1886 he started his present store, carrying a small stock of general merchandise valued at about \$1,000. He also owns 587 acres of land in this county, and forty acres in St. Francis County. Mr. Casbeer was born in St. Francis County, October 13, 1844, being a son of Thomas M. and Martha A. (May). The former was born in Maury County, Tenn., on July 4, 1813, and was of German parentage. Thomas Casbeer, Sr., the grandfather of our subject, immigrated to Arkansas in 1817, and was one of the early settlers of St. Francis County. Thomas Casbeer, Sr., was a farmer, blacksmith and proprietor of a large sawmill. He was married September 13, 1838, and died on September 25, 1872. Mrs. Casbeer first saw the light in North Carolina, September 25, 1820, and died October 2, 1867; she was the mother of thirteen children, five of whom are now living. Archie S. Casbeer enlisted in the Confederate service in a cavalry regiment during the war, in which he served one year, and was in the battles of Big Creek, near Helena, Pilot Knob, Fort Scott, and a number of skirmishes. Mr. Casbeer is a Royal Arch Mason, a member of the I. O. O. F., also of the Knights of Honor and Knights and Ladies of Honor. He is a strong Democrat, and has held the offices of constable and deputy sheriff. January 7, 1874, he was married to Delana Block, a native of this County, who died June 28, 1887, having become the mother of two children, one

of whom is living. She was a member of the Methodist Episcopal Church, South. Mr. Casbeer has a gourd dated 1766, which was used as a powder-flask by his grandfather, T. M. Casbeer, Sr., at the battle of New Orleans.

Parents: Thomas Matthew Casbeer (1784 - 1852) Spouse: Martha A May Casbeer (1820 - 1868) Children: Archibald S. Casbeer (1844 - 1902)\* Mary Antoinett Casbeer Douglas (1850 - 1912)\* Sallie E. Casbeer (1853 - 1908)\* Richard H. Casbeer (1855 - 1891)\* Siblings: John Casbeer (1806 - 1877)\* Thomas Matthew Casbeer (1812 - 1872) Louamerica L. Casebear Capps (1817 - 1851)\*

Christian, Catherine Blair "Kay" McDonough, Mrs. b. Feb. 20, 1923 d. Dec. 5, 1993

Picture-Obituary: Mrs. Kay Christian of Forrest City died Dec. 5, 1993 at the Baptist Mem. Hosp. of Forrestt City, she was 70. Mrs. Christan was born Feb. 20, 1923 in Marshall, Missouri, and was the daughter of S. S.McDonough and Nancy Thiel McDonough. She lived in Forrest City for most of her life, was a housewife and a member of the North Gate Missionary Baptist Church, in Irving, Texas. Mrs. Christian was preceded in death by a son, Gary Christian, in 1986. She is survived by her husband, Freddie Christian; one daughter, Judy Kay Waymire of Irving; and five grandchildren and two great grandchildren. Funeral services on Dec. 9 at Stevens FH Chapel with burial in Loughridge Cemetery

Parents: Silas S McDonough (1893 - 1988) Nancy Blair DuRant Thiel (1903 - 1971) Spouse: William Frederick Christian (1925 - 2000) Children: Gary Allen Christian (1950 - 1986)\*

Christian, Dennis F. b. Sep. 3, 1903 d. Apr. 27, 1987

#### **Tombstone-Picture**

Parents: James Edward Christian (1867 - 1956) Spouse: Lela Mai Puckett Christian (1907 - 2002)\*Children: William Frederick Christian (1925 - 2000)\* Royce Eugene Christian (1930 - 1990)\* Siblings: Dennis F Christian (1902 - 1987) Onie Christian Smith (1904 - 1940)\* Ruby A Noe (1907 - 1979)\* Roy W Christian (1910 - 1935)\*

Christian, Gary Allen b. Sep. 16, 1950 d. July 21, 1986

#### **Tombstone-Picture**

Parents: William Frederick Christian (1925 - 2000) Catherine Blair McDonough Christian (1923 - 1993)

Christian, James Edward b. May 1, 1867 d. Sep. 29, 1956

### **Tombstone**

Children: Dennis F Christian (1902 - 1987)\* Onie Christian Smith (1904 - 1940)\* Ruby A Noe (1907 - 1979)\* Roy W Christian (1910 - 1935)\*

Christian, Lela Mai Puckett, Mrs. b. Sep. 13, 1907 d. Oct. 30, 2002

Tombstone-Picture-Obituary: Mrs. Lela Mai Christian, age 95, of Forrest City, died Wednesday, Oct. 30, 2002, at the Crestpark Retirement Inn in Forrest City.Mrs. Christian was born Sept. 13, 1907, in Paris, Tenn., and was the daughter of Andrew Puckett and Minnie Francis Lindsey Puckett. She lived in St. Francis County most of her life, was a housewife, and a member of the Landmark Missionary Baptist Church. Mrs. Christian married Dennis F. Christian in 1923, and he preceded her in death in 1987. She was also preceded in death by two sons, Billy Christian and Freddie Christian. She is survived by three daughters, Francis Frost of Forrest City, Barbara Royle of Arizona and Jo Ellen Arnold of Illinois; one sister, Betty Jo Weeks of Missouri, 16 grandchildren several great-grandchildren and several great-grandchildren. Funeral services for Mrs. Christian will be held at 10 a.m. Saturday, Nov. 2, at the Stevens Funeral Home Chapel with burial to follow in Loughridge Cemetery. Vistitation will be from 6 to 8 p.m. Friday, Nov. 1, at the Stevens Funeral Home. Under the direction of Stevens Funeral Home.

Parents: Andrew Lafayette Puckett (1880 - 1949) Minnie Francis Lindsey Puckett (1877 - 1926) Spouse: Dennis F Christian (1902 - 1987) Children: William Frederick Christian (1925 - 2000)\* Royce Eugene Christian (1930 - 1990)\* Siblings: Vera Quincy Puckett Terry (1904 - 1992)\* Marshall Aaron Puckett (1906 - 1983)\* Lela Mai Puckett Christian (1907 - 2002) Lou Era Puckett Johnson (1909 - 2002)\*\* Susie B Puckett (1915 - 1926)\* Betty Jo Puckett Weeks (1936 - 2014)\*\*

Christian, William Frederick b. Sep. 25, 1925 d. March 7, 2000

Picture-Obituary: Mr. W.F. Freddie Christian, age 74, of Forrest City, died Tuesday, March 7, 2000, at the Baptist East Hospital in Memphis. Mr. Christian was born Sept. 22, 1925, in Round Pond, and was the son of Dennis Christian and Lela Mai Puckett Christian. He lived in Forrest City most of his life, was a retired employee of Woodruff Electric after 38 years of service, was a veteran of World War II and was a member of the Landmark Missionary Baptist Church. He married Kay McDonough in 1946, and she preceded him in death in 1993 along with his son Gary Christian in 1986, and a brother Boyce Christian in 1990. He is survived by a daughter, Judy Waymire, of Irvin, Texas; his mother, of Forrest City; three sisters, Francis Frost, of Forrest City, Barbara Royal, of Arizona, Jo Ellen Arnold, of Illinois; five grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Funeral services will

be held Friday, March 10, 2000, at 10 a.m. at > Stevens Funeral Home. Burial will follow at Loughridge Cemetery under the > direction of Stevens Funeral Home.

Parents: Dennis F Christian (1902 - 1987) Lela Mai Puckett Christian (1907 - 2002)

Spouse: Catherine Blair McDonough Christian (1923 - 1993)\*Children: Gary Allen Christian (1950 - 1986)\* Judy Waymire Sibling: William Frederick Christian (1925 - 2000) Royce

Eugene Christian (1930 - 1990)\* Francis Frost/Barbara Royal/Jo Ellen Arnold

Clark, Amos W. b. Mar. 17, 1908 d. Jun. 9, 1991

Tombstone with Annie-Obituary: Mr. Amos W. Clark of Colt died Jun. 9, 1991, at his home. He was 83. Mr. Clark was born March 17, 1908 in Forrest City, the son of James Polk Clark and Tidy B. Melton Clark. He had lived in Colt for most of his life. He was a retired employee of Armour Packing Co., a 32<sup>nd</sup> Degree Mason and a member of the Colt Methodist Church. He leaves his wife, Annie Lou Dill of Colt; three daughters, Gloria Dhority of Hernando, Miss., Becky Vaccaro of Forrest City and Dot Clifton of Martin, Tenn.; three sons, James Clark of Costa Mesa, Calif., Dewitt Clark of Huntsville, Ala., and Tom Clark of Jonesboro; four sisters, Lorene McRae and Ernestine Dunn, both of Wynne, and Dorothy Dill and Mrs. Tommy Clark, both of Forrest City; and 21 grandchildren, 24 great grandchildren, and three great grandchildren. Funeral services at Stevens FH Chapel, June 11, with the Rev. James Wingo officiating. Burial in Loughridge Cemetery.

Parents: James Polk Clark (1881 - 1947) Tidy Belle Milton Clark (1886 - 1944) Spouse: Annie Dill Clark (1904 - 2002)\* Children: Gloria Jean Clark Dhority (1933 - \_\_\_\_)\*/Rebecca P. Vaccaro/Dotsie A. Clifton/James Ray Clark/Dewitt G. Clark/Tom D. Clark Siblings: Amos W Clark (1908 - 1991) Dorothy L Clark Dill (1910 - 1996)\* Ruth Bell Clark Morgan (1915 - 1971)\* Lorene Clark McRae (1917 - 2017)\* James Polk Clark (1919 - 1984)\*/Ernestine Dunn/ Tommye C. Polk Clark (1925-2007)

Clark, Annie Lou Dill, Mrs. b. Jan. 6, 1904 d. Aug. 4, 2002

Tombstone with Amos-Obituary:- Annie Dill Clark, 98, of Colt died Sunday, Aug. 4, in Jonesboro. She was a homemaker and a member of Colt Methodist Church. Survivors include three sons, James Ray Clark of Corona, Calif., Dewitt G. Clark of Pikeville, Tenn., and Tom D. Clark Sr., of Jonesboro; three daughters, Gloria Jean Dhority of Hernando, Miss., Rebecca P. Vaccaro of Forrest City and Dotsie A. Clifton of Martin, Tenn.; 21 grandchildren; 41 great-grandchildren; and 11 great-great-grandchildren. She was preceded in death by her husband, Amos W. Clark; a daughter; a sister; two brothers; two granddaughters; and one great-granddaughter. Funeral services are scheduled for 2 p.m.

Tuesday at Stevens Funeral Home in Forrest City. Burial will follow at Loughridge Cemetery in Colt. Visitation is Tuesday beginning at 1 p.m. at the funeral home.

Parents: Henry Arthur Dill (1913-1970)/ Daisy Gariselda Hamilton Dill (1877-1937) Spouse: Amos W. Clark (1908-1991) Children: Gloria Jean Clark Dhority (1933 - \_\_\_\_)\*/Rebecca P. Vaccaro/Dotsie A. Clifton/James Ray Clark/Dewitt G. Clark/Tom D. Clark Siblings:Claud P. Dill (1900 - 1976)\* Annie Lou Dill Clark (1904 - 2002) Henry Arthur Dill (1907 - 1970)\*Mrs. Betty Sue McClintock/Sarah Jane Dill Bynum (1933-2014) /Mrs. Chester Lowe

Clark, J. K. P. b.unk d. Mar. 13, 1913

No Tombstone-Note: James enlisted in Company E 37th Tennessee Infantry at age 17. Hutch Added: Nov. 20, 2010- Spouse: Fanny Ella; Surname: Clark Given Name: J. K. P.Application Number:12703-Widow Surname: Clark Widow Given Name: Fanny Ella-Company:E Regiment:37 State Served From:Tennessee Division:Infantry Pension County:St. Francis Death Date:3/3/1913-Clark, J. K.P. 52 MAR.1898-10-02 Wife:> Morris Fanny Ella 31 I-0234

**Spouse:Fanny Ella Morris Clark (1867-)** 

Clark, James Paul "Jamie" b. Oct. 9, 1973 d. Mar. 24, 2004

Tombstone-Obituary: Mr. James Paul "Jamie" Clark, age 30, of Colt, died Wednesday, March 24, 2004, suddenly and unexpectedly. Mr. Clark, born Oct. 9, 1973, in West Memphis, was the son of Jackie P. "Rocky" Clark and Polly Patrick Harris. He was a mechanic with the railroad and a Baptist. Mr. Clark is survived by his parents, Jim and Polly Harris of Colt and Rocky and Barbara Clark of West Memphis; one son, Tristan Coy Clark of Forrest City; a special friend Sarah McNair of Forrest City; three brothers, Christopher Harris and Kevin Harris, both of Colt and Raymond Jones of West Memphis; two sisters, Amanda Clark of Colt and Kelli Miller of Marion; his grandparents, Dorothy Patrick of East Prarie, Mo., Dan and Helen Marrs of Colt and Dale and Lulu Thurman of Wynne. Visitation for Mr. Clark will be held on Saturday, March 27, 2004, from 6 to 8 p.m. at Morgan Chapel. Funeral services will be held Sunday, March 28, 2004, at 3 p.m., at Morgan Chapel with Bro. Farrell Duffel officiating. Burial will follow at Loughridge Cemetery in Colt.

Parents: Jackie P. Clark/Polly Patrick Harris Child:Tristan Coy Clark Siblings:Amanda Clark/Kelli Miller Spouse: Unknown

Clark, James Polk II b. Nov. 22, 1881 d. Oct. 3, 1947

**Tombstone with Tidy-**

Spouse: Tidy Belle Milton Clark (1886 - 1944) Children: Amos W Clark (1908 - 1991)\*

Dorothy L Clark Dill (1910 - 1996)\* Ruth Bell Clark Morgan (1915 - 1971)\* Lorene Clark

McRae (1917 - 2017)\* James Polk Clark (1919 - 1984)\* Tommye C. Polk Clark (1925-2007)

Clark, James Polk, Jr. b. Oct. 31, 1919 d. Oct. 10, 1984

Tombstone with Toye-Married April 4,1942-U. S. Army WW II

Parents: James Polk Clark (1881 - 1947) Tidy Belle Milton Clark (1886 - 1944) Spouse: Toye Jones Clark (1921 - 1993)\* Siblings: Amos W Clark (1908 - 1991)\* Dorothy L Clark Dill (1910 - 1996)\* Ruth Bell Clark Morgan (1915 - 1971)\*Lorene Clark McRae (1917 - 2017)\* James Polk Clark (1919 - 1984) Tommye C. Polk Clark (1925-2007)

Clark, John Logan b. July 28, 1927 d. Dec. 26, 2007

Tombstone-Picture-U. S. Army WW II Vet-Obituary: Mr. John Logan Clark, age 80, of Wynne passed away early Wednesday at Cross Ridge Community Hospital in Wynne. Mr. Clark is preceded in death by his parents, John Randolf Clark and Susan Lyon Clark; son, John Bowen Clark; sister, Roberta Clauss and son-in-law, Chris Wood. John was a long time resident of Forrest City and Wynne. He was a former member and song leader at Beck Spur Baptist Church in Forrest City and a current member of Union Avenue Baptist Church. Mr. Clark was the Administrator of Arkansas Employment Security Division in Wynne. He served his country during World War II in the U. S. Army and received the Victory Medal and Occupation of Japan Medal. He was a lifetime member of the American Legion and Forrest City VFW Post. Mr. Clark is survived by his sons, Randall Clark and wife Lisa of Forrest City; Lamar Clark and Pat of Russellville; daughters, Susan Smith and husband Allen of Vilonia; JoAnn Wood of Buckeye, Arizona; sisters: Ella Jo Davis of Rogers, Linda Kay Hillis and husband Larry of Colt, Beatrice Guthrie and husband Bill of Fayetteville; step-mother, Myrtle Clark of Caldwell; grandchildren, Kaye Butler, Andy Brawner, Scott Brawner, Taylor Clark, Christina Clark, Ben Wood, Laura Wood, Aimee, Brooke and Christopher Clark and great grandchildren, Blake and Alisa Brawner, Mary Margaret and Taylor Butler. Funeral services are Saturday at 10 AM at Kernodle Funeral Home, burial in Loughridge Cemetery at Colt. Visitation will be Friday at Kernodle Funeral Home from 6 to 8 PM. Memorials may be made to Union Avenue Baptist Church, 1424 E. Martin Drive, Wynne, Arkansas 72396.

Parents: John Randolf Clark/Susan Lyon Clark Deceased Spouse: Tommye C Polk Clark (1925 - 2007)\*Children: John Bowen Clark (1950 - 1951)\*/Randall Clark/Lamar Clark/Susan Smith/JoAnn Wood Siblings:Roberta Clauss Deceased/Ella Jo Davis/Linda Kay Hillis/Beatrice Guthrie

Clark, Tidy Belle Milton, Mrs. b. May 27, 1886 d. Feb. 16, 1944

**Tombstone with James-**

Spouse: James Polk Clark (1881 - 1947)\*Children: Amos W Clark (1908 - 1991)\* Dorothy L Clark Dill (1910 - 1996)\* Ruth Bell Clark Morgan (1915 - 1971)\*Lorene Clark McRae (1917 - 2017)\* James Polk Clark (1919 - 1984)\* Tommye C. Polk Clark (1925-2007)

Clark, Tommye C. Polk, Mrs. b. Aug. 19, 1925 d. Nov. 12, 2007

Tombstone-Obituary: Mrs. Tommye C. Clark, age 82, of Wynne, died Monday at the Baxter Regional Medical Center in Mountain Home. She had been in poor health for the past several years. Mrs. Clark was born August 19, 1925, in Colt, and was the daughter of James Polk and Tidy Milton Polk Clark. She lived in Wynne and Forrest City most of her life. She had served as St. Francis County Judge, was a housewife, and was a Baptist. Mrs. Clark married John Logan Clark and he survives her along with one son, Mr. James Archie Fleming of Memphis, one daughter, Mrs. Gail Loraine Shankle of Mountain Home, two sisters; Mrs. Lorene McRae and Mrs. Ernestine Dunn, both of Wynne, six grandchildren and three great-grandchildren; four step-children, Susan Brawner Smith of Vilonia, JoAnn Wood of Arizona; Randal Clark of Forrest City; Lamar Clark of Pottsville, Arkansas; ten step-grandchildren and four step-great grandchildren. Services for Mrs. Clark will be held at Stevens Funeral Home Chapel, 2:00 P.M., Saturday, with burial in Loughridge Cemetery. Visitation will be Friday evening 6:00 till 8:00 P.M., at Stevens Funeral Home with Stevens Funeral Home in charge of arrangements.

Parents: James Polk Clark (1881-1947) Tidy Belle Milton Clark (1886-1944) Spouse: John Logan Clark (1927 - 2007) Children: James Archie Fleming/Mrs. Gail Loraine Shankle

Clark, Toye Jones, Mrs. b. Jun. 16, 1921 d. Jun. 23, 1993

Tombstone with James-Obituary: Birth: 16 Jun 1921 Death: Jun 1993 in Marion, AR Burial: Loughbridge Cemetery Forrest City, Ark Note: Commercial Appeal, The (Memphis, TN) - June 25, 1993 Deceased Name: Mrs. Toye Jones Clark, 72, of Marion, Ark., died Wednesday at Methodist Hospital. Graveside services will be at 3 p.m. today at Loughbridge Cemetery in Forrest City, Ark. Roller-Citizens Funeral Home in West Memphis has charge. She leaves a daughter, Lynn Williams of Marion; two sons, Jackie P. Clark of Charlotte, N.C., and Stanley B. Clark of Easley, S.C.; a sister, Ruth Carroll of Truth or Consequences, N.M.; a brother, Bynum Jones of Marion, seven grandchildren and a great-grandchild.

Parents: Andrew Jackson Jones (1866 - 1966) Samantha Counce Jones (1887 - 1984) Spouse: James Polk Clark (1919 - 1984) Sibling: Toye Jones Clark (1921 - 1993) Andrew Bynum Jones (1924 - 1994)\*/Ruth Carroll/ Child: Lynn Williams/Jackie P. Clark/Stanley B. Clark

Clegg, James Houston b. Jul. 10, 1913 d. Jun. 3, 1996

Tombstone with Opal- Tstone-Shares stone with Opal E.Clegg-

Parents James Ellison Clegg 1881. 1961 Sarah 1886. 1930 Show siblings Spouse & Children Bessie Richard b.ARK mar.1937 14 Jul Age: 24 Marriage to Bessie Richard Saint Francis, Ark. Opal Elizabeth Clegg (1916-1992)

Spouse:Opal Elizabeth Clegg (1916-1992)

Clegg, Opal Elizabeth, Mrs. b. July 29, 1916 d. Jul. !5, 1992

Tombstone with James Houston-Obituary: Opal Elizabeth Clegg, 75, died July 5, 1992 at Cross County Hospital in Wynne. Clegg lived all of her adult life in St. Francis and Cross Counties and was a member of Smith Chapel Baptist Church in Wynne. Survivors include her husband, Houston Clegg; one son, Henry Clegg of Wynne; three daughters, Margaret Watlington and Kathy Baskins, both of Colt, and Flora Watlington of Wynne; one sister, Lena Cox of Forrest City; 16 grandchildren; and 24 great-grandchildren. Burial was Tuesday, July 7 in the Loughridge Cemetery, near Colt, with Rev. J.T. Baskins officiating. Kernodle Funeral Home was in charge of funeral arrangements.

Spouse: James Houston Clegg (1913 - 1996) Children: Henry Clegg/Margaret Watlington/Kathy Baskins/Flora Watlington Sibling: Lena Cox

Clifft, Erastus b. Apr. 16, 1889 d. Jun. 11, 1972

### **Tombstone-Picture**

Parents: Robert Clifft (1864 - 1921) Rachel Caroline Baker Clifft (1862 - 1921) Siblings: Erastus Clifft (1889 - 1972) Ella Thurley Clifft O'Neal (1894 - 1970)\*James Corbit Clifft (1895 - 1929)\* Arbie Clifft Powell (1903 - 1928)\* Myrtle Groves (1906 - 1957)\*

Clifft, Rachel Caroline Baker, Mrs. b.abt. 1862 d.1921

Tombstone-Picture-Grandmother-Notes: Rachel Clifft's death certificate says she was born Jan. 8, 1860. Her stone has 1867. It is obviously incorrect as her younger sister was born in 1865. She had to have been born before her. Her death certificate also appears to be wrong. She couldn't have been born in Jan 1860. Her brother was born only 7 months

earlier in May 1859. The 1900 census has her birth as July 1862. She is 8 years old on the 1870 census, 17 years old on the 1880 census and 47 years old on the 1910 census. I recommend you change her birth to 1862 per the 1900 census, as it is likely correct, and indicate that her stone is wrong. Thanks to contributor # 47361780 May 2017

Parents: Benjamin Greenberry Baker (1818 - 1902) Margaret Caroline Beasley Baker (1823 - 1903) Spouse: Robert Clifft (1864 - 1921) Children: Erastus Clifft (1889 - 1972)\* Ella Thurley Clifft O'Neal (1894 - 1970)\* James Corbit Clifft (1895 - 1929) Arbie Clifft Powell (1903 - 1928)\* Myrtle Groves (1906 - 1957)\* Siblings: Dora Baker\* Horton Howard Baker (1838 - 1862)\*\* Tennessee T Baker McClure (1842 - 1920)\*\*Benjamin Baker (1846 - 1846)\* Mary Ann Isabel Baker Haynes (1848 - 1924)\* James Kirkman Baker (1849 - 1900)\* Martha E. Baker Pratt (1851 - 1920)\* Sarah Jane Baker Cherry (1854 - 1940)\* William Elijah Baker (1855 - 1923)\* Winnie Melvina Baker Wood (1857 - 1906)\* George Washington Baker (1859 - 1940)\* Rachel Caroline Baker Clifft (1862 - 1921) Harriet Ellen Baker Clifft (1865 - 1893)\*\*Calculated relationship\*\*Half-sibling

Clifft, Robert "Bob" b.1864 d.1921

# **Tombstone-Grandfather**

Parents:John Washington Clifft (1832 - 1916) Diana Walker Clifft (1834 - 1881) Spouse: Rachel Caroline Baker Clifft (1862 - 1921)\* Children: Erastus Clifft (1889 - 1972)\* Ella Thurley Clifft O'Neal (1894 - 1970)\* James Corbit Clifft (1895 - 1929)\* Arbie Clifft Powell (1903 - 1928)\* Myrtle Groves (1906 - 1957)\* Siblings: Robert Clifft (1864 - 1921) George Washington Clifft (1873 - 1960)\*\*Churchville Gray Clifft (1873 - 1954)\* Belva Ann Clifft Gibson (1884 - 1976)\*\* Caroline Clifft (1887 - 1888)\*\* Mary Thurman Clifft Moore-Inman (1888 - 1973)\*\* Bill Zach Clifft (1890 - 1957)\*\* Edith Clifft Shelton (1892 - 1970)\*\*

Cofield, Jimmy Lee "J. L." b. Nov. 27, 1933 d. Mar. 2, 1990

**Tombstone-U. S. Navy Korea** 

Parents: Myrtle E Hamilton (1915 - 1986) Spouse: Mary Ann Starkey Cofield (1936 - 2011)\*Siblings:Kenneth M. Cofield/Nancy Catherine Cofield Cothern

Cofield, Mary Ann Starkey, Mrs. b. Dec. 21, 1936 d. Oct. 14, 2011

No Tombstone-Obituary: Mrs. Mary Ann Cofield, age 74, of Forrest City, died Friday at the Forrest City Medical Center in Forrest City. She had been in poor health for the past several years. Mrs. Cofield was born December 21, 1936, in Forrest City, and was the daughter of Calvin Starkey and Vera Jane Milton Starkey. She lived in Colt most of her life, was a housewife, and was a member of the Colt Baptist Church. Mrs. Cofield married

Jimmy Lee Cofield and he preceded her in death in 1990. She is survived by one son, Bentley Keith Cofield of Eureka Springs, Arkansas, two daughters; Nancy A. Anthony of Water Valley, Mississippi, and Debra Cofield of Wynne, three brothers; Calvin Starkey Jr. of Birdeye, Arkansas, Robert Lee Starkey of Wynne, and James Franklin Starkey of Widener, two sisters; Elizabeth Barnett of Wynne, and Martha Joan Herman of Florida, five grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. She had one brother, Christopher Edwin Starkey, three sisters; Helen Louise White, Lola Mae Ethridge, and Barbara Jean Pippin, who all preceded her in death. Services for Mrs. Cofield will be held at Stevens Funeral Home Chapel, 2:00 P.M., Monday, with burial in Loughridge Cemetery. Visitation will be Sunday evening, 6:00 till 8:00 P.M., at Stevens Funeral Home with Stevens Funeral Home in charge of arrangements. You may log on to stevensfuneralhome.net for the on line registry.

Parents: Calvin Starkey (1903 - 1989) Vera Jane Milton Starkey (1909 - 1987) Spouse: Jimmy Lee Cofield (1933 - 1990) Siblings: Helen Louise Starkey White (1927 - 1992)\* Elizabeth Marie Starkey Barnett (1930 - 2013)\* Lola Mae Starkey Ethridge (1932 - 2006)\* Mary Ann Starkey Cofield (1936 - 2011) Robert Lee Starkey (1944 - 2018)\* Barbara Jean Starkey Pippin (1946 - 2004)\* Christopher Starkey (1950 - 1990)\* Children:Bentley Keith Cofield/Nancy A. Anthony

Collie, Bruce Howard b. Feb. 19, 1930 d. Nov. 12, 1993

No Tombstone-No Obit available

Collie, George W. b. Feb. 14, 1897 d. Aug. 24, 1956

**No Tombstone** 

Collie, Lucille C. b. Dec. 25, 1907 d. Sep. 8, 2003

**No Tombstone** 

Collier, Colby Lane b. Sep 16, 1983 d. Feb. 23, 2018

Picture-Obituary: Mr. Colby Lane Collier, resident of Beckley, West Virigina, formerly of Wynne, Arkansas, departed this life Friday, February 23, 2018, in Beckley, West Virginia at the age of 34. He was born in Birmingham, Alabama on Friday, September 16, 1983, the son of Mr. Howard Walter Collier and Mrs. Stephanie K. (Tucker) Collier. Colby was a 2002 graduate of Wynne High School. He was an avid outdoorsman. He had a passion for bow hunting, fishing, and camping. He enjoyed weight lifting and cooking, and loved spending quality time with family and friends. Colby was of the Baptist faith. Mr. Collier was preceded in death by his maternal grandparents, John and Dot Bates. He is survived

by his parents, Howard and Stephanie Collier of Beckley, West Virginia; paternal grandparents, Venson and Doris Tillotson; four brothers, Caleb Collier and wife, Ashton, of Bentonville, Micah Collier of Wynne, Kendall Collier and wife, Sarah, of Memphis, Tennessee, and Josiah Collier and wife, Deasha, of Wynne; three aunts, Deborah McDaniel, Donna Collier-Green, and Marlene Freeman; two nephews, Hayes Collier and Jaime Collier; a niece, Shia Collier; and a host of other relatives and friends. Funeral services will be held at 11:00 a.m. on Saturday, March 3, 2018, in the Thompson-Wilson Funeral Home chapel in Wynne with Brother Carl Baldwin officiating. Interment will follow in Loughridge Cemetery at Colt.

Parents: Howard Walter Collier and Mrs. Stephanie K. (Tucker) Collier Siblings: Caleb Collier/Micah Collier/Kendall Collier/ Josiah Collier

Colquitt, George b. July 19, 1879 d.unk

Note: WW II Draft Registration Sep. 12,1918-Tilton, Cross Co.-Contact: Mrs. Julia Lou Roberts (James), Colt, Ark-Sister-

Parents:Cicero James Colquitt (1851-) Mary Rebecca Catlett (b.1856 d.1910) Spouse: Frances Virginia Burner Colquitt Morris (1896 - 1978) Siblings: Julia Lou Colquitt Roberts b.1875/William Norman Colquitt (1897-1977) James Leonard Colquitt (b.1879 Children: Gilbert Page Colquitt (1923 - 1995)\* Chester A. Colquitt (1926 - 2000)\* Information from Colquitt Family by Loyd N. Sybert

Cook, Richard b.1874 d.1958

**Tombstone-Age 84** 

Cossey, Virginia Christine Covey, Mrs. b. Jan. 11, 1928 d. Nov. 20, 2012

No Tombstone-Obituary: Virginia "Christine" Cossey, a resident of Colt, Arkansas, departed this life, Tuesday, November 20, 2012, in Jonesboro, Arkansas, at the age of eighty-four. She was born on January 11, 1928, in Mississippi, the daughter of William and Maude (Minor) Covey. She was a member of Grace Baptist Church in Wynne and worked at Sanyo for many years. She enjoyed jigsaw puzzles, cooking for others, aggravating Harold, loved her church and spending time with her family and friends. Mrs. Cossey was preceded in death by her parents, husbands: Bob Cossey and Marcus Luker, one son: Chuck Luker, twelve brothers and sisters, and two grandsons: Tony and Jerry Dale Luker. Christine is survived by one son: Jerry Luker and wife Diane of Diamond City, Arkansas, two Daughters: Sandy Cranford and husband Harold of Forrest City, Arkansas, Judy Greene of Cabot, Arkansas, five grandchildren, fifteen great grandchildren, eight

great-great grandchildren. Funeral services were at Thompson-Wilson Wynne Funeral Home. Interment was in Loughridge Cemetery, Colt, Arkansas.

Parents: William and Maude Minor Covey Spouse: Bob Cossey Deceased/Marcus M Luker (1922 - 1967) Children: Chuck Luker/Jerry Luker/Sandy Cranford/Judy Greene

**Courtney, Bob** 

AGE 95, 196? Unknown Note: ST.FRANCIS COUNTY CEMETERY RECORDS=VOL.2-KATHLEEN BELL=1988

Cox, Jewel F. b. Nov.23, 1917 d. Sep. 28, 1996

## **Tombstone**

Parents: Elliott Cox (1884 - 1959) Angeline Adkisson Cox (1884 - 1964) Siblings: Harry L. Cox (1911 - 1976)\* Cecil E. Cox (1913 - 1962)\* Jewell F Cox (1917 - 1996)

Crawford, Jewell Lucille b. Jun. 20, 1926 d. Oct. 7, 1973

## **No Tombstone**

Crippen, Garnett Mosley, Mrs. b. Jan. 11, 1900 d. Oct. 15, 1918

Tombstone-Wife of L. F. Crippen-Ganett Mosley age 18 of Kenton, Cross Co., Ark. Married Jun. 23, 1917 in Prairie Co., Ark. to Fred Crippen age 25 of Payne

Crofford, Johnny Mack b. Oct. 22, 1939 d. Aug. 28, 2006

Tombstone with Bonnie Alice b.1940-Obituary: Mr. Johnny Mack Crofford, age 66, of Forrest City, died Monday, Aug. 28, 2006, at his home. Mr. Crofford was born Oct. 22, 1939, in Paragould, the son of Noel Crofford and Enid Steele Crofford. He worked for AP&L, was a Mason and a member of Faith Baptist Church. Mr. Crofford married Bonnie Sullinger Crofford in 1957 and she survives him along with three daughters, Robbin Crofford, Teri Immel and Allison Bray all of Forrest City; a sister, Nickie Brown of Jonesboro; five grandchildren and one great-grandchild. Visitation for Mr. Crofford will be held on Wednesday, Aug. 30, 2006, from 6 to 8 p.m. at Stevens Funeral Home. Funeral services will be held on Thursday, Aug. 31, 2006, at 2 p.m. at Stevens Funeral Home with Gary Woodard officiating. Published: 2006-08-29

Parents: Noel Anthony Crofford (1913 - 1993) Dora Enid Steele Crofford (1915 - 2004)

Cummings, Glenda Darlene Milton, Mrs. b. Jun. 14, 1957 d. Mar. 4, 2011-Loughridge

No Tombstone-Obituary: Darlene Cummings, 53, of Wynne, Arkansas departed this life Friday, March 4, 2011, at her home. Born June 14, 1957, at Wynne, Arkansas to Delbert and Doris Dennis Milton. Darlene was preceded in death by her parents and one sister; Linda Neal. Survivors include her significant other, Steve Cupples of the home; sons, Tony Guy of St. Charles, Mo., and Craig Guy of Earle; daughter, Misty Wheeler of Wynne; three brothers; Brian, Rodney, both of Wynne, AR, and Bert Milton, of Marked Tree, AR.; and seven grandchildren. Graveside services were held in Loughridge Cemetery at Colt.

Parents: Delbert Lee Milton (1926 - 2002) Doris Jean Dennis Milton (1926 - 2003) Children: Tony Guy/Misty Wheeler/Craig Allen Guy (1976 - 2015)\*Sibling: Linda Neal Milton Milton (1945 - 2011)\* Glenda Darlene Milton Cummings (1957 2011) Rodney Milton/Bert Milton/Brian Milton

Daniels, Gordon Ray, Jr. b. Jun. 18, 1959 d. Apr. 14, 2008

Tombstone-Obituary: Mr. Gordon 'Ray' Daniels, age 48, of Forrest City, died Sunday, April 13, 2008, at his home in Forrest City. He had been in poor health for the past year. Mr. Daniels was born June 18, 1959, in Wynne, and was the son of Gordon Daniels and Donna Morgan Daniels. He lived in Forrest City for most of his life and was owner of G & G Refrigeration. Mr. Daniels was a graduate of Forrest City High School, a Veteran of the Navy and a Baptist. He was a member of the Forrest City Country Club and was the recipient of two Navy Achievement Medals, a Presidential Citation, and was awarded Sailor of the Year. Mr. Daniels married Carolyn Jones in 1995, and she survives him along with his mother, Donna Daniels of Forrest City, one sister, Debbie McCluskey and husband, Richie of Forrest City, one niece, Wendy McCluskey, one nephew, Tyler McCluskey, a foster daughter, Amanda Grobmeyer, and a host of family and friends. Services for Mr. Daniels will be held graveside at 2 p.m. on Tuesday, April 15, 2008 at the Loughridge Cemetery in Colt. Visitation will be Monday, April 14, 2008, from 6 to 8 p.m., at Stevens Funeral Home. To visit the online registry log on to stevensfuneralhome.net. Published: 2008-04-14 Forrest City Times Herald

Parents: Gordon Ray Daniels (1939 - 1993) Donna Morgan Daniels Spouse: Carolyn Jones Daniels Siblings: Debbie McCluskey

Daniels, Gordon Ray, Sr. b. Aug. 24, 1939 d. Feb.. 17, 1993

Tombstone with Donna-Obituary: Mr. Gordon Ray Daniels Sr. of Forrest City, died Tuesday, Feb. 16, 1993 at Baptist Memorial Hospital-Forrest City. He was 53. He was born Aug. 24, 1939 in Ripley, Tenn. to William Daniels and Minnie Spiller. He had lived in Forrest City for the past 34 years and was the co-owner of G&G Refrigeration and a

Baptist. Survivors include his wife Donna Sue Daniels of Forrest City; one daughter, Debra Daniels McCluskey of Forrest City; one son, Gordon Ray Daniels Jr. of Forrest City; his mother Minnie Daniels of Ripley, Tenn; a brother, William Daniels Jr. of Henning, Tenn; two sisters, Jeanette Moore of West Memphis and Louise Roberts of Osceola; and two grandchildren. Funeral services will be at 2 pm Friday, Feb 19, 1993 at the Stevens Funeral Home Chapel with Rev. Mike Brown and Gary Chapman officiating. Burial will be in the Loughridge Cemetery in Forrest City under the direction of Stevens Funeral Home. Thanks to Gail Robin

Parents: William A Daniels (1902 - 1988) Minnie Lee Spiller Daniels (1910 - 1995) Children: Gordon Ray Daniels (1959 - 2008)\* Debra McCluskey Spouse: Donna Sue Daniels Sibling: William Daniels (\_\_\_\_ - 1994)\* Gordon Ray Daniels (1939 - 1993)/Jeanette Moore/Louise Roberts

David, Michiyo Matsumoto, Mrs. b. Sep. 5, 1923 d. Apr. 18, 2004

No Tombstone-Obituary: Mrs. David was born Sept. 5, 1923, in Fukuoka, Japan, and was the daughter of Heihachi Matsumoto and Sumi Oguma Matsumoto. She lived in Forrest City until moving to Omaha in 2001, and was a floral designer, a member of the Garden Club and a member of the First Baptist Church.Mrs. David married Bill David in 1954, and he survives her along with two daughters, Kay Hughes of Omaha and Sandi Platz of Olathe, Kan.; a brother, Tsuruhiko Matsumoto of Osaka, Japan; two sisters, Chizuko Matsumoto and Nobuko Matsumoto both of Fukuoka, Japan and two grandchildren.Funeral services for Mrs. David will be held on Thursday, April 22, 2004, at 10:30 a.m., at First Baptist Church with burial following in Loughridge Cemetery. Stevens Funeral Home is in charge of all arrangements.. Michiyo David, age 80, of Omaha, Neb. and formerly of Forrest City, died Sunday, April 18, 2004, at Methodist Hospital in Omaha, Neb.-LAST ADDRESS PER SSDI:68124 (Omaha, Douglas, NE)

Parents: Heihachi Matsumoto Sumi Oguma Matsumoto Spouse: Bill David Children: Kay Hughes/Sandi Platz Siblings: Tsuruhiko Matsumoto/Chizuko Matsumoto/Nobuko Matsumoto

Davidson, Kenneth Willard b. Sep. 2, 1942 d. Jul. 13, 2017

Tombstone with Linda-Obituary: Mr. Kenneth Willard Davidson, age 74, of Colt, died Thursday at the Methodist Hospital in Memphis. He had been in the hospital for the past ten days. Mr. Davidson was born September 12, 1942, in Wynne, and was the son of Charley Roberson Davidson and Ethel Clara Mann Davidson. He lived in Colt most all of his life, was retired from A.T.&T., and was a member of the Landmark Missionary Baptist

Church. Mr. Davidson married Linda Ruth Searcy in 1965, and she preceded him in death in 2000. He married Cathy Rosica in 2011, and she survives him along with three sons; Ken Searcy Davidson, and wife, Jan, of Ash Flat, Victor Mann Davidson, and wife, April, of Cave City, and Kyle Lin Davidson, and wife, Janie, of Mountain Home, one step-son, Bradley Macray Davis, and wife, Julie, of Memphis, one brother, Roger Davidson, of Memphis, one sister, Nita Davidson, of Bentonville, and seven grandchildren; Caleb, Hannah Ruth, Luke, Aaron, Tucker, Mac, and Savannah. Services for Mr. Davidson will be held at Stevens Funeral Home Chapel, 2:00 P.M., Sunday, with burial in Loughridge Cemetery. Visitation will be Saturday evening, 6:00 till 8:00 P.M., at Stevens Funeral Home with Stevens Funeral Home in charge of arrangements. You may log on to stevensfuneralhome.net for the on line registry.

Parents: Charlie Roberson Davidson (1918 - 1997) Ethel Clara Mann Davidson (1923 - 2006) Spouse: Linda Ruth Searcy Davidson (1943 - 2000) Children: Ken Searcy Davidson/Victor Mann Davidson/Kyle Lin Davidson Siblings: Roger Davidson/Nita Davidson

Davidson, Linda Ruth Searcy, Mrs. b. Jan. 5, 1943 d. Jan. 3, 2000

Tombstone with Willard-Obituary: Linda Ruth Davidson, age 56, of Colt, died Monday, January 3, 2000, at her home. She was born Jan. 5, 1943, in Wynne, to William and Estelle Searcy. She was a district secretary for the Reliable Life Insurance Company and a member of the Village Creek Missionary Baptist Church. She married Kenneth Davidson in 1965, and he survives her along with three sons, Ken Davidson, Victor Davidson and Kyle Davidson, all of Colt; her mother, Estelle Searcy of Wynne; two sisters, Wanda Johnson of Cherry Valley and Donna McFadden of Blytheville; and three grandchildren. Visitation will be from 6 p.m. to 8 p.m. on Tuesday, Jan. 4, 2000, at Steven Funeral Home. Services will be held at 2 p.m. on Wednesday, Jan. 5, 2000, at Village Creek MB Church with burial to follow in Loughridge Cemetery. The family asks that memorials be made to the Village Creek MB Church. Stevens Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements.

Parents: William E. Searcy (1918 - 1976) Estelle Burgess Searcy (1925 - 2005) Spouse: Kenneth Willard Davidson (1942 - 2017)\* Sibling: Linda Ruth Searcy Davidson (1943 - 2000) Michael Edward Searcy (1948 - 1975)\*Wanda Johnson/Donna McFadden Children:Ken Searcy Davidson/Victor Mann Davidson/Kyle Lin Davidson Siblings: Roger Davidson/Nita Davidson

Davidson, Minyard Dean "Dino" b. Apr. 28, 1968 d. Nov. 24, 2011

No Tombstone-Picture: Obituary: Dean Davidson, a resident of Wynne, Arkansas, departed this life, Thursday, November 24, 2011, at home, at the age of forty-three. He was born,

April 28, 1968 in Memphis, Tennessee. The son of Harold Dean and Carolyn Jeanette (Wurzburger) Davidson. He married Miss Sheri Leigh McCann on May 27, 2000. Mr. Davidson was of the Baptist faith. Currently serving as Parkin Chief of Police. He was a 1986 Graduate of West Memphis High School, a member of the Arkansas Association of Chiefs of Police, and Southern States Police Benevolent Association. He was dedicated to protecting and serving the community. He loved the Razorbacks, Dallas Cowboys and NASCAR. He enjoyed spending time with his family and friends. Dean is survived by his wife of eleven years: Sheri McCann Davidson of the home, one son: Christopher Dean Davidson of the home, two daughters: Nora Calli Davidson of West Memphis, Arkansas, Stefenie Weyer Newberry of Paragould, Arkansas, both parents: Harold Davidson of Wynne, Arkansas, Carolyn Davidson of Brinkley, Arkansas, Maternal Grandmother: Mable Logan of Brinkley, Arkansas. Funeral services were held at Wynne Baptist Church. Interment was at Loughridge Cemetery. Arrangements were by: Thompson-Wilson Wynne Funeral Home.

Parents: Harold Dean Davidson/Carolyn Jeanette Wurzburger Davidson Spouse: Sheri Leigh McCann Davidson Child: Christopher Dean Davidson/Nora Calli Davidson/Sefenie Weyer Newberry

DeLancey, Bryan Holden Child b. Sep. 24, 2000 d. Oct. 30, 2005

Tombstone-Obituary: Bryan died after a long illness at the age of 5. He was the son of Gerrad Delancey and Jamie Baxter, both of Forrest City. Survivors include his parents; his grandparents: Clara Harland, Bonnie and Dennis Delancey, Harry and Molly Fusell and Mrs. Evelyn Barksdale, all of Forrest City, and Mark Baxter or Mississippi.

Parents: Gerrad DeLancey and Jamie Baxter

DeLancey, Donna Gail Pannell, Mrs. b. Dec. 6, 1920 d. Jan. 5, 2018

Tombstone with Samuel-Obituary: Mrs. Donna Gail Delancey age 57, of Salem, Arkansas formerly of Forrest City died Friday, January 5, 2018 in Salem. Mrs. Delancey was born December 6, 1960 in Victoria, Arkansas. She was the daughter of Cleveland Pannell and Willie Mae Boone Pannell. Mrs. Delancey was a 911 Dispatcher and a Jailer with St. Francis County. She was a Baptist and loved spending time with her grandkids. Mrs. Delancey was married to Rusty Delancey in 1986 and he preceded her death in 2006. She is survived by a son Darrell Delancey and wife Carrie of McCrory; two daughters Mandy Miles of Salem and Nicky Finley and husband Chris of Hardy; two sisters Carolyn Myrick of Mammoth Spring and Debbie Brehhan of Cleveland, Mississippi; one brother Cleveland Pannell Jr. of Salem. Five grandsons, Joey Kyle, Chase Delancey, Gunner Norman, Gage

Miles and Caden Finley and two granddaughters, Geordyn Miles and Aubrey Finley also survive her. Funeral services will be held Monday, January 8, 2018 at 2:00 p.m. at Stevens Funeral Home with burial will follow at Loughridge Cemetery. Visitation will be at 1:00 before the service. Visit online registry at stevensfuneralhome.net.

Parents: Cleveland Pannell/Willie Mae Boone Pannell Spouse: Samuel M "Rusty" Delancey (1964 - 2006) Children: Darrell Blanton DeLancey/Mandy Raye Miles/Ashley "Nicky" Finley Siblings: Carolyn Myrick/Debbie Brehhan/ Cleveland Pannell, Jr.

DeLancey, Samuel M., Jr. b. Oct. 2, 1964 d. Jun. 14, 2006

Tombstone with Donna-Obituary: Mr. Samuel M. "Rusty" Delancey Jr., age 41, of Forrest City, Arkansas died Wednesday, June 14, 2006 at his home. Mr. Delancey was born October 2, 1964, in Memphis, Tennessee. He was the son of Samuel "Marlin" Delancey and Joyce Ann Bowers Delancey. His maternal grandparents were James Bowers, deceased and Pauline Bowers of Osceola. His paternal grandparents were Amos and Trecie Delancey both deceased. Mr. Delancey was an over road truck driver for Federal Express. Mr. Delancey married Donna G. Pannell in 1986. She survives him along with a son, Darrell Blanton Delancey of Forrest City; two daughters, Ashley "Nicky" Delancey and "Mandy" Raye Delancey Miles and husband Chris both of Forrest City; parents, Marlin and Joyce Delancey of Morrilton, formerly of Forrest City; two sisters, Missie Qualls of Forrest City and Teresa Berry of Alma; a grandson, Gage Miles of Forrest City; a granddaughter, Geordyn Miles of Forrest City. He is also survived by a host of other family members and friends. Services will be Saturday, June 17, 2006, at 1:00 p.m. at Stevens Funeral Home. Burial will follow at Loughridge Cemetery in Colt. Visitation will be from 6 p.m. to 8 p.m. Friday, June 16, at the funeral home. Under the direction of Stevens Funeral Home.

Parents: Samuel DeLancey/ Joyce Ann Bowers DeLancey Spouse: Donna Gail Pannell Delancey (1960 - 2018)\* Children: Darrell Blanton DeLancey/Mandy Raye Miles/Ashley "Nicky" Finley Siblings: Missie Qualls/Teresa Berry

Dennis, Bobby J. b. Dec. 17, 1944 d. Sep. 24, 2012

Tombstone with Mary Beth-Obituary: Mr. Bobby Dennis of Wynne, AR., passed away Monday, September 24, 2012, in Memphis, Tennessee. He was preceded in death by his parents, Wilson R. and Helen Dennis; brother, Gary Dennis and sister, Patricia Mitchell and son-in-law, David A. Hay. Mr. Dennis was born on December 17, 1944, in Wynne, Arkansas. He was a retired farmer and worked many years in produce business. He was a loving husband and father for 49 years. Survivors are his wife, Mary Beth Wilkins Dennis

of Colt, married Dec. 22, 1963 per tombstone; daughters, Mary Bob Hay; Cindy Haynes and husband Jim; Becky Keeling and husband Tommy Dale; brothers, John Dennis of Lake City, Arkansas and sister, Sandra Bryan of Forrest City; 6 grandchildren and 1 great grandchild. Funeral services were at Kernodle Funeral Home with burial in Loughridge Cemetery.

Parents: Wilson R Dennis (1922 - 1982) Helen Lorene Fanning Dennis (1926 - 2012) Spouse: Mary Beth Wilkins Dennis Siblings: Patricia Ann Dennis Mitchell (1943 - 2010)\* Bobby J Dennis (1944 - 2012) Gary Raymond Dennis (1950 - 2008)\* John Dennis/ Sandra Bryan Children: Mary Bob Hay/Becky Keeling/Cindy Haynes

Dennis, Bobby Lee b. Jun. 11, 1934 d. Jul. 14, 2010

Tombstone with Mary-Obituary: Mr. Bobby Lee Dennis, age 76, of Colt, died Wednesday at his home in Colt. His death came sudden and unexpected. Mr. Dennis was born June 11, 1934, in Colt, and was the son of James Monroe Dennis and Girlie Frazier Dennis. He lived in Colt all of his life, was a retired owner and insurance agent for Dennis Insurance Services LLC, was a Veteran of the Army, and was a Baptist. Mr. Dennis married Mary Jean Basenback in 1955, and she survives him along with one son, Tim Dennis of Colt, two daughters: Jan Stewart of Colt and Sherry Dee Dennis of Jonesboro, two brothers; Clarence Dennis of Colt and J. C. Dennis of Ft. Myers, Florida, one sister, Jewell Tackett of Wynne, four grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Services for Mr. Dennis will be held at Stevens Funeral Home Chapel, 10:00 A.M., Saturday, with burial in Loughridge Cemetery. Visitation will be Friday evening 6:00 till 8:00 P.M., at Stevens Funeral Home with Stevens Funeral Home in charge of arrangements. You may log on to stevensfuneralhome.net for the on line registry.

Parents: James Monroe Dennis (1901 - 1985) Girley Frazier Dennis (1906 - 1976) Spouse: Mary Jean Basenback Dennis (1937 - 2016)\* Siblings: Dorothy Lucille Dennis Atkins (1924 - 2005)\* Bobby Lee Dennis (1934 - 2010) Marcus Dennis (1941 - 2007)\*Clarence William Dennis (1929-2018)/ J. C. Dennis/ Jewell Tackett Children: Tim Dennis/Jane Stewart/Sherry Dee Dennis

Dennis, Clarence William b. Apr. 15, 1929 d. Apr. 5, 2018

Picture-No Tombstone-Obituary: Mr. Clarence William Dennis, age 88, of Colt, died Thursday, April 5, 2018, at the Methodist Hospital in Memphis. He had been in the hospital for the past week and a half. Mr. Dennis was born April 15, 1929, in Forrest City, and was the son of Jim and Girlie Dennis. He lived in St. Francis County all of his life, was a farmer, and attended the Church of God in Colt. Mr. Dennis married Ruth Ann

Johnson and she preceded him in death in 2015. He is survived by two sons; Stevie Dennis of Louisiana and Pete Dennis of Colt, one step-son, Jimmy Luttrell of Forrest City, four daughters; Clarissa Jackson of Colt, Barbara Cobbs and Cathy Lynn Noland, both of Louisiana, and Donna Sue Dennis of Forrest City, one brother, J. C. Dennis of Florida, one sister, Jewell Tackett of Wynne, twenty-one grandchildren and several greatgrandchildren. Services for Mr. Dennis will be held at Stevens Funeral Home Chapel, 2:00 P.M., Monday, with burial in Loughridge Cemetery. Visitation will be Sunday evening, 6:00 till 8:00 P.M. at Stevens Funeral Home with Stevens Funeral Home in charge of arrangements. You may log on to stevensfuneralhome.net for the online registry.

Parents: James Monroe Dennis (1901 - 1985) Girley Frazier Dennis (1906 - 1976) Spouse: Ruth Ann Johnson Dennis (1936 - 2015)\* Siblings: Dorothy Lucille Dennis Atkins (1924 - 2005)\* Bobby Lee Dennis (1934 - 2010) Marcus Dennis (1941 - 2007)\*Clarence William Dennis (1929-2018)/ J. C. Dennis/ Jewell Tackett Children:Stevie Dennis/ Pete Dennis Clarissa Jackson/ Barbara Cobbs/ Cathy Lynn Noland/ Donna Sue Dennis

Dennis, Dollie J. b. Feb. 19, 1937 d. Oct. 12, 1989

### **Tombstone**

Dennis, Gary Raymond b. Apr. 11, 1950 d. Aug. 30, 2008

No Tombstone-Obituary: McCrory — Gary Raymond Dennis, 58, formerly of Colt, died Saturday at McCrory. He was born at Wynne, the son of Wilson and Helen Fanning Dennis. He was preceded in death by his father. Survivors include his daughter, Michelle Androff of Heber Springs; mother, Helen Dennis of Colt; brothers, Bobby Dennis of Colt and John Dennis of Lake City; sisters, Sandra Bryan of Forrest City and Pat Mitchell of Wynne; four grandchildren; and one great-grandchild. Graveside services will be Tuesday at 2 p.m. in Loughridge Cemetery at Colt. Thompson-Wilson Wynne Funeral Home, (870) 238-9400, has charge of arrangements.

Parents: Wilson R Dennis (1922 - 1982) Helen Lorene Fanning Dennis (1926 - 2012) Siblings: Patricia Ann Dennis Mitchell (1943 - 2010) Bobby J Dennis (1944 - 2012)\* Gary Raymond Dennis (1950 - 2008) John Dennis/ Sandra Bryan/ Pat Mitchell Children: Michelle Androff

Dennis, Girlie Frazier, Mrs. b. Sep. 10, 1906 d. Jul. 12, 1976

**Tombstone With James-Notes: 9 children in the Dennis family** 

Spouse: James Monroe Dennis (1901 - 1985) Children: Dorothy Lucille Dennis Atkins (1924 - 2005)\* Bobby Lee Dennis (1934 - 2010)\* Marcus Dennis (1941 - 2007)\*\*Clarence William Dennis (1929-2018)/ J. C. Dennis/ Jewell Christine Tackett

Dennis, Helen Lorene Fanning, Mrs. b. Apr. 9, 1926 d. Jun. 12, 2012

Picture-No Tombstone-Obituary: Helen Lorene Dennis, 86, of Colt, AR., passed away Tuesday, June 12, 2012, at Wynne, AR. She was preceded in death by her parents, John Fanning and Mattie Rodgers Fanning; husband, Wilson Dennis; daughter, Patricia Mitchell; son, Gary Dennis; brother, McClain Fanning; sisters, Virginia Hewlett and Irene Hampton. Survivors are her sons, Bobby J. Dennis of Colt; John Dennis of Lake City; daughter, Sandra Bryan of Forrest City; sister, Sue Cheek of North Carolina; 11 grand-children, 17 great grandchildren and 5 great-great grand-children. Arrangments were by: Kernodle Funeral Home. Burial was at Loughridge Cemetery in Colt. Jonesboro Sun, June 14, 2012.

Parents: John Fanning/ Mattie Rodgers Fanning Spouse: Wilson R. Dennis (1922-1982)
Children: Patricia Ann Dennis Mitchell (1943 - 2010)\* Bobby J Dennis (1944 - 2012)\* Gary
Raymond Dennis (1950 - 2008)\*John Dennis/ Sandra Bryan Siblings: Sue Cheek/McClain
Fanning

Dennis, James Monroe b. Feb. 1, 1901 d. Jul. 31, 1985

**Tombstone with Girley-Note: Nine Children** 

Spouse: Girley Frazier Dennis (1906 - 1976)\* Children: Dorothy Lucille Dennis Atkins (1924 - 2005)\* Bobby Lee Dennis (1934 - 2010)\* Marcus Dennis (1941 - 2007)\*\*Clarence William Dennis (1929-2018)/ J. C. Dennis/ Jewell Christine Tackett

Dennis, Marcus b. Jan. 11, 1941 d. Sep. 21, 2007

Tombstone-Obituary: WYNNE — Marcus Dennis, 66, of Wynne died Friday, Sept. 21, 2007. He was born Jan. 11, 1941, in Wynne, son of James and Gurley Dennis. He married Miss Wanda Sue Westmoreland. Dennis enjoyed the outdoors and retired as a commercial truck driver. Survivors include wife, Wanda; sons, Richard and Mark Dennis; daughters, Carla and Sherry Dennis; brothers, J.C., Clarence and Bobby Lee; sister, Jewell; 10 grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Funeral services will be 1 p.m. Monday at Thompson-Wilson Funeral Home Chapel in Wynne with interment in Loughridge Cemetery in Colt. Visitation will be tonight, 6-9, at the funeral home.

Parents: James Monroe Dennis (1901 - 1985) Girley Frazier Dennis (1906 - 1976) Spouse: Wanda Sue Westmoreland Dennis Siblings: Dorothy Lucille Dennis Atkins (1924 - 2005)\*

Bobby Lee Dennis (1934 - 2010)\* Marcus Dennis (1941 - 2007) Clarence William Dennis (1929-2018)/ J. C. Dennis/ Jewell Christine Tackett Children: Richard Dennis/ Mark Dennis/ Carla Dennis/ Sherry Dennis

Dennis, Mary Jane Basenback, Mrs. b. Jun. 21, 1937 d. Feb. 3, 2016

**Tombstone with Bobby Lee** 

Spouse: Bobby Lee Dennis (1934-2010) Children: Tim Dennis/Jane Stewart/Sherry Dee Dennis

Dennis, Ruth Ann Johnson, Mrs. b. Sep. 17, 1936 d. Dec. 18, 2015

No Tombstone-Obituary: Mrs. Ruth Ann Dennis, age 79, of Colt, died Friday at her home in Colt. She had been in poor health for the past several years. Mrs. Dennis was born September 17, 1936, and was the daughter of Marian Johnson and Annie Mae Coleman Johnson. She lived in St. Francis County most of her life, was retired from General Industries, and was a member of Faith Chapel Baptist Church. Mrs. Dennis married Clarence William Dennis in 1964, and he survives her along with three sons: Jimmy Luttrell of Forrest City, Pete Dennis of Colt, and Stevie Dennis of Louisiana, four daughters; Clarissa Jackson of Colt, Donna Dennis Lewis of Forrest City, Barbara Cobbs and Kathy Noland, both of Louisana, one sister, Betty Yarbro of Pangburn, grandchildren; Trent, Johathon, Steven, Travis, Ashley, Brian, Jr., Anglia, Markie, Jaye, John, Leea, April, Christy, Alecia, Jason, James, Heaven, Becky, Jacob, Amy, Beth, and Grace, and several great-grandchildren. She had two sons; James Luttrell and Johnny Luttell, one sister, Willie T. Hall, who preceded her in death. Services for Mrs. Dennis will be held at Stevens Funeral Home Chapel, 2:00 P.M., Monday, with burial in Loughridge Cemetery. Visitation will be Sunday evening, 6:00 till 8:00 P.M., at Stevens Funeral Home with Stevens Funeral Home in charge of arrangements. You may log on to stevensfuneralhome.net for the on line registry.

Parents: Marion Franklin Johnson (1908 - 1971) Annie Mae Coleman Adamson (1919 - 2002) Spouse: Clarence William Dennis (1929 - 2018) Children: Jimmy Luttrell/ Pete Dennis/Stevie Dennis/ Clarissa Jackson/ Donna Dennis Lewis/ Barbara Cobbs/ Kathy Noland. James Luttrell/ Johnny Luttrell Siblings:Betty Yarbro/Willie T. Hall

Dennis, Wilson R. b. Sep. 18, 1922 d. Jan. 6, 1982

**Tombstone with Helen Lorene Fanning** 

Spouse: Helen Lorene Fanning (1927-2012) Children: Patricia Ann Dennis Mitchell (1943 - 2010)\* Bobby J Dennis (1944 - 2012)\* Gary Raymond Dennis (1950 - 2008)\*John Dennis/Sandra Bryan

Dillon, Martha, Mrs. b. 1839 d. Sep. 2, 1913

**No Tombstone** 

Spouse: W. J. Dillon (1848 - 1922)\*Children: John B. Dillon (1878 - 1926)\*

Dillon, Will J., Sr. b. 1848 d. Sep. 26, 1922

No Tombstone-Obituary: W. J. Dillon, Sr., Dead:W. J. Dillon, Sr., who about two weeks ago fell from a wagon while harvesting hay, was taken to the Baptist Hospital in Memphis Sunday and died there this morning, 09/26/22 about 4 o'clock. Deceased was 74 years of age, born in Hardin Co., Tenn. He moved to Arkansas in early manhood, and located in St. Francis county where he amassed considerable property and has since resided. The remains were brought to this city on Rock Island train 45 this morning and are at the home of his son, John Dillon, on College Hill, from whence the funeral will be held Wednesday afternoon, with interment in Loughridge cemetery, Johnson township. Forrest City Times Newspaper Sep.26,1922 Marriage:W. J. Dillon age 65 married Aug.12,1914 to Charlotte Weeks age 41, St. Francis Co., Ark.

Spouses: Martha Dillon (1839 - 1913) Charlotte Dillon (1874 - 1954) Children: John B. Dillon (1878 - 1926)\*Will J. Dillon, Jr. of Helen in 1926

Dooley, Jimmy Leon b. Mar. 2, 1943 d. May 30, 2018

Picture-No Tombstone-Obituary: Mr. Jimmy Leon Dooley age 75, of Forrest City, Arkansas died on Thursday, May 30, 2018 in Memphis. Mr. Dooley was born on March 2, 1943 in Forrest City. He was the son of Richard W. Dooley and Mary Virginia Harris Dooley. Mr. Dooley had worked at Airtherm for 28 years before retiring and had served in the National Guard. He was a member of Ridgewood Baptist Church and served on the St. Francis County Fair Board. Mr. Dooley married Kay Elliott in 1963. She survives him along with one son, Terry Dooley of Forrest City; five daughters, Loretta Hicks of Wynne, Susan Morgan and husband Tony of Colt, Karen Dennis and husband Pete of Colt, Peggy Henderson and husband Jackie of Wynne and Patty Renigar and husband Jimmy of Wynne; a brother, Bill Dooley and wife Margarette of Forrest City. Twelve grandchildren and twelve great grandchildren also survive him. He was preceded in death by three sisters, Martha Dooley Ball, Linda Dooley Fowler and Montine Dooley Thomas. He was also preceded in death by a daughter-in-law Angie Dooley earlier this year.

Parents: Richard Wesley Dooley (1910-1983) Mary Virginia Harris Dooley (1913-1996) Spouse:Kay Elliott Dooley Children: Terry Dooley/Loretta Hicks/ Susan Morgan/ Karen Dennis/ Peggy Henderson/ Patty Renigar Sibling: Bill Dooley/Martha Dooley Ball/Linda Dooley Fowler/ Mary Montine Dooley Thomas (1932-2013)

Dooley, Angie Westbrook, Mrs. b. Jul. 15, 1972 d. Feb. 11, 2018

Picture-No Tombstone-Obituary: Mrs. Angie Westbrook Dooley, age 45, of Forrest City, died Sunday at the Forrest City Medical Center in Forrest City. Her death came sudden and unexpected. Mrs. Dooley was born July 15, 1972, in Forrest City, and was the daughter of Raymond Westbrook and Judy Warren Westbrook Adamson. She lived in Forrest City all of her life, was a caregiver, and a member of the Palestine Church of Christ. Mrs. Dooley married Terry Dooley in 1994, and he survives her along with one daughter, Candice Dooley of Hot Springs, parents; Bob and Judy Adamson of Palestine, two brothers; Ray Westbrook of Palestine and Keith Westbrook of Cabot and two sisters; Bobbie Lynn McMahan of Palestine and Rita McPherson of Ozark, Missouri. She had one son, Christopher Thomas, who preceded her in death in 2015. Services for Mrs. Dooley will be held at Stevens Funeral Home Chapel, 2:00 P.M. Friday, with burial in Loughridge Cemetery. Visitation will be Friday, 1:00 P.M., until the time of the service. Stevens Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements. You may log on to stevensfuneralhome.net for the online registry

Parents: Raymond Westbrook/ Judy Warren Westbrook Adamson Spouse: Terry Dooley Children: Christopher Thomas Westbrook Candice Dooley Siblings: Ray Westbrook/ Keith Westbrook / Bobbie Lynn McMahan/ Rita McPherson

Dorris, James Anna, Mrs. b. Nov. 7, 1907 d. May 31, 1985

**Tombstone with Lee Roy Dorris** 

Spouse: John Lee Roy Dorris (1897-1966)

Dorris, John Lee Roy b. Nov. 16, 1897 d. Apr. 10, 1966

**Tombstone with James Anna** 

Spouse: James Anna Dorris (1907-1985)

Dotson, Thomas L. b. Aug. 27, 1844 d. Oct. 1, 1888

**Tombstone** 

Spouse: T. C. Dotson

Douglas, John E. b. Jan. 18, 1837 d. Oct. 4, 1892

Tombstone-Note: Mother Married Curtis G. Tyer also besides Unk Douglas

Parents: Unk Douglas/Elizabeth Sparks Douglas Tyer (1816 - 1873) Spouse: Mary Antoinett Casbeer Douglas (1850 - 1912)\* Sibling: John E Douglas (1837 - 1892) Martha Jane Tyer Harrell (1849 - 1926)\*

Douglas, Mary Antoninette Casbeer, Mrs. b. Aug. 27, 1850 d. Jul. 5, 1912

Tombstone-Obituary: Shock of Ensley Douglas conviction for assault kills aged mother. Mrs. Mary A. Douglas, 62 years of age, mother of Ensley Douglas, who, a few days earlier, received a penitentiary sentence of 10 years, died at her home, July 5,1912, in Argenta. It is said she died of a broken heart, brought on by worry over her son's arrest, and subsequent conviction and sentence. The sad affair has profoundly shocked the community in which she has lived for twelve years. She leaves three daughters and two sons. Her health has declined since the ordeal her son has suffered. The body will be taken to her old home, Colt, and burial. Services will be held in Argenta this evening, Rev. P. C. Fletcher, of the Methodist church will officiate. Gazette, 6th. FORREST CITY TIMES NEWSPAPER JULY 12,1912

Parents: Thomas Matthew Casbeer (1812 - 1872) Martha A May Casbeer (1820 - 1868) Spouse: John E Douglas (1837 - 1892) Siblings: Archibald S. Casbeer (1844 - 1902)\* Mary Antoinett Casbeer Douglas (1850 - 1912) Sallie E. Casbeer (1853 - 1908)\* Richard H. Casbeer (1855 - 1891)\* Children: Ensley Douglas/ three daughters and two more sons

Dunn, Alice, Mrs. b. 1853 d.Nov. 4, 1921

No Tombstone-Death Certificate: 67 year old widow. Informant was F. W. Sullivan of Colt. She died at St. Joseph Hospital in Memphis of Appendiceal Abscess. Buried at Colt on Nov 7, 1921 by Thompson Brothers.

Dunn, Virgil Roy b. Sep. 9, 1913 d. Aug. 26, 1987

Tombstone with Ernestine Clark living in 2017 in Benton, Ark.-U.S. Navy WW II

Spouse: Ernestine Clark Dunn Child: Franklin Roy Dunn (1943-2017)

Eagle, C. C. b. Feb. 14, 1889 d. Oct. 15, 1919

**Tombstone (Woodmen of the World)** 

Eagle, Charlie E. b. Mar. 2, 1869 d. Jul. 10, 1910

Tombstone (Woodmen of the World) Married: 26 MAR.1895-04-20 Wife:> Milton Osealls 18 H-141

Spouse: Oseails Milton Eagle b.abt.1877

Eldridge, Mary Payne Mosley, Mrs. b. Jul. 18, 1833 d. Jul. 15, 1910

No Tombstone- Obituary-Parent: W. S. Mosley; Spouse: At the age of 17, she married Mr. Solomon Eldridge, died in Missouri in early 60's mar.1850; Children:to this union four children were born, three of whom survive her-Mrs. Mary Ann (James Franklin) Stout of this city; and Mrs. H. O. Eldridge and Mrs. Carrie Parrish of Parkin, Ark; Siblings:sister, Mrs. T. O. "Sarah E."Fitzpatrick, of this city=Obit: Death of Mary Payne Mosley Eldridge=On last Friday afternoon, July 15,1910, there passed to its Maker the soul of Mrs. Mary Payne Eldridge, who was stricken with paralysis Wednesday morning preceding her death. Mrs. Eldridge was in her 77 th year, having been born in Dixon County, Tennessee, July 18,1833. She came to this country with her parents at the age of 5 years. She was the daughter of the late Mr. W. S. Mosley, who was one of the pioneers of this county, and who in 1840 represented St. Francis County in the General Assembly. She joined the Methodist church at the age of 18 years, and was a consistent member of that faith until her death. At the age of 17, she married Mr. Solomon Eldridge, and to this union four children were born, three of whom survive her-Mrs. Mary Ann (John Franklin) Stout of this city; and Mrs. H. O. Eldridge and Mrs. Carrie Parrish of Parkin, Ark. She is also survived by a sister (believe sister in law), Mrs. Sarah F. (Thomas Oliver) Fitzpatrick, of this city. Soon after her marriage, they moved to Missouri, where they resided until her husband's death, having returned to this city in the early 60's, and she had resided here ever since, having made her home for the past twenty-five years with Mr.& Mrs. J. F. Stout. The remains were laid to rest in Loughridge cemetery, the Rev. B. L. Wilford presiding. Forrest City Times Newspaper July 22,1910. Note: Mrs. Sarah Eldridge Fitzpatrick, age 1, was daughter of James M. Eldridge b. 1818 and Sarah E. b.1808, and was born 1849. In 1850 Census Thomas B. Mosely age 22, and Mary Mosely age 17, and Margaret Mosely age 9, (each with \$600 in Real Estate) ,were living with them.

Parents: W. S. Mosley Spouse: Solomon Eldridge d.abt. 1860 Sister in Law?: Sarah Eldridge Fitzpatrick/Children: Mary Ann Eldridge Stout/ H. O. Eldridge/ Carrie Parrish Siblings: Thomas B. Mosley/Margaret Mosley

Ellinger, Wende Lane Pierce, Mrs. b. Aug. 22, 1970 d. Mar. 18, 2005

No Tombstone-Obituary: Wende Lane Ellinger, resident of Gainesville, Fla., died Mar. 18, 2005 at her residence. She was 34 years of age. Funeral services will be Mar. 26 at

Thompson-Wilson FH of Wynne. Wende was born Aug. 22, 1970, in Memphis to Ted Wilson Pierce and the late Sharilyn McRae. She was a homemaker and a Baptist. Survivors include her father Ted of Brandon, Fla.; son: Samuel Chase Ellinger of Gainesville; two daughters: Korianne Lorine Ellinger and Sarah Leann Ellinger, both of Gainesville; sister: Tedi Petito of Boca Raton, Fl.; grandmother: Lorine McRae of Wynne; nephew: Jason Petito of Boca Raton, Fla.

Ethridge, Homer Walter b. Aug. 31, 1929 d. Sep. 7, 2006

Tombstone-Obituary: Mr. Homer Walter Ethridge, age 77, of Colt, died Thursday, Sept. 7, 2006, at Crestpark Retirement Inn in Forrest City. Mr. Ethridge was born Aug. 31, 1929, in Parkin, the son of James M. Ethridge and Trannie Lou Nesmith Ethridge. He lived in St. Francis County for most of his life and was retired from Airtherm and the Arkansas Highway Department. Mr. Ethridge is survived by two brothers, James Ethridge and Walter Ethridge both of Colt; a sister, Christine Dunn of Memphis and several relatives and friends. Visitation for Mr. Ethridge will be held on Friday, Sept. 8, 2006, from 6 to 8 p.m. at Stevens Funeral Home. Funeral services will held on Saturday, Sept. 9, 2006, graveside at 11 a.m. at Loughridge Cemetery in Colt.Published: 2006-09-08 Note:The tombstone shows middle name as Wallace. Not sure which is correct.

Parents: James M. Ethridge (1883 - 1969) Trannie Lou Nesmith Ethridge (1895 - 1978) Siblings: Mary Irene Ethridge Tucker (1912 - 1999)\*\* James A. Ethridge (1922 - 2013)\* Laura Mae Ethridge (1924 - 2004)\* Homer Walter Ethridge (1929 - 2006)

Ethridge, James A. b. Apr. 15, 1922 d. Feb. 17, 2013

No Tombstone-Obituary: Mr. James A. Ethridge age 90 of Colt, Arkansas died Sunday, February 17, 2013 at the St. Francis Hospital in Memphis. Mr. Ethridge was born April 15, 1922 in Alabama. He was the son of Jim Ethridge and Trannie Lou NeeSmith. Mr. Ethridge had lived most of his adult life in Colt, was a farmer and had work at Yale Hoist. He was a Veteran of World War II and was a member of the Colt Baptist Church. Mr. Ethridge married Lola Mae Starkey in 1957 and she preceded him in death in 2006. He is survived by four daughters Anita Vandiver of Forrest City, Janey Wright of Maumelle, Janice Cox of Colt and Dianna Simmering of Wynne; three sons Herman Greenwood of Vandale, James Ethridge of Forrest City and Steven A. Ethridge of Oakland, Tennessee; one brother Walter Ethridge of Colt. Seventeen grandchildren and eighteen great grandchildren also survive him. Mr. Ethridge was preceded in death by a daughter Gloria Turner in 2012. Funeral services will be held Wednesday, February 20, 2013 at 11:00 a.m. at Stevens Funeral Home. Burial will follow at Loughride Cemetery in Colt. Visitation will

be from 6 to 8 Tuesday at the funeral home. Visit online registry at stevensfuneralhome.net. Under the direction of Stevens Funeral Home

Parents:James M. Ethridge (1883 - 1969) Trannie Lou Nesmith Ethridge (1895 - 1978) Spouse: Lola Mae Starkey Ethridge (1932 - 2006) Children:Anita Vandiver/Janey Wright/Jancie Cox/Dianna Simmering/Herman Greenwood/James Ethridge/Steven A. Ethridge Gloria Ethridge Turner (1952 - 2012)\* Siblings: Mary Irene Ethridge Tucker (1912 - 1999)\*\* James A. Ethridge (1922 - 2013) Laura Mae Ethridge (1924 - 2004)\* Homer Walter Ethridge (1929 - 2006)\*/Walter Ethridge

Ethridge, Lola Mae Starkey, Mrs. b. Sep. 10, 1932 d. Mar. 14, 2006

Tombstone with James-Obituary: Times Herald, Forrest City AR 3/15/06 Mrs. Lola Mae Ethridge, age 73, of Colt, died Tuesday, March 14, 2006, at her home. Mrs. Ethridge was born Sept. 10, 1932, in Forrest City, the daughter of Calvin Starkey and Vera Milton Starkey. She was a housewife and a member of the Colt Baptist Church. Mrs. Ethridge married James Ethridge in 1957 and he survives her along with three sons, Herman Greenwood of Wynne, James Ethridge Jr. of Colt and Stephen Ethridge of Memphis; five daughters, Gloria Turner and Dianna Simmering both of Wynne, Anita Vandiver of Forrest City, Janey Wright of Maumelle and Janice Cox of Pilot Mountain, N.C. She is also survived by three sisters, Elizabeth Barnett of Forrest City, Mary Ann Cofield of Forrest City and Martha Herman of Yankee Town, Fla.; three brothers, Calvin Starkey of Birdeye, Robert Starkey of Wynne and James Starkey of Forrest City; 16 grandchildren; and eight great-grandchildren. She was preceded in death by a son, Raymond Starkey, in 1952. Visitation for Mrs. Ethridge will be held on Wednesday, March 15, 2006, from 6 to 8 p.m. at Stevens Funeral Home. Funeral services will be held on Thursday, March 16, 2006, at 2 p.m. at the Colt Baptist Church. Burial will follow in Loughridge Cemetery. The family requests that memorials be made to the Special Olympics Arkansas.

Parents:Calvin Starkey (1903 - 1989) Vera Jane Milton Starkey (1909 - 1987) Spouse: James A. Ethridge (1922 - 2013)\* Children: Herman Greenwood/James Ethridge, Jr./Stephen Ethridge/ Dianna Simmering/Anita Vandiver/Janey Wright/ Janice Cox/Gloria Ethridge Turner (1952 - 2012)\*Siblings: Helen Louise Starkey White (1927 - 1992)\* Elizabeth Marie Starkey Barnett (1930 - 2013)\* Lola Mae Starkey Ethridge (1932 - 2006) Mary Ann Starkey Cofield (1936 - 2011)\* Robert Lee Starkey (1944 - 2018)\* Barbara Jean Starkey Pippin (1946 - 2004)\* Christopher Starkey (1950 - 1990)\*/Martha Herman

Faulk, Henry Floyd "Peck" b. Nov. 14, 1917 d. Aug. 7, 2000

**Tombstone with Sylvia** 

Parents: George Washington Faulk (1863 - 1946) Bennie V Faulk (1883 - 1970) Spouse: Sylvia L. Ballentine Faulk (1918 - 2015)\* Children: William Dean Faulk (1940 - 1987)\*Siblings: Paul Henry Faulk (1894 - 1986)\*\* Ira Washington Faulk (1899 - 1989)\*\* Wesley Johnny Faulk (1907 - 2010)\*\* Owen D. Faulk (1915 - 1951)\* Henry Floyd Faulk (1917 - 2000) Elvis Dee Faulk (1924 - 1982)\*\*

Faulk, Sylvia L. Ballentine, Mrs. b. Sep. 17, 1918 d. Mar. 1, 2015

Tombstone with Henry-Obituary: Sylvia L. "Mamaw" Faulk, 96, of Jonesboro, passed away on Sunday, March 1, 2015 at her home. She was born September 17, 1918 in White County to the late Edwin and Clearence Cotton Ballentine. She was a homemaker and of the Baptist belief. She loved reading, sewing, playing domino's, and spending time with friends and family. Mrs. Faulk was preceded in death by her parents; her husband, Henry "Peck" Faulk; her son, William Dean Faulk; and numerous brothers and sisters. Survivors include her daughters, Donna Bandy and son-in-law, T.R. Bandy; and Barbara Frier; seven grandchildren, Harold McMickle, Jr., Tony McMickle, Shannon Haynes, Lisa Rose, Michael Faulk, Butch Faulk and James Faulk; 12 great grandchildren; six great-great grandchildren; her sister, Eunice Grabb; and her constant companion, her chihuahua, "Bambi". Chapel services will be 2 pm Tuesday at Roller-Farmers Union Funeral Home, 1900 West Washington Avenue in Jonesboro with Harold McMickle officiating. Visitation will begin at 1 pm until the time of service. A private burial will be held at a later date at Loughridge Cemetery in Colt. Mrs. Faulk's grandsons will serve as active pallbearers. Her great grandsons will serve as honorary pallbearers.

Parents: Edwin Allison Ballentine (1883 - 1973) Clearence Cotton Ballentine (1889 - 1972) Spouse: Henry Floyd Faulk (1917 - 2000) Children: William Dean Faulk (1940 - 1987)\*/Donna Bandy/Barbara Frier/ Siblings: Eunice Grabb/ Dolph Ray Ballentine (1908 - 1985)\* Herman Hollis Ballentine (1914 - 1987)\* Sylvia L. Ballentine Faulk (1918 - 2015) Lela E. Ballentine (1921 - 1961)\* Jessie Lodia Ballentine (1923 - 1930)\*

Faulk, William Dean b. Nov. 9, 1940 d. Sep. 9, 1987

**Tombstone-U. S. Army** 

Parents:Henry Floyd Faulk (1917 - 2000) Sylvia L. Ballentine Faulk (1918 - 2015) Siblings:Donna Bandy/Barbara Frier

Fitzpatrick, Charline b. Jul. 27, 1914 d. Aug. 17, 1982

**Tombstone** 

Fitzpatrick, Ethel Anderson, Mrs. b. May 20, 1886 d. Nov. 8, 1958

**Tombstone with Lee** 

Spouse: Lee Garfield Fitzpatrick (1881 - 1962)

Fitzpatrick, Lee Garfield b. Dec. 13, 1881 d. Aug. 11, 1962

**Tombstone with Ethel** 

**Spouse: Ethel Anderson Fitzpatrick (1886-1958)** 

Fitzpatrick, Sarah E. Eldridge, Mrs. b. Aug. 5, 1849 d. Oct. 5, 1927

Tombstone-Obituary: Mrs. Sarah E. Eldridge Fitzpatrick died Wednesday night, Oct. 5, 1927, of last week at the home of her daughter, Mrs. Garnett Prewett. Mrs. Fitzpatrick's death was not unexpected, but came nevertheless as a great sorrow to her family. She had been ill for about seven years, and was practically confined to her bed for the past two years. Mrs. Fitzpatrick was born Aug. 7, 1849, and was reared in the county near Newcastle. She was the daughter of Mr. and Mrs. J. M. Eldridge, pioneer St. Francis County settlers. She was married on Apr. 10, 1872 to Thomas O. Fitzpatrick, and the first three years of their marriage was spent at Wittsburg, then the seat of Cross county, where Mr. Fitzpatrick was in business and editor of the Wittsburg Gazette. At the end of that time, Mr. and Mrs. Fitzpatrick came to the old home near Newcastle, where their children were born and reared, and where she has since made her home. Mrs. Fitzpatrick is survived by her husband, two daughters, Mrs. L. G. Landon of Windfall, Indiana, and Mrs. Garnett Prewett of Forrest City; two sons, Ernest Fitzpatrick of Chicago, Illinois, Lee Fitzpatrick of Colt, and nine grand children. Funeral services were conducted Sunday from Mrs. Prewett's home by Rev. Roberson, pastor of the Methodist church at Colt, and Rev. Wright of Widener. Interment was in the old Loughridge cemetery near Newcastle, where all of the deceased members of the family are interred. Mrs. Landon was in attendance at the funeral of her mother. The passing of Mrs. Fitzpatrick decreases the number of the few remaining early settlers of this county. But such is life, that all who are born must die. Forrest City Times-Herald Oct. 13, 1927

Parents: James M. Eldridge (1818 - \_\_\_\_) Spouse: Thomas O Fitzpatrick (1849 - 1940)\*Children: Eola Fitzpatrick Landon (1874 - 1957)\* Kate Fitzpatrick Miller (1879 - 1927)\*Garnett Fitzpatrick Prewett (1875-1974) /Ernest Fitzpatrick/Lee Garfield Fitzpatrick (1881-1962)/Mary Fitzpatrick b.1877 on 1880 Census

Fitzpatrick, T. C. b.unk d.unk

No Tombstone-Son of David Fitzpatrick

Parents: David Fitzpatrick (1813-1873) Pamelia Hargrove Fitzpatrick (1820-1881) 1st Clementine Walker Fitzpatrick Sibling:T. C. Fitzpatrick/ Isabella Fitzpatrick Sanders (1854 - 1936)\*Marietta Fitzpatrick Ford

Fitzpatrick, Thomas Oliver b. Apr. 4, 1849 d. Feb. 5, 1940

No Tombstone-Goodspeed's Bio of 1884: Thomas O. Fitzpatrick, a successful resident of St. Francis County, is of Scotch-Irish descent, his great-grandfather having been obliged to come to this country from Ireland for political causes. He struck for the liberty of his countrymen. Upon arriving in the United States in the forepart of the eighteenth century, he served in the Revolutionary War. His son, Edmund Fitzpatrick, (grandfather of our subject) took part in the War of 1812, in which he held the position of captain. He had a family of nine children. David Fitzpatrick, the father of Thomas O., was born in Charlotte County, Va., on February 19, 1813. He was twice married; first to Miss Clementine Walker, a native of Virginia, and next to Permelia Hargrove who was the mother of three children: Marietta (the wife of Rev. C. H. Ford), Isabella (wife of E. H. Sanders, of Little Rock) and Thomas O. David Fitzpatrick was engaged in speculating in real estate until the panic of 1837, when he was financially ruined, after which he followed farming in Arkansas. Thomas O. was born in Lauderdale County, Tenn., in April, 1849. He spent his younger days on the farm, and attended the common and high schools of his county, and also had the advantages of a private tutor. On his return from school he was appointed county surveyor of Cross County, which position he held, also giving his attention to teaching, until 1871. He then started the Wittsburg Gazette, the first paper published in that county, which he continued to operate until he was elected clerk of the circuit court, and in this capacity remained until the adoption of the new constitution in 1874, when he was again a candidate on the Republican ticket, but was beaten by seventy votes. Coming to St. Francis County he embarked in farming, and also erected a steamgin, which has proven a very profitable enterprise. In April, 1872, Mr. Fitzpatrick was united in marriage to Miss Sallie E. Eldridge, and they have five children: Eola, Garnett, Ernest D., Kate and Garfield. In 1883 Mr. Fitzpatrick was appointed postmaster of Forrest City, holding that office until Cleveland's administration. In September, 1886, he was elected county clerk, and still discharges the duties of that position with satisfaction to the community, and with credit to himself. He has also been a candidate on the Republican ticket for State senator. He is a member of the I. O. O. F., K. of L., K. of H. and of the County Wheel. Lisa Hamilton submitted the above data from Goodspeed's Biography's, 1884- Page 158-See History of Cross County 1955 by Robert W. Chowning for history provided by him over the years on the early days of this area. He was on a boat on the St. Francis river when Nathan Bedford Forrest was bringing men and equipment to

complete the railroad from Memphis to Little Rock, going thru the Crowley Ridge between Madison and Forrest City.

Parents: David Fitzpatrick (1813-1873) Pamelia Hargrove Fitzpatrick (1816-1881) Spouse: Sarah E. Eldridge Fitzpatrick (1849 - 1927) Children: Eola Fitzpatrick Landon (1874 - 1957)\* Kate Fitzpatrick Miller (1879 - 1927)\*/Lee Garfield Fitzpatrick (1881-1962) Garnett Fitzpatrick Prewett (b.Sept.13,1875 d.Nov. 1974 W.Memphis, Ark.per SSDI Ernest D. Fitzpatrick b.1878/)/Mary Fitzpatrick b.1877 on 1880 Census Siblings:per 1860 Census, Searcy Twn, Poinsett Co.-:Marnetta Fitzpatrick b. abt. 1851 Isabella Fitzpatrick b. abt.1855 Mother age 43 Father age 47-Parents:ID: I31034 Name: David FitzPatrick Sex: M Birth: 19 FEB 1813 in Charlotte Co., VA Death: 30 MAR 1873 Father: Edmund FitzPatrick b: 29 FEB 1768 in Charlotte Co., VA Mother: Nancy Oliver b: in Charlotte Co., VA Marriage 1 Pamelia Hargrove b: 1830 in Nelson Co., VA Children Thomas Oliver Fitzpatrick b: 1849

Fleetwood, Eugene b. Nov. 22, 1939 d. Sep. 21, 2006

Tombstone with Carolyn L. Renigar-Obituary: Mr. Eugene Fleetwood departed this life September 21, 2006, after a long illness. He was born November 22, 1939, the son of Ed and Vera Fleetwood who preceded him in death. He was also preceded in death by three brothers, Willie Irvin, Harvey Fleetwood and Roy Fleetwood; three sisters, Etta Fleetwood, Eddie Jean Broughton and Euatrice Maher. He married Carolyn L Renigar April 4, 1959, and they lived in Forrest City most of their lives. Carolyn survives him along with their two children, Deborah Fiting Graham of Humbolt, Tennessee and Charles Eugene Fleetwood of Palestine, Arkansas, along with their spouses, Rick Graham and Tracey Fleetwood. He is also survived by six grandchildren and one great grandchild. Joshua Fiting and wife, Erica, and Matthew Fitting, all of Forrest City Derrick Graham of Humbolt, Tennessee, Kaitlyn Fleetwood, Morgan Fleetwood and Dalton Fleetwood of Palestine; great grandchild, Adiana Fiting of Forrest City; two brothers, J.W. "Dink" Mitchell of Colt, Arkansas and Odis Mitchell of Forrest City, Arkansas and a host of other relatives and friends. Gene was loved and respected by many and will be greatly missed by all. Gene was a loyal member of Oak Hill Church of God where he loved and served the Lord. It would be Gene's wish that all come join the celebration of his passing from this life to his eternal life with the Lord. He was retired from the Ashland Oil Company and APAC Tennessee. He worked in timber and road construction all of his life. Visitation will be Friday, September 22, 2006, fro\*m 6 p.m. to 8 p.m. at Morgan Funeral Home in Forrest City, Arkansas, Services will be Saturday, September 23, 2006, at 2 p.m. at the Oak Hill Church of God, with Reverend William Witcher in charge of the service. Burial will follow at Loughridge Cemetery in Colt, Arkansas. Morgan Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements.

Parents: Ed and Vera Fleetwood Spouse:Carolyn L. Renigar Fleetwood Children: Deborah Fiting Graham and Charles Eugene Fleetwood Siblings:All deceased, Willie Irvin, Harvey Fleetwood and Roy Fleetwood; three sisters, Etta Fleetwood, Eddie Jean Broughton and Euatrice Maher

Fletcher, James E. b. Aug. 31,1946 d. Oct. 17, 2011

No Tombstone-Obituary: Mr. James E. Fletcher, age 65, of Wynne, died Monday at the Forrest City Medical Center in Forrest City. His death came suddenly and unexpectedly. Mr. Fletcher was born August 31, 1946, in Timbo, Arkansas, and was the son of Henry Fletcher and Dessie Branscum Fletcher. He lived in Wynne, Forrest City, and Marianna, most of his life, had worked for Yale Industries and had retired from Smith and Nephew in Memphis. He was a member of Ridgeview Baptist Church and had served as a Deacon. Mr. Fletcher married Johnnie Morris in 1964, and she survives him along with one son, Wesley Fletcher of Pocahontas, one daughter, Janis Davidson of Ash Flat, two brothers; Junior Fletcher of Marianna, and Carl Fletcher of Cabot, two sisters; Wanda Williams of Benton, and Shirley McKinney of Lonoke, and six grandchildren; Caleb Davidson, Hannah Davidson, Connar Fletcher, Lake Fletcher, Kaynon Fletcher, and Ryker Fletcher. Services for Mr. Fletcher will be held at Stevens Funeral Home Chapel, 11:00 A.M., Thursday, with burial in Loughridge Cemetery. Visitation will be Wednesday evening 6:00 till 8:00 P.M., at Stevens Funeral Home with Stevens Funeral Home in charge of arrangements. You may log on to stevensfuneralhome.net for the on line registry.

Parents: Henry Fletcher (1902 - 1991) Dessie A. Branscum Fletcher (1904 - 1982) Spouse: Johnnie Morris Fletcher Children: Wesley Fletcher/Janis Davidson Siblings: Gladys Marie Fletcher Branscum (1921 - 1975)\*Shirley Fletcher McKinney (1944 - 2013)\* James E. Fletcher (1946 - 2011)/Wanda Williams/Junior Fletcher/Carl Fletcher

Franklin, Jimmy Allen b. May 8, 1946 d. Oct. 14, 2006

Tombstone-U. S. Army Vietnam-Obituary: Jimmy Allen Franklin, age 60, of Wilmer, Texas, formerly of Forrest City died early Tuesday, Nov. 14, 2006, in North Dallas VA Medical Center after a short illness. Born May 8, 1946, at Hamblin, Ark., he was the son of Martin Franklin and Verna Holmes Franklin. He retired from the U.S. Army after having received the Purple Heart during duty in Vietnam. He was a horse trainer in Texas since his retirement from the Army. Survivors include two brothers, Wayne Franklin of McCrory and Gene Franklin of Marion; five sisters, Delores Lawson of Mississippi, Dorothy Stokes of Fair Oaks, Joann Barker of Louisiana, Linda Leach of Marion and Betty Thigpen of Forrest City; many nieces and nephews. He is also survived by special friends Walt Wilson and Mona Hawkins of Texas. Funeral services for Mr. Franklin will be Friday morning at 10

a.m. Nov. 17, 2006, at Loughridge Cemetery near Colt under the direction of Morgan Funeral Home with Bro. Gary Stokes officiating. Visitation will be from 6 to 8 p.m. Thursday evening at Morgan Funeral Home.

Parents: Martin Franklin (1905 - 1970) Vernia Holmes Franklin (1915 - 1987) Sibling: JoAnn Franklin Barker (1943 - 2007)\* Jimmy Allen Franklin (1946 - 2006)/Wayne Franklin/Gene Franklin/Delores Lawson/ Dorothy Stokes/ Linda Leach/ Betty Thigpen

Franklin, Vernia Holmes, Mrs. b. Jun. 8, 1915 d. Nov. 28, 1987

### **Tombstone**

Spouse: Martin Franklin (1905-1970) Children: JoAnn Franklin Barker (1943 - 2007)\* Jimmy Allen Franklin (1946 - 2006)\*

Frost, Ethel Bobbie, Mrs. b. Feb. 12, 1896 d. Mar. 28, 1942

## **Tombstone with Floyd**

Spouse: Floyd Ellis Frost (1896 - 1953)\*Children: Robert E. Frost (1917 - 1980)\* Roy Sterling Frost (1918 - 1979)\* Edith Frost Laws (1921 - 1990)\* Chester James Frost (1927 - 2003)\*/Ethel Pettus and Betty Jo Paigen, both of Forrest City and Mrs. Bobby Burnetti of Lakeland, Fla.; Jimmy Frost of Olive Branch, Miss.

Frost, Floyd Ellis b. Apr. 16, 1896 d. Apr. 25, 1953

#### **Tombstone with Ethel**

Parents: Phillip Landers Frost (1869 - 1955) Spouse: Ethel Bobbie Frost (1898 - 1942) Children: Robert E. Frost (1917 - 1980)\* Roy Sterling Frost (1918 - 1979)\* Edith Frost Laws (1921 - 1990)\* Chester James Frost (1927 - 2003)\* Floyd Ellis Frost (1933 - 1934)\* / Ethel Pettus and Betty Jo Paigen, both of Forrest City and Mrs. Bobby Burnetti of Lakeland, Fla.; Jimmy Frost of Olive Branch, Miss.

Siblings: Mary Frost Page (1892 - 1967)\* Sarah Frost Hood (1894 - 1982)\* Floyd Ellis Frost (1896 - 1953)

Frost, Floyd Ellis, Jr. b. Apr. 4, 1933 d. Apr. 23, 1934

## **Tombstone**

Parents: Floyd Ellis Frost (1896 - 1953) William H. Harris (1869 - 1928) Siblings: Robert E. Frost (1917 - 1980)\*\* Roy Sterling Frost (1918 - 1979)\*\* Edith Frost Laws (1921 - 1990)\*\* Chester James Frost (1927 - 2003)\*\* Floyd Ellis Frost (1933 - 1934)

Frost, Troy Eugene b. May 10, 1932 d. Sep. 5, 1932

**Tombstone-Probably child of Floyd Ellis Frost** 

Fryman, Rhonda Kaye Blake, Mrs. b. Aug. 9, 1954 d. Mar. 1, 2017

Tombstone with Charles David-Picture-Obituary: Mrs. Rhonda Kaye Fryman of Wynne, Arkansas, died Wednesday, March 1, 2017 in Wynne, she was 62. Rhonda was born on August 9, 1954 to Samuel Blake and Addie Geneva Powell Blake in Wynne, Arkansas at the Cross County Hospital. In 1972, she married Charles David Fryman. She and Charles made their home in Wynne and raised two girls, Cynthia and Karen. Rhonda was a Christian with a sweet spirit and a love for prayer. She was a member of the Assemblies of God. Survivors are her husband, Charles David Fryman, daughters, Cynthia Fryman of Wynne, Karen Leathers of Wynne, grandson, David Joseph Fryman, sister, Anna McKee of Wynne, brothers, Stanley Blake of Pemont, Texas and Howard Blake of Wynne. She was preceded in death by her parents, Samuel and Addie Blake and her brother, Stephen Blake. Visitation will be Sunday, March 5, 2017 from 6 to 8 PM at Kernodle Funeral Home. Funeral services will be 10 AM, Monday, March 6, 2017 at Kernodle Funeral Home Chapel with burial in Loughridge Cemetery in Colt, Arkansas.

Parents: Samuel E Blake (1918 - 1986) Addie Geneva Powell Blake (1929 - 1990)

Spouse:Charles David Fryman Sibling: Stephen Blake (1952 - 2008)\* Rhonda Kaye Blake

Fryman (1954 - 2017) Anna McKee/Stanley Blake/Howard Blake Children: Cynthia Fryman/

Karen Leathers

Gardner, Allen b. Jun. 10, 1920 d. Mar, 21, 2010

Tombstone with Marie-Picture-Obituary: Allen Gardner, a resident of Walls, Mississippi, and formerly of Forrest City, Arkansas, departed this life, Sunday, March 21, 2010, at home, with his family, at the age of Eighty-Eight. He was born, June 10, 1921, in Chaffe, Missouri, the son of Fred and India Parkinson Gardner. He married Miss Marie Smith September 23, 1939. Mr. Gardner was of the Baptist faith, served in the Civil Service, farmed, hauled explosives for Austin Powder Company, before owning his own business, Tri-State Powder Company, Inc., retiring in 1998. He enjoyed fishing, gardening, yard work and visiting with his family and many friends. He was preceded in death by his parents, son: Tim Gardner, brother: Aaron Gardner and granddaughter: Andrea. Allen is survived by his Wife of Seventy-One years: Marie Gardner of the home, Son: Roger Gardner and his wife Kathryn of Byhalia, Mississippi, two daughters: Ellen Bledsoe of Walls, Mississippi, Barbara Terreo and her husband John of Missoula, Montana, one brother: Freddie Gardner of Forrest City, Arkansas, three sisters: Hazel Kelso of Forrest

City, Arkansas, Linda Boren of Forrest City, Arkansas, Jodie Ellison of Mussel Shoals, Alabama, seven grandchildren, six great-grandchildren, one great-great-grandchild. Funeral services were conducted at the Thompson-Wilson Funeral Home in Wynne, Arkansas. Interment was at Loughridge Cemetery in Colt, Arkansas.

Parents: Fred Gardner/ India Elizabeth Parkinson Matlock (1903 - 2000) Spouse: Marie Smith Gardner (1924 - 2017)\* Children: Roger Gardner/ ellen Bledsoe/ Barbara Terreo Timothy A "Tim" Gardner (1964 - 1981)\* Siblings: Allen Gardner (1921 - 2010) Freddie Leon Gardner (1927 - 2015)\* Jodie R. Gardner Ellison (1934 - 2010)\*Hazel Kelso/Linda Boren/Jodie Ellison

Gardner, Floyd Thomas b. Mar. 5, 1907 d. Aug. 4, 1987

Tombstone with Lois I. "Jackie"-Marriage: age 34 in St. Francis Co. on Dec. 31, 1941 to Doris Neill Taylor age 35

Gardner, Lois I. "Jackie" b. Dec. 18, 1908 d. Jul. 10, 1994

**Tombstone with Floyd-**

Gardner, Marie Smith, Mrs. b. Feb. 1,1924 d. May 10, 2017

Picture-Tombstone, see Allen Gardner-Married Sep. 23,1939 per stone-Obituary: Marie Smith Gardner, a resident of Byhalia, Mississippi, formerly of Walls, Mississippi, and Forrest City, Arkansas, departed this life, Wednesday, May 10, 2017, at home with her son and daughter-in-law, at the age of ninety-three. She was born February 1, 1924, in Lexa, Arkansas, the daughter of Charles Smith and Julia Monroe Smith (Bonner). She married Allen Gardner on September 23, 1939. Mrs. Gardner was a wife, mother, and homemaker. She also worked with her husband at Tri-State Powder Company, Inc. for several years. She enjoyed cooking, sewing, and fishing, and was an avid flower and vegetable gardener. Marie was preceded in death by her husband of seventy-one years, Allen Gardner, a daughter, Barbara Terreo of Missoula, Montana, son, Tim Gardner of Walls, Mississippi, and granddaughter, Andrea. She was also preceded in death by her brothers, Robert Smith, Freddy Smith, J. C. Smith, and Ralph Smith, sisters, Helen Smith Leibert, Elizabeth Smith Roberts, and Dorothy Bonner. Marie is survived by daughter, Ellen Bledsoe of Walls, Mississippi, son, Roger Gardner and wife Kathryn of the Byhalia home, eight grandchildren, six great-grandchildren and five great-great grandchildren, and sister, Dorothy Tweedy of Chicago, Illinois. Visitation will be Friday, May 12, 2017 at Stevens Funeral Home in Forrest City, Arkansas from 6 to 8 PM. Funeral services will be held on Saturday, May 13, 2017 at 11 AM at Stevens Funeral Home Chapel in Forrest City with burial in Loughridge Cemetery in Colt, Arkansas.

Parents: Charles Smith/ Julia Monroe Smith Spouse: Allen Gardner (1921 - 2010) Children: Barbara Terreo/ Tim Gardner/Ellen Bledsoe Siblings: Robert Smith/ FreddySmith/ J. C. Smith/ Ralph Smith/ Helen Smith Leibert/ Elizabeth Smith Roberts/ Dorothy Bonner

Gardner, Timothy A. "Tim" b. Nov. 24, 1964 d. Jul. 4, 1981

**Tombstone** 

Parents: Allen Gardner (1921-2010) Marie Smith Gardner (1924-2017) Siblings: Barbara Terreo/ Ellen Bledsoe

Gibson, Jason Dennis b. Aug. 14, 1976 d. Feb.21, 2016

**Tombstone** 

Gibson, Marvin Dennis, Sr. b. Aug. 20, 1922 d. Oct.26, 2000

Tombstone with Jettie-Obituary: Marvin Dennis Gibson, Sr., 87, of Wynne, AR, passed away Monday October 26, 2009 at Cross Ridge Hospital in Wynne. He was self-employed in the Heating and Air business as well as an ordained Pentecostal Church of God Minister. He was a member of the Bethany Chapel Pentecostal Church of God. He is survived by his wife, Jettie Mae Floyd Gibson of Wynne, AR; his son, Marvin J. Gibson of Wynne, AR; three daughters, Frances Smith of Wynne, AR, Carolyn Rushing of Wynne, AR and Joyce Harrison of Cherry Valley, AR; eight grandchildren and 10 great-grandchildren. Burial was in Loughridge Cemetery in Wynne, AR.

Spouse: Jettie Mae Floyd Gibson Children: Marvin J. Gibson/ Frances Smith/ Carolyn Rushing/ Joyce Harrison

Gordy, Edward b. Feb. 27, 1882 d. May 3, 1907

Tombstone, looks like WOW memorial-Last name may be Gray

Gordy, John P. b. Sep. 6, 1917 d. Jun. 28, 1977

**Tombstone-WW II Vet-U. S. Army** 

Gordy, Mary Mollie Nichols, Mrs. b. Jan. 28, 1884 d. Feb. 8, 1965

Tombstone Obituary: Funeral services for Mrs. Mary Mollie Gordy will be Friday at Stevens FH Chapel with Rev. Bob Orr and Rev. Elvis Wright with burial in Loughridge Cemetery. Mrs. Gordy died Monday in Cleveland, Tenn., at the home of her daughter, Mrs. Agnes Jordan. She had been ill for four years. Born in St. Francis County on Jan. 28, 1884, daughter of Mary and Tom Nichols, a pioneer county family. She spent her life at

Newcastle until moving to Tennessee 18 months ago. A member of Forrest Chapel Methodist Church, in 1908 she married James Reddick Webb, who died in 1912. The couple had five children, all of whom survive her. In 1914 she married William F. Gordy who died in 1939. In addition to Mrs. Jordan, she is survived by daughters Mrs. Margaurite Woods of Widener, and Mrs. Ernestine Dooley of Memphis; two sons, Virgil Webb of Wynne, and John P. Gordy of Cleveland; three brothers, John, Clifton, and Ollie Nichols, all of Newcastle; one sister, Mrs. Mattie Quinn of Hughes; and 33 grandchildren, and 12 great grandchildren. Per 1900 Census Johnson Twn.St. Francis Co.-:HofH William age 55 Wife Lissie L. age 35 Son Joe H. age 11 Dgh Mattie age 7 Dgh Sinthy age 5

Parents: William T. Nichols (1845-) and Mary Lissie L. Nichols (1865-) (Spouse:William F. Gordy (1876-1939) James Reddick Webb (1881-1912) Siblings:Mattie Nichols Quinn (1892-1976) Ollie Nichols/John Nichols/Clifton C. Nichols (1900-1970) Children: Virgil Webb/Mrs. Margarite Woods/Mrs. Ernestine Dooley/John P. Gordy/Mrs. Agnes Jordan/ James Hubert Webb (1899 - 1955)\* Nora Lee Webb Weeks (1904 - 1928)\*

Gordy, William F. b. 1876 d. Jun. 28, 1939

Tombstone-U. S. Army Infantry-Spanish American War Vet

Spouse:Mary Mollie Nichols Webb Gordy (1884-1965) Children:see wife, some by first husband

Gray, Beulah Hayden, Mrs. b. Oct. 5, 1898 d. Feb. 3, 1923

Tombstone-Married: Feb. 5, 1919, age 20 to Joe Gray b.1888 in Kinton, St. Francis Co., Ark.-Per 1930 Census: She, age 30, was still living with Joe age 43 and Addie age 10, and Theo age 1

Spouse: Joe Lee Gray (1887-1974) Children: Addie Gray Childress (1920-2005) Theo Gray (1928-1997)

Gray, Charley V. Huffman, Mrs. b. May 10, 1910 d. Jul. 20, 2000

Tombstone-Obituary: Charley V. Gray, age 90, of Cabot, died Thursday, July 20, 2000. Mrs. Gray was a homemaker and member of Bethel Baptist Church. Mrs. Gray was preceded in death by her parents, Charley and Ida Huffman; her husband, Joe Lee Gray; and two sons, Jessie Lee Gray and Theo Gray. Mrs. Gray is survived by three sons, Berlin Gray, of Cabot, Johnny Gray, of Forrest City, and Kenneth Gray, of Stockton, Calif.; six daughters, Addie Childress, of Memphis, Evie Bramel, of Moro, Shirley Linder, of Lafayette, Ind., Peggy Paulsen, of Cabot, Barbara Mason, of Atoka, Tenn., and Frankie Griffin, of Keller, Texas; 29 grandchildren and 52 great-grandchildren. Funeral services

are scheduled for Saturday, July 22, 2000, at 10 a.m., at Bethel Baptist Church, with Dr. Thom South officiating. Burial will be at 3 p.m. at Loughridge Cemetery in Colt under the direction of Cabot Funeral Home. Thanks to Paul V. Isbell for the above information rec'd 10/09

Parents: Charley Huffman/ Ida Huffman Spouse: Joe Lee Gray (1887 - 1974) Children: Addie Gray Childress (1920 - 2005)\* Berlin Derl Gray (1932 - 2004)\*/Jessie Lee Gray/ Theo Gray/Johnny Gray/ Kenneth Gray/Evie Bramel/ Shirley Linder/ Peggy Paulsen/ Barbara Mason/ Frankie Griffin (note, believe the Addie Gray Childress was daughter of Beulah Hayden Gray, first wife of Joe Lee Gray, and son Theo Gray also

Gray, Ida Lee, Mrs. b. Mar. 10, 1885 d. Mar. 31, 1942

**Tombstone-Mother** 

Gray, Jessie Lee Infant b. Jan. 15, 1927 d. May 1928

**Tombstone** 

Gray, Joe Lee b. Feb. 4, 1887 d. Nov. 1974

Tombstone-PFC U. S. Army WW I per 1930 Census:-Papa-Married: Charley V. Huffman Feb. 26, 1926 in St. Francis Co. Married: Feb. 5, 1919, age 20 to Joe Gray b.1888 in Kinton, St. Francis Co., Ark.-Strange thing, he was on 1930 census with Beulia age 30, Dgh Addie age 10, and son Theo age 1, not sure where second wife was located! Per Ark. Death Index, a Beulah A. Gray died Dec. 28, 1932 in White Co., this could be her

Spouse: Charley V Gray (1910 - 2000)\* Beulah Hayden Gray (1898-1923?) Children: Addie Gray Childress (1920 - 2005)\* Berlin Derl Gray (1932 - 2004)\*/Jessie Lee Gray/ Theo Gray/Johnny Gray/ Kenneth Gray/Evie Bramel/ Shirley Linder/ Peggy Paulsen/ Barbara Mason/ Frankie Griffin

Gray, Johnny T. b.Jun. 27, 1936 d.Sep. 14, 2018

No Tombstone-Obituary: Mr. Johnny T. Gray, age 82, of Forrest City, died Friday, September 14, 2018, at the Forrest City Medical Center in Forrest City. Mr. Gray was born June 27, 1936, in St. Francis County, and was the son of Joe Gray and Charlie Huffman Gray. He lived in St. Francis County all of his life and was owner/operator of Gray's Service Station. Mr. Gray married Mary Ellen Newman in 1971, and she survives him along with three sons; Steve Gray, and wife, Stacy, of Austin, Arkansas, Tommy Gray, and wife, Sandra, of Wynne, and Rob Gray, and wife, Kerri, of Edmond, Oklahoma, three daughters; Pat Coley, and husband, Darrell, of Eufaula, Oklahoma, Ellen Jolly, and

husband, Lance, of Colt, and Lisa Long, and husband, Shawn, of Moro, five sisters; Evie Bramel of Moro, Barbara Mason of Tennessee, Shirley Linder of Indiana, Frankie Griffin of Texas, and Peggy Paulson of Austin, Arkansas, one brother, Kenneth Gray of California, sixteen grandchildren and thirteen great-grandchildren. His parents; Joe and Charlie Gray, two brothers; Theo Gray and Berlin Gray, a granddaughter, Kristy Martin, all preceded him in death. Services for Mr. Gray will be held at Stevens Funeral Home Chapel, 2:00 P.M., Monday, with burial in Loughridge Cemetery. Visitation will be Monday, beginning 12:00 until the time of the service. Stevens Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements. You may log on to stevensfuneralhome.net for the online registry.

Gray, Theo b. Sep. 26, 1928 d. Nov. 23, 1997

#### No Tombstone-

Parents: Parents; Joe Lee Gray (1888-1974) Beulah Hayden Gray (1898-193?) Siblings: Addie Gray Childress (1920 - 2005)\* Berlin Derl Gray (1932 - 2004)\*/Jessie Lee Gray/ Theo Gray/Johnny Gray/ Kenneth Gray/Evie Bramel/ Shirley Linder/ Peggy Paulsen/ Barbara Mason/ Frankie Griffin-On 1930 census in Cross Co., Smith Township with parents and sister Addie age 10

Greenwood, Shirley Ann Matlock, Ms. b. Jul. 10, 1948 d. Jan. 19, 2013

Tombstone—Picture-Obituary: Ms. Shirley Ann Matlock Greenwood, age 64 of Forrest City, died Saturday, January 19, 2013 at River Ridge Rehab in Wynne, Arkansas. Ms. Greenwood was born July 10, 1948 the daughter of Herbert Eugene Matlock and Geneva Horton Matlock. She lived in the Forrest City area her entire life, was a Baptist and a member of the Village Creek Baptist Church. She was preceded in death by her son, Gary Glenn Taylor in 1971 and her sister, Karon Paulette Rook in 2007. Ms. Greenwood is survived by her mother of Forrest City, Arkansas, two sons; Larry Wayne Taylor of Paragould, Arkansas and Terry Lynn Taylor of Wynne, Arkansas, three brothers; Bobby Matlock of Conway, Arkansas, Randy Matlock of Wynne, Arkansas, and Ronald Matlock of Forrest City, Arkansas, one sister; Betty Sue Nichols of Colt, Arkansas and one grandchild, Chase Taylor. Visitation with the family will be held on Sunday, January 20, 2013 from 6 p.m. to 8 p.m. in the chapel of Morgan Funeral Home. Funeral services are scheduled for Monday, January 21, 2013 at 2 p.m. at Morgan Funeral Home with Bro. Glenn Hoselton officiating, assisted by Bro. Wayne Riggs. Burial will follow at Loughridge Cemetery in Colt, Arkansas.

Parents: Herbert Eugene Matlock (1918 - 1989) Geneva Horton Matlock (1925 - 2013) Children: Gary D. Taylor (1971 - 1971)\* two sons; Larry Wayne Taylor and Terry Lynn

Taylor Siblings: Bobby Matlock/Randy Matlock/ Ronald Matlock/ Betty Sue Nichols/Karent Paulette Rook-Deceased

Griffin, Stephen Grant Baby b. Sep. 14, 1989 d. Nov. 17, 1990

**No Tombstone** 

Hall, Donald Ray b. Mar. 16, 1941 d. Apr. 9, 2001

No Tombstone

Hamilton, Bonna B. Baby b. Jun. 1, 1885 d. Jun. 12, 1886

**Tombstone** 

Parents: James Tennant Hamilton (1849 - 1900) Mahala Caroline Dickson Hamilton (1855 - 1928) Siblings: Dewitt Hamilton (1873 - 1953)\* Arthur Tenant Hamilton (1877 - 1924)\* Luther E Hamilton (1877 - 1899)\* Alex Hamilton (1884 - 1922)\* Bonna B Hamilton (1885 - 1886) Hugh Ella Hamilton Devereux (1887 - 1963)\* Annie Hamilton Allen (1891 - 1969)\* Horner B Hamilton (1897 - 1902)\*

Hamilton, Charles Lee b. Oct. 14, 1914 d. Jul. 29, 1986

**Tombstone with Myrtle** 

Hamilton, Elizabeth C., Miss b. abt. d. Mar. 17, 1939

No Tombstone-Obituary- Forrest City Daily Times-Herald:1939 Mar 17-Death-Former Resident of Colt dies in Little Rock, Miss Elizabeth C. Hamilton, died today, age 52. Services will be at Loughridge cemetery, 5 miles east of Colt tomorrow conducted by Rev. Clarence Weinand. Miss Hamilton is survived by four brothers, Virgial Hamilton, Claud Hamilton, Thurston Hamilton, and Edgar Hamilton of Colt; one sister, Mrs. Annie C. Fletcher of Forrest City and other relatives.

Siblints: Mrs. Annie C. Fletcher/Thurston Hamilton/Edgar Hamilton/ Virgil Hamilton/ Claud Hamilton

Hamilton, Elizabeth M. Child b. Jan. 13, 1890 d. Dec. 15, 1899

**Tombstone** 

Hamilton, Horner B. Child b. Oct. 25, 1897 d. Oct. 6, 1902

**Tombstone** 

Parents: James Tennant Hamilton (1849 - 1900) Mahala Caroline Dickson Hamilton (1855 - 1928) Siblings: Dewitt Hamilton (1873 - 1953)\* Arthur Tenant Hamilton (1877 - 1924)\* Luther E Hamilton (1877 - 1899)\* Alex Hamilton (1884 - 1922)\* Bonna B Hamilton (1885 - 1886)\* Hugh Ella Hamilton Devereux (1887 - 1963)\*Annie Hamilton Allen (1891 - 1969)\* Horner B Hamilton (1897 - 1902)

Hamilton, James Tennant b. Jul. 27, 1849 d. Mar. 7, 1900

#### **Tombstone**

Spouse: Mahala Caroline Dickson Hamilton (1855 - 1928)\*Children: Dewitt Hamilton (1873 - 1953)\*Arthur Tenant Hamilton (1877 - 1924)\* Luther E Hamilton (1877 - 1899)\* Alex Hamilton (1884 - 1922)\* Bonna B Hamilton (1885 - 1886)\* Hugh Ella Hamilton Devereux (1887 - 1963)\*Annie Hamilton Allen (1891 - 1969)\* Horner B Hamilton (1897 - 1902)\*

Hamilton, Luther E. b. Apr. 19, 1877 d. Nov. 11, 1899

#### **Tombstone**

Parents: James Tennant Hamilton (1849 - 1900) Mahala Caroline Dickson Hamilton (1855 - 1928) Siblings: Dewitt Hamilton (1873 - 1953)\* Arthur Tenant Hamilton (1877 - 1924)\* Luther E Hamilton (1877 - 1899)\* Alex Hamilton (1884 - 1922)\* Bonna B Hamilton (1885 - 1886)\* Hugh Ella Hamilton Devereux (1887 - 1963)\*Annie Hamilton Allen (1891 - 1969)\* Horner B Hamilton (1897 - 1902)

Hamilton, Luther E. b. Aug. 5, 1901 d. Mar. 13, 1961

## **No Tombstone**

Hamilton, Mahala Caroline Dickson, Mrs. b.1855 d. Jul. 27, 1928

No Tombstone-Obituary: Forrest City Times-Herald-Aug. 2, 1928-Mrs. Carrie Dickson Hamilton, age 73 years, died Friday night, July 27,1928, at the home of her daughter, Mrs. Leslie Allen. Funeral services were held Saturday afternoon with interment in the Loughridge cemetery at Newcastle. Deceased is survived Deceased is survived by one son, Dewitt Hamilton of Newcastle; three daughters, Mrs. Steve (Hugh Ella) Devereux, of Newcastle; Mrs. Leslie (Annie) Allen, of this city; and Mrs. Mae England, of Tulsa, Okla. - Note:per obit of daughters, Hugh Ella Devereux and Annie Allen, her last name would be Dixon; Spouse: James Tenant Hamilton (1849-1900)Children: Dewitt Hamilton (1873-1953)\* Arthur Tenant Hamilton (1877-1924)\* Hugh Ella Hamilton Devereux (1887-1963)\* Annie Hamilton Allen (1891-1969)\*Mae Hamilton England-Per 1900 Census: Widow with 9

children: Dewitt age 26 Ellick age 16 Hughella age 14 May age 12 Olevia age 8 Anna age 6 Homer age 2

Parents: Joseph Dickson (1816 - 1878) Elizabeth Jane Nelson Dickson (1828 - 1887) Spouse: James Tennant Hamilton (1849 - 1900) Children: Dewitt Hamilton (1873 - 1953)\* Arthur Tenant Hamilton (1877 - 1924)\* Luther E Hamilton (1877 - 1899)\* Alex Hamilton (1884 - 1922)\* Bonna B Hamilton (1885 - 1886)\* Hugh Ella Hamilton Devereux (1887 - 1963)\* Annie Hamilton Allen (1891 - 1969)\* Horner B Hamilton (1897 - 1902)\*

Hamilton, Myrtle Ethridge, Mrs. b. Jan. 28, 1915 d. Dec. 7, 1986

Tombstone with Charles Lee-Picture-Notes: Born January 28, 1915 to Jim Ethridge and Margaret E. McCreless. She had 3 children, Jimmy Lee Cofield, Kenneth M Cofield, and Nancy Catherine Cofield Cothern. She was a hard working woman, chopping cotton and push mowing yards up until the summer before she died. She didnt like to be the center of attention and hated for people to buy her gifts. She was fiercely loyal and protective of her children and grandchildren. Despite only having a 3rd grade education, she loved to read. She often traveled to Alabama to visit her sister, Annie Mae, using her cotton chopping money to pay for the trip. Whats remarkabale is that this one, small, quiet woman had such an impact on so many. Stories of her will be passed around the dining table for generations.

Parents: Jim Ethridge/Margaret E. McCreless Children: Kenneth M. Cofield/Nancy Catherine Cofield Cothern/ Jimmy Lee Cofield (1933 - 1990)\* Siblings:Annie Mae Ethridge

Hamilton, Olivia Child b. May 1, 1893 d. Jun. 26, 1902

## **Tombstone**

Hamilton, Virginia Belt, Mrs. b. Feb. 24, 1931 d. Jul. 4, 2010

Tombstone with W. B.-Obituary: Mrs. Virginia Belt Hamilton age 79, of Colt, Arkansas died Sunday, July 4, 2010. Mrs. Hamilton was born February 24, 1931 in Holly Springs, Mississippi. She was the daughter of Thomas Lander Belt and Shelley Mae Johnson Belt. Mrs. Hamilton had lived in Colt most of life was a member of the Colt Baptist Church and a housewife. Mrs. Hamilton married W. B. "Sonny" Hamilton in 1948 and he preceded her in death in 2007. She is survived by a daughter, Carolyn Searcy of Forrest City; three sons, Phil Hamilton of Forrest City, Tim Hamilton of Beck Spur and J. B. Hamilton of Wynne. She also is survived by 6 grandchildren and 5 great grandchildren. Services will be held Wednesday, July 7, 2010 at 2:00 p.m. at Stevens Funeral Home. Burial will follow at Loughridge Cemetery. Visitation will be from 6 to 8 Tuesday at the funeral home. In

lieu of flowers the family request memorial be made to Forrest City Humane Society.

Online registry at stevensfuneralhome.net. Under the direction of Stevens Funeral Home.

Parents: Thomas Lander Belt/ Shelley Mae Johnson Belt Spouse: W. B. "Sonny" Hamilton (1924 - 2007)\*Children: Carolyn Searcy/ Phil Hamilton/ Tim Hamilton/ J. B. Hamilton

Hamilton, W. B. "Sonny", Sheriff b. Sep. 23, 1924 d. Aug. 3, 2007

Tombstone with Virginia-Obituary: Mr. W. B. "Sonny" Hamilton, age 82, of Colt, died Aug. 3, 2007 at his home. Mr. Hamilton was born Sept. 23, 1924 in Bay Village, the son of Claude Hamilton and Zadie Dempsey Hamilton. He lived in Colt for most of his life, was a veteran of World War II, a member of the American Legion and the Colt Baptist Church. He was a farmer and served as Sheriff, Tax Assessor, and Judge for St. Francis Co., Ark. Mr. Hamilton married Virginia Belt in 1948, and they were married for 59 years. She survives him along with one daughter, Carolyn Searcy of Forrest City; three sons, Phil Hamilton of Forrest City, Tim Hamilton and J. B. Hamilton, both of Colt; six grandchildren and four great grand children. Funeral services in Stevens FH with burial in Loughridge Cemetery. Courtesy of Cindy Hedrick Stark

Parents: Claude C. Hamilton (1894 - 1981) Elzadie Dempsey Hamilton (1896 - 1982) Spouse: Virginia Belt Hamilton (1931 - 2010) Children: Carolyn Searcy/Phil Hamilton/ Tim Hamilton/ and J. B. Hamilton

Hamilton, Wanda Cox, Mrs. b. Jun. 30, 1925 d. Sep. 22, 2010

Tombstone with W. E.-Picture-Obituary: Wanda Cox Hamilton of Wynne, Arkansas, died Thursday, September 22, 2016 at her home. Wanda was born in Walnut Ridge, Arkansas, on June 30, 1925 to Elliott Cox and Angeline Adkisson Cox. She was a homemaker and a member of Fitzgerald Crossing Baptist Church. She is survived by her daughter, Anga Turner and husband Rick of Wynne, son, Loy Hamilton and wife Valinda of Wynne, grandchildren, Hannah Hamilton, Alex and Caleb Turner, niece, Linda Cowan of Wynne. She was preceded in death by her parents Elliott and Angeline Cox, husband, Wilbur E. Hamilton, brothers, Harry, Cecil, Merle, Jewell, Chlroal Cox, nephew, Beannie Cox, and niece, LeeAnn Cowan. Visitation will be held on Sunday, September 25, 2016 at Kernodle Funeral Home from 6 PM to 8 PM. Funeral services will be Monday, September 26, 2016 at Kernodle Funeral Home at 2 PM with burial in Loughridge Cemetery. Married Oct. 12,1947 per tombstone

Parents: Elliott Cox/ Angeline Adkisson Cox Spouse:Wilbur E. "Alex" Hamilton (1926-2001) Children: Anga Turner/ Loy Hamilton/ Siblings:Harry Cox/ Cecil Cox/ Merle Cox/ Jewell Cox/ Chloral Cox/

Hamilton, Wilbur E. "Alex" b. Sep. 9 1926 d. Apr. 21, 2001

Tombstone with Wanda-U. S. Navy WW II

Spouse: Wanda Cox Hamilton (1925-2010) Children: Anga Turner/ Loy Hamilton

Harris, Annie Lossie Thomas, Mrs. b. Apr. 5, 1909 d. May 19, 1996

No Tombstone-Married April 5, 1924 Cross Co, AR

Parents: Albert J Thomas (1875 - 1953) Martha Elizabeth Sanders Thomas (1882 - 1961) Spouse: Jessie Hansel Harris (1905 - 1970) Children: Frank Harris (1925 - 2006)\* Jessie Burylon Harris (1927 - \_\_\_\_)\* Siblings: Charles W Tolbert Thomas (1900 - 1969)\* Floie L Thomas Harris (1903 - 1980)\* Dora Gracie Thomas Taylor (1906 - 1990)\* Annie Lossie Thomas Harris (1909 - 1996) James Roy Thomas (1913 - 1987)\* Owen W Thomas (1917 - 1996)\* Ollie L Thomas (1917 - 2001)\* Helen Irene Thomas Morgan (1919 - 2006)\*

Harris, Thomas Franklin b. Jun. 11, 1925 d. Jan. 14, 2006

Tombstone with Johnnie-Obituary: Mr. Frank Harris, age 80, of Colt, died Saturday, Jan. 14, 2006, at his home. Mr. Harris was born June 11, 1925, in Cross County the son of Jessie Harris and Losie Thomas Harris. He lived in the Cross County and St. Francis County areas all of his life, was a peach farmer for Summer Sweet Orchards and a member of the Village Creek Baptist Church. Mr. Harris married Johnnie Pruitt in 1947 and she survives him along with one son, Dewayne Harris of Mountain View; four daughters, Carlene Hill of Sand Springs, Okla., Frances Ann Parker of New Edinburg and Gwen Like and Becky Harris both of Colt. He was also survived by a brother James Harris of Wynne; one sister, Marialice Burroughs of West Memphis; 11 grandchildren and 22 great-grandchildren. Funeral services for Mr. Harris were held on Monday, Jan. 16, 2006, at 2 p.m. at Village Creek Baptist Church with burial following in Loughridge Cemetery. Stevens Funeral Home was in charge of all arrangements.

Parents: Jessie Hansel Harris (1905 - 1970) Annie Lossie Thomas Harris (1909 - 1996)

Spouse: Johnnie Ruth Pruitt Harris (1930 - 2015)\*Sibling: Thomas Frankln Harris (1925 - 2006) Jessie Burylon Harris/Mariylice Burroughs/James Harris Children: Dewayne Harris/Carlene Hill/ Frances Ann Parker/ Gwen Like/ Becky Harris/ James Harris

Harris, Jessie Hansel b. Feb. 11, 1905 d. Jul. 23, 1970

Tombstone-Obituary: July 23, 1970- Jessie H. Harris, 65, of Rt. 3 Wynne, died Thursday afternoon at the Forrest Memorial Hospital. He had been in poor health for about a year. Harris was born in St. Francis County on Feb. 11,1905, the son of Mrs. Mary Strickland

Harris and Wesley Harris. Harris was a retired farmer and a member of the Antioch Baptist church. He had spent his life in the Wynne area. He was married to Miss Lossie Thomas Harris in 1924, and she survives him along with three sons, Frank of Colt, Burlyon of Florida, and James of Hardy, Ark.; one daughter, Mrs. Marialyce Burroughs of West Memphis; one brother, Alton of Leachville; three sisters, Mrs. Katie Morgan of Mississippi, Mrs. Addie Baron of Washington and Mrs. Ethyl Hunsacker of Star City; and fifteen grandchildren and seven great-grandchildren. Funeral services were held at Stevens Funeral Home on Saturday, with Rev. Neal Clark and Floyd Cowan conducting the services. Burial will follow in Loughridge cemetery east of Colt. Forrest City Times-Herald. Thanks to Paul V. Isbell for the above information rec'd 10/09

Parents: Thomas Wesley Harris (1868 - 1935) Mary Jane Stricklen Harris (1874 - 1936) Spouse: Annie Lossie Thomas Harris (1909 - 1996)\* Children: Frank Harris (1925 - 2006)\* Jessie Burylon Harris/Marialyce Burroughs/James Harris Siblings: Katie Eugenia Harris Morgan (1895 - 1980)\* Addie Lou Harris Colquitt Barron (1897 - 1979)\* Steve Thornton Harris (1900 - 1968)\* Ethel Lea Harris Sybert (1902 - 1990)\* Jessie Hansel Harris (1905 - 1970)

Harris, Johnnie Ruth Pruitt, Mrs. b. Jul. 21, 1930 d. Jun. 17,2015

Tombstone with Frank-Obituary: Mrs. Johnnie Ruth Harris, age 84, of Colt, died Wednesday, June 17,2015, at her home in Colt. She had been in poor health for the past several months. Mrs. Harris was born July 21, 1930, in Heber Springs, Arkansas, and was the daughter of James Dalton Pruitt and Jessie Frances Davis Pruitt. She lived in St. Francis County most all of her life, was a seamstress and was retired from Walmart. She was a member of the Antioch Baptist Church. Mrs. Harris married Thomas Franklin Harris in 1947, and he preceded her in death in 2006. She is survived by four daughters; Carlene Harris Hill, and husband, Donald, of Pottsboro, Texas, Frances Harris Parker, and husband, Michael, of New Edinburg, Arkansas, Gwen Harris Like, and husband, Wayne, of Colt, and Becky Harris, of Colt, one son, DeWayne Harris, and wife, Retha, of Mt. View, eleven grandchildren, twenty-six great grandchildren, and nine great-great-grandchildren. She had three sisters, one brother, two half brothers, one half sister, her spouse and parents, who all preceded her in death. Services for Mrs. Harris will be held at the Antioch Baptist Church, 2:00 P.M., Saturday, with burial in Loughridge Cemetery. Visitation will be Friday evening, 6:00 till 8:00 P.M., at Stevens Funeral Home with Stevens Funeral Home in charge of arrangements. You may log on to stevensfuneralhome.net for the on line registry.

Parents: James Dalton Pruitt/ Jessie Frances Davis Pruitt Spouse: Thomas Franklin Harris (1925 - 2006) Children: Carlene Hall/ Frances Parker/ Gwen Harris Like/ Becky Harris/ Dewayne Harris

Hathaway, Crutch Child b.1895 d. Jul. 11, 1912

No Tombstone-Age 17

Hawkins, Arvil E. "Jack" b. Feb.28, 1934 d. Oct. 12, 2016

Tombstone with Patsy Sue Bittle-Married Sep. 1, 1961 per tombstone

Haynes, George W. b. Apr. 22, 1927 d. Dec. 17, 2015

Tombstone with Jean-Picture-Obituary: Mr. George Haynes of Wynne passed away Thursday, December 17, 2015 at his home. George was born on April 22, 1927 to George Washington Haynes and Ida Mae Moody Haynes. George loved to coach baseball and loved to hunt and fish. He married Miss Ruby Jirleen Maddox in 1950. George worked for 35 years at Woodruff Electric and 7 years at Arkansas Electric. He served his country in the U. S. Navy. He was a member of East Baptist Church. Survivors are his wife, Ruby Jirleen "Jean" Maddox Haynes of Wynne; son, Ronnie Haynes and wife Shannon of Trumann; grandchildren, Sean Haynes and Johanna Haynes. He was preceded in death by his parents, George and Ida Mae Haynes; brothers, Leroy, Robert, Richard, Ralph and James Haynes; sisters, Josie Matthewson and Lizzy Luker. Visitation will be Sunday, December 20, 2015 from 1 until 2 PM at Kernodle Funeral Home. Funeral services will follow at 2 PM with burial in Loughridge Cemetery. Memorials may be made to East Baptist Church.

Parents: George Washington Haynes (1883 - 1964) Ida May Moody Haynes (1894 - 1987) Spouse: Ruby Jean Maddox Haynes (1933 - 2016)\* Siblings: Josie M Matthewson (1913 - 2002)\* Lizzie M. Luker (1915 - 1989)\* LeRoy Haynes (1918 - 1988)\* William C. Haynes (1919 - 1919)\* Ruth M. Haynes (1923 - 1924)\* James A Haynes (1925 - 2008)\* George W. Haynes (1927 - 2015) Robert J. Haynes (1930 - 1953)\* Richard E. Haynes (1932 - 1956)\*Children: Ronnie Haynes

Haynes, James A. b. Jan. 10, 1925 d. Sep. 10, 2008

Tombstone with Evelyn Franklin-Picture-Obituary: Mr. James A. Haynes, 83, of Colt, passed away September 10, 2008 at St. Bernard's Regional Medical Center in Jonesboro. He was preceded in death by his parents, George Washington Haynes and Ida Mae Moody Haynes; brothers, Leroy, Robert, Richard, and Ralph Haynes and sisters, Josie Matthewson and Lizzy Luker. Mr. Haynes lived most of his life in St. Francis and Cross

Counties. He employed by Woodruff Electric as a foreman and retired after 33 years. He was a member of Colt Baptist Church. Survivors are his wife, Evelyn Franklin Haynes of the home; son, Jim Haynes and wife Cindy of Colt; brother, George Haynes of Wynne; and grandchildren, Clint and Jed Haynes. Funeral services are Saturday, September 13, 2008 at 2 PM at Kernodle Funeral Home Chapel with burial in Loughridge Cemetery in Colt. Visitation will be Friday evening from 6 to 8 PM at Kernodle Funeral Home. Memorials may be made to Colt Baptist Church, P. O. Box 283, Colt, Arkansas 72326.

Parents: George Washington Haynes (1883 - 1964) Ida May Moody Haynes (1894 – 1987) Siblings: Josie M Matthewson (1913 - 2002)\* Lizzie M. Luker (1915 - 1989)\* LeRoy Haynes (1918 - 1988)\* William C. Haynes (1919 - 1919)\* Ruth M. Haynes (1923 - 1924)\* James A Haynes (1925 - 2008) George W. Haynes (1927 - 2015)\* Robert J. Haynes (1930 - 1953)\* Richard E. Haynes (1932 - 1956)\* Children:Jim Haynes/ George Haynes Spouse: Evelyn Franklin Haynes

Haynes, Ruby Jean "Jirleen" Maddox, Mrs. b. Feb. 2, 1933 d. Mar. 5, 2016

Tombstone with George-Obituary: Mrs. Jean Haynes of Wynne, Arkansas, died Saturday, March 5, 2016 at her home at the age of 83. She is survived by her son, Ronnie Haynes and wife Shannon of Trumann, AR; grandson, Sean Haynes; granddaughter, Johanna Haynes. She was preceded in death by her parents, William Maddox; stepfather, Bill Ramey; and mother, Elsie Harp Ramey; her husband, George Haynes in December 2015, and brother, Raymond Maddox. Jean was born on February 2, 1933 in Wynne, Arkansas to William and Elsie Maddox. She was a housewife, loved taking care of her family and had been an employee at Addison Shoe Factory and Halstead. Jean was a member of East Baptist Church in Wynne. Visitation will be Monday, March 7, 2016 from 6 PM until 8 PM at Kernodle Funeral Home. Funeral services will be Tuesday, March 8, 2016 at 10 AM at Kernodle Funeral Home Chapel with burial in Loughridge Cemetery in Colt, Arkansas. Memorials may be made to East Baptist Church, 222 South Hamlin Street, Wynne, Arkansas 72396.

Parents: William Maddux/ Elsie Harp Ramey Spouse: George W. Haynes (1927 - 2015) Siblings:Raymond Maddux Children: Ronnie Haynes

Hearn, Elvin Cleatus b. Jul. 19, 1907 d. Jul. 10, 1994

## **Tombstone-Sweet Papa**

Parents: William M Hearn (1867 - 1953) Sarah Francis King Hearn (1881 - 1911) Siblings: Irma Dee Hearn Thompson (1897 - 1918)\*\* Aubrey Hearn (1904 - 1905)\* Elvin Cleatus Hearn (1907 - 1984)

Herbert, Cory Dale b. Aug. 7, 1977 d. Jul. 14, 2011

No Tombstone-Obituary: Mr. Cory Dale Herbert age 33, of Forrest City died Thursday, July 14, 2011 at his home. His death was sudden and unexpected. Mr. Herbert was born August 7, 1977 in Memphis. He was the son of Bobby Herbert and Sandy Adamson Herbert. Mr. Herbert had made his home in Forrest City all of his life and was a mechanic. Mr. Herbert married Sandra Harris-Herbert in 2002. She survives him along with his parents, Bobby and Sandy Herbert of Forrest City and his maternal grandmother, Gladys Adamson of Forrest City. Services will be held Saturday, July 16, 2011 at 2:00 p.m. at Stevens Funeral Home. Burial will follow at Loughridge Cemetery. Visitation will be form 6 to 8 Friday at the funeral home. Visit online registry at stevensfuneralhome.net. Under the direction of Stevens Funeral Home.

Parents: Bobby and Sandy Adamson Herbert Spouse: Sandra Harris Herbert

Hewlett, Eugene Lee Child b. Dec. 28, 1897 d. Jun 23, 1902

#### **Tombstone**

Parents: Terrell Greenwood Hewlett (1865 - 1955) Jessie Lee Boone Hewlett (1863 - 1928) Siblings: Lawrence G Hewlett (1891 - 1894)\* William Terrell Hewlett (1893 - 1970)\* Jesse Hewlett (1895 - 1895)\* Jesse Hulett (1895 - 1895)\* Eugene Lee Hewlett (1897 - 1902)

Hewlett, Jesse Infant b. May 2, 1895 d. Aug. 8, 1895

#### **Tombstone**

Parents: Terrell Greenwood Hewlett (1865 - 1955) Jessie Lee Boone Hewlett (1863 - 1928) Siblings: Lawrence G Hewlett (1891 - 1894)\* William Terrell Hewlett (1893 - 1970)\* Jesse Hewlett (1895 - 1895) Jesse Hulett (1895 - 1895)\* Eugene Lee Hewlett (1897 - 1902)\*

Hewlett, Lawrence G. Child b. Sep. 24, 1891 d. Sep. 3, 1894

# **Tombstone**

Parents: Terrell Greenwood Hewlett (1865 - 1955) Jessie Lee Boone Hewlett (1863 - 1928) Siblings: Lawrence G Hewlett (1891 - 1894)\* William Terrell Hewlett (1893 - 1970)\* Jesse Hewlett (1895 - 1895) Jesse Hulett (1895 - 1895)\* Eugene Lee Hewlett (1897 - 1902)\*

Hill, Billie Jo Aunspaugh, Mrs. b. Mar. 15, 1965 d. Mar. 15, 2009

Tombstone-Obituary: Mrs. Billie Jo Hill, age 44, of Forrest City, died Sunday, March 15, 2009, at Forrest City Medical Center. Mrs. Hill was born March 15, 1965, the daughter of Bill Aunspaugh and Mildred Hastings Aunspaugh. She was a member of the Forrest Chapel United Methodist Church Mrs. Hill is survived by her mother of Forrest City; a son, Ronnie Hill of Forrest City and a daughter, Ashley Hill of Forrest City. Visitation for Mrs. Hill will be held on Tuesday, March 17, 2009, at Morgan Funeral Home from 5 to 7 p.m. Funeral services will be held graveside on Wednesday, March 18, 2009, at Loughridge Cemetery at 11 a.m. with Bro. Gary Chapman officiating.

Parents: William A. Aunspaugh (1927 - 1973) Mildred Hastings Aunspaugh (1941 - 2018) Children: Ronnie Hill/ Ashely Hill Spouse: Unknown

Hill, Brian Kenneth b. Aug. 21, 1957 d. Jan. 9, 2010

No Tombstone-Obituary: Brian "Kenneth" Hill, a resident of Wynne, Arkansas, departed this life, Saturday, January 9, 2010, at his residence, at the age of fifty-two. He was born Aug. 21, 1957, at St. Charles, III., to William and Bonnie Haynes Hill. He married Miss Lena Robertson on November 19, 1976. Mr. Hill was of the Baptist faith, worked as a welder and construction worker. He enjoyed fishing, flying remote controlled planes, being outdoor and spending time with his family and friends. Ken was preceded in death by his parents and one brother. Survivors include his wife, Lena Hill; son, Brian Hill; daughter, Sherry Walker; brother, Lee Hill; sister, Cindy Lowe; and four grandchildren: Courtney Walker, Emily Hill, Briley Macie and Hadley Reese. Funeral services was in Thompson-Wilson Wynne Funeral Home. Interment was in Loughridge Chapel Cemetery.

Parents: William and Bonnie Haynes Hill Spouse: Lena Robertson Hill Sibling: Cindy Lowe/ Lee Hill Children: Brian Hill/ Sherry Walker

Hillis, Arlene Lynn Shaw, Mrs. b. Jul. 7, 1953 d. Nov. 22, 2007

Tombstone-Obituary: Arlene Shaw Hillis, 54, of Wynne died Thursday in CrossRidge Hospital. She was born at Forrest City, the daughter of Albert and Nina Nichols Shaw. She married Ronnie Hillis on July 17, 1990. She was born July, 7, 1953, in Forrest City, the daughter of Albert Audie and Nina Kathryn (Nichols) Shaw. A member of Antioch Baptist Church, and worked as Cross Co. Dispatcher in the Sheriff's office for 13 years. She enjoyed flower and vegetable gardening, planting trees, and spending time with family and friends. Survivors include her husband, Ronnie; son, Bryan Shaw of Sherwood; daughter, Rhonda Liles of Oklahoma City; two brothers, Walter and Joseph Shaw; sister, Delores Reed; and three grandchildren. Services will be Saturday at 1 p.m. in Thompson-

Wilson Wynne Funeral Home. Interment will be in Loughridge Cemetery. The funeral home, (870) 238-9400.

Parents: Albert Audie and Nina Kathryn (Nichols) Shaw Spouse: Ronnie Hillis Children: Bryan Shaw/ Rhonda Liles Siblings: Walter Shaw/ Joseph Shaw/ Delores Reed

Hinson, Lazarus Child b. Feb. 3, 1864 d. Aug. 17, 1873

No Tombstone-Son of J. G. and M. D. Hinson

Hogue, Virginia Ann "Sissy" Like, Mrs. b. Oct. 2, 1964 d. Aug. 13, 2014

Tombstone-Picture-Obituary: Virginia Ann "Sissy" Like Hogue, 49, of Wynne, Arkansas, passed away Wednesday, August 13, 2014 at CrossRidge Community Hosptial. Virginia was born in Wynne, Arkansas on October 2, 1964. She was preceded in death by her parents, Roy Devon Like and Dottie Irene Talley Like. She was a homemaker and a Baptist. Survivors are her husband, Ronnie Hogue of the home; daughter, Rachel Hogue of Conway; sons, Gary William Alford of Wynne; Brandon Like and Ronnie E. Hogue both of Conway; sisters, Darlene Boone of Colt; Tonya Crawford of Jonesboro; Karen Young of Wynne; brothers, Ricky Like and Roy Like both of Colt; 8 grandchildren and a host of nieces and nephews. Services were by: Kernodle Funeral Home. A graveside service was held at Loughridge Cemetery in Colt.

Parents: Roy Devon Like (1941 - 2008) Dottie Irene Talley Like (1945 - 1983) Sibling: Virginia Ann Like Hogue (1964 - 2014) Stacey R Like (1981 - 1981)\*Darlene Boone/ Tonya Crawford/ Karen Young /Ricky Like/ Roy Like Spouse: Ronnie Hogue Children: Rachel Hogue/ Gary William Alford/ Brandon Like/ Ronnie E. Hogue

Holt. Alan David b. Sep. 10, 1985 d. Jun. 28, 2012

No Tombstone-Obituary: Alan David Holt, a resident of Hot Springs, Arkansas, formerly of Wynne, Arkansas, departed this life, Thursday, June 28, 2012, at the Med in Memphis, TN. at the age of twenty-six. He was born, Sept. 10, 1985, in Salt Lake City, Utah, to David Alan Holt and Jo Anne Marie Short Holt. He was engaged to Ms. Amber Abaza. Alan enjoyed cooking out, fishing, working, music and spending time with his family and friends. He was a member of the Crossgate Baptist Church and was employed by Hooper Construction. Alan is survived by his parents: David Alan Holt of Salt Lake City, Utah and Jo Anne Holt of Wynne, Arkansas, one daughter: Braley Golden of Hot Springs, Arkansas, & one child on the way, three brothers: Matthew Holt of Salt Lake City, Utah, Cory Hooper of Hot Springs, Arkansas, and Kevin Hooper of Hot Springs, Arkansas, two sisters: Samantha Essary of Wynne, Arkansas and Lacey Holt of Salt Lake City, Utah,

niece: Destany Trujillo and nephew: Seth Essary, aunt & uncles: Liz & Larry Taylor and Raymond Shorts all of Wynne, and numerous other family and friends. Funeral services were heat the Thompson-Wilson Funeral Home in Wynne, Arkansas. Interment was at Loughridge Cemetery in Colt, Arkansas. Thompson Wilson Funeral Home was in charge of arrangments.

Parents: David Allan Holt/ Jo anne Holt Children: Braley Golden Siblings: Matthew Holt/ Gory Hooper/ Kevin Hooper/ Samanta Essary/ Lacey Holt

Horton, Ann McLeod, Mrs. b. Mar. 20, 1931 d. Dec. 29, 2007

Tombstone-Obituary: Mrs. Ann McLeod Horton age 76 of Forrest City died Saturday December 29, at her home. Mrs. Horton was born March 20, 1931 in Blytheville. She was the daughter of Henry Damon McLeod and Annie Beulah McLeod. Mrs. Horton had been the purchasing agent with EACC and a housewife. She was a member of the Graham Memorial Presbyterian Church, PEO Sisterhood, Phi Theta Kappa, Kappa Delta Sorority and had served as a church Elder. Mrs. Horton married Dale Winston Horton in 1952 and he preceded her in death in 1999. She is survived by a daughter, Kimberly Ann Horton Huffman of Little Rock; a son Steven Earl Horton and wife Cindy of Forrest City; a granddaughter, Anna Elizabeth Horton; two grandsons, Benjamin Winston Horton and Samuel Winston Hoffman. There will be a Memorial Saturday January 5, 2007 at 11:00 a.m. at the Graham Memorial Presbyterian Church in Forrest City. In lieu of flowers the family request memorials be made to the Graham Memorial Presbyterian Church, 402 Dillard, Forrest City, AR 72335, PEO Sisterhood, Arkansas Rice Depot, 3801 W. 65th, Little Rock, AR 72209 or to a charity of one choice. Visit online register at stevensfuneralhome.net. Under the direction of Stevens Funeral Home. Published: 2007-12-31

Parents: Henry Damon McLeod (1889 - 1955) Annie Beulah McLeod Spouse: Dale Winston Horton (1929 - 1999) Children: Kimberly Ann Horton Huffman/ Steven Earl Horton

Horton, Carl D. b.1915 d. Aug. 31, 1938

**Tombstone** 

Horton, Charlie L. Infant b. Sep. 5, 1891 d. Jan. 9, 1892

**No Tombstone** 

Parents: Haveas Asbury Horton (1853 - 1924) Cora Lee Anderson Horton (1863 - 1948) Siblings: Charlie L Horton (1891 - 1892) Clyde D. Horton (1893 - 1957)\* Harold W. Horton (1897 - 1949)\* Mildred Floy Horton (1903 - 1905)\*

Horton, Cora Lee Anderson, Mrs. b. Jul.. 28, 1863 d. Jun. 16, 1948

## **Tombstone-**

Parents: David Asbury Horton (1828-1878) Mary Ann Gammell (1837-d.1860 to 1870)

Spouse: Haveas Asbury Horton (1853 - 1924)\* Children: Charlie L Horton (1891 - 1892)\*

Clyde D. Horton (1893 - 1957)\* Harold W. Horton (1897 - 1949)\* Mildred Floy Horton (1903 - 1905)\* [Hattie Horton b. Aug. 1896 Mrs. A. P. Eiland]

Horton, Dale Winston b. Nov. 18, 1929 d. Nov. 23, 1999

Tombstone-Obituary: Dale W. Horton, age 70, of Newcastle died Tuesday, Nov. 23, 1999, at his home. Mr. Horton was born Nov. 15, 1929, in Newcastle to Earl Eugene Horton and Dora Armstrong Horton. He was a member of Forrest Chapel Methodist Church, a retired farmer and businessman and a member of Crowley's Ridge Shooting Resort. He is survived by his wife, Ann McLeod Horton of Newcastle; a daughter, Kim Hoffman of Little Rock; a son, Steve Horton of Forrest City and three grandchildren. Graveside services will be held Friday, Nov. 26, at 10 a.m. at Loughridge Cemetery in Newcastle with Rev. Lisa Anderson officiating. Funeral services are under the direction of Stevens Funeral Home.

Parents: Earl E. Horton (1895 - 1965) Dora Dean A Horton (1897 - 1978) Spouse: Ann McLeod Horton (1931 - 2007)\*Children: Kim Huffman/ Steve Horton

Horton, David Asbury b.1828 d. 1878

Tombstone-CSA Marker- Co. G 3Btn Mississippi Infantry

Parents: Spencer Horton (1808 - \_\_\_\_) Asenath Davis Horton (1808 - \_\_\_\_) Siblings: David Ashbury Horton (1828 - 1878) Spencer C. Horton (1832 - 1870)\* Edwin E. Horton (1835 - 1901)\*Spouse: Mary Ann Gammell (1837-d.1860 to 1870) Children:Haveas Asbury Horton (1853-1924) Thomas Horton (1854-unk) Arnetta "Etta" Horton Norton (1853-1931) Eugene Loveless Horton (1859-1937) Lucy Horton (1860-) Family per

https://wc.rootsweb.ancestry.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?op=GET&db=jstevens3&id=I2300

Horton, Della Izard, Mrs. b. Jan. 1, 1899 d. May 24, 1990

Tombstone with Lee-Obituary: Horton, Della Mrs., of Newcastle, died May 24,1990 at Cross Co. Hosp. in Wynne, She was 91. Mrs. Horton was born Jan.1,1899 in Marysville, Kansas, the daughter of Clarence Lee Isard and Maggie Wilson Isard. A member of Forrest Chapel Methodist church, she had made Newcastle her home for most of her life. A member of the William Strong Chapter of the Daughters of the American Revolution.

She was preceded in death by her husband, Lee B. Horton, in 1970. She leaves two sons, Gene Horton of Forrest City and Russell Horton, of Maryland; a sister, Bessie Forbes of Wynne; 3 grandchildren, and 6 great grandchildren. Burial in Loughridge Cemetery by Stevens Fun. Home.

Parents: Clarence Lee Izard/ Maggie Wilson Izard Izard Spouse: Lee B Horton (1893 - 1970)\*Children: Gene Horton/ Russell Horton Sibling: Bessie Forbes

Horton, Dennis W. b. May 12, 1906 d. Aug. 15, 1984

Tombstone\_Captain-U. S. Army WW II

Parents: Eugene loveless Horton (1850 - 1937) Jennie Wall Horton (1874 - 1959) Siblings: Lee B Horton (1893 - 1970)\* Earl E. Horton (1895 - 1965) Dennis Norton (1906-1984)\_/ Mildred Horton

Horton, Earl E. b. Sep. 19, 1895 d. Dec. 31, 1965

No Tombstone-Obituary: Dec.31,1965-Earl E. Horton, 70, a long time leader in church, community, and agricultural affairs, died from a heart attack Friday, Dec.31, at his home at Newcastle. He had been in failing health for about three years. Interested in the agricultural development of the county, Mr. Horton was active in the St. Francis County Farm Bureau for many years. He also served a long time on the County ASC Commmittee. Mr.Horton had farm holdings in the Newcastle area, and also was a ginner and merchant. He was a faithful member of Forest Chapel Methodist Church where he had served as Sunday school superintendent for many years, and also as a member of the Board of Stewards. In 1922, Mr. Horton married Miss Dora Armstrong, and was father of two sons, one of whom, Donald Horton, died in his country's service in World War II. Mr. Horton was born at Newcastle Sep.19,1895, the son of Jennie Wall and Eugene L. Horton, and a descendant of early settlers on Crowley's Ridge. His grandfather, David Asbury Horton and family came to this county after the Civil War in the 1860's and settled on the ridge in this section that became Newcastle. Survivors of Mr. Horton include his wife; a son, Dale Horton of Newcastle; two brothers, Lee B. Horton of Newcastle and Dennis Horton of Little Rock; a sister, Miss Mildred Horton of Marion, Ark.; and two grandchildren, Steve Horton and Kim Horton of Newcastle. Services were conducted by Rev. Elvis Wright and the Rev.Lester Nance Sunday at Stevens Funeral Home. Forrest City Times-Herald. no cemetery shown, but rest of family here or in Hughes cemetery. Prob.Wife:DORA HORTON 10 Jan 1897 May 1978 72396 (Wynne, Cross, AR)

Parents: Eugene I Horton (1850 - 1937) Jennie Wall Horton (1874 - 1959) Spouse: Dora Dean A Horton (1897 - 1978) Children: Dale Winston Horton (1929 - 1999)\* Donald E. Horton (1923-1945) Sibling: Lee B Horton (1893 - 1970)\* Earl E. Horton (1895 - 1965) Dennis Norton (1906-1984)\_/ Mildred Horton

Horton, Eugene Loveless b.1850 d. 1937

## **Tombstone**

Parents: David Asbury Horton (1828-1878) Mary Ann Gammell Horton (1837-d.1860 to 1870) (Spouse: Jennie Wall Horton (1874-1959) Children: Lee B Horton (1893 - 1970)\* Earl E. Horton (1895 - 1965) Dennis Horton (1906-1984)\_/ Mildred Horton Siblings: Mrs. Etta Nichols (1853-1931) Haveas Asbury Horton (1843-1924) see David Asbury Horton for siblings

Horton, Eugene Lee b. Nov. 7, 1921 d. Feb. 2, 2018

No Tombstone-Picture-Obituary: Eugene Lee Horton, 96, passed away February 1, 2018 in his home at Newcastle just a short distance from the spot where he was born on November 7, 1921. He was the older son of Lee Baxter and Della Isard Horton. "Gene" was raised in Newcastle and Forrest City and graduated from Forrest City High School. After high school he attended William R. Moore Technical School in Memphis. When World War II broke out, he joined the Naval Air Corps and was training to be a pilot with likely duty in the South Pacific. Because of divine intervention and his failure to devote adequate attention to the study of naval history, he was given the choice to either be recycled or go home. He went home and later joined the war effort by working at the Louisiana Army Ammunition Plant in Minden, Louisiana. While there he met Marion Bolin, whom he would later marry. Eugene enlisted in the Army in 1942 and was sent to India where he worked and sweated for two years helping to build the world's longest pipeline. The pipeline would supply fuel to allied troops in India, Burma and China. Upon his return home he went to work with his father in their cotton gin and general store. In 1947 he married Marion Bolin of Shreveport and they raised two boys, John and Carl. For 45 years he was treasurer and song leader in Forrest Chapel United Methodist Church at Newcastle. He was a great influence on many boys and men as a Boy Scout leader for over 20 years and was honored for his dedication to Scouting by being awarded the Silver Beaver award. He was a justice of the peace for St. Francis County and was retired after 18 years of employment with the Arkansas Highway Department. He was custodian of Loughridge Cemetery for over 40 years and was caregiver for his elderly grandmother, mother and several aunts. He was active for many years in Forrest City Kiwanis Club and especially excelled at selling pancake tickets. He was predeceased by his first wife,

Marion, after 51 years of marriage. In 1999, he married Jo Ann Moore and she survives him. He is also survived by a brother, James Russell Horton of Solomons, Maryland; sons, John Horton of Newcastle and Carl Horton of Wynne; grandchildren, Jennie Horton of Fayetteville, Baxter Horton of Dallas, David Horton of Jonesboro and Sarah House of Van Buren, and eight great-grandchildren. Three stepsons survive him, Tony Moore, Allen Moore and Scott Moore, nine step-grandchildren, and twelve step-great grandchildren. Visitation will be Saturday, February 3rd from 5:00 to 7:00 pm at Stevens Funeral Home with funeral at 2:00 pm on Sunday, February 4th, also at Stevens Funeral Home Chapel. Burial will follow at Loughridge Cemetery. The family request memorials be made to Loughridge Cemetery, 668 SFC 442, Forrest City, AR 72335. Visit online registry at stevensfuneralhome.net.

Parents: Lee Baxter Horton Della Izard Horton Spouse: Jo Ann Moore Horton/ Marion Bolin Horton (1922 - 1998) Siblings: James Russell Horton Children: John Horton/ Carl Horton/ Sarah House

Horton, George b. Mar. 25, 1896 d. Nov. 27, 1978

No Tombstone-Married Jan. 17, 1916

Horton, Harold W. b. Oct. 2, 1897 d. Jan. 14, 1949

## **No Tombstone**

Parents: Haveas Asbury Horton (1853 - 1924) Cora Lee Anderson Horton (1863 - 1948) Spouse: Hallie Lee Roberts Britton (1908 - 1964)\* Children: William Edward Horton (1926 - 2009)\*Siblings: Charlie L Horton (1891 - 1892)\* Clyde D. Horton (1893 - 1957)\* Harold W. Horton (1897 - 1949) Mildred Floy Horton (1903 - 1905)\*

Horton, Haveas Asbury b. Apr. 9, 1853 d. Mar. 15, 1924

Tombstone-Obituary: The community and especially the neighborhood in which he lived was shocked by the sudden death of H. A. Horton, who died Saturday afternoon at his home in Newcastle. Mr. Horton was apparently in good health and working around his farm as usual. At two o'clock he came into the house and complained of an illness in his stomach. A dose of soda was administered and Mr. Horton expressed himself as feeling relieved, but the attack again came on and befroe assistance could be called he dropped dead on the threshold between the living and dining rooms. The funeral was held Sunday afternoon with interment in the Loughridge cemetery with services conducted by Rev. Wm. Sherman presiding elder of the Methodist church. Mr. Horton would have been 70 years old on the 8th day of April. He was born in New Albany, Miss., having moved to the

Newcastle neighborhood about fifty years ago where he was united in marriage about thirty tree years ago (Nov.16, 1890) to Miss Cora Anderson of Newcastle. The deceased is survived by his widow, two sons, Clyde and Harold Horton; one daughter, Mrs. A. P. Eiland of Greenwood, Miss.; one brother, Eugene L. Horton, and one sister, Mrs. Etta Nichols, both of Newcastle. He was a prosperous planter, and a substantial citizen, whose passing will be keenly felt.

Spouse: Cora Lee Anderson Horton (1863 - 1948) Children: Charlie L Horton (1891 - 1892)\* Clyde D. Horton (1893 - 1957)\* Harold W. Horton (1897 - 1949)\* Mildred Floy Horton (1903 - 1905)\* [Hattie Horton b. Aug. 1896 Mrs. A. P. Eiland] Sibling: Eugene L. Horton (1850-1937)/ Mrs. Etta Nichols (1853-1931)

Horton, Jennie Wall, Mrs. b. 1874 d. 1959

## **Tombstone**

Spouse: Eugene L. Horton (1850-1937) Children: Lee B Horton (1893 - 1970)\* Earl E. Horton (1895 - 1965)\* Dennis W. Horton (1906-1984)\_/ Mildred Floy Horton (1903-1905) Mrs. A. P. Eiland

Horton, Lee Baxter b. Nov. 3, 1893 d. Aug. 31, 1970

Tombstone with Delia-U. S. Army Quartermaster Corps. WW I- Obituary:Retired merchant, farmer and cotton ginner;died at the Cross Co. Hosp.;lifetime resident of Newcastle, b.Nov.3,1893 to Eugene L. and Jennie Wall Horton; served as director of Woodruff Electric Coop. since 1959, and the St. Francis Co. School Board for 25 years;Survived by wife, Mrs. Della Izard Horton;one son, Eugene L. Horton, both of Newcastle;another son, Russell Horton of Bethesda, Md.;brother, Dennis W. Horton of Little Rock;sister, Miss Mildred Horton of Marion, Ark.; 5 grand children.

Parents: Eugene I Horton (1850 - 1937) Jennie Wall Horton (1874 - 1959) Spouse: Della M Izard Horton (1899 - 1990) Sibling: Lee B Horton (1893 - 1970) Earl E. Horton (1895 -1965)\*Dennis W. Horton (1906-1984)/ Mildred Horton Children: Russell Horton/ Eugene L.

Horton, Leland Elizabeth Infant b. Nov. 26, 1932 d. Jan. 28, 1933

No Tombstone

Horton, Mae b. Feb. 16, 1900 d. Apr. 1979

**No Tombstone** 

Horton, Marion Bolin, Mrs. b. Dec. 17, 1922 d. May 27, 1998

**Tombstone-Wife, Mother, Dietician, Teacher** 

Spouse: Eugene Lee Horton (1921-2018)

Horton, Marion Isabelle b. Aug. 14, 1914 d. Jul. 17, 1996

**Tombstone** 

Horton, Martha Lyndell b. May 5, 1953 d. Nov. 9, 1975

**Tombstone** 

Horton, Mildred Floy Baby b. Jun. 10, 1903 d. Aug. 15, 1905

No Tombstone-Obituary: Floy Mildred, the 2 year old daughter of Mr.& Mrs. Dave Horton, of Horton, died on Tuesday of last week, Aug.15,1905, and was buried at the Loughridge cemetery the following day. The sweet baby had been such a comfort and joy to the household, and en twined herself about their hearts until the pang of parting was hard indeed to bear. The family have our sincere sympathy in their great loss.

Parents: Haveas Asbury Horton (1853 - 1924) Cora Lee Anderson Horton (1863 - 1948) Siblings: Charlie L Horton (1891 - 1892)\* Clyde D. Horton (1893 - 1957)\* Harold W. Horton (1897 - 1949)\* Mildred Floy Horton (1903 - 1905)\* Mrs. A. P. Eiland

Horton, Mildred L. b. Feb. 14, 1912 d. Mar. 15, 1975

**Tombstone-Teacher-FCHS Grad 1929** 

Horton, Myrtle Lovina Chaney, Mrs. b. Aug. 27, 1926 d. Apr. 23, 2018

No Tombstone-Obituary: Mrs. Myrtle Lovina (Chaney) Horton, resident of Wynne, departed this life on Monday, April 23, 2018, at CrossRidge Community Hospital in Wynne at the age of 91. She was born in Forrest City on Friday, August 27, 1926, the daughter of Mr. Ed Chaney and Mrs. Amanda (Arnold) Chaney. Myrtle and William E. "Billy" Horton were united in marriage on May 24, 1944, and enjoyed 64 years together until Mr. Horton's passing in 2009. Myrtle enjoyed tending to her flowers and vegetable garden, and was an outstanding cook. She was a homemaker and of the Pentecostal faith. Mrs. Horton was preceded in death by her parents, Ed and Amanda Chaney; her husband, Billy Horton; two brothers, Levi and Ross Vernon Chaney; and a sister, Letha Gruby. She is survived by a son, Vernon Horton and wife, Joy, of Wynne; two grandchildren, Steven Horton and wife, Lisa, of Batesville and Melonie Cook and husband, Keylon, of Springdale; three great-grandchildren, Carson Horton, Jacob Horton, and Connor Cook; and a host of other relatives and friends. Funeral services will be held at 2:00 p.m. on Thursday, April 26,

2018 in the Thompson-Wilson Funeral Home chapel in Wynne with Reverend Keylon Cook officiating. Interment will follow in Loughridge Cemetery at Colt. Friends may visit at the funeral home from 1:00 p.m. to service time. Those honored to serve as pallbearers are Steven Horton, Carson Horton, Jacob Horton, Roland Roberts, and Keylon Cook. Honorary pallbearer is Connor Cook.

Parents: Ed Chaney/ Amanda Arnold Chaney Spouse: William Edward Horton (1926-2009)
Children: Vernon Horton Siblings: Levi Chaney/ Ross Vernon Cheney/ Letha Gruby

Horton, William Edward "Billy" b. May 24, 1926 d. Jan. 31, 2009

Tombstone with Myrtle-Obituary: Mr. William "Billy" Edward Horton, a resident of Wynne, Arkansas, departed this life, Saturday, January 31, 2009, at his home, at the age of eighty-two. He was born, May 24, 1926, in Little Rock, Arkansas, the son of Harold and Hallie Roberts Britton Horton. He married Miss Myrtle Chaney on May 24, 1944. Mr. Horton was a member of the Wynne First Assembly of God Church. He was a service station owner, heavy equipment operator and worked in maintenance at the Cross County Courthouse, retiring after eleven years. He enjoyed life, working in his yard, growing flowers, and grew the best tomatoes in town. Billy enjoyed spending time with his family and friends. He was preceded in death by his parents, brother: Jimmy Britton. Billy is survived by his wife of sixty-four years: Myrtle Horton of Wynne, Arkansas, only son: Vernon Horton and wife Joy of Wynne, Arkansas, one brother: Ray Britton of Wynne, Arkansas, one sister: Bertha Ragle of Wynne, Arkansas, two grandchildren: Steven Horton of Cave City, Arkansas and Melanie Horton Cook of Springdale, Arkansas, three great-grandchildren: Carson and Jacob Horton and Connor Cook, and many extended family members and friends. Funeral Services will be conducted, Tuesday, February 3, 2009, at 1:00 p.m. at the Thompson-Wilson Funeral Home chapel in Wynne, Arkansas. Interment will follow at Loughridge Cemetery in Colt, Arkansas. Visitation will be held, Monday evening from 6-8 pm at the funeral home. (870) 238-9400

Parents: Harold W. Horton (1897 - 1949) Hallie Lee Roberts Britton (1908 - 1964) Siblings: William Edward Horton (1926 - 2009) Gerald Ray Britton (1930 - 2012)\*\* Herschel Lee Britton (1932 - 2005)\*\*Bertha ragle Children: Vernon Horton

Huddleston, Emma Louise b. unk d. Jun. 17, 1916

**No Tombstone** 

Hughes, Mollie E. b. Oct. 7, 1888 d. Sep. 5, 1904

**Tombstone** 

Hulett, Jesse Infant b. May 2, 1895 d. Aug. 8, 1895

## **Tombstone**

Parents: Terrell Greenwood Hewlett (1865 - 1955) Jessie Lee Boone Hewlett (1863 - 1928) Siblings: Lawrence G Hewlett (1891 - 1894)\* William Terrell Hewlett (1893 - 1970)\* Jesse Hewlett (1895 - 1895)\* Jesse Hulett (1895 - 1895) Eugene Lee Hewlett (1897 - 1902)\*

Hull, Albert b. Aug. 16, 1881 d. Feb. 6, 1967

No Tombstone

Jarrett, Catherine Davis Webb, Mrs. b. Aug. 9, 1945 d. Jan. 26, 1999

#### **Tombstone**

Parents: Sam Webb (1910 - 1983) Nancy Louise Sellers Webb (1925 - 1984) Sibling: Bobby Webb (1942 - 2012)\* Catherine Davis Webb Jarrett (1945 - 1999)

Jenkins, Natalie Lloyd, Mrs. b. Aug. 5, 1939 d. Oct. 9, 2005

## **Tombstone**

Parents: Rueben Lloyd (1911 - 1953) Nema Jesse Baucum Acree (1918 - 2005) Spouse: Paul Leon Jenkins (1941 - 2001)

Jenkins, Paul Leon b. Dec. 24, 1941 d. Jun. 30, 2001

Tombstone-Obituary: Mr. Paul Leon Jenkins, age 59, of Forrest City, died Saturday, June 30, 2001, in Forrest City. He was born Dec. 24, 1941, in Arkansas, the son of Jessie George Jenkins and Maudie May Jenkins. He lived in Searcy most of his life until moving to Forrest City five years ago. He was a mechanic. Mr. Jenkins married Natalie Lloyd in 1997. She survives him, along with two sons, Gary Jenkins and Paul Anthony "Tony" Jenkins, both of Searcy, two sisters, three grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Visitation will be Wednesday, July 4, 2001, from 6 to 8 p.m. at Stevens Funeral Home Chapel. Services for Mr. Jenkins will be held at Stevens Funeral Home at 10:30 a.m. Thursday, July 5, 2001, with burial in Loughridge Cemetery.

Parents: Jessie George Jenkins/ Maudie May Jenkins Spouse:Alma Irene Flippo Alexander/ Natalie Lloyd Jenkins (1939 - 2005)\*Children: Paul Anthony Jenkins (1965 - 2016)\*/Gary Jenkins

Jones, Earl S. b. May 24, 1903 d. Jan. 25, 1975

**Tombstone-Father** 

Spouse: Frances Wilmuth Jones (1912-1961)

Jones, Frances Wilmuth, Mrs. b. Jun. 4, 1912 d. Jun. 20, 1961

**Tombstone-Mother** 

**Spouse: Earl S.Jones (1903-1975)** 

Jones, Marjorie, Mrs. b. 1916 d. Dec. 5, 1940

No Tombstone-Obituary: 19401206-Mrs. Marjorie Jones died at her home her this morning following a long illness. She was 24. Mrs. Jones was a native of St. Francis County, and is survived by her husband, Lucian Jones. Funeral services will be held tomorrow at the Stevens FH, with burial in the Loughridge Cemetery.

**Spouse: Lucian Jones** 

Kelso, James "Ricky" b. Apr. 10, 1951 d. Jun. 20, 1973

Tombstone-Son-"Ricky"

Kelso, James O. b. Apr. 9, 1917 d. Nov. 5, 1988

Tombstone with Hazel E.- Tec. 5 US Army-WW II-Married Oct.25,1946 age 29 to Hazel Gardener age 18-Both of Wynne-birth for Hazel on Tstone is June 12,1930

Spouse: Hazel E. Gardener (1930-)

Kelso, Robert Eugene b. Nov. 29, 1929 d. Jun. 10, 1985

Tombstone with Louise- Shares stone with Dorothy Louise Hall Kelso- Married Dec.24,1948 to Robert Eugene Kelso age 19 to Dorothy Louise Hall age 16 both of Wynne

Parents: Robert L. Kelso (1908-1970) Virginia Webb Kelso Spouse: Dorothy Louise Hall Kelso (1933-) Siblings: Robert E. Kelso (1929-1985) Arlene D. Kelso (Robert L.) Bartley (1934-2009)

Kelso, Robert L. b. 1908 d. 1970

Tombstone-Obituary: -Farmer-Parents:Mrs. Hattie Williams Kelso and Oscar K. Kelso; Spouse: Virginia (Webb) Kelso married in 1928; Children:survivors include one son, Robert E. Kelso of Forrest City; one daughter, Mrs. Arlene Bartley of Portage, Indiana; one stepson, Boyce Hillburn of Trenton, N.J; Siblings:Surviving four brothers, Floyd, Jim, and J. C. Kelso, all of Forrest City; Tom Kelso of Santa Barbara, Calif.; three sisters, Mrs. Allie McGee and Mrs. Mary Lawson of Colt; Mrs. Gladys Roberts of Forrest City, and nine grandchildren.

Parents: Hattie A. Shoemake m.Williams Kelso (1880-1969-Oscar K. Kelso (1868-1940) ( Spouse: Virginia Webb Kelso Children: Robert Eugene Kelso (1929-1985) Arlene D. Kelso (Robert L.) Bartley (1934-2009) Siblings: Floyd Kelso, Jim Kelso, J. C. Kelso (1919-1986), Tom Kelso, Allie Jewel McGee (1878-1937), Mary Lawson, Gladys Kelso Roberts (1915-1989)

Kelso, Virginia Webb, Mrs. b.1910 d.1981

#### **Tombstone**

Spouse:Robert L. Kelso b.1908 d.1970; Children:survivors include one son, Robert Eugene Kelso (1929-1985) of Forrest City; one daughter, Mrs. Arlene D. Kelso (Robert L.) Bartley (1934-2009) of Portage, Indiana

Kerr, Claudia Irene Acuff Morgan, Mrs. b. Dec. 15, 1941 d. Apr. 22, 2018

No Tombstone-Obituary: Claudia Acuff Kerr, 76, of Wynne, Arkansas, passed away on Sunday, April 22, 2018 at her home. Claudia was born on December 15, 1941 to the late Claude and Helen Morgan of Colt, Arkansas. She retired from the Wynne Public School District Cafeteria/ She enjoyed sewing, quilting, and gardening/ She was a member of New Hope Baptist Church of Wynne. She was preceded in death by her first husband, Walter Silas Acuff, sister, Libby Jo Thomas and son-in-law, Tim Burton. Survivors include her second husband, Joe Kerr of Colt, daughters, Sherrie Acuff Collins and husband Forrest and Donna Acuff Burton, all of Wynne, stepsons, Robert Kerr and wife Harriet of Los Angeles, Joey Kerr and wife Michelle of Fayetteville, Arkansas, stepdaughter, Brenda Richards and husband, Michael of Portland, Oregon, 7 grandchildren, and 5 great grandchildren.

Parents: Claude W, Morgan (1915-1969) Helen Irene Thomas Morgan (1919-2006) Spouse: Walter Silas Acuff (1935-1977) Joe Kerr Children: Sherrie Acuff Collins/ Donna Acuff Burton Sibling: Libby Jo Morgan Thonas (1945-2014)

Kersey, Susan Elizabeth b. Jan. 12, 1990 d. Oct. 7, 2015

No Tombstone-Picture-Obituary: Susan Elizabeth Kersey, age 25, of Forrest City, died Wednesday in an automobile accident. Susan was born January 12, 1990 in Forrest City, the daughter of Johnny R. and Myra Black Kersey. She was an Emergency Medical Technician for Pafford Emergency Medical Services and attended Valley View Christian

Church. Susan is survived by her parents and by her sisters Carrie Redditt and Allison Edgin, both of Palestine. She was preceded in death by her daughter Lennon Ramsey. Services at Valley View Christian Church, burial in Loughridge Cemetery.

Parents; Johnny R. Kersey/ Myra Black Kersey Children: Lennon Makynley Ramsey (2010 - 2010)\*Siblings: Carrie Redditt/ Allison Edgin

Kindrex, Lesley Leon "Sammy Jod" b. Apr. 2, 1964 d. Apr. 22, 1985

Tombstone-Picture-Note: When Sammy was just a baby he was quick to laugh and as a young man he had a quick and friendly smile for everyone. Though his given name was Lesley, to all who knew him he was Sammy Joe. Sammy drowned in Blue Lake at the tender age of 21.

Parents: Tillman Leon Kindrex (1940 - 2002) Alice Elizabeth Lesley Scott (1943 - 1995) Siblings: Jimmy Joe Kindrex (1960 - 2004)\* Lesley Leon Kindrex (1964 - 1985) Kenneth Wayne Kindrex (1977 - 1977)\*\*

Kindrex, Tillman Leon "Buddy" b. Oct. 14, 1941\* d. Jul. 26, 2002

Tombstone-Pictuure-\*Tombstone shows b. Dec. 17, 1940-Obituary:Kindrex WYNNE --Tillman Leon "Buddy" Kindrex, 61, of Wynne died Friday, July 26, at his home. Born in Colt, he was a retired farmer and mechanic. He had lived in St. Francis County before moving to Cross County. Survivors include two sons, Jimmy Kindrex of Willis, Texas, and Jeffrey Kindrex of Goshen, Ind.; three daughters, Diane Forester of Wynne, Carla Kindrex of Houston, Texas, and Tina Kindrex of Charlottesville, Va.; six sisters, Barbara Davis of Waco, Texas, Clara Hood of Little Rock, Lorene Mason of Alabama, Jonie Kindrex of Illinois, Linda Kindrex of Texas and Janie Jones of Spring, Texas; 12 grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. He was preceded in death by two sons and his parents. Funeral services will be at 2 p.m. Monday at Thompson-Wilson Funeral Home chapel in Wynne, with the Rev. Dennis Colvin officiating. Burial will follow in Loughridge Cemetery near Colt. Pallbearers will be J.R. Colvin, Lacy Forrester, Terry Forrester, Tommy Forrester, Paul Kindrex, Richie Kindrex, Stevie Kindrex and David Raley. Visitation will be from 6-8 p.m. Sunday at the funeral home. Note: HI, His date of birth is Oct. 14, 1921. He was my Mothers half brother. Thank you putting the Obit info on there.I did not have all that info. Makes it easier for research. Thanks again. Thanks for the information from Anita Cooney Jan 2009

Parents: Lindsay Penick Kindrex (1895 - 1981) Thelma Lee Lumpkin Kendrix (1907 - 1930) Spouse: Alice Elizabeth Lesley Scott (1943 - 1995) Children: Jimmy Joe Kindrex (1960 - 2004)\* Lesley Leon Kindrex (1964 - 1985)\* Kenneth Wayne Kindrex (1977 - 1977)\*/Dianne

Forester/ Carla Kindrex/ Tina Kindrex /Jeffry Kindrex Siblings: Tillman E Kendricks (1922 - 1975)\* Delbert L Kendrex (1924 - 2001)\*\* Barbara Frances Kindrex Davis (1930 - 2012)\*\* Barbara Frances Kindrex Davis (1930 - 2012)\*\* Ruby Geneva Kindrex Puckett (1933 - 1976)\*\* Henry Lindsay Kindrex (1934 - 1998)\*\* Tillman Leon Kindrex (1940 - 2002) Jannie Mildred Kindrex Jones (1953 - 2008)\*\*/Clara Hood/ Lorene Mason/ Jonie Kindrex/ Linda Kindrex/ Janie Jones

Kirby, Vernon Leon b. Jun. 22, 1932 d. Oct. 28, 2005

**Tombstone-U. S. Army Vet** 

Kneff, Dorothy G. b. Feb. 9, 1914 d. Jun. 8, 1999

**Tombstone** 

Kneff, Ruby Ott, Mrs. b. Oct. 8, 1914 d. Jan. 6, 1982

Tombstone-age 67, Wife of Robert C. Kneff

Knighton, Elizabeth, Mrs. b. 1863 d. 1918

**Tombstone-Mother** 

Kovar, James "Tony" b. Dec. 7, 1932 d. Oct. 13, 1996

**Tombstone** 

Parents: Antone Kovar (1897 - 1955) Leta Mae Surovik (1915 - 1986)

LaRue, Sharilyn McRae, Mrs. b. Nov. 17, 1951 d. July 25, 2000

**Tombstone** 

Parents: Clayton McRae (1913 - 1998) Lorene Clark McRae (1917 - 2017)

Lawrence, Bobbie Nell Smith, Mrs. b. 1963 d. Sep. 17, 2015

No Tombstone-Obituary: Bobbie Nell Smith Lawrence, 51, of Forrest City, Arkansas, died Thursday, September 17, 2015. Bobbie is survived by her husband, Barney Lawrence of the home; three sons, John Clegg, Anthony Lawrence and Brian Lawrence; seven daughters, Latasha Hawkins, Vickie Alice, April Cunningham, Amber Leek, Giggette Wallace, Amanda Lawrence and Kerrie Doane; mother, "Jane" Ingle Smith of Wynne; a brother, Brian Smith; a sister, Tammy Bouman; and 25 grand-children. Funeral services were held at Thompson-Wilson Wynne Funeral Home with interment was in Loughridge Cemetery at Colt. Jonesboro Sun obits. September 19, 2015

Parnest; Jane Ingle Smith Spouse: Barney Lawrence Children: John Clegg, Anthony Lawrence, Brian Lawrence, Lataha Hawkins, Vickie Alice, April Cunningham, Amber Leek, Giggette Wallace, Amanda Lawrence, Kerrie Doane Siblings: Brian Smith/ Tammy Bouman

Lawson, Jodi Layne b. Feb. 14, 1981 d. May 1, 1998

**Tombstone** 

Parents: Larry Wayne Lawson (1954-2008)

Lawson, Larry Wayne b. Oct. 22, 1954 d. Jan. 10, 2008

Tombstone with Joanne Thomas-Obituary: Mr. Larry W. Lawson, age 53, of Forrest City, died Thursday, Jan. 10, 2008, at Forrest City Medical Center. Mr. Lawson was born Oct. 22, 1954, in Forrest City, the son of Billy Wayne Lawson and Dorothy Barksdale Lawson. He lived in Forrest City for most of his life, was the owner and operator of Sears in Forrest City and Wynne and was a member of the First Assembly of God Church in Wynne. Mr. Lawson married Joanne Thomas Lawson in 1979 and she survives him along with a daughter, Leslie Lawson of Forrest City; both his parents of Forrest City; his maternal grandmother, Irene Barksdale of Wynne and two sisters, Sharon Irene Lawson Graham of Cherry Valley and Beverly Devazier of Forrest City. He was preceded in death by a daughter, Jodi Lawson, in 1998. Visitation for Mr. Lawson will be held on Saturday, Jan. 12, 2008, from 6 to 8 p.m. at Stevens Funeral Home. Funeral services will be held graveside at Loughridge Cemetery in Wynne on Sunday, Jan. 13, 2008, at 2 p.m. The family requests that memorials be made to the Jodi Lawson Memorial Scholarship fund c/o the First Assembly of God Church of Wynne, P.O. Box 1085, Wynne AR 72396.Published: 2008-01-11 Forrest City Times Herald

Parents: Billy Wayne Lawson/ Dorothy Barksdale Lawson Spouse: Joann Thomas Lawson Children: Jodi Layne Lawson (1981 - 1998)\*/ Leslie Lawson Siblings: Sharon Irene Lawson Graham/ Beverly Devaaier

Lee, James Thomas b. Nov. 24, 1924 d. Sep. 18, 1995

Tombstone-PFC-U. S. Army WW II

Lemmons, Joe Bethel b. Jan. 1840 d. Apr. 13, 1911

Tombstone-Age 72 Military: CSA-Lemmons, J. B.; Co. E, 45 NC Inf.; he applied: 1901, St. Francis Co. Confederate Pension per 1900 Census: Married 1873-Johnson Township, St. Francis Co., Ark.-Self b.N.Carolina Age 60-Spouse: Bettie Lemmons age 40 Daughter

Magie Lemmons age 1 Name was shown as Lemones on records of Stevens Funeral Home

Spouse: Mary Elizabeth Crippen Lemmons (1851 - 1908) Childreb: Baby Boy Lemmons (-1898) Mattie Lemmons (1800-)

Lemmons, Mary Elizabeth Crippen, Mrs. b. 1851 d. Jun. 27, 1908

#### **Tombstone**

Spouse: Joe Bethel Lemmons (1840-1911) Children: Baby Boy Lemmons (-1898) Mattie Lemmons (1800-)

Lesca, Vital b. Jun. 11, 1840 d. Nov. 1, 1887

Tombstone-Goodspeed's Bio-Obituary: Obituary: Nov.12,1887-FC Times Died Vital Lesca, at his residence near Colt Station, St. Francis Co., Ark., Nov.1,1887 of pneumonia. Deceased was about forty seven years of age. When a beardless boy, he bade farewell to his home in sunny France, the land of his birth, and sought a home in the wilds of America. Without friends or money, a stranger, far from home, and all that was dear to him, he commenced his career in the new world. Not in vain did he quit his native land. Hundreds of Americans will waft the sad news back across the great waters and tell Frenchmen they have lost a true and noble brother. A father to the orphan, a husband to the widow, a friend to the poor, never did the church or any charitable institution appeal to Vital Lesca in vain. If charity, a forgiving heart, truthfulness and honesty are essential to eternal happiness, then his must, in deed, be filled with joy. But alas! to art gone, true and noble friend. No more can we grasp thy willing hand, or hear the voice we loved as well. Our little village is draped in mourning and the dark shadows of sadness and despair has settled upon us. Never did statesmen, hero, or poet claim a warmer place in the hearts of their countrymen than did Vital Lesca, with those who knew him. He was confined to his bed about three weeks. During his entire illness he was calm and resigned, and when questioned about his hopes for the future, by his loving wife, whe would close his hand together and a pleasant, happy smile would light up his countenance. To the loving wife we would say, dry those tears of sadness, for thy husband now treats in the brighter fairer land. He was buried at the Loughridge grave yard by the Knights of Honor, of which order he was a member in good standing. The procession formed at the late residence of deceased and perhaps three hundred people followed the remains to their last resting place. Resolution of Respect On Nov.19,1887 for Vital Lesca by Taylor's Creek Lodge 2927 by J. W. Aven, O. P. Wolff, J. E. Vick. Nov.12,1887 Goodspeed Biography of J. L. Adare-This is about one of Vital Lesca's early

acquaintances: J. L. Adare, a native of Northern Alabama, is a son of Samuel W. and Mary J. (Freeze) Adare, who also came originally from that State, the father being of French descent, and the mother of Irish ancestry. J. L. Adare assisted his father on the farm until twenty years of age, when he was engaged in clerking for about four years. In 1879 he came to Arkansas and located in St. Francis County, gave his attention to farming the first year, and the following year entered the employ of Mr. Vital Lesca, as clerk, and is now at the head of the business. Mr. Adare was born in Madison County, Ala., on December 27, 1850, and was married on September 8, 1889, to Mrs. Delia Lesca, widow of his former employer, and a daughter of Stephen Snowden, a native of Tennessee. Mr. Adare is a member of the K. of H., and is a well known citizen and highly respected. New Orleans Passenger Lists, 1820-1945 about Vital Lesca-Name: Vital Lesca Arrival Date: 15 Feb 1857 Age: 17 Port of Departure: Bordeaux, France Ship Name: Cabinet Port of Arrival: New Orleans, Louisiana Birthplace: Gev National Archives' Series Number: M259\_43 Missouri Marriages, 1766-1983 about Vital Lesca-Name: Vital Lesca Spouse: Delia Snowden Marriage Date: 8 Jun 1864 Location: St. Louis State: Missouri

Spouse: Delia Snowden Adare (1848 - 1906)

Leslie, Infant b. 1915 d. May 13, 1916

No Tombstone-AGE 1 YEAR, Child of Houston and Juanita Leslie

Like, Dottie Irene Talley, Mrs. b. Feb. 5, 1945 d. Dec. 24, 1983

Tombstone-Note: Husband remarried after her death.

Spouse: Roy Devon Like (1941-2008) Children: Virginia Ann Like Hogue (1964 - 2014)\*
Stacey R Like (1981 - 1981)\* )/Darlene Boone/Tonya Crawford/ Karen Young/ Ricky Like/
Roy Like

Like, Stacey R. Infant b. Sep. 3, 1981 d. Sep. 3, 1981

#### **Tombstone**

Parents: Roy Devon Like (1941 - 2008) Dottie Irene Talley Like (1945 - 1983) Sibling: Virginia Ann Like Hogue (1964 - 2014)\*Stacey R Like (1981 - 1981)/Darlene Boone/Tonya Crawford/ Karen Young/ Ricky Like/ Roy Like

Luker, Luther Charles b. Jan. 15, 1900 d. Oct. 11, 1980

No Tombstone-Age 80

Luker, Wilbur Lee b. Jun. 26, 1927 d. Sep. 9, 2011

## **Tombstone with Anna Jane**

Parents: Rufus Ruth Luker (1901 - 1937) Nellie Theora Warner Luker Evans (1906 - 1995) Spouse: Anna Jane W Luker (1931 - \_?) Siblings: Vivian Vir Luker (\_\_\_ - 1938)\*Theora Luker Campbell (1921 - 1999)\* Rufus Junior Luker (1925 - 1991)\* Wilbur Lee Luker (1927 - 2011) Roy Elbert Luker (1931 - 1994)\* Ernest Parnell Luker (1934 - 2009)\*

Lynaugh, Sharon Kay Morgan, Mrs. b. Jun. 14, 1951 d. Apr. 18, 2017

No Tombstone-Obituary: Mrs. Sharon Kay Lynaugh, age 65, of Forrest City, died Wednesday at the St. Bernard's Hospital in Jonesboro. Her death came sudden and unexpected. Mrs. Lynaugh was born June 14, 1951, in Wynne, and was the daughter of Preston 'Bill' Morgan and Alice Lucille Kay Morgan. She lived in St. Francis County all of her life and had worked for the Arkansas Revenue Office for many years. She was an employee of Debbie's Flowers for thirty-six years where she was family and always treated people like family. She was a member of the Light House Ministries Church. Mrs. Lynauch married Jimmy A. Lynaugh in 1974 and after forty-two years of marriage he survives her along with two daughters; Tamara McKee, and husband, Terry, of Pangburn, Arkansas, and Gini Kay Adamson of Colt, one son, Morgan Williams, and wife, Krystal, of Colt, one brother, Jimmy Morgan of Russellville, Arkansas, one sister, Donna Sue Daniels McCain of Forrest City, four grandchildren; Wesley McKee, and wife, Sharee, of Pangburn, Kayla Williams, Garett Adamson, and Morgan Kay Adamson, all of Colt, and three greatgrandchildren; Ashton McKee, Weston McKee, and Declan McKee, all of Pangburn. She had two brothers; Billy Don Morgan and Johnny Lee Morgan, who both preceded her in death. Services for Mrs. Lynaugh will be held Graveside, 3:30 P.M. Saturday, at the Loughridge Cemetery in Colt. Visitation will be Friday evening, 6:00 till 8:00 P.M., at Stevens Funeral Home with Stevens Funeral Home in charge of arrangements. You may log on to stevensfuneralhome.net for the on line registry.

Parents: Preston Morgan (1918 - 1983) Alice Lucille Kay Morgan (1922 - 1994) Spouse: Jimmy A. Lynaugh Sibling: Billy Don Morgan (1945 - 2008)\* Sharon Kay Morgan Lynaugh (1951 - 2017) /Johnny Lee Morgan Deceased/Jimmy Morgan/ Donna Sue Daniels/ Childen: Tamara McKee/ Gini Kay Adamson/ Morgan Williams

Mable, W. S. b. unk d. 1913

**No Tombstone-Stevens FH records** 

Mack, J. S. b. May 25, 1849 d. Mar. 5, 1893

Tombstone- Possible Louisiana Confederate Veteran:Confederate Research Sources-Volume 2M-page 829 Mack, J. S., Sergt. 14th La.-Co. H. Federal Rolls Prisoners of War, Captured Wilderness. Va., May 12, 1864. Recd. Elmira, N. Y., from Pt. Lookout, Md., July 31, 1864. Released June 21, 1865, G. O. 109.- Paul V. Isbell-Marriage: Age 31 MAR.1881-04-17 Spouse:> Smith Minnie J. Book D Marriages Age 18 By J.L.Caldwell, Jp, D-217

Spouse: Minnie G. Smith Mack (1863-)

Madden, Jerry Wayne b. Jun. 1, 1943 d. Mar. 4, 2013

Tombstone with Ellen Jane-Picture-Obituary: Mr. Jerry Wayne Madden (Paw Paw), born June 1, 1943, went to be with the Lord on March 4, 2013. He was a member of the Oak Hill Church of God in Forrest City and a retired heavy machine operator. He was preceded in death by his parents Annie Ruth Clay, Theo Clay, and Newell Madden; one sister, Becky Egbert; one son-in-law, Bill Varner; and one grandson, Nicholas (Brett) Madden. He is survived by his loving wife Jane Madden; three sons:Wayne (Beaver) Reeves, Tony Morgan, Sr. and wife Susan, and Shannon Madden and wife Nikki; one daughter: Pam Varner Bailey and husband Alan; thirteen grandchildren: Taylor and Dillon Reeves, Candice, Tyler, Morgan, and Steven Varner, Lil Tony and Spencer Morgan, Odom Leigh, Carter, Will and Owen Madden, and one niece Stacy Peterson and her husband Drew. He also leaves his loving sidekick, Biscuit. He was loved dearly and will be missed greatly by his family and friends. In lieu of flowers, the family requests that donations be made to the Oak Hill Church of God building fund so that others can experience Gods mercy as Paw Paw did. Visitation with the family will be held on Wednesday, March 6, 2013 from 6-8 p.m. in the chapel of Morgan Funeral Home. Funeral services are scheduled for Thursday, March 7, 2013 at 2 p.m. at the Oak Hill Church of God with Bro. William Witcher officiating. Burial will follow at Loughridge Cemetery in Colt.

Parents: Annie Ruth Clay/ Theo Clay/ Newell Madden Siblings: Becky Egbert Spouse: Ellen Jane Madden Children: Wayne Reeves/ Tony Morgan, Sr. /Shannon Madden/ Pam Varner Bailey

Madden, Nicholas Brett Baby b. Aug. 13, 2003 d. Jun. 30, 2005

Tombstone-Obituary: One-year-old Nicholas Brett Madden, of Wynne, died Thursday, June 30, 2005, at his home. Madden was the son of Shannon Madden and Nikki Nichols. He is survived by both his parents of the home; a brother, Carter Madden; a sister, Odom Leigh Madden; grandparents, Jerry Madden and Jane Madden, Keith Nichols and Lisa Nichols all of Forrest City; and great-grandparents, Louise Howard and Michael Howard, Freeman Nichols and Bernice Nichols and Allie Shepherd all of Forrest City and Louise DeWitt of

Colt. Funeral services for the infant Madden were held on Sunday, July 2, 2005. Burial followed in Loughridge Cemetery in Colt. Morgan Funeral Home was in charge of all arrangements.

Parents: Shannon Madden/ Nickki Nichols Siblings: Carter Madden/ Odom Leigh Madden

Makynley, Lennon Infant b. Aug. 12, 2010 d. Dec. 17, 2010

**Tombstone** 

Manning, Anna Delma, Mrs. b. Aug. 17, 1880 d. Sep. 22, 1905

**Tombstone-Wife Of James. M. Manning** 

Manning, Robbie Mae, Mrs. b. Feb. 15, 1916 d. Jan. 17, 1994

**Tombstone with Robert** 

Spouse: Robert H. Manning (1908-1972)

Manning, Robert H. b. Dec. 26, 1908 d. May 1, 1972

**Tombstone With Robbie** 

Spouse: Robbie Mae Manning (1916-1994)

Martin, Juanita Sorrells, Mrs. b. Jul. 13, 1940 d. Jun. 11, 2001

Tombstone with Jerry-Obituary: Mrs. Juanita Martin, age 60, of Forrest City, died Monday, June 11, 2001, at Baptist Hospital East in Memphis. Mrs. Martin was born on July 13, 1940, and was the daughter of Jack Sorrells and Emma Hicks Sorrells. She was an employee of Sanyo Manufacturing and she was a Baptist. Mrs. Martin was preceded in death by her parents, her step-mother, Vivian Sorrells and one brother, Lonnie Anderson. She is survived by her husband, Jerry Martin of Forrest City; her step-father, Floyd Fisher of Hackett; four sons, Marty Davis of Pennsylvania, Michael Davis of Centerton, Billy Joe Martin and Jerry Wayne Martin, both of Forrest City; four daughters, Kim Breeding of Brinkley, Tammy Brandon of Stuttgart, Lori Cullum of Benton and Linda Leslie of West Memphis; three brothers, Jackie Sorrells of Marianna, Gayland Fisher of Waldron and Benny Fisher of Hackett; six sisters, Agnes McNair of North Dakota, Pauline Ward of Forrest City, Jean Barnes of Louisiana, Winsel Harper of Lexa, Bertha Flaharity of Aubrey and Peggy Casteel of Marianna; 11 grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Visitation for Mrs. Martin will be held Tuesday, June 12, 2001, from 6 to 8 p.m., at Morgan Chapel Funeral Home. Funeral services will be held Wednesday, June 13, 2001, at 2 p.m. at

Morgan Chapel Funeral Home with Bro. Bartley Hillis officiating. Burial will follow at Loughridge Cemetery in Colt under the direction of Morgan Funeral Home.

Parents: Jack Sorrells (1912 - 2000) Emma Hicks L. Bradley Fisher (1921 - 1997) Spouse; Jerry I. Martin Sibling: Juanita Martin (1940 - 2001) Emma Jean Fisher Barnes (1944 - 2011)\*\*/Lonnie Anderson Deceased/ Jackie Sorrells/ Gayland Fisher/ Benny Fisher/ Agnes McNair/ Pauline Ward/ Jean Barnes/Winsell Harper/ Bertha Flaharity/ Peggy Casteel Children: Marty Davis/ Michael Davis/ Billy Joe Martin/ Jerry Wayne Martin /Kim Breeding/ Tammy Brandon/ Lori Cullum/ Linda Leslie

Martin, Julia Kate Owensby, Mrs. b. Mar. 2, 1924 d. Nov. 19, 2008

No Tombstone-Obituary: Mrs. Julia Kate Martin, age 84, of Colt, died Thursday, Nov. 19, 2008, at Crossridge Hospital in Wynne. She is daughter of Joe Owensby and Lucy Henson Owensby. Mrs. Martin was a lifelong resident of Colt and is survived by a sister, Janie Cardwell of Marianna; a brother, James Owensby of Marianna and several other relatives and friends. Visitation for Mrs. Martin will be held on Friday, Nov. 21, 2008, from noon to 1 p.m. at Morgan Funeral Home followed by graveside funeral services at 2 p.m. at Loughridge Cemetery. Published: 2008-11-20 Forrest City Times Herald

Parents: Joe E. Owensby (1902 - 1987) Lucy L. Henson Owensby (1903 - 1980) Spouse: unknown Siblings: Julia Kate Owensby Martin (1924 - 2008) Earl Owensby (1928 - 1993)\* Robert L. Owensby (1942 - 2007)\* George Clarence Owensby (1945 - 2017)\*/James Owensby/Janie Cardwell

Martin, Mollie Bell b. Feb. 19, 1907 d. Sep 5, 1991

## **Tombstone**

Parents: Bascom Edmond Monroe Martin (1861 - 1936) Cora Belle Ables Berg (1868 - 1934) Siblings: Mary Leeann Martin Derry (1887 - 1967)\* Mittie C. Martin Hankins (1892 - 1942)\*\* Sarah Elizabeth Martin Edwards (1893 - 1955)\*\* Cleo Emmet Martin (1894 - 1966)\*\* Jesse James Stephens (1895 - 1953)\*\* Lonnie Martin (1896 - 1970)\*\*Thomas Luther Martin (1900 - 1980)\*\*Alice May Martin Clegg (1902 - 1967)\*\* Robert L Martin (1905 - 1956)\* Mollie Bell Martin (1907 - 1991)

Martin, Ocie Dean b. Jul. 2, 1931 d. Aug. 15, 2005

Tombstone- Obit-Retired Factory Worker-Parents: Sila Martin and Thelma Duncan Martin; Spouse: Katie Martin; Children: a daughter, Brenda Lee Martin of Fort Smith; Siblings: Surviving one brother, Thomas J. Martin of Russellville; three sisters, Jeanette

Papke and Hazel Duncan, both of Forrest City and Linda Cox of Shell Lake; and two grandchildren.

Parents: Sila Martin/ Thelma Duncan Martin Spouse: Katie Martin Children: Brenda Lee Martin Siblings:Thomas J. Martin/ Jeanette Papke/ Hazel Duncan/ Linda Cox

Mashore, Henry Mitchell "Hank" b. Jan. 23, 1874 d, Feb. 24, 1953

Picture-No Tombstone-Not Sure if Burial Here

Mason, Joyce Ann England, Mrs. b. May 31, 1952 d. Jun. 9, 2012

Tombstone-Picture-Obituary: Joyce Ann Mason, 60, of Caldwell, Arkansas, passed away Saturday, June 9, 2012, at her home. She was preceded in death by her father, James William England, Sr. Joyce was born in Belzoni, Mississippi on May 31, 1952. She was a Belzoni High School Graduate. Joyce was a dedicated wife, mother and homemaker. She loved drawing and painting and music. Joyce loved her grandchildren. Survivors are her husband, Jerry Mason of the home; son, Bruce Mason of Caldwell; daughters, Bridget Rhone of Caldwell and Brandy McGill of Forrest City; mother, Joyce Dean Haskins Luker of Gautier, Mississippi; brother, James England, Jr. of Escatawpa, Mississippi; sister, Cindy Mindell of Redwood City, California and ten grand-children. Arrangments were by: Kernodle Funeral Home. Graveside services were at Loughridge Cemetery in Colt, Arkansas.

Parents: James William England, Sr./Joyce Dean Haskins Luker Spouse: Jerry Mason Children: Burce Mason/ Bridget Rhone/ Brandy McGill Siblings: James William England, Jr./ Cindy Mindell

Mathis, John R. b. 1849 d. Jan. 13, 1916

No Tombstone-Age 67-Possible: U.S. Civil War Soldiers, 1861-1865 about John R. Mathis Name: John R. Mathis Side: Confederate Regiment State/Origin: North Carolina Regiment Name: 15 North Carolina Infantry. Regiment Name Expanded: 15th Regiment, North Carolina Infantry Company: A Rank In: Private Rank In Expanded: Private Rank Out: Private Rank Out Expanded: Private Alternate Name: John R./Matthews Film Number: M230 roll 25

Matlock, Agnes South, Mrs. b. Aug. 4, 1892 d. Jan. 10, 1938

**Tombstone with James** 

Spouse: James Walter Matlock (1890 - 1960)\* Children: Herbert Eugene Matlock (1918 - 1989)\* Dorothy Matlock Thomas (1924 - 1992)\* Pauline Mildred Matlock Worley (1929 - 2011)\* James Walter Matlock, Jr. (1936-2006) Linda Kay Borman

Matlock, Anthony Dale b. Jul. 26, 1980 d. Feb. 19, 1999

Tombstone-Pv2 U. S. Army

Matlock, Cordie June Shepherd, Mrs. b. Mar. 23, 1943 d. Dec. 22, 2002

Tombstone with James-Obituary: Mrs. Cordie June Matlock, age 59, of Colt, died Sunday, Dec. 22, 2002, at her home. Mrs. Matlock was born March 23, 1943, in Hunter, the daughter of Charles Shepherd and Rilla Ashburn Shepherd. She made her home in the Colt area for all of her life and was a housewife. Mrs. Matlock married J.W. Matlock in 1958 and he survives her along with four daughters, Annette Sherman of Brinkley, Sarah Moll of Morrilton, Teresa O'dell and Donna Stidham both of Colt, two sisters, Betty Shepherd of Forrest City, Louise Carter of Leola; seven brothers, Bud Shepherd and Jack Shepherd both of Florida, Ernest Shepherd and Don Shepherd both of Michigan, Glenn Shepherd of Ft. Smith, Larry Shepherd of Colt and Lonnie Shepherd of Forrest City; four grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Visitation services for Mrs. Matlock will be held on Monday, Dec. 23, 2002, at Stevens Funeral Home from 6 to 8 p.m.. Funeral services will be held Tuesday, Dec. 24, 2002 at the Stevens Funeral Home Chapel at 2 p.m. Burial will follow in Loughridge Cemetery.

Parents: Charles F Shepherd (1914 - 1989) Rilla L Ashburn Shepherd (1915 - 1978) Spouse: James Walter Matlock (1936 - 2006) Siblings: Cordie June Shepherd Matlock (1943 - 2002) Betty Kathleen Shepherd (1948 - 2008)\*\* Louise Anna Shepherd Carter (1950 - 2013)\*/Bud Shepherd/ Jack Shepherd/ Ernest Shepherd/ Don Shepherd/ Glenn Shepherd/ Larry Shepherd/ Lonnie Shepherd Children: Annette Sherman of Brinkley, Sarah Moll of Morrilton, Teresa O'dell and Donna Stidham both of Colt

Matlock, Geneva Horton, Mrs. b. Jan. 28, 1925 d. Dec. 22, 2013

Tombstone with H. Eugene-Obituary: Mrs. Geneva Matlock, age 88, of Colt left this earth to be with her Heavenly Father on Sunday, December 22, 2013 at CrossRidge Community Hospital in Wynne. Mrs. Matlock was born January 28, 1925 in Cross County the daughter of George Horton and Portie Lawson Horton. She was a retired nurse with Baptist Memorial Hospital-Forrest City and a member of the Village Creek Baptist Church. She is joined in Heaven by her husband, Gene Matlock; two daughters, Karen Rook and Shirley

Greenwood; two grandchildren, Gary Glenn Taylor and Anthony Matlock; and one great-grandchild, Conner Shafer. She is survived by one daughter, Betty Sue Nichols and husband Bill of Colt; three sons, Bobby Matlock and wife Raeleen of Conway, Ronald Matlock and wife Sarah of Forrest City, and Randy Matlock and wife Barbara of Wynne; two brothers, Murl Horton of Colt and Burl Horton of Lawton, OK; one sister, Ellen Wheeler of Wynne; twenty-one grandchildren; thirty-five great-grandchildren; and six great-great grandchildren. She truly loved spending time with her family and was full of joy and laughter wherever she was. Visitation with the family will be held Thursday, December 26, 2013 from 6:00 P.M. until 8:00 P.M. at Morgan Funeral Home. Funeral services are scheduled for Friday, December 27, 2013 at 2:00 P.M. in the Chapel of Morgan Funeral Home with Bro. Terrell Neeley officiating. Burial will be at Loughridge Cemetery in Colt.

Parents: George Horton (1896 - 1978) Portie Lawson Horton (1900 - 1978) Spouse: Herbert Eugene Matlock (1918 - 1989)\* Children: Karen Rook/ Shirley Ann Matlock Greenwood (1948 - 2013)\*/Betty Sue Nichols/ Bobby Matlock/ Ronald Matlock/ Randy Matlock Sibling: Dovie Marie Horton Marshall (1922 - 2010)\* Geneva Horton Matlock (1925 - 2013)/ Murl Horton/ Burl Horton/ Ellen Wheeler

Matlock, Herbert Eugene b. Oct. 17, 1918 d. Mar. 4, 1989

Tombstone with Geneva-Pvt. U. S. Army-Married May 3, 1946

Parents: James Walter Matlock (1890 - 1960) Agnes South Matlock (1892 - 1938) Spouse: Geneva Horton Matlock (1925 - 2013) Siblings: Herbert Eugene Matlock (1918 - 1989) Dorothy Matlock Thomas (1924 - 1992)\* Pauline Mildred Matlock Worley (1929 - 2011)\*Children: Karen Rook/ Shirley Ann Matlock Greenwood (1948 - 2013)\*/Betty Sue Nichols/ Bobby Matlock/ Ronald Matlock/ Randy Matlock

Matlock, Hugh Dexter b. Aug. 20, 1896 d. Nov. 16, 1918

Tombstone- ARK. PVT. 64 FIELD ART.November 16, 1918

Matlock, India Elizabeth Parkinson, Mrs. b. Sep. 16, 1903 d. May 27, 2000

Tombstone-Picture-Obituary: India Elizabeth Matlock, age 96, of Forrest City, died Saturday, May 27, 2000, at her home. Mrs. Matlock was born Sept. 16, 1903, in Durant, Miss., to Henry Clay Parkinson and Jodie Hall Brown Parkinson. She lived in St. Francis County most of her life, was a housewife and a member of the New Prospect Missionary Baptist Church. She married Fred Gardner in 1920 and he preceded in death. She married Walter Matlock in 1944 and he preceded her in death in 1960. She was also preceded in

death by a son, Aaron Gardner in 2000. She is survived by two sons, Allen Gardner, of Walls, Miss., Freddie Gardner, of Forrest City; three daughters, Hazel Kelso, of Forrest City, Jodie Ellison, of Muscle Shoals, Ala., Linda Boren, of Forrest City; a step-son, J. W. Matlock, of Forrest City; a step-daughter, Pauline Worley of Forrest City; 18 grandchildren, 18 step-grandchildren, 44 great-grandchildren, 24 step-great-grandchildren, 19 great-grandchildren and three step-great-grandchildren. Funeral services were held today, Monday, May 29, 2000, at New Prospect Missionary Baptist Church. Burial was in Loughridge Cemetery under the direction of Stevens Funeral Home.

Parents: Henry Clayborn Parkinson (1865 - 1958) Jodie Ann Brown Parkinson (1870 - 1915) Spouse: James Walter Matlock (1890 - 1960) Fred Gardner Deceased Children: Allen Gardner of Walls, Miss./ Hazel Kelso/ Jodie Ellison/ Linda Boren/ Allen Gardner (1921 - 2010)\* Freddie Leon Gardner (1927 - 2015)\*Jodie R. Gardner Ellison (1934 - 2010)\* Siblings: Norris Merritt Parkinson (1889 - 1974)\* Annie Elijah Parkinson Grantham (1891 - 1967)\* Abraham Lincoln Parkinson (1894 - 1964)\* Joseph Henry Parkinson (1896 - 1953)\* Thomas Newman Parkinson (1899 - 1966)\* India Elizabeth Parkinson Matlock (1903 - 2000)

Matlock, James Walter, Sr. b. Feb. 11, 1890 d. Jun. 6, 1960

#### Tombstone-

Spouses: Agnes South Matlock (1892 - 1938) India Elizabeth Parkinson Matlock (1903 - 2000)\*Children: Herbert Eugene Matlock (1918 - 1989)\* Dorothy Matlock Thomas (1924 - 1992)\* Pauline Mildred Matlock Worley (1929 - 2011)\*/James Walter Matlock, Jr. (1936-2006) Linda Kay Borman

Matlock, James Walter, Jr. b. Mar. 1, 1936 d. Jun. 10, 2006

Tombstone with Cordie-Obituary: Mr. J.W. Matlock, age 70, of Colt, died on Saturday, June 10, 2006, at his daughter's home in Brinkley. Mr. Matlock was born March 1, 1936, in Forrest City. He was the son of James W. Matlock and Agnes South Matlock. He made his home in Colt for most of his life and was retired from Arkansas Electric. He was a veteran of the United States Air Force and was a member of New Prospect Baptist Church. Mr. Matlock married Cordie June Shepherd in 1958 and she preceded him in death in 2002. He is survived by four daughters, Annette Sherman of Brinkley, Sarah Moll of Morrilton, Teresa O'Dell and Donna Stidham both of Colt; two sisters, Pauline Worley and Linda Kay Boren, both of Forrest City; three grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. He was preceded in death by a grandson, Steven Sherman, in

1997. Visitation for Mr. Matlock will be held on Monday, June 12, 2006, from 6 p.m. to 8 p.m. at Stevens Funeral Home. Funeral services will be held on Tuesday, June 13, 2006, at 2 p.m. in the Chapel of Stevens Funeral Home. Burial will follow at Loughridge in Colt.

Parents: James Walter Matlock, Sr. (1890-1960) Agnes South Matlock (1892-1938) Spouse: Cordie June Shepherd Matlock (1943 - 2002)\* Siblings: Herbert Eugene Matlock (1918 - 1989)\* Dorothy Matlock Thomas (1924 - 1992)\* Pauline Mildred Matlock Worley (1929 - 2011)\*/James Walter Matlock, Jr. (1936-2006) Linda Kay Borman Children: Annette Sherman/ Sarah Moll/ Teresa O'Dell/ Donna Stidham

Matlock, Maggie b. unk d. 1933

**Tombstone** 

Matlock, W. G. b.unk d.1933

**Tombstone** 

Matlock, Walter G. Child b. Sep. 6, 1921 d. Dec. 24, 1930

**Tombstone** 

Matthews, John Ransom b. Dec. 23, 1848 d. Dec. 12, 1916

No Tombstone-not Sure of burial

Spouse: Susan E. Boney Matthews (1872 - 1918) Children: Millie Mattie Matthews Satterfield (1905 - 1983)\*

Matthews, Susan E. Boney, Mrs. b. Mar. 18, 1872 d. Feb. 4, 1918

No Tombstone-Death Pangborn, White Co., Ark.-Not Sure of Burial

Spouse: John Ransom Matthews (1848 - 1916)\*Children: Millie Mattie Matthews Satterfield (1905 - 1983)\*

May, James Harrison b. Nov. 3, 1893 d. Feb. 24, 1971

No Tombstone

May, Meda Talley, Mrs. b. May 22, 1909 d. Sep. 27, 1993

Tombstone- Marriage: James Mays age 81 mar. 1969 Meda Talley age 59-Cross Co., Ark. Obituary: Mrs. Meda May died Sep. 27, 1993 at Cross Co. Hospital after a short illness. She was 84. Mrs. May was born in Walnut, Miss. on May 26, 1909 to William Talley and

Nora Roten Talley. She was a housewife and a Baptist. She leaves a son, Jack Talley of Colt; a daughter, Ann Talley of Illinois; two Sisters, Billie Smith of Byhalia, Miss. and Etter Smith of Memphis; and 15 grandchildren, and 14 great grandchildren. Funeral services were held at Morgan FH Chapel with Rev. Norman Like officiating. Burial in Loughridge Cemetery.

Parents: William Talley/ Nora Roten Talley Spouse: Unk Talley / James Mays Children: Robert Ford Talley (1934 - 1964)\* George David Talley (1939 - 1999)\* Claude Talley (1947 - 1989)\*/Jack Talley/ Ann Talley Siblings: Etter Smith/ Billie Smith

McCain, Eugene b. Nov. 25, 1907 d. Dec. 20, 1998

# **Tombstone with Rosie**

Spouse: Rosie Christine Davidson McCain (1915-2006) Children: Thomas E. McCain/ Ralph McCain/ Joe McCain/ W. C. McCain/ Martha Neisler/ Rosie Killion/ Carolyn Burns

McCain, Mary Alice Renigar, Mrs. b. Feb. 26, 1945 d. Feb. 26, 2013

Tombstone with Thomas-Obituary: Mrs. Mary Alice McCain age 68, of Forrest City, Arkansas died Tuesday, February 26, 2013 at the Baptist Hospital in Memphis. Mrs. McCain was born February 26, 1945 in Holly Grove, Arkansas. She was the daughter of William Floyd Renigar and Annie Louise Richardson. Mrs. McCain had worked at Forrest City Bank and was a member of the Gladden Baptist Church. Mrs. McCain married Thomas "Gene" McCain in 1964. He survives her along with a son Kenneth Eugene McCain and a daughter Patricia Gail Dye both of Forrest City; two sisters, Virginia Bowers and Carol Fleetwood both of Forrest City; five brothers, William Floyd Renigar of Forrest City, James Renigar of Forrest City, Howard Renigar of Michigan, Curtis Renigar of Forrest City and Mark Renigar of Forrest City. Five grandchildren and three great grandchildren also survive her. Funeral services will be held Friday, March 1, 2013 at 2:00 p.m. at the Oak Hill Church of God. Burial will follow at Loughridge Cemetery in Colt. Visitation will be from 1 to 2 before the service at the church. Visit online registry at stevensfuneralhome.net. Under the direction of Stevens Funeral Home.

Parents: Floyd Henry Renigar (1916 - 1981) Annie Louise Richardson Renigar (1922 - 2012) Sibling: Mary Alice Renigar McCain (1945 - 2013) Sandra June Renigar Parker (1957 - 2013)\*Spouse: Thomas Eugene McCain Children: Kenneth Eugene McCain/Patricia Gail Dye Siblings: Virginia Bowers/ Carol Fleetwood/ William Floyd Renigar/James Renigar/ Howard Renigar/ Curtis Renigar/ Mark Renigar

McCain, Rosie Christine Davidson, Mrs. b. Aug. 8, 1915 d. Jun. 30, 2006

Tombstone with Eugene-Obituary: Mrs. Rosie Christine McCain, age 90, of Forrest City, died Friday, June 30, 2006, at Forrest City Medical Center. Mrs. McCain was born Aug. 8, 1915, in Watervalley, Miss., the daughter of William T. Davidson and Bessie Rotenberry Davidson. She lived in St. Francis County for most of her life, was a housewife and a member of the Widener Baptist Church. Mrs. McCain married Eugene McCain in 1941 and he preceded her in death in 1998. She is survived by four sons, Thomas E. "Gene" McCain, Ralph McCain, Joe McCain and W.C. McCain all of Forrest City; three daughters, Martha Neisler of Colt, Rosie Killion of Stuttgart and Carolyn Burns of Marble Hill, Mo.; three sisters, Betty Mitchell of Lambert, Miss., Mary Nell Adams and Pat Smith both of Sardis, Miss.; 15 grandchildren; 13 great-grandchildren and one great-great-grandchild. She was also preceded in death by one great-granddaughter. Funeral services for Mrs. McCain were held on Sunday, July 2, 2006, in the Chapel of Stevens Funeral Home. Burial followed in Loughridge Cemetery.

Parents: William T Davidson (1895 - 1968) Bessie Rotenberry Davidson (1889 - 1972) Spouse: Eugene McCain (1907 - 1998) Children: Thomas E. McCain/ Ralph McCain/ Joe McCain/ W. C. McCain/ Martha Neisler/ Rosie Killion/ Carolyn Burns Siblings: Betty Mitchell/ Mary Nell Adams/ Pat Smith

McClain, Byron Keith Infant b. Dec. 30, 1969 d. Apr. 15, 1970

## **No Tombstone**

Parents: Deceased-Linda Milton/ Walter Dennis McClain Siblings: Timothy George McClain/ Gayla Denis McClain Carrillo/ Deceased-Byron Keith McClain (1969-1970) Felix Ray McClain/ Jeffrey Todd McClain (1967-2017)

McClain, Jeffrey Todd b. Mar. 31, 1967 d. Nov. 8, 2017

No Tombstone-Obituary: It is with heavy hearts and great sadness that we announce the passing of our beloved brother, uncle, cousin, and friend Jeffrey Todd McClain. Jeffrey Todd McClain, 50, from McCroy Arkansas, was born on May 31, 1967 and passed away on November 08, 2017. Jeffrey whom liked to go by Todd, attended McCroy High School, in McCroy Arkansas and graduated in 1985. He later went on to become a Licensed Practical Nurse getting his certificate from Foothills Vo Tech in Searcy in 1989. Todd enjoyed his career as an Licensed Practical Nurse. Todd took several coworkers under his wings and showed them the ropes of care giving. Todd was always trying to help other in whatever way he could. Todd would give his shirt off his back for you, if you needed it. Todd also loved to sing with his church choir and play the piano. He loved

listening, singing, and playing music by Elvis Presley. Todd also had a love for photography and enjoyed taking pictures. He loved spending time with his family and friends. Todd is survived by his brother Timothy George McClain of Judsonia, AR. Sister Gayla Denise McClain-Carrillo (Orlando) of Oxnard, CA. Nieces Annalee Ramirez, and Raylene Reyes. Nephews Joseph Ramirez, Robert Reyes all of Oxnard, CA. Maternal uncles Brian (Dina) Milton of Wynne, AR. Rodney Milton of Vanndale, AR., and Delbert Milton. Paternal aunt Randy McClain of Bakersfield CA, Uncle Terry (Diane) McClain of Wynne, AR. Aunt Susan McClain, of Vanndale, AR. Todd had some very special friends whom he considers family that he is also survived by Sherri Mack (Charles), Kim Moseley, Barbara Peeks, Mary Jo Morris. He also leaves behind eight little angels who referred to him as their paw-paw. Todd also had numerous cousins, and friends. Todd is preceded in death by his parents, mother Linda Milton, and father Walter Dennis McClain. His two brothers, Byron Keith McClain, and Felix Ray McClain. His Maternal grandparents Dalbert and Doris Milton. His paternal grandparents Ray and Fannie McClain. Maternal aunt Darlene Milton, paternal uncles James McClain, and Michael Steven McClain. A celebration of his life will be held on Saturday November 18, 2017 at 10:00 am at The Ephesus Church of God. Located 205 E. Raney, McCroy, AR. 72101. Burial of his ashes will be held immediately after that at Loughridge Cemetery 10198 AR-284, AR. 72396.

Parents: Deceased-Linda Milton/ Walter Dennis McClain Siblings: Timothy George McClain/ Gayla Denis McClain Carrillo/ Deceased-Byron Keith McClain (1969-1970) Felix Ray McClain/ Jeffrey Todd McClain (1967-2017)

McCluskey, Piper Lee Infant b. Oct. 20, 2015 d. Oct. 23, 2015

**No Tombstone** 

McDonough, Silas S. b. Oct. 6, 1893 d. Feb. 29, 1988

**Tombstone-Pictures** 

Parents: Robert Estil McDonough (1836 - 1918) Mary Melissa Johnson McDonough (1854 - 1943) Spouse: Nancy Blair DuRant Thiel (1903 - 1971) Children: Catherine Blair McDonough Christian (1923 - 1993)\*Siblings: Audrain Theodore McDonough (1886 - 1969)\* Mignon McDonough Towne (1889 - 1973)\* Marion McDonough (1891 - 1892)\* Silas S McDonough (1893 - 1988) June Mellnotte McDonough (1896 - 1981)\*

McGuire, Nina Nichols, Mrs. b. Dec. 25, 1892 d. Jun. 26, 1963

Tombstone-Note: Per Linda Bass, Oct.2017-Nina Nichols McGuire daughter of Hardin Bryan Nichols and Rebecca Ellen Jackson / Tracy / Nichols.

McKnight, Johnie Infant b. Oct. 1872 d. Oct. 1872

**Tombstone with Roger** 

Parents: John David McKnight (1842-1905) Victoria A. Williams McKnight (1841-1889)-Siblings: Clarence W. McKnight (1868 - 1904)\* Mary Ora McKnight Lanier (1870 - 1962)\*Mrs. Robert R. Dixon of Wynne in 1905/ Roger McKnight (1872-1872) Johnie McKnight (1872-1872)

McKnight, Roger Infant b. Oct. 1872 d. Oct. 1872

**Tombstone with Johnie** 

Parents: John David McKnight (1842-1905) Victoria A. Williams McKnight (1841-1889)-Siblings: Clarence W. McKnight (1868 - 1904)\* Mary Ora McKnight Lanier (1870 - 1962)\*Mrs. Robert R. Dixon of Wynne in 1905/ Roger McKnight (1872-1872) Johnie McKnight (1872-1872)

McKnight, Victoria A. Williams, Mrs. b. Nov. 1841 d. Dec. 1889

Tombstone-Note: Husband's Obituary shows death 1891

Spouse: John David McKnight (1842 - 1905)\*Children: Clarence W. McKnight (1868 - 1904)\* Mary Ora McKnight Lanier (1870 - 1962)\*Mrs. Robert R. Dixon of Wynne in 1905/Roger McKnight (1872-1872) Johnie McKnight (1872-1872)

McNair, Jessica Lee Harris, Mrs. b. May 12, 1984 d. Nov. 26, 2013

No Tombstone-Obituary: Jessica Lea McNair, a resident of Wynne, Arkansas, departed this life, Tuesday, November 26, 2013, at the age of Twenty-Nine. She was born on May 12, 1984, in Memphis, Tennessee, the daughter of Casper Paul, Jr. and Lesa Nell Posey Harris. She married Mr. Samuel Brian McNair on January 23, 2010. She attended Vanndale United Methodist Church, worked as a CNA for Doyle Brown, enjoyed collecting porcelain dolls, playing video games, helping others and spending time with family and friends. Mrs. McNair was preceded in death by her grandparents: Casper Harris, Sr., George and Estelle Posey. Jessica is survived by her husband of three years: Brian McNair of the home, parents: Casper and Lesa Harris of Wynne, Arkansas, three brothers: Carl Harris of Amarillo, Texas, Paul Harris Mills of Heber Springs, Arkansas, Cory Harris of Wynne, Arkansas, two sisters: Trenita Harris of Wynne, Arkansas, Miranda Posey of

Jonesboro, Arkansas, one grandmother: Evelyn Harris of Newark, Arkansas. Funeral services were at the Thompson-Wilson Funeral Home in Wynne. Interment was in Loughridge Cemetery at Colt. Jonesboro Sun, December 4, 2013.

Parents: Casper Paul Harris, Jr. and Lesa Neil Posey Harris Spouse: Brian McNair Siblings: Carl Harris/ Paul Harris Mills/ Cory Harris/ Trenita Harris/ Miranda Posey

McNair, Mattie L. Davis, Mrs. b. Oct. 23, 1916 d. Feb. 5, 2006

Tombstone with William-Obituary: Mrs. Mattie L. McNair, age 89, of Forrest City, died Sunday, Feb. 5, 2006, at St. Bernard's Hospital in Jonesboro. Mrs. McNair was born Oct. 23, 1916, in Slate Springs, Miss., the daughter of Samuel L. Davis and Bessie Ellenburg Davis. She lived in St. Francis County most of her life. She was a housewife and a Baptist. Mrs. McNair married William W. McNair in 1935 and he preceded her in death in 1996. She is survived by five sons, Dan McNair of Hico, Texas, Larry McNair of Jonesboro, Bobby McNair of Widener and Joe McNair and Garry McNair both of Forrest City; two daughters, Annette M. Gaddy of Clarksdale, Miss. and Becky Manning of Russellville; three sisters, Ruby T. Womack of Long Beach, Miss., Merlee Devincenti of New Orleans, La. and Marge Bailey of Olive Branch, Miss.; 22 grandchildren and several great-grandchildren and great-great-grandchildren. Visitation for Mrs. McNair will be held on Tuesday, Feb. 7, 2006, from 6 to 8 p.m. at Stevens Funeral Home. Funeral services will be held on Wednesday, Feb. 8, 2006, at 11 a.m. in the Chapel of Stevens Funeral Home. Burial will follow in Loughridge Cemetery.

Parents: Samuel L. Davis/ Bessie Ellenburg Davis Spouse: William W. McNair (1913-1996) Children: Dan McNair/ Larry McNair/ Bobby McNair/ Joe McNair/ Garry McNair/ Annette M. Gaddy/ Becky Manning Siblings: Ruby T. Womack/ Maerlee Devincenti/ Marge Bailey

McNair, William W. b. Jun. 6, 1913 d. Dec. 18, 1996

**Tombstone with Mattie** 

Spouse: Mattie L. Davis McNair (1916-2006) Children: Dan McNair/ Larry McNair/ Bobby McNair/ Joe McNair/ Garry McNair/ Annette M. Gaddy/ Becky Manning Siblings: Ruby T. Womack/ Maerlee Devincenti/ Marge Bailey

McRae, Clayton b. Nov. 29, 1913 d. Jan. 24, 1998

Tombstone with Lorene-U. S. Army WW II

Spouse: Lorene Clark McRae (1917 - 2017)\* Children: Sharilyn McRae LaRue (1951 - 2000)\*

McRae, Lorene Clark, Mrs. b. May 26, 1917 d. Apr. 2, 2017

Tombstone-Picture-Obituary: Lorene Clark McRae went to be with the Lord on Sunday, April 2, 2017 in Wynne at the age of 99. She was born in Colt, Arkansas on May 26, 1917 to James Polk and Tidy Bell Milton Clark. Mrs. McRae graduated from high school and during WWII she taught school since there was a shortage of teachers. On October 13, 1935 she married Mr. Clayton McRae who preceded her in death on January 24, 1998. She enjoyed cooking for her husband and working in her flower garden. Mrs. McRae was a member of the Wynne Baptist Church where she taught Sunday School for many years. She enjoyed reading her Bible, listening to Christian music with The Gaithers being her favorite group. But, most of all she loved listening to her grandson, Thomas McRae play his guitar and sing to her. She is preceded in death by her parents, James and Tidy Clark, her husband, Clayton McRae, her son, Thomas Clark McRae on October 24, 2014, her daughter, Sharilyn McRae LaRue, two brothers, Amos Clark, J.P. Clark, two sisters, Tommye Clark, Dorothy Dill, one granddaughter, Wende Lane Ellinger. Mrs. McRae is survived by her daughter-in-law, Carol McRae of Byhalia, Mississippi, one sister, Earnestine Dunn of Little Rock, Arkansas, three grandchildren, Tedi Claire Petito and husband, Tate, Thomas Clayton McRae, Angela Carol McRae Murdy, eight greatgrandchildren, Korinne Lorene Ellinger, Sarah Leann Ellinger, Samuel Chase Ellinger, Jason Tate Petito, Laney Rae Petito, Elloitt Clark Wheat, Courtney Rose Wheat, Carolyn Abrielle McRae. Those honored to serve as pallbearers will be Thomas McRae, Benjamin Murdy, Frank Dunn and Tom Clark.

Parents: James Polk Clark (1881 - 1947) Tidy Belle Milton Clark (1886 - 1944) Spouse: Clayton McRae (1913 - 1998) Children: Sharilyn McRae LaRue (1951 - 2000)\*Thomas Clark McRae (-2014) Siblings: Amos W Clark (1908 - 1991)\* Dorothy L Clark Dill (1910 - 1996)\* Ruth Bell Clark Morgan (1915 - 1971)\* Lorene Clark McRae (1917 - 2017) James Polk Clark (1919 - 1984) Tommye C Polk Clark (1925 - 2007)\*/Ernestine Dunn

McRae, Wende Lane Ellinger b. Aug. 22, 1970 d. Mar. 18, 2006

Tombstone-Granddaughter of Clayton and Lorene Clark McRae

Mears, Amos Richard b. Jan. 8, 1978 d. Dec. 28, 2012

**Tombstone** 

Melson, Albert b. Dec.15, 1858 d. Jan. 15, 1943

Tombstone-Marriage:age 39 MAR.1896-03-19 Wife:> France P. A. Mrs 38 H-248

Spouse: Lillie Jenkins Melson/ Mrs. P. A. France Melson

Melson, Albert Lee b. Oct. 24, 1913 d. Sep. 17, 1986

**Tombstone** 

Spouse:Jessie Lee Locklear Melson Children: Alfred Glenn Melson (1955-2002) Juanita Wooward/ Sheryl Ann Hage/ Colleen Roseberry/ Ronald Kenneth Melson/ Albart Lee Melson

Melson, Alfred Glenn b. Apr. 10, 1955 d. Feb. 28, 2002

Tombstone-Obituary: Alfred Glenn Melson, 46, of Rixeyville, Va., died Thrusday, Feb. 28, 2002. He was born May 10, 1955, (April on Tombstone) in Alexandria, Va., the son of Albert Lee Melson and Jessie Lee Locklear Melson. He was a veteran of the United States Marine Corps. He was preceded in death by his father. In addition to his mother, survivors include a former wife, Lois Fay Holden; one son, Ivan Glenn Melson of Culpeper, Va.; a daughter, Rebecca Anne Melson of Albuquerque, N.M.; three sisters, Juanita Woodward of Culpeper, Va., Cheryl Ann Haga of Manassas, Va., and Colleen Roseberry of Culpeper Va., and two brothers, Ronald Kenneth Melson and Albert Lee Melson, both of Boston, Va.; one grandson and a host of nieces and nephews. A graveside service will be held Thursday, March 7, 2002, at 2 p.m. at the Laughridge Cemetery. Found and Sons Funeral Chapel of Culpeper, Va., is in charge of the arrangements

Parents: Albert Lee Melson (-) Jessie Lee Locklear Melson Spouse: Lois Fay Holden Children: Ivan Glenn Melson/ Rebecca Anne Melson Siblings: Juanita Wooward/ Sheryl Ann Hage/ Colleen Roseberry/ Ronald Kenneth Melson/ Albart Lee Melson

Melson, Allie Gene, Sr. b. Jan. 27, 1923 d. May 20, 1997

Tombstone-U. S. Army Air Corps WW II

Parents: Walter Lee Melson (1887 - 1969) Margarett A Murrah Melson (1891 - 1972) Siblings: Siblings: Floyd M. Melson (1912 - 1966) William Riley Melson (1917 - 1963)\* James Warren Melson (1920 - 1935)\* Allie Gene Melson (1923 - 1997)\*/Albert Melson

Melson, Dorothy Ophelia

**Tombstone-Sister** 

Melson, Ernestine Perkins, Mrs. b. Jul. 6, 1918 d. Nov.30, 1970

**Tombstone with Floyd** 

Spouse: Floyd M. Melson (1912—1966) Children: Floyd Melson/ James Edward Melson/ Mrs. Louise Belles/ Mrs. Barbara Johnson

Melson, Floyd M. b. Jan. 29, 1912 d. Jan. 9, 1966

Tombstone with Ernestine-Obituary: Floyd Melson, 53, was found dead on Linden Island, southeast of Forrest City, and his death was attributed to accidental poisoning due to carbon monoxide. Mr. Melson was born at Colt, and was the son of Margaret Murah and Walter L. Melson. He had lived in Fairfax, Va., but for the past three and a half years had lived in Forrest City, and at the time of his death, resided at 908 Dillard Avenue. He was an automobile mechanic for the transportation system of the Forrest City schools. He was a member of the Second Baptist Church. In 1934, he married Miss Ernestine Perkins and was the father of four children. Services will be held Thursday at Stevens Funeral Home, with the Rev. Edgar Harvey officiating. Burial will be in Loughridge cemetery. Mr. Melson leaves his wife, Mrs. Ernestine P. Melson, of Fairfax, Va.; two sons, Floyd Melson Jr. of Fairfax, and James Edward of Alexandria, Va.; two daughters, Mrs. Louise Belles and Mrs. Barbara Johnson, both of Fairfax; his parents, Mr. and Mrs. Walter L. Melson of Forrest City; two brothers, Gene Melson of Roanoke, Va., and Albert Melson of Manassas, Va.; and nine grandchildren. Forrest City Times-Herald

Parents: Walter Lee Melson (1887 - 1969) Margarett A Murrah Melson (1891 - 1972) Spouse: Ernestine Perkins Melson (1918 - 1970) Siblings: Floyd M. Melson (1912 - 1966) William Riley Melson (1917 - 1963)\* James Warren Melson (1920 - 1935)\* Allie Gene Melson (1923 - 1997)\*/Albert Melson Children: Floyd Melson/ James Edward Melson/ Mrs. Louise Belles/ Mrs. Barbara Johnson

Melson, James Warren Child b. Nov. 11, 1920 d. Aug. 21, 1935

## **Tombstone**

Parents: Walter Lee Melson (1887 - 1969) Margarett A Murrah Melson (1891 - 1972)

Spouse: Ernestine Perkins Melson (1918 - 1970) Siblings: Floyd M. Melson (1912 - 1966)

William Riley Melson (1917 - 1963)\* James Warren Melson (1920 - 1935)\* Allie Gene

Melson (1923 - 1997)\*/Albert Melson

Melson, Margarett A. Murrah, Mrs. b. Jan. 12, 1891 d. Apr.14, 1972

**Tombstone with Walter** 

Spouse: Walter Lee Melson (1887 - 1969)\*Children: Floyd M. Melson (1912 - 1966)\* William Riley Melson (1917 - 1963)\* James Warren Melson (1920 - 1935)\* Allie Gene Melson (1923 - 1997)\*/Albert Melson

Melson, Walter Lee b. Aug. 30, 1887 d. Jun. 27, 1969

Tombstone with Margarett-Obituary: Walter Lee Melton, age 81, died at Forrest Memorial Hospital on Friday night. He had been in poor health for the past year. Mr. Melson was born Aug.30,1887, in Cleveland, Tenn. and was the son of Mrs. Lillie Jenkins Melson and Albert Lee Melton. He moved to Cross county in 1895 and spent his entire life in Cross and St. Francis counties. He was a timber buyer and a member of Wesley Chapel Methodist Church. He married Miss Margaret Murrah in 1909, and she survives him along with two sons, Albert L. Melton of Washington, Virginia, and Gene Melton of Lafayette, Indiana. He also leaves a sister, Mrs. Orphia Leverette of Wynne. Also surviving are 20 grandchildren and 25 great-grandchildren. Funeral services for Mr. Melton were held at Stevens Funeral Home with Rev. Moose In charge of services. Burial was in Loughridge cemetery.Forrest City Times-Herald

Parents: Lillie Jenkins Melton/ Albert Lee Melton (1858-1943) Spouse: Margarett A Murrah Melson (1891 - 1972) Children: Floyd M. Melson (1912 - 1966)\* William Riley Melson (1917 - 1963)\* James Warren Melson (1920 - 1935)\* Allie Gene Melson (1923 - 1997)\*Albert Melson Sibling: Orpha Leverette

Miller, Hazel Oliver Infant b. Dec. 9, 1901 d. Feb. 23, 1902

## **Tombstone**

Parents: Riley Joel Miller (1883 - 1942) Kate Fitzpatrick Miller (1879 - 1927) Siblings: Hazel Oliver Miller (1901 - 1902) Margery E Gibson (1903 - 1982)\* Riley William Miller (1922 - 2014)\*\* Eldon Isaac Miller (1933 - 1981)\*\* Paul Milford Miller (1941 - 2005)\*\*\*Calculated relationship\*\*Half-sibling

Miller, Kate Fitzpatrick, Mrs. b. Apr. 6, 1879 d. Mar. 4, 1927

Tombstone-Note: Kate Fitzpatick was married to Riley Joe Miller son of Joseph and Alice Miller. Per Andy July 4,2009

Parents: Thomas O Fitzpatrick (1849 - 1940) Sarah E. Eldridge Fitzpatrick (1849 - 1927) Spouse: Riley Joel Miller (1883 - 1942)\*Children: Hazel Oliver Miller (1901 - 1902)\* Margery E Gibson (1903 - 1982)\*Sibling: Eola Fitzpatrick Landon (1874 - 1957)\* Kate Fitzpatrick Miller (1879 - 1927)

Miller, Pearl Etheyl Pinely, Mrs. b. Sep. 22, 1914 d. Oct. 20, 2001

Tombstone-Obituary: Mrs. Pearl E. Miller, age 87, of Forrest City, died Saturday, Oct. 20, at Baptist Memorial Hospital - Forrest City. Mrs. Miller was born Sept. 22, 1914, and was the daughter of Jefferson Franklin Pinely and Delitha Arzonia Flatt Pinely. She worked as a sales clerk prior to retirement and was a Baptist.Mrs. Miller is survived by one son, Curtis Bittle of Madera, Calif.; three daughters, Janice Collins of Orange Cove, Calif., Patsy Hawkins of Forrest City and Paula Bays of Edmond, Okla.; a sister, Alma Arnold of Clovis, Calif.; 11 grandchildren and 18 great-grandchildren.Visitation for Mrs. Miller will be held Monday, Oct. 22, 2001, from 6 to 8 p.m., at Morgan Chapel Funeral Home. Funeral services will be conducted on Tuesday, Oct. 23, 2001, at 10 a.m., at Morgan Chapel with Bro. Bill Thomason officiating with assistance from Bro. Ken Siler. Burial will follow in Loughridge Cemetery near Colt, under the direction of Morgan Funeral Home. Note:Tombstone shows Pinley, not Pinely

Parents: Jefferson Franklin Pinely/ Delitha Arzonia Flatt Pinely Children: Curtis Bittle/ Jance Collins/ Patsy Hawkins/ Paula Bays Siblings: Alma Arnold Spouse: Unknown

Miller, Raymond b. May 23, 1949 d. Aug. 3, 2013

Tombstone-Obituary: Mr. Raymond Miller, age 64, of Forrest City, died Saturday at the Methodist Hospital in Memphis. He had been in poor health for the past several years. Mr. Miller was born May 23, 1949, in Cross County, and was the son of Charles Lester Miller and Catherine Douglas Miller. He lived in St. Francis County most of his life, was a painter, and was a member of the Beck Spur Baptist Church. Mr. Miller married Judy Worley in 1974, and she survives him along with two sons; John Miller and Lee Miller, both of Forrest City, one daughter, Paula Miller of Forrest City, three brothers; Alvin Miller of Wynne, Wayne Miller of Cabot, and Paul Miller of Heber Springs, five sisters; Debbie Martin of Russellville, Kathy Adams of Cherry Valley, Doris Creasey of Weiner, Louise Franklin and Sandra Cheney, both of Wynne, twelve grandchildren and four greatgrandchildren. He had one brother, Charles Edward Miller Sr. and two sisters; Jean Starkey and Rose Mary Miller, who all preceded him in death. Services for Mr. Miller will be held at the Beck Spur Baptist Church, 2:00 P.M., Thursday, with burial in Loughridge Cemetery. Visitation will be Wednesday evening 6:00 till 8:00 P.M. At the church with Stevens Funeral Home in charge of arrangements. You may log on to stevensfuneralhome.net for the on line registry.

Parents:Charles Lester Miller/ Catherine Douglas Miller Spouse: Judy Worley Miller Children: John Miller/ Lee Miller/ Paula Miller Siblings: Alvin Miller, Wayne Miller, Paul

Miller, Debbie Martin, Sandra Cheney, Louise Franklin, Kathy Adams, Doris Greasey, Deceased Charles Edward Miller, Jean Starkey, and Rose Mary Miller

Miller, Rickey Franklin b. Mar. 1, 1959 d. Aug. 28, 2000

**Tombstone** 

Miller, Ruby Pearl Smith, Mrs. b. Oct. 17, 1933 d. Jun. 30, 2000

No Tombstone-Obituary: Ruby Pearl Miller, age 66, of Newcastle, died Friday, June 30, 2000, in her home. Mrs. Miller was born Oct. 17, 1933, in St. Francis County and was the daughter of Jim Smith and Toker Matlock Smith. She lived in St. Francis County most of her life, was a retired beautician and was a Baptist. She was preceded in death by her husband, Hooper Miller in 1991. She is survived by a brother, Carl Smith, of Forrest City; and a sister, Gracie Woods, of Newcastle. Funeral services were held Sunday, July 2, 2000, at Stevens Funeral Home Chapel. Burial was in LOUGHRIDGE under the direction of Stevens Funeral Home. Memorials may be made to the New Prospect Baptist Church.

Parents: Jim Smith, Toker Matlock Smith Spouse: Hooper Miller d.1991 Siblings: Carl Smith, Gracie Woods

Mills, Earl Houston, Sr. b. Mar. 4, 1938 d. Feb. 25, 1992

**Tombstone-A03 U. S. Navy** 

Milton, Cora Ann Altman, Mrs. b. Jan. 25, 1935 d. Aug. 4, 1997

**Tombstone with Gerald** 

Spouse: Gerald William Milton (1936-1997)

Milton, Curtis Lee, Sr. b. Nov. 24, 1905 d. Aug. 15, 1977

Tombstone with Dolly-Married: Curtis L. Milton age 19 mar.19250620 Dollie May Davis age 18, both of Colt

Spouse: Dolly May Davis Milton (1905 - 1978) Children: Delbert Lee Milton (1926 - 2002)\* Elbert L Milton (1929 - 2003)\* Elton Edward "Pete" Milton (1931 - 1991)\* James Harold Milton (1932 - 1997)\*

Milton, Delbert Lee b. Jul. 7, 1926 d. Jun. 16, 2002

Tombstone with Doris Jean-Obituary: Delbert Lee Milton, 75, of Wynne, died Sunday, June 16, at his home. Born in Colt, he was a mechanic at the former Murray Chevrolet in

Wynne for more than 35 years before retiring. He was of the Assembly of God faith and was a longtime resident of Wynne. Survivors include his wife, Doris Milton of Wynne; three sons, Delbert Dewayne "Bert" Milton of Marked Tree and Marion Brian Milton and Rodney Carrol Milton, both of Wynne; two daughters, Linda McClain of Lonoke and Darlene Cummings of Wynne; two brothers, Elbert Milton of Forrest City and Curtis "Jr." Milton of Colt; two sisters, Mary Wilson and Brenda Rushing, both of Wynne; 10 grandchildren; and seven great-grandchildren. He was preceded in death by his parents, Curtis Lee and Sarah Elizabeth "Dolly" Davis; two brothers; and one grandchild. Funeral services are scheduled for 2 p.m. today in the chapel of Thompson-Wilson Funeral Home of Wynne, with Robert Melton officiating. Burial will follow at Loughridge Cemetery at Colt. Pallbearers will be Carl Blackwell, Steve Cupples, Danny Davis, Billy Fowler, Glenn Fowler, Bobby Johnson, Steve South and Trent Wilson. Memorials may be made to the Cross County Chapter of the American Cancer Society. Married March 3, 1945 per tombstone

Parents: Curtis Lee Milton (1905 - 1977) Sarah Elizabeth "Dolly" May Davis Milton (1905 - 1978) Spouse: Doris Jean Dennis Milton (1926 - 2003) Children: Linda Neal Milton Milton (1945 - 2011)\* Glenda Darlene Milton Cummings (1957 - 2011)\* Delbert DeWayne Milton, Marion Brian Milton, Rodney Carol Milton, Linda McCain, and Darlene Cummings Siblings: Delbert Lee Milton (1926 - 2002) Elbert L Milton (1929 - 2003)\* Elton Edward "Pete" Milton (1931 - 1991)\* James Harold Milton (1932 - 1997)\*Curtis Lee Milton, Jr., Mary Wilson, and Brenda Rushing

Milton, Doris Jean Dennis, Mrs. b. Aug. 8, 1926 d. Nov. 23, 2003

Tombstone with Delbert-Obituary: Doris Jean Dennis Milton, 77, of Wynne died Sunday, Nov. 23, at her residence. She lived most in Wynne most of her life and had worked for many years for Crestpark Nursing Home. She was preceded in death by her parents and her husband, Delbert Lee Milton. Survivors include three sons, Brian Milton and Rodney Milton, both of Wynne, and Bert Milton of Marked Tree; two daughters, Darlene Cummings of Wynne and Linda Neal of Lonoke; two sisters, Jewell Tackett of Wynne and Dorothy Atkins of Forrest City; three brothers, Bobby Dennis and Clarence Dennis, both of Colt, and I.C. Dennis of Florida; 10 grandchildren; and six great-great-grandchildren. Funeral services will begin at 2 p.m. today at the Thompson-Wilson Funeral Home chapel in Wynne, with Robert Melton officiating. Burial will follow in Loughridge Cemetery at Wynne. Pallbearers will be Carl Blackwell, Tim Dennis, Billy Fowler, Glenn Fowler, Bobby Johnson, Steve South and Bradley Wilson. Memorials may be made to Loughridge Cemetery, in care of Gene Horton, 723 SFC 442, Forrest City 72335.

Spouse: Delbert Lee Milton (1926 - 2002)\*Children: Linda Neal Milton Milton (1945 - 2011)\* Glenda Darlene Milton Cummings (1957 - 2011)\* Brian Milton, Rodney Milton, Bert Milton, Linda Neal Siblings:Jewelle Tackett, Dorothy Atkins, Bobby Dennis, Clarence Dennis, I. C. Dennis

Milton, Elbert Edward b. Mar. 5, 1951 d. Aug. 31, 1970

**Tombstone with Parents Elbert L. & Sarah** 

Parents: Elbert L Milton (1929 - 2003) Sarah A Milton (1932 - 2002)

Milton, Elbert L. b. Jan. 14, 1929 d. Dec. 3, 2003

Tombstone with son and wife-Picture-Married 1950--Obituary: Farmer & Equip.Operator-Parents:Curtis L. Milton and Sarah Elizabeth "Dolly" May Davis Milton; Spouse:Husband of Sarah A Milton, married Sarah A. Partain in 1950; Children: He is survived by a daughter, Gale Vaughn of Forrest City; a son, Curtis E. "Gene" Milton of Forrest City; Siblings: Survived by a brother, Curtis Milton Jr., of Colt; two sisters, Mary Alice Milton Wilson and Brenda Milton Rushing, both of Wynne; four grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Mr. Milton was also preceded in death by three brothers, Delbert, Pete and Harold Milton.

Parents: Curtis Lee Milton (1905 - 1977) Dolly May Davis Milton (1905 - 1978) Spouse: Sarah A. Partain Milton (1932 - 2002)\* Children: Elbert Edward Milton (1951 - 1970)\* Gale Vaughn, Curtis E. Milton Siblings: Delbert Lee Milton (1926 - 2002)\* Elbert L Milton (1929 - 2003) Elton Edward "Pete" Milton (1931 - 1991)\* James Harold Milton (1932 - 1997)\* Curtis E. Milton, Mary Alice Milton Wilson, Brenda Milton Rushing

Milton, Elizabeth A. Borden, Mrs. b. Mar. 8, 1942 d. Jan. 7, 1985

**Tombstone-Mother** 

Milton, Elton Edward "Pete" b. Feb.16, 1931 d. Jan. 30, 1991

Tombstone-Obituary: Mr. Elton Edward "Pete" Milton of Colt died Jan. 30, 1991, he was 59. He Was a heavy equipment operator and a Baptist. Survivors include a son, Mike Milton of McCrory; a daughter, Beth Milton Harper of West Memphis; four brothers, Delbert Milton and Harold Milton, both of Wynne, Elbert Milton of Forrest City and Curtis Junior Milton of Colt; two sisters, Mary Alice Wilson and Brenda Sue Midgett, both of Wynne; and one grandson. Funeral services were at Thompson-Wilson FH Chapel in Wynne with Rev. Neal Clark of Corinth, Miss. and the Rev. Shelby Bittle of Wynne officiating. Burial in Loughridge Cemetery.

Parents: Curtis Lee Milton (1905 - 1977) Sara Elizabeth "Dolly" May Davis Milton (1905 - 1978) Siblings: Delbert Lee Milton (1926 - 2002)\* Elbert L Milton (1929 - 2003)\* Elton Edward "Pete" Milton (1931 - 1991) James Harold Milton (1932 - 1997)\* Curtis Lee Milton, Jr., Mary Alice Wilson, and Brenda Sue Midgett Spouse: Unknown Children: Mike Milton, Beth Milton Harper

Milton, Fred Sloan b. Feb. 7, 1907 d. Oct. 12, 1965

#### **Tombstone**

Spouse:Ludie Mae Neisler Milton (1909 - 1990)\*Children: Lola Pearl Milton Reynolds (1932 - 2017)\* James Terrell Milton (1934 - 2004)\* Gerald William Milton (1936 - 1997)\*

Milton, Gerald William b. Mar. 21, 1936 d. Dec. 7, 1997

#### **Tombstone with Cora Ann Altman**

Parents: Fred Sloan Milton (1907 - 1965) Ludie Mae Neisler Milton (1909 - 1990) Spouse: Cora A. Altman Milton (1935 - 1997) Siblings: Lola Pearl Milton Reynolds (1932 - 2017)\*

James Terrell Milton (1934 - 2004)\* Gerald William Milton (1936 - 1997)

Milton, Jacqueline Beatrice Wilkins, Mrs. b. May 12, 1933 d. Jan. 12, 2009

Tombstone with James-Obituary: Mrs. Jacqueline Beatrice Milton, age 75, of Wynne and formerly of Forrest City, died Monday, Jan. 12, 2009, at her home. Mrs. Milton was born May 12, 1933, the daughter of Clyde Wilkins and Lola Mae Little Wilkins. She lived in Forrest City until moving to Wynne, was a housewife and a member of Antioch Baptist Church. Mrs. Milton was the wife of James Harold Milton and he preceded her in death in 1997. She is survived by four daughters, Veronica White of Forrest City, Debbie Milton of Wynne, Kaye Pisahl of California and Renae Milton of Jonesboro; two sisters, Helen Slough and Margie Ramsey, both of Portageville, Mo.; 13 grandchildren and 11 great-grandchildren. She was preceded in death by a son, James Clinton Milton; a brother, C.E. Wilkins and two sisters, Margaret Turner and Pauline Payne. Visitation for Mrs. Milton will be held on Tuesday, Jan. 13, 2009, from 6 to 8 p.m. at Stevens Funeral Home. Funeral services will be held on Wednesday, Jan. 14, 2009, at 2 p.m. in the Chapel of Stevens Funeral Home with burial following in Loughridge Cemetery. Friends and family members may sign the online guestbook at <a href="https://www.stevensfuneralhome.net">www.stevensfuneralhome.net</a>. Published: 2009-01-13 Forrest City Times Herald

Parents: Clyde E Wilkins (1905 - 1974) Lola M Little Wilkins (1906 - 1954) Spouse:James Harold Milton (1932 - 1997) Children: James Clinton Milton (1961 - 1978)\* Veronica White, Debbie Milton, Kaye Pisahl, Renae Milton Siblings: Margaret Louise Wilkins Turner (1928 -

1985)\* Jacqueline Beatrice Wilkins Milton (1933 - 2009) Clyde E Wilkins (1935 - 1970)\* Helen Marie Wilkins Slough (1936 - 2014)\* Marjorie Lee Wilkins Ramsey (1941 - 2014)\* Helen Slough and Margie Ramsey, both of Portageville, Mo.

Milton, James Clinton b. Aug. 1, 1961 d. Dec. 2, 1978

### **Tombstone-Clint**

Parents: James Harold Milton (1932-1997) Jacqueline Beatrice Wilkins Milton (1933-2009) Siblings: James Clinton Milton (1961 - 1978)\* Veronica White, Debbie Milton, Kaye Pisahl, Renae Milton

Milton, James Harold b. Dec. 27, 1932 d. Sep. 1, 1997

**Tombstone with Jacqueline Beatrice Wilkins Milton** 

Parents: Curtis Lee Milton (1905 - 1977) Dolly May Davis Milton (1905 - 1978) Spouse: Jacqueline Beatrice Wilkins Milton (1933 - 2009)\* Children: James Clinton Milton (1961 - 1978)\* Veronica White, Debbie Milton, Kaye Pisahl, Renae Milton Siblings: Delbert Lee Milton (1926 - 2002)\* Elbert L Milton (1929 - 2003)\* Elton Edward "Pete" Milton (1931 - 1991)\* James Harold Milton (1932 - 1997)

Milton, Linda Neal Milton, Mrs. b. 1945 d. 2011

### **No Tombstone**

Parents: Delbert Lee Milton (1926 - 2002) Doris Jean Dennis Milton (1926 - 2003) Sibling: Linda Neal Milton Milton (1945 - 2011) Glenda Darlene Milton Cummings (1957 - 2011)\*Spouse: Unknown

Milton, Ludie Mae Neisler, Mrs. b. Mar. 11, 1909 d. Feb. 5, 1990

Tombstone-Obituary: Mrs. Ludie Mae Milton of Colt died Feb. 5, 1990 at Crestpark Nursing Home in Wynne. She was 80. Mrs. Milton was born Mar. 22, 1909 in Tennessee. She lived all of her adult life in Cross and St. Francis Counties. She was a member of the New Prospect Missionary Baptist Church and a homemaker. She was preceded in death by her husband, Fred Milton in 1965, and by a son, Murell Milton in 1989. Survivors include two sons, Gerald Milton of Colt and Terrel Milton of Birch Run, Mich.;a daughter, Lois Reynolds of Searcy; and 15 grandchildren, 27 great grandchildren, and one great great grandchild. Funeral services at Kernodle FH Chapel in Wynne Feb. 7, with Rev. Paul Roberts officiating. Burial will follow in Loughridge Cemtery near Colt. Note: Parents:Eliza Ann Beacham (1880-). Unable to locate cemetery. Married Fred Sloan Milton on April 29, 1929. Ludie was 19 years old. Their children: Fred Murrel Milton (1930-

1989). Died at age 59. No cemetery. James Terrell Milton (1934-2004). Died at age 70. See below. Gerald William Milton (1936-1997). Died at age 61. See below. Parents: David Marshall Neisler (1871 - 1950) Spouse: Fred Sloan Milton (1907 - 1965) Children: Lola Pearl Milton Reynolds (1932 - 2017)\* James Terrell Milton (1934 - 2004)\* Gerald William Milton (1936 - 1997)\* Siblings:Maggie Lee Neisler (1898 - 1915)\* John F. Neisler (1904 - 1974)\* Ludie Mae Neisler Milton (1909 - 1990) Robert "Bob" Neisler (1912 - 1983)\* Millard Fillmore Neisler (1915 - 1976)\*

Milton, Sara Elizabeth "Dolly" May, Mrs. b. Jun. 18, 1905 d. Jan. 7, 1978

**Tombstone with Curtis Lee Milton** 

Spouse: Curtis Lee Milton (1905 - 1977)\* Children: Delbert Lee Milton (1926 - 2002)\* Elbert L Milton (1929 - 2003)\* Elton Edward "Pete" Milton (1931 - 1991)\* James Harold Milton (1932 - 1997)\*

Milton, Sarah A. Partain, Mrs. b. Oct. 10, 1932 d. Apr. 21, 2002

Tombstone with son and husband-Obituary: Mrs. Sarah A. Milton, 69, of Forrest City died Apr. 21, 2002 at her home. She had been in poor health for several years. Funeral services were held Apr. 23, 2002 at Stevens FH Chapel with Bro. Jerry Grace officiating. Burial followed at Loughridge Cemetery. Mrs. Milton was born Oct. 10, 1932, in Sledge, Miss. She was the daughter of Clarence Collier Partain and Nellie May Murphy Partain. She made her home in Forrest City most of her life where she was a member of the New Prospect Missionary Baptist Church in Colt. Mrs. Milton married Elbert L. Milton in 1950. He Survives her along with one daughter, Gale Vaughn and one son, Curtis E. Milton, both of Forrest City; two sisters, Virginia McCollum of Colt and Ella Jean Herring of Sardis, Miss.; two brothers, Charles Partain of Byhalia, Miss., and John Partain of Water Valley, Miss. She is also survived by four grandchildren, and three great grandchildren; A son, Elbert Edward Milton preceded her in death in 1970. Thanks to Don and Pam Childers for Obituary.

Parents: Clarence Collier Partain, and Nellie May Murphy Partain Spouse:Elbert L Milton (1929 - 2003) Children:Elbert Edward Milton (1951 - 1970)\*Gale Vaughn and Curtis E. Milton Siblings: Virginia McCollum/ Ella Jean Herring/ Charles Partain and John Partain

Mitchell, Ruby Matlock Mrs. b. Aug. 12, 1899 d. Aug. 13, 1990

Tombstone-Mom-Obituary: Mrs. Ruby Matlock Mitchell of Parkin, formerly of Newcastle, died Aug. 13, 1990 at the Cross County Hospital. She was 91. Mrs. Mitchell was born Aug. 13, 1899 in Selma, Tenn., the daughter of Gately Matlock and Jane Ledord Matlock. She

was preceded in death by her husband, John Mitchell. She leaves a daughter, Johnnie Ruth Dunn of Gulfport, Miss.; two sisters, Hattie Dill of Colt and Grady Roberts of Newastle; one grandchild, and three great grandchildren.; and a host of nieces and nephews. Funeral services held Aug. 16 at the First Baptist Church in Parkin. Burial followed in Loughridge Cemetery under direction of Citizens FH in West Memphis.

Parents: Gately Matlock and Jane Ledord Matlock Spouse: John Mitchell Chidren: Johnnie Ruth Dunn Siblings: Hattie Dill and Grady Roberts

Mitchell, Willine Baby b. Mar. 1924 d. Oct. 20, 1927

**Tombstone-Our Baby** 

Mitchusson, Charles W. b. Aug. 31, 1937 d. Dec. 2, 1997

Tombstone with Frances J.-Private U. S. Army

Mitchusson, Katherine Ball, Mrs. b. Oct. 7, 1950 d. Feb. 21, 2003

Tombstone with Danny-Obituary: Mrs. Katherine "Kat" Ball Mitchusson, age 52, of Wynne, died Friday, Feb. 21, 2003, at the Regional Medical Center of Northeast Arkansas in Jonesboro. Mrs. Mitchusson was born Oct. 7. 1950, in Wynne, the daughter of Loyd "Bud" Ball and Lavern Isom Ball of Wynne. She was a homemaker, and was employed by Sanyo and Addison Shoe Company. She was a member of the Harris Chapel Baptist Church. In 1991, Mrs. Mitchusson married Danny L. Mitchusson of Wynne and he survives her along with her mother of Wynne; three sons, David Collins, Jason Mitchusson and Chad Mitchusson all of Wynne; three daughters, Kathy Lawrence and Kristy Marrs both of Wynne and Amy Richie of Conway; two sisters, Margaret Saylor of Heber Springs and Theresa Minton of Wynne; four brothers, Howard Ball, Danny Ball, Jimmy Ball and Jerry Ball all of Wynne; and eight grandchildren. Visitation services for Mrs. Mitchusson were held on Sunday, Feb. 23, 2003, at the Thompson-Wilson Funeral Home in Wynne. Funeral services were held on Monday, Feb. 24, 2003, at 2 p.m. at the Thompson-Wilson Funeral Home in Wynne with Rev. Ellis Jones officiating. Burial followed in Loughridge Cemetery in Colt.

Parents: William Loyd Ball (1926 - 1992) Hazel Lavern Isom Ball (1928 - 2017) Spouse: Danny L. Mitchusson Chidlren: David Collins, Jason Mitchusson, Chad Mitchusson, Kathy Lawrence, Kristy Marrs, Amy Richie Siblings: Margaret Saylor, Theresa Minton, Howard Ball, Danny Ball, Jimmy Ball, Jerry Ball

Moise, Floyd Otto b. May 16, 1909 d. Dec. 8, 1983

**Tombstone-Private U. S. Army WW II** 

Spouse: Neva Irie Mallett Moise (1910 - 1957)\* Children:Richard J Moise (1927 - 1999)\* Deward Edward Moise (1931 - 1997)\* Neva Katherine Moise Busby (1933 - 1993)\*Johnny F Moise (1941 - 2004)\*

Moise, Neva Irie Mallett, Mrs. b. Feb. 20, 1910 d. Aug. 24, 1957

Tombstone-Mother-Note: Note: Daughter's obit says name is Neva Madden Moise

Spouse: Floyd Otto Moise (1909 - 1983) Children: Richard J Moise (1927 - 1999)\* Deward Edward Moise (1931 - 1997)\* Neva Katherine Moise Busby (1933 - 1993) Johnny F Moise (1941 - 2004)\*

Monroe, Pollen b. unk d. Jan. 23, 1912

**Tombstone** 

Moore, Ray Lee b. Oct. 29, 1943 d. Feb. 28, 1991

Tombstone with JoAnn-Obituary: Mr. Ray Lee Moore of Osceola died Feb. 28, 1991 at Memphis Central Hosp. in Memphis. He was 47. Mr. Moore was born Oct. 29, 1943. He was a member of the Eastside Baptist Church and was a veteran of the National Guard, retired as Staff Sergeant. He was owner/operator of Northeast Arkansas Vending Service and a member of Arkansas Vend Council. He leaves his wife, Jo Ann Nichols Moore of Osceola; his mother, Leattie May Moore of Forrest City; three sons, Anthony Ray Moore and Phillip Scott Moore of Osceola, and Morgan Allan Moore of Carson Lake, Ark.; Two sisters, Emma Jo Worley and Linda Doane, both of Forrest City; five brothers, Wesley Moore, Steve Moore, and Edgar Eugene Moore, all of Forrest City, James Moore of W. Memphis, and the Rev. J. Wayne Moore of Osceola; and four grandchildren. Funeral services were March 2 at Roller Swift FH Chapel in Osceola. Graveside services in Forrest City with the Rev. John D. Webb officiating.

Parents: Leattie May Moore Spouse: Jo Ann Moore Children: Anthony Ray Moore, Philips Scott Moore, and Morgan Allan Moore Siblings: Emma Jo Worley, Linda Doane, Wesley Moore, Steve Moore, Edgar Eugene Moore, James Moore, J. Wayne Moore

Morelock, James Anthony Child b. 1965 d. Mar. 2, 1967

No Tombstone-Beloved Son

Parents: James R. Morelock (1936-1996)

Morelock, James R. b. Feb. 10, 1936 d. Oct. 29, 1996

**Tombstone** 

Son: James Anthony Morelock (1965-1967)

Morgan, Alice Lucille Kay, Mrs. b. Nov. 5, 1922 d. May 22, 1994

**Tombstone with Morgan** 

Parents: Thomas W Kay (1892 - 1962) Fannie O Kay (1894 - 1981) Spouse: Preston Morgan (1918 - 1983) Children: Billy Don Morgan (1945 - 2008)\* Sharon Kay Morgan Lynaugh (1951 - 2017)\*Siblings: Iva Kay Taylor (1913 - 1986)\* Ambrose Woodrow Kay (1915 - 1999)\* Cecil Irene Kay Dunn (1918 - 1998)\* Ila Marie Kay Taylor (1921 - 2014)\* Alice Lucille Kay Morgan (1922 - 1994) Inus Hawkins Kay McMinn (1923 - 2012)\* Doil Ray Kay (1934 - 2006)\*

Morgan, Amanda Mae Infant b. Nov. 13, 1985 d. Nov. 13, 1985

**Tombstone** 

Morgan, Beau Aaron b. Aug. 19, 1979 d. Mar. 6, 1996

**Tombstone** 

Morgan, Billy Don b. Apr. 24, 1945 d. Jul. 28, 2008

Tombstone-Obituary: Mr. Billy Don Morgan, age 63, of Colt, Arkansas, died early Monday morning, July 28, 2008, at Baptist East Hospital in Memphis after a long illness. Born April 24, 1945, in Wynne, Arkansas, he was the son of Preston Morgan and Alice Kay Morgan. He was a farmer and a member of the New Prospect Baptist Church at Colt. Survivors include his wife, Madge South-Morgan, one daughter, Anne and her husband, Rodney Kelso of Forrest City, Arkansas; one son, Kevin Morgan of Wynne, Arkansas, two brothers, Johnny Morgan of Colt and Jimmy Morgan of Russellville, Arkansas; two sisters, Donna Sue Daniels of Forrest City and Sharon Kay Lynaugh of Colt, Arkansas; five granddaughters Kaitlyn Morgan and Bailey Morgan, Candice Kelso, Amber Kelso, and Jodie Kelso. Funeral services for Mr. Morgan will be Wednesday morning, July 30, 2008, at 10:00 a.m. at Loughridge Cemetery. Visitation will be from 6:00 to 8:00 p.m. at Morgan Chapel on Tuesday evening. Morgan Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements. In lieu of flowers, the family requests that memorials be made to Loughridge Cemetery, 723 SFC 442, Forrest City, AR 72335 in memory of Billy Don Morgan.

Parents: Preston Morgan (1918 - 1983) Alice Lucille Kay Morgan (1922 - 1994) Spouse: Madge South Morgan Sibling: Billy Don Morgan (1945 - 2008) Sharon Kay Morgan Lynaugh (1951 - 2017)\*, Johnny Morgan, Jimmy Morgan, Donna Sue Daniels, Children: Anne Morgan Kelso, Kevin Morgan

Morgan, Bobby Joe b. Aug 24, 1941 d. Mar. 29, 1995

**Tombstone with Doris** 

**Spouse: Doris Jean Woods Morgan (1942-2000)** 

Morgan, Charles Woodrow b. Aug. 11, 1946 d. Nov. 15, 2009

Tombstone-Obituary: Mr. Charles Woodrow Morgan of Colt passed away Nov. 15, 2009 at the White Co. Hospital in Searcy at the age of 63. He was born Aug. 11, 1946, to Woodrow and Eva Louise Morgan. He was a member of the National Guard. He is survived by his mother, Eva Louise Dewitt of Colt; one son, Charles Sheay Morgan of Wynne; two daughters, Monique Danelle Morgan of Colt and Marnie Mechelle McDaniel of Wynne; two brothers, Ray Morgan of Marion and Vincent Morgan of Gaithersburg, Md.; two sisters, Phyllis Fleming of Colt and Carolyn Spencer of Vanndale; seven grandchildren, and five great grandchildren. Mr. Morgan's services were Nov. 17 at Morgan FH Chapel, with Brother Neal Clark officiating. Burial in Loughridge Cemetery.

Parents: Woodrow Morgan, Eva Louise Dewitt Morgan Spouse: Unknown Children: Charles Sheay Morgan, Monique Danelle Morgan, Marnie Mehelle McDaniel Siblings: Ray Morgan, Vincent Morgan, Timothy Morgan Phyllis Fleming, Carolyn Spencer

Morgan, Claude William b. June 16, 1915 d. Nov. 8, 1969

**Tombstone with Helen** 

Spouse: Helen Irene Thomas Morgan (1919 - 2006)\*Children: Libby Jo Morgan Thomas (1945 - 2014)\*Claudia Acuff Kerr

Morgan, David b. Feb. 17, 1955 d. Jul. 12, 1993

Tombstone-Obituary: Mr. David Morgan of Wynne died July 12, 1993, followinga motor vehicle accident in Cross County. He was 38. Mr. Morgan was born Feb. 17, 1955 in Forrest City to Woodrow Morgan and Eva Louise Dewitt Morgan. He was employed by Wynne Exhaust. He was preceded in death by a brother, Dwight Morgan. He leaves his mother, Eva Louise Morgan West of Colt; his wife, Jeanne Holland Morgan of Wynne; two daughters, Stephanie Morgan of the Home, and Davida Lynn Allman of Forrest City; four brothers, Charles Morgan of Colt, Ray Morgan of Missouri, and Vincent, and Timothy

Morgan, both of Memphis; two sisters, Carolyn Benefield of Beedeville, Ark., and Phyllis Fleming of Colt. Morgan FH in charge.

Parents: Woodrow Morgan, Eva Louise Dewitt Morgan West Spouse: Jeanne Holland Morgan Children: Stephanie Morgan, Davida Lynn Allman Siblings: Charles Woodrow Morgan (1946-2009), Ray Morgan, Vincent Morgan, Timothy Morgan, Carolyn Benefield, and Phyllis Fleming

Morgan, Doris Jean Woods, Mrs. b. Aug. 14, 1942 d. Jan. 7, 2000

**Tombstone with Bobby Joe** 

Spouse: Bobby Joe Morgan (1941-1995)

Morgan, Dovie Lee Williams, Mrs. b. May 14, 1883 d. Mar. 1, 1963

**Tombstone with John** 

Spouse: John William Morgan (1885-1969) Chldren: Wilson Morgan (1922-2000)

Morgan, Dwight b. Mar. 4, 1951 d. Sep. 6, 1989

**Tombstone** 

Morgan, Helen Irene Thomas, Mrs. b. Jun. 17, 1919 d. Sep. 3, 2006

Tombstone with Claude-Obituary: Helen Irene Morgan, 87, of Colt died Saturday, Sept. 2, at her home. Mrs. Morgan was born June 17, 1919, in Wynne and was the daughter of Albert Thomas and Tennie Sanders Thomas. She was retired from Sanyo Manufacturing and was of the Baptist faith. She married Claude William Morgan and he preceded her in death in 1969. Survivors include two daughters, Claudia Acuff Kerr of Wynne and Libby Thomas of Colt; four grandchildren; and six great-grandchildren. Services will be at 11 a.m. Tuesday in Stevens Funeral Home Chapel. Burial is in Loughridge Cemetery.

Parents: Albert J Thomas (1875 - 1953) Martha Elizabeth Sanders Thomas (1882 - 1961) Spouse: Claude W Morgan (1915 - 1969) Children: Libby Jo Morgan Thomas (1945 - 2014)\*, Claudia Acuff Kerr Siblings: Charles W Tolbert Thomas (1900 - 1969)\* Floie L Thomas Harris (1903 - 1980)\* Dora Gracie Thomas Taylor (1906 - 1990)\* Annie Lossie Thomas Harris (1909 - 1996)\* James Roy Thomas (1913 - 1987)\*Owen W Thomas (1917 - 1996)\* Ollie L Thomas (1917 - 2001)\* Helen Irene Thomas Morgan (1919 - 2006)

Morgan, Henry M. b.1859 d. Oct. 1, 1937

No Tombstone-Father-on 1930 Census as a Widower-on 1900 Johnson Twn Census:Henry b.1849 Ky-Wife: Margaret b. 1846 Ga Son: John Morgan age 14 b.Ark Dgh. Julia D.age 13 b. Ark. Dgh. Mary L. age 10 b. Ark.-Believe Wife is Maggie in this cemetery d. 1931

Morgan, Infant b. Sep. 12, 1968 d. Sep. 12, 1968

**Tombstone** 

Morgan, John Williams b. Aug. 13, 1885 d. Sep. 16, 1960

**Tombstone with Dovie** 

Spouse: Dovie Lee Williams Morgan (1883-1963) Children: Wilson Morgan (1922-2000)

Morgan, Johnny Lee b. Aug. 19, 1942 d. Jan. 25, 2016

Tombstone-Picture-Sgt. U. S. Army Vietnam-Bronze Star Medal-Could be son of Preston and Alice Kay Morgan

Morgan, Kenneth Wayne b. Dec. 7, 1945 d. Nov. 2, 1968

Tombstone-Obituary: Kenneth W. Morgan Killed In Accident Funeral services for Kenneth Wayne Morgan, 22, were Monday afternoon at Stevens Funeral Home at Forest City. Rev. G. E. Minton officiated, and burial was in Loughridge Cemetery, east of Colt. Mr. Morgan was killed, Saturday in an automobile accident five miles south of Jonesboro. He was a native of Wynne and a graduate of Forrest City High School and Arkansas State University. He made his home in Jonesboro and was employed as an insurance adjustor. He leaves his parents, Mr. and Mrs. Wilson Morgan of Colt; a son, Steven, of Jonesboro; three brothers Larry Morgan of Jonesboro, Bobby Joe Morgan of Colt and Randal Morgan of Wynne; (rest of obit not available)

Parents: Wilson Morgan (1922 - 2000) Lucille Cook Morgan (1921 - 1989) Siblings: Kenneth Wayne Morgan (1945 - 1968) Larry Eugene Morgan (1949 - 2007)\* Randall Trent Morgan (1959 - 2002)\* Bobby Joe Morgan (1941-1995) Children: Steven Morgan

Morgan, Larry Eugene b. Mar. 1, 1949 d. Feb. 13, 2007

No Tombstone-Picture-Obituary: Larry Eugene Morgan, 57, of Wynne died Tuesday, Feb. 13, at Baptist Hospital of Memphis. He was born March 1, 1949, in Cross County, the son of Wilson and Lucille (Cook) Morgan. He is survived by his sister, Sheila Cartillar of Colt; seven nephews; five nieces; and many other family and friends. Funeral services will be at 2 p.m. Friday, Feb. 16, in Thompson-Wilson Funeral Home, Wynne chapel. Interment

will follow in Loughridge Cemetery in Colt. Visitation will be from 6-8 tonight in Thompson-Wilson Funeral Home at Wynne, 238-9400.

Parents: Wilson Morgan (1922 – 2000) Lucille Cook Morgan (1921 - 1989) Siblings: Kenneth Wayne Morgan (1945 - 1968)\* Larry Eugene Morgan (1949 - 2007) Randall Trent Morgan (1959 - 2002)\*Sheila Cartillar, Bobby Joe Morgan (1941-1995)

Morgan, Lucille Cook, Mrs. b. Dec. 20, 1921 d. Jul. 19, 1989

**Tombstone with Wilson** 

Spouse: Wilson Morgan (1922 - 2000)Children: Kenneth Wayne Morgan (1945 - 1968)\* Larry Eugene Morgan (1949 - 2007)\* Randall Trent Morgan (1959 - 2002)\*

Morgan, Maggie b. 1857 d. Mar. 31, 1931

No Tombstone-Believe this is wife of Henry M. Morgan above

Morgan, Ollie H. b. Nov. 11, 1910 d. Feb. 14, 1984

Tombstone with Lucille-Married April 4, 1973-Must be to Lucille

Spouse: Ruth Bell Clark Morgan (1915 - 1971)\* Lucille Morgan b.1934

Morgan, Pleasant Green b. 1844 or 1847 d. Oct. 2, 1912

No Tombstone-Not Sure he is Buried here, Obit shows Hughes Cemetery-Note: Private, Company E, 7th Tennessee Cavalry, enlisted at Paducah, KY on 1/6/1865. He was discharged with the regiment when it disbanded at Nashville, TN on 8/9/1865. Morgan's previous enlistment was in Co G, 2nd TN Mounted Infantry on 1/28/1864. After the war he moved to Arkansas where he applied for an invalid pension. His wife, Jennie E Morgan, applied for a widow's pension from Arkansas. Morgan was the son of Ezekiel and Mary Green Morgan and brother to George H and Benjamin F Morgan of Co F. He was also a double first cousin to Granville H, John A and Hugh Joyner Morgan. Holley, Peggy Scott. Hawkins' Tories, A Regimental and Social History of the 7th Tennessee Cavalry USA in the Civil War, BrayBree Publishing, Dickson TN, 230 p, 2014-Obituary: Obit-The FC Times of Forrest City, AR. Oct. 4, 1912- Death of P. G. Morgan/ Died at Colt on Wednesday Oct. 2nd, 1912, Mr. P. G. Morgan. The funeral took place at Hughes graveyard Thursday afternoon, Rev. McKelvey officiating, and the body was interred under the auspices of Colt Lodge No. 531, I. O. O. F. In Mr. Morgan's death another old landmark has passed away. He was 69 years of age, 40 years of which was passed in St. Francis county. He was born in Carroll County, Tennessee. He leaves a wife and three daughters to mourn his death, but it is comforting to them, as the minister remarked, to know his memory

will ever be kept green in the hearts of his many friends by his good deeds. The Times extends sympathy to the bereaved ones, and commend to the care of Him who doeth all things for the best.

Spouse:Jennie E. Morgan (1850-1925)

Morgan, Preston Edward "Bill" b. Nov. 9, 1918 d. Feb. 5, 1983

**Tombstone with Alice** 

Spouse: Alice Lucille Kay Morgan (1922 - 1994)\*Children: Billy Don Morgan (1945 - 2008)\* Sharon Kay Morgan Lynaugh (1951 - 2017)\*

Morgan, Randall Trent b. Mar. 1, 1959 d. Sep.15, 2002

Tombstone-Picture in Obituary: Mr. Randall Trent Morgan, resident of Wynne and former longtime resident of Colt, died Sep. 15, 2002 at his residence in Wynne. He was 43 years of age and died following a long illness. Funeral services held Sep. 17 at Thompson-Wilson FH with Dr. Neal Clark, pastor of South Union Baptist Church in Daingerfield, Texas, officiating. Mr. Morgan was born Mar. 1, 1959 in Wynne, the son of the late Wilson Morgan and the late Lucille Cook Morgan. He attended Wynne schools as a young person and was a 1977 graduate of Wynne HS. Mr. Morgan was a peach grower and farmer for many years. He operated the Morgan Orchards near Colt with his family for over 22 years. Mr. Morgan was a member of Village Creek Missionary Baptist Church. He enjoyed spending time with his children and in earlier years enjoyed fishing and hunting. He is survived by three sons, John Morgan, Matt Morgan, and Chris Morgan, all of Wynne; two daughters, Meredith Morgan Odom of Collinsville, Ill., and Terri Morgan of Jonesboro; his former wife, Dianne Ballman Morgan of Wynne; one brother, Larry Morgan of Wynne, and one sisgter, Sheila Cartillar of Wynne. He was preceded in death by two brothers, Bobby and Kenneth Morgan. Casketbearers were Dunn Brawner, Harold Davis, Jamie Glenn, Chuck Hubbard, Terry Tarbutton and Wendall Wigginton.-

Parents: Wilson Morgan (1922 - 2000) Lucille Cook Morgan (1921 - 1989) Siblings: Kenneth Wayne Morgan (1945 - 1968)\* Larry Eugene Morgan (1949 - 2007)\* Randall Trent Morgan (1959 - 2002) Bobby Joe Morgan (1941-1995) Sheila Cartillar, Vincent Morgan Children: Meredith Morgan Odom, Terri Morgan, John Morgan, Matt Morgan, and Chris Morgan

Morgan, Ray b. Jan. 11, 1949 d. Apr. 8, 2016

Tombstone-Picture-Obituary: Mr. Ray Morgan age 67, of Marion, Arkansas died Friday, April 8, 2016 at his home in Marion. Mr. Morgan was born January 11, 1949 in Wynne,

Arkansas. He was the son of Woodrow Morgan and Eva Louise Hill Morgan Dewitt. Mr. Morgan was a truck driver and a Baptist. Mr. Morgan is survived by three sons Tony Morgan of Colt, Shannon Madden of Rogers, Arkansas and Wesley Morgan of Marion; two daughters Pam Bailey of Truman and Amber Tullos of West Monroe, Louisiana; his mother Louise Morgan Dewitt of Colt; one brother Vince Morgan of Pittsburgh, Pa; two sisters Carolyn Spencer of Vandale and Phyllis Fleming of Colt. He is also survived by 11 grandchildren and 2 great grandchildren. He was preceded by a grandson Bret Madden and 4 brothers Charles, Dwight, David and Tim Morgan. Funeral services will be held Monday, April 11, 2016 at 10:00 a.m. at Stevens Funeral Home with burial to follow at Loughridge Cemetery. Visitation will be from 6 to 8 at the funeral home Sunday. Visit online registry at stevensfuneralhome.net. Under the direction of Stevens Funeral Home.

Parents: Wilson Morgan (1922 - 2000) Eva Louise Hill Morgan Dewitt Siblings: Kenneth Wayne Morgan (1945 - 1968)\* Larry Eugene Morgan (1949 - 2007)\* Randall Trent Morgan (1959 - 2002) Bobby Joe Morgan (1941-1995) Sheila Cartillar, Vincent Morgan Children: Tony Morgan, Shannon Madden, Wesley Morgan, Pam Bailey, Amber Tullos

Morgan, Robert L. b. Sep. 9, 1913 d. Nov. 15, 1980

Tombstone with Julia K. b.1924

Parents: John William Morgan (1885 - 1960) Dovie Lee Williams Morgan (1883 - 1963) Sibling: Robert L. Morgan (1913 - 1980) Wilson Morgan (1922 - 2000)\*

Morgan, Ruth Bell Clark, Mrs. b. May 14, 1915 d. Sep. 16, 1971

Tombstone-Obituary: Ruth Morgan. Mrs. Ruth Bell Morgan, 56, of Rt. 1, Colt, died at her home unexpectedly in her sleep early today. She had been in poor health for several months. Mrs. Morgan was born May 14, 1915, east of Colt and was the daughter of Mrs. Tidy Bell Milton Clark and James P. Clark. She was a housewife and a member of the New Prospect Baptist Church east of Colt. She was married to Ollie H. Morgan in 1938. He survives her along with two brothers, Amos Clark and J. P. Clark, both of Colt; four sisters, Mrs. Dorothy Dill of Forrest City, Mrs. Lorene McRae and Mrs. Ernestine Dunn, both of Memphis, and Mrs. Tommye Krablin of Round Pond. Funeral services are incomplete, but will be held at Stevens Funeral Home. Brenda Huntley Added: 11/20/2007 Forrest City Times Herald

Parents: James Polk Clark (1881 - 1947) Tidy Belle Milton Clark (1886 - 1944) Spouse: Ollie H Morgan (1910 - 1984) Siblings: Amos W Clark (1908 - 1991)\* Dorothy L Clark Dill (1910 - 1996)\* Ruth Bell Clark Morgan (1915 - 1971) Lorene Clark McRae (1917 - 2017)\*

James Polk Clark (1919 - 1984)\* Tommye C Polk Clark (1925 - 2007)\*Earnestine Dunn, Tommye Krablin

Morgan, Thomas William, Sr. b. Dec. 14, 1933 d. Jul. 22, 2008

Tombstone with Pauline-Picture in Obituary: Mr. Thomas William Morgan, Sr., 74, of Wynne, passed away Tuesday at his home. He was preceded in death by his parents, Otto Clay Morgan, Sr. and Katie Eugenia Morgan; brothers, Otto Clay Morgan, Jr., Phillip Devereux, Nicholas Devereux, Edgar Devereux and sisters, Vergie Melton, Ester Lou Lett, and Margaret Rathell. Mr. Morgan was born in Forrest City, Arkansas on December 14, 1933. He was the owner of Wynne Auto Electric, Inc. and a member of Wynne Baptist Church, past member and president of Forrest City Kiwanis Club, and former Scout Master of Troop 202 in Forrest City, Arkansas. He was active in the scouting program for many years, stating he supported scouting because, "I feel young people need more help today than ever before. Scouting, outside the church and home, is one of the greatest youth programs in existence today." While President of the Forrest City Kiwanis Club, he helped organize the Wynne Kiwanis Club in 1971. He was selected for Personalities of the South in 1972 to recognize his outstanding contribution to the community. Above all the accomplishments in his life, the most important were God, Church, and family. Through his illness his utmost concern was that God be glorified. Survivors are his wife: Pauline Hall Morgan of Wynne; sons, Thomas William "Bill" Morgan, Jr. and wife Lisa of Wynne; daughters, Debra Ann Callahan of Colt; Judy Lynn Moore and husband Kenny of Wynne; sister, Ila Henderson; grandchildren, Leigh Anne Stough of Widener; Kenneth Ray Moore, II of Wynne; Courtney Marie Morgan Dildine of Wynne; Jessica Erin Callahan DeBlasio of Suisun City, CA; Thomas William Morgan, III of Wynne; and William Carroll Moore of Wynne; great grandchild, Shelby RaeLynn Moore of Wynne. Funeral services will be Friday at 2 PM at Wynne Baptist Church with Rev. Matt Pearson, Rev. Larry Kelso, and Mr. O'Dell McCallum officiating. Burial will follow the service in Loughridge Cemetery, Colt, Arkansas.

Parents: Otto Clay Morgan, Katie Eugenia Morgan Children: Thomas William Morgan, Jr., Debra Ann Callahan, Judy Lynn Moore Siblings: Ila Henderson; deceased brothers, Otto Clay Morgan, Jr., Phillip Devereux, Nicholas Devereux, Edgar Devereux and sisters, Vergie Melton, Ester Lou Lett, and Margaret Rathell.

Morgan, Timothy W. b. Oct. 5, 1963 d. Apr. 17, 1999

**Tombstone** 

Morgan, Wilson b. Jan. 9, 1922 d. Apr.1, 2000

## **Tombstone with Lucille**

Parents: John William Morgan (1885 - 1960) Dovie Lee Williams Morgan (1883 - 1963)

Spouse: Lucille Cook Morgan (1921 - 1989)\* Children: Kenneth Wayne Morgan (1945 - 1968)\* Larry Eugene Morgan (1949 - 2007)\* Randall Trent Morgan (1959 - 2002)\* Sibling: Robert L. Morgan (1913 - 1980)\* Wilson Morgan (1922 - 2000)

Morgan, Woodrow b. Jan. 9, 1922 d. May 26, 1986

**Tombstone with Eva Louise Hill b.1926** 

Spouse: Eva Louise Hill Morgan Child: Ray Morgan (1949-2015)

Morse, Milton b. 1880 d. Nov. 5, 1916

No Tombstone-age 36 years

Nance, John William b. Jan. 7, 1878 d. Jul. 14, 1901

Tombstone-Article: Forrest City Times-Oct. 18, 1901- Mrs. Delmer Nance, widow of the late Jack Nance of Wynne, who was with the Iron Mountain as a brakeman, and died a short time ago in an accident, was in town shopping. Per 1900 Census: Nettleton Twn, Craighead County: Living with Mattie Nance b. Dec. 1877 Married 1899 b.Tenn Wife: Delma age 20 b. Ala

Neeley, Colton Trace b. Feb.20, 1997 d. Sep. 1, 2017

**Tombstone-Picture** 

Neeley, Darrell b. Sep. 12, 1945 d. Jun. 13, 2008

Tombstone with Judy- Obit-Darrell Neeley, 62, of Forrest City, died June 13, 2008 in Forrest City Medial Center. His death was sudden and unexpected. Mr. Neeley was born Sep. 12, 1945 at Boydsville, and was the son of Robert Earl Neeley and Virginia Ethridge Neeley. He had lived in Forrest City since 1972, was a milkman, and a member of the New Prospect Missionary Baptist Church. He married Judy Mobley in 1966.-Parents:Robert Earl & Virginia (Ethridge) Neeley; Spouse:Judy Mobley mar.19660329; Children:SONS Terral of Strawberry, Jeff of Jonesboro, Kurt of Forrest City; Siblings; Survived by two brothers, Ronnie Neeley of Piggott, and Rick of Jonesboro; sister Barbara Tice of Jonesboro, five grandchildren.

Parents: Robert Earl Neeley (1925 - 2009) Virginia Jane Ethridge Neeley (1929 - 2014) Spouse: Judy Mobley Children: Terral Neeley, Jeff Neeley, Kurt Neeley Siblings:Ronnie Neeley, Rick Neeley, Barbara Tice

Nichols, Charles Edward b. Feb. 25, 1889 d. Jun. 28, 1962

**Tombstone with Minnie** 

Spouse: Minnie Nolan Rodgers Nichols (1898 - 1989) Children: Tommie Rebecca Nichols Fryar (1926 - 2015)\*

Nichols, Clarence Edward b. May 17, 1915 d. Nov. 4, 1996

Tombstone with Viola C. b. Jul. 11, 1919 d. Sep. 2, 1989-Note: Edward was son of John Nichols. and Cordelia Ann Leslie Nichols. he married Viola Cooley. in 1938

Parents: John Nichols, Cordelia Ann Leslie Nichols Spouse: Viola Cooley Nichols (1919-1989)

Nichols, Dale b. 1949 d. May 3, 2000

No Tombstone-Obituary: Dale Nichols, 51, of DeWitt died Monday, May 3. Survivors are his wife, Rebecca Jane Melton Nichols of DeWitt; son, Stanley Leslie Jr. of Midway; daughter, Monica Bowen of Viola; mother, Dora Nichols of Wynne; brother, Kenny Nichols of Forrest City; sisters, Linda Thompson of Ard-more, Okla., JoAnn Horton of Forrest City, Marsha Thompson of Hot Springs, Barbara Welch of Nashville, Tenn., and Faye Gutierrez of Wynne; and grandchildren, Samantha and Seth Stanton. Services were held in Kernodle Funeral Home at Wynne. Burial was in Loughridge Cemetery.

Parents: Dora Nichols Spouse: Rebecca Jane Melton Nichols Children: Stanley Leslie, Jr., Monica Bowen Siblings: Kenny Nichols, Linda Thompson, Jo Ann Horton, Marsha Thompson, Barbare Welch, Faye Gutierrez

Nichols, Arnetta "Etta" Horton, Mrs. b. 1853 d. Dec.9, 1931

Tombstone-Obituary: Mrs.Etta Nichols, age 78, died last night, Dec.9,1931, at the home of her son, M. A. Nichols on N. Rosser Street. Funeral services and interment will be in Loughridge cemetery today, with Rev.James T. Willcoxon conducting the ceremony. The deceased is survived by one son, M. A. Nichols of this city; one daughter, Mrs. W. E. Haynie, of Widener; one brother, E. L. Horton of Newcastle, and other relatives and friends. Per 1900 Census: Johnson Twn-:HofH-Nace R. Nichols age 32 b. Miss Ary E. age 41 b. Miss Daughter Lula age 7 b. Ark. Son-Macron A. age 2 b. Ark.

Parents: of David Asbury Horton (1828-1878) and Mary Ann Gammel Horton (1837-who died before 1870)-Spouse: William R.Deason/ Nace A. Nichols (1868-1904) Children: William R. Deason, Jr. (1874-) Macron Asbury Nichols (1898-1974), Mrs. Lula Mae (W. E.) Haynie (1894-1981) Sibling: Eugene Loveless Horton (1850-1937) Haveas Asbury Horton (1853-1924) Thomas Horton (1854-) Lucy Horton (1860-) Arnetta "Etta" Horton Deason Nichols (1853-1931)

Nichols, Johnnie Talbert b. Oct. 30, 1920 d. May 4, 1987

Tombstone-Loving Father, Husband-PFC U. S. Army WW II

Spouse: Dora Nichols Children: Roger Dale Nichols (1959-2010)

Nichols, Juanita Draughon, Mrs. b. Sep. 29, 1920 d. Jan. 9, 2001

Tombstone with Wallace-Obituary: Mrs. Juanita Draughon Nichols, age 80, of Forrest City, died Tuesday, Jan. 9, 2001, at Baptist Memorial Hospital in Forrest City. Mrs. Nichols was born on Sept. 29, 1920, in Morten, Miss. She was the daughter of Arthur Brown Draughon and Minnie B. Parkman Thomas. Mrs. Nichols had lived in West Memphis and Forrest City all of her life. She was a housewife and a Baptist. Mrs. Nichols was married to Wallace Nichols in 1942 and he survives her along with, a daughter, Janice Lee, of Cullman, Ala.; a son, Roger Nichols, of West Memphis; three sisters, Wanda Sanders, of Wynne, Freida Wood, of Magnolia, and Dolores Findlay, of Lafayette, Ind.; a brother, Love Draughon, of Wynne; four grandchildren and one great-grandchild. She was preceded in death by a brother, Arthur or Aruthur Draughon, in 1991. Visitation for Mrs. Nichols will be Wednesday, Jan. 10, 2001, from 6 p.m. to 8 p.m., at Stevens Funeral Home. Graveside funeral services will be held on Thursday, Jan. 11, 2001, at 2 p.m., at Loughridge Cemetery in Colt, with Rev. Berlon Davis officiating. Stevens Funeral Home is in charge of the arrangements.

Parents: Arthur Brown Draughon/ Minnie B. Parkman Thomas Spouse: Wallace Nichols Children: Janice Lee/ Roger Nichols Siblings: Wanda Sanders, Freida Wood, Dolores Findlay, Love Draughon, Deceased Arthur Draughon

Nichols, Mabel Clara Webb, Mrs. b. Dec. 30, 1902 d. Sep. 28, 1997

**Tombstone with Macron** 

Spouse: Macron A. Nichols (1898-1974) Children: Wallace Macron Nichols '

Nichols, Macron Asbury b. Dec. 6, 1898 d. Mar. 22, 1974

**Tombstone with Mabel** 

Parents: Arnetta "Etta" Horton (1853-1931) Nace A. Nichols (1868-1904) Siblings:: William R. Deason, Jr. (1874-) Macron Asbury Nichols (1898-1974), Mrs. Lula Mae (W. E.) Haynie (1894-1981) Spouse: Mabel Clara Webb Nichols (1902-1997) Child: Wallace Macron Nichols

8617538

Nichols, Minnie Nolan Rodgers, Mrs. b. Jul. 19, 1898 d. May 18, 1989

**Tombstone with Charles Edward Nichols** 

Spouse: Charles Edward Nichols (1889 - 1962)\*Children: Tommie Rebecca Nichols Fryar (1926 - 2015)\*

Nichols, Nace A. b. 1868 d. Dec. 21, 1904

No Tombstone-Obituary: Mr. Nace Nichols of New Castle, died Wednesday, Dec.21,1904, of pneumonia, at his home, and was buried at the Loughridge cemetery yesterday. He leaves a wife and two children to mourn their loss, and to them we extend our sincere sympathy.

Spouse: Arnetta "Etta" Horton Nichols (1853-1931) Children: Macron Asbury Nichols (1898-1974), Mrs. Lula Mae(W. E.) Haynie (1894-1981)

Nichols, Rebecca Leanne Child b. Mar. 29, 1993 d. Apr. 6, 2000

**No Tombstone** 

Nichols, Roger Dale b. Mar. 14, 1959 d. May 3, 2010

No Tombstone-Picture-Obituary: Mr. Roger Dale Nichols, age 51, of DeWitt, Arkansas passed away Monday, May 3, 2010. He was preceded in death by his father, Johnnie Talbert Nichols and brother, Tom Nichols. Mr. Nichols was born on March 14, 1959 in Forrest City, Arkansas. He was an Ag Pilot employed by Aufderheide Flying Service in DeWitt. He was a member of Widener Baptist Church. He was a resident of the DeWitt area for 13 years. Survivors are his wife, Rebecca Jane Melton Nichols of the home; son, Stanley Leslie, Jr. and wife Leslie of Midway; daughter, Monica Bowen of Viola; mother, Dora Nichols of Wynne; brother, Kenny Nichols and wife Mary of Forrest City; sisters, Linda Thompson and husband Eugene of Ardmore, OK; JoAnn Horton and husband Gene; Marsha Thompson of Hot Springs; Barbara Welch and husband Larry of Nashville, TN; Faye Gutierrez of Wynne; grandchildren, Samantha Stanton and Seth Stanton. Funeral services are Friday, May 7, 2010 at 1:00 PM at Kernodle Funeral Home in Wynne with

burial in Loughridge Cemetery. Visitation will be Thursday, 6 to 8 at Kernodle Funeral Home in Wynne. Memorials may be made to the Make A Wish Foundation

Parents: Johnnie Talbert Nichols (1920 - 1987) Dora Pollock Nichols Spouse: Rebecca Jane Melton Nichols Children: Stanley Leslie, Jr., Monica Bowen Siblings: Kenny Nichols Linda Thompson, Barbara Welch, Faye Gutierrez, Deceased-John Thomas "Tom" Nichols (1960-1996)

Nichols, John Thomas "Tom" b. Nov. 14, 1960 d. Mar. 21, 1996

## **Tombstone**

Parents: Johnnie Talbert Nichols (1920 - 1987) Dora Pollock Nichols Siblings: Kenny Nichols Linda Thompson, Barbara Welch, Faye Gutierrez, John Thomas "Tom" Nichols (1960-1996) Roger Dale Nichols (1959-2010)

Nichols, Viola Cooley Hall, Mrs. b. Jul. 11, 1919 d. Sep. 2, 1989

Tombstone with Clarence Edward-Married Oct. 31, 1938

**Spouse: Clarence Edward Nichols (1916-1996)** 

Nichols, Wallace Macron b. Jul. 27, 1922 d. Oct. 12, 2002

Tombstone with Juanita-Obituary: Wallace Macron Nichols, age 80, of the Newcastle community died Oct. 12, 2002. He was born Jul. 27, 1922 in Newcastle community near to Forrest City to Macron and Mabel Nichols. He lived in the area all his life, and was a truck driver, and was a Baptist. He married Juanita Draughon in 1942, and she preceded him in death in 2001. He is survived by one son, Roger Nichols of West Memphis; one daughter, Janice Lee of Cullman, Ala.; four grandchildren and one great-grandchild.-Nichols, Wallace-FCHS Grad-1940-Rev. Burlon Davis officiating at Loughride cemetery, Stevens FH in charge.

Parents:Macron Asbury Nichols (1898-1974) and Mabel Clara Webb Nichols (1902-1997) Spouse:Juanita Draughon b.1920 d.2001 Siblings: William R. Deason, Jr. (1874-) Lula Mae Nichols Haynie (1894-1981) Children:Roger Dale Nichols (1959-2010) Kenny Nichols Linda Thompson, Barbara Welch, Faye Gutierrez, John Thomas "Tom" Nichols (1960-1996)

Nichols, William E. "Bill" b. Dec. 20, 1943 d. Apr. 5, 2018

No Tombstone-Picture-Obituary: Mr. William E. 'Bill' Nichols, age 74, of Colt, went to be with his Heavenly Father, Thursday, April 5, 2018, at the N.E.A. Hospital in Jonesboro. He had been in poor health for the past six months. Mr. Nichols was born December 20,

1943, in Forrest City, and was the son of Clifton Nichols and Janie Armstrong Nichols. He lived in St. Francis County all of his life, retired from the Forrest City Street Department in 2006, and was a member of the New Prospect Missionary Baptist Church. He was loved by many people. He was a man that loved God first, his family, and his church family. Mr. Nichols married Betty Sue Matlock in 1963, she was the love of his life for fifty-four years, and she survives him along with two sons; Tony Nichols, and wife, Belinda, of Conway, and Todd Nichols, and wife, Jeanette, of Colt, one daughter, Tammy Weatherford, and husband, Rodney, of Colt, one sister. Blanche Carter, and husband, Archie, of Harrison, eight grandchildren; Brittney, Ethan, Tamatha, April, Jordan, Jaden, Jayla, and Jerran, five great-grandchildren; Tre, Olivia, Joshua, Brooklyn, and Nick, and one future great-grandchild, Lil' Todd, and many nieces, nephews, and close friends. He was preceded in death by his parents; Clifton and Janie Nichols, two brothers; Eugene Nichols and Percy 'Buck' Nichols and six sisters; Venita King, Annie Grace Hale, Maxine Montgomery, Lorrine Morris, Mattie Lee Carter, and Louise 'Wezi' Webb. Services for Mr. Nichols will be held at the New Prospect Missionary Baptist Church, 10:00 A.M., Tuesday, with burial in Loughridge Cemetery. Visitation will be Monday evening, 6:00 till 8:00 P.M., at Stevens Funeral Home with Stevens Funeral Home in charge of arrangements. You may log on to stevensfuneralhome.net for the online registry.

Parents: Clifton C Nichols (1900 - 1970) Janie Armstrong Nichols (1908 - 1985) Spouse: Betty Sue Matlock Nichols Children: Tony Nichols, Todd Nichols, Tammy Weatherford Sibling: Blanche Carter, Deceased Eugene Nichols and Percy "Buck" Nichols, Venita King, Annie Grace Hale, Maxine Montgomery, Lorrine Morris, Mattie Lee Carter, Louise "Wezi" Webb

Noblin, Mary E. Wright, Mrs. b. Aug. 29, 1898 d. Nov. 7, 1980

No Tombstone-Age 82-Aug. 29 instead of 28 per SSCI

O'Dell, Rodney Neal b. Aug. 2, 1959 d. Mar. 27, 2003

Tombstone-Obituary: Mr. Rodney Neal O'Dell, age 43, of Colt, died Thursday, March 27, 2003, at Baptist Memorial Hospital in Forrest City. Mr. O'Dell was born Aug. 2, 1959, in Truman, the son of James Thomas and Elizabeth Rosalee Pierce O'Dell. He was an employee of Fulbright-McNeil, Inc. in Wynne. Mr. O'Dell is survived by his wife, Teresa Diane Matlock O'Dell; both his parents of Wynne; a daughter, Jennifer Diane O'Dell of Colt; one brother, Jimmy Allen O'Dell of Wynne; and three sisters, Deborah Kay Carter of Wynne, Sandra Lynn Moise of West Memphis and Belinda Marie Adams of McCrory. Visitation for Mr. O'Dell was held on Sunday, March 30, 2003, in the Chapel of Thompson-Wilson Funeral Home in Wynne. Funeral services were held on Monday, March 31, 2003,

at 10 a.m. in the Chapel of Thompson-Wilson Funeral Home in Wynne with Rev. Howard Collier officiating. Burial followed in Loughridge Cemetery in Colt.

Parents: James Thomas and Elizabeth Rosalee Pierce O'Dell Spouse: Teresa Diane Matlock O'Dell Siblings: Jimmy Allen O'Dell, Deborrah Kay Carter, Lynn Moise, Belinda Marie Adams Children: Jennifer Dianne O'Dell

O'Neal, Ella Louise Baby b. Nov. 4, 1922 d. Feb. 16, 1924

#### **Tombstone**

Parents: Robert Wesley O'Neal (1894 - 1979) Ella Thurley Clifft O'Neal (1894 - 1970)
Siblings: Jessie Carolyn Powell Hedrick (1914 - 1989)\*\* Robert Paul O'Neal (1918 - 1999)\*
William Nova O'Neal (1919 - 1921)\* Ella Louise O'Neal (1922 - 1924) Troy Ray O'Neal (1925 - 1927)\* Roy Fay O'Neal (1925 - 1926)\* Clara O'Neal Dunn (1931 - 2011)\*

O'Neal, Ella Thurley Clifft, Mrs. b. Jun. 6, 1894 d. Aug. 3, 1970

Tombstone--Notes:Married William H Powell Married Robert Wesley O'Neal Mother of Jessie Carolyn Powell Hedrick #68527063 Grandmother to Cindy Kies Died Wynne Born Sugar Tree Co. Tenn.

Parents:Robert Clifft (1864 - 1921) Rachel Caroline Baker Clifft (1862 - 1921) Spouses: William Humphrey Powell (1887 - 1915)\* Robert Wesley O'Neal (1894 - 1979)\* Children: Jessie Carolyn Powell Hedrick (1914 - 1989)\* Robert Paul O'Neal (1918 - 1999)\* William Nova O'Neal (1919 - 1921)\* Ella Louise O'Neal (1922 - 1924)\* Roy Fay O'Neal (1925 - 1926)\* Troy Ray O'Neal (1925 - 1927)\* Clara O'Neal Dunn (1931 - 2011)\* Siblings:Erastus Clifft (1889 - 1972)\* Ella Thurley Clifft O'Neal (1894 - 1970) James Corbit Clifft (1895 - 1929)\* Arbie Clifft Powell (1903 - 1928)\* Myrtle Groves (1906 - 1957)\*

O'Neal, Robert Wesley b. Jun. 10, 1894 d. Jun. 29, 1979

Tombstone with Ella-Born St. Louis, Mo. Died North Little Rock, Ark.

Parents: William H O'Neal (1865 - 1937) Mary Elizabeth Stanbaugh O'Neal (1869 - 1908) Spouse: Ella Thurley Clifft O'Neal (1894 - 1970) Children: Robert Paul O'Neal (1918 - 1999)\* William Nova O'Neal (1919 - 1921)\* Ella Louise O'Neal (1922 - 1924)\* Roy Fay O'Neal (1925 - 1926)\* Troy Ray O'Neal (1925 - 1927)\* Clara O'Neal Dunn (1931 - 2011) Siblings: Robert Wesley O'Neal (1894 - 1979) Clara A. O'Neal Garrett (1898 - 1991)\* Harry R. O'Neal (1906 - 1989)\*

O'Neal, Roy Fay Baby b. Jan. 24, 1925 d. Feb. 28, 1926

## **Tombstone**

Parents: Robert Wesley O'Neal (1894 - 1979) Ella Thurley Clifft O'Neal (1894 - 1970)
Siblings: Jessie Carolyn Powell Hedrick (1914 - 1989)\*\* Robert Paul O'Neal (1918 - 1999)\*
William Nova O'Neal (1919 - 1921)\* Ella Louise O'Neal (1922 - 1924)\* Troy Ray O'Neal (1925 - 1927)\* Roy Fay O'Neal (1925 - 1926) Clara O'Neal Dunn (1931 - 2011)\*

O'Neal, Troy Ray Baby b. Jan. 24, 1925 d. Mar. 27, 1927

#### **Tombstone**

Parents: Robert Wesley O'Neal (1894 - 1979) Ella Thurley Clifft O'Neal (1894 - 1970)
Siblings: Jessie Carolyn Powell Hedrick (1914 - 1989)\*\* Robert Paul O'Neal (1918 - 1999)\*
William Nova O'Neal (1919 - 1921)\* Ella Louise O'Neal (1922 - 1924)\* Troy Ray O'Neal (1925 - 1927)\* Roy Fay O'Neal (1925 - 1926) Clara O'Neal Dunn (1931 - 2011)\*

O'Neal, William Nova Baby b. Dec. 28, 1919 d. Jan. 9, 1921

## **Tombstone**

Parents: Robert Wesley O'Neal (1894 - 1979) Ella Thurley Clifft O'Neal (1894 - 1970)
Siblings: Jessie Carolyn Powell Hedrick (1914 - 1989)\*\* Robert Paul O'Neal (1918 - 1999)\*
William Nova O'Neal (1919 - 1921)\* Ella Louise O'Neal (1922 - 1924)\* Troy Ray O'Neal (1925 - 1927)\* Roy Fay O'Neal (1925 - 1926) Clara O'Neal Dunn (1931 - 2011)\*

Oliver, C. D. b. Apr. 11, 1862 d. Dec. 8, 1892

Tombstone-Note: Jun.18,1897, Forrest City Times Newspaper-Administrator's Notice:Notice is hereby given that I will file in to the Probate Court of Cross County, Arkansas, at the July Term, 1897, for an order to sell the following lands, belonging to the estate of C. D. Oliver, deceased. The land is almost 200 acres in St. Francis Co., Arkansas. June 1,1897-O. N. Killough, Clerk.

Oliver, Edward b. Sep. 23, 1798 d. Sep. 2, 1838

Tombstone- Johnson Twp, St.Francis 1834 Tax List

Oliver, Eliza Infant b. Feb. 18, 1859 d. Sep. 8, 1859

# **Tombstone**

Oliver, Elly b. Jun. 23, 1852 d. Jun. 6

# **Tombstone-Broken**

Oliver, John T. b. Aug. 6, 1827 d. Oct. 27, 1859

Tombstone-Broken-Possible Marriage: Mary Catherine Loughridge b. Jan. 18, 1831 Monroe Co., Miss. d. Nov. 27, 1911 in Texas-Her Parents: Terry Ligon Loughidge b. Jul, 4, 1804 in Ga. d. Sep. 8, 1893 in Bryan, Texas Eliza Pruitt (Prewett) b. 1812 in Maury Co., Tenn. d. Mar. 3, 1882 Bryan, Texas Second Husband of Mary Catherine is Alexander Waugh d.1876-See ReinhartOlds 30810 <a href="https://wc.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?op=GET&db=:3370624&id=I27609">https://wc.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?op=GET&db=:3370624&id=I27609</a>

Oliver, Lougenia R. Child b. Nov. 7, 1869 d. Oct. 14, 1876

Tombstone- Parents: Robert G. Oliver (1823 - 1874) 2ND DAU.OF R.G.&L.R.OLIVER

Oliver, Richard Kenneth b. 1862 d, Jan, 16, 1941

No Tombstone-Obituary: 1941 Jan 17-Richard Kenneth Oliver, St. Francis county farmer, died at his home near Newcastle this morning following a long illness. He was 79. Mr. Oliver was a life long resident of the county. He is survived by his wife, Kathleen Laws Oliver. Funeral services will be conducted tomorrow at the Forrest Chapel near Newcastle by Rev. J. C. Richie, Methodist Minister of Colt. Interment will be in the Loughridge cemetery.

Spouse:Kathleen Laws Oliver

Oliver, Robert G. "R. G." b. Sep. 25, 1823 d. Jul. 27, 1874

Tombstone-Probate: Probate Administrator:Oliver, Robert G. Page 231 Adm>Lugenia R. Oliver (Daughter) & J. A. Higgs & J. P. McDonald & J. H. Wood Court Date: 18750614 Died Jul.27,1874-Confederate with Arkansas 30th Regiment Co. G. Infantry

Dhildren: Lougenia R. Oliver (1869-1876) Spouse: per 1870 Census: Eugenia Oliver b.1836 Sibling: John L. Oliver per 1850 Census b.1827 Wife was Mary C. b.1831

Palmer, Lougenia b. Oct. 29, 1834 d. Feb. 5, 1879

**Tombstone** 

**Parents: Jeffrey Palmer, Martha Palmer** 

Pannell, Jewel Virginia Boone, Mrs. b. Jan. 14, 1938 d. Feb. 8, 2011

No Tombstone-Obituary: Mrs. Jewell Virginia Pannell, age 73, of Forrest City, died Tuesday, Feb. 8, 2011, at Forrest City Medical Center. Mrs. Pannell was born Jan. 14, 1938, the daughter of William Boone and Daisy Smith Boone. She was a housewife. She is

survived by her daughter, Nancy Gardner of Forrest City; a brother, Roy Boone of Osceloa; one sister, Iva Nell Boone of Forrest City and two grandsons. Visitation for Mrs. Pannell will be held on Sunday, Feb. 13, 2011, at 2 to 5 p.m. in the Chapel of Morgan Funeral Home. Funeral services will be held on Monday, Feb. 14, 2011, at 2 p.m. at the funeral home. Burial will follow in Loughridge Cemetery.

Parents: William Boone, Daisy Smith Boone Children: Nancy Gardner Siblings: Roy Boone, Iva Nell Boone Spouse: Unknown

Parker, Sandra June Renigar, Mrs. b. Mar. 18, 1957 d. Feb. 12, 2013

No Tombstone-Picture-Obituary: Sandra June Parker, a resident of Forrest City, Arkansas, departed this life, Tuesday, February 12, 2013, in Memphis, Tennessee, at the age of fifty-five. She was born on March 18, 1957, in Harvey, Illinois, the daughter of Floyd and Annie Richardson Renigar. She married William Edward Parker on May 5, 1994. She was a member of the Oak Hill Church of God, and worked as an LPN at the Baptist Hospital in Forrest City, before retiring. She enjoyed cooking, fishing, attending church and being with her family. Mrs. Parker was preceded in death by her parents, one son: Jimmy Parker. Sandra is survived by her husband of eighteen years: Ed Parker of the home, two sons: Justin Parker and wife Annie of Wynne, Arkansas, Joey Parker and wife Allison of Wynne, Arkansas, one daughter: Teresa Rodgers of Forrest City, Arkansas, five brothers: William Renigar of Forrest City, Arkansas, James Renigar of Forrest City, Arkansas, Curtis Renigar of Caldwell, Arkansas, Mack Renigar of Forrest City, Arkansas, Howard Renigar of Bay City, Michigan, three sisters: Carol Fleetwood of Forrest City, Arkansas, Mary McCain of Forrest City, Arkansas and Virginia Bowers of Forrest City, Arkansas, four grandchildren: Holden and Anna Parker, Angelina and Beya Deleon. Funeral services will be conducted at 2:00 p.m., Saturday, February 16, 2013, at the Oak Hill Church of God, in Forrest City. Interment will follow in Loughridge Cemetery. Visitation will be held, Friday evening from 6 till 8:00 p.m. at the church. Thompson-Wilson Wynne Funeral Home has charge of arrangements. 870-238-9400

Parents: Floyd Henry Renigar (1916 - 1981) Annie Louise Richardson Renigar (1922 - 2012) Spouse: William Edward Parker Sibling: Mary Alice Renigar McCain (1945 - 2013)\* Sandra June Renigar Parker (1957 - 2013) William Renigar, James Renigar, Curtis Renigar, Mack Reniger, Hoeard Renigar, Carol Fleetwood, Mary McCain, Virginia Bowers Children: Deceased Jimmy Parker, Justin Parker, Joey Parker, Teresa Rodgers

Patterson, Beulah Irene Mulholland, Mrs. b. Jun. 23, 1868 d. May 4, 1947

**Tombstone-Picture-Married James Robert Patterson Mar. 27, 1888** 

Spouse: James Robert Patterson (1861 - 1946) Children: Robert Lee Patterson (1889 - 1958)\* John James Patterson (1891 - 1964)\* Lee B Patterson (1894 - 1975)\* Ollie E Patterson (1902 - 1974)\*

Patterson, David George Washington Infant b. 1922 d. 1923

**Tombstone** 

Patterson, James F. b.unk d. unk age 84

No Tombstone-D.FEB.?, AGE84-GREGG FUNERAL HOME-PER SSDI:COULD BE:JAMES PATTERSON 21 May 1880 Feb 1965 72833 (Danville, Yell, AR) Note: ST.FRANCIS COUNTY CEMETERY RECORDS=VOL.2-KATHLEEN BELL=1988

Patterson, James Robert b. Dec. 25, 1861 d. Feb. 23, 1946

Tombstone-Picture-[Son of John C. Patterson d. 1903-Shown without cemetery, could be this cemetery.] I have added his and son's memorials to Loughridge with this message.

Parents: John C. Patterson (1811-1903) Spouse: Beulah Irene Mulholland Patterson (1868 - 1947)\* Children: Robert Lee Patterson (1889 - 1958)\* John James Patterson (1891 - 1964)\* Lee B Patterson (1894 - 1975)\* Ollie E Patterson (1902 - 1974)\*Siblings: John C. Patterson, Jr. (1866-1897)

Patterson, John C., Captain b. 1811 d. Mar. 31, 1903

No Tombstone-Obituary: Death of Capt. John Patterson-News reached the city Wednesday, of the death of Capt. John Patterson, the day previous, March 31,1903, at his home near Shell Lake. The Captain was well known throughout the county as a hunter of note, having killed more big game than perhaps any man in the state. His age, how long he has lived in St. Francis county, and from whence he came is unknown. He reared a family in the deep wilds of the bottom country, whose only unhappiness was the encroachment of civilization. He knew the bottom country as if it were laid out in streets, and could go to any point the darkest of nights. His pride were his dogs-a rack of deer and bear hounds, and the constant use of saddle and rifle, made him equal to Buffalo Bill. Genial and accomodating, he was in demand with hunting parties, who will miss him. Fear was a stranger to him. It is related of him that on one occasion he camped for the night, and was attacked by three panthers-a female and two grown cubs. He shot one, and killed the other two with clubbed rifle. His encounters with wild beasts would fill a volume. Yet he was modest in telling them. Notwithstanding the wild life of Capt. Patterson, he had many traits of character which showed that his heart was in the right place, and many friends will regret his demise. Peace to his ashes. Based on the

following: Uncle" John Patterson, off the Military road, was a visitor to the city Friday. He is a typical backwoods pioneer, 86 years of age, and has made his home in the swamps since 1858. He is yet as agile as the average young man, an expert horseman, an quick, sure shot, and is a stranger to fear of any wild animal that roams the forest, and is a staunch friend of the levee. 6-4-1897-He was born in 1811, and came to St. Francis county in 1858. Forrest City Arkansas Times April 3,1903 Note: Not sure of cemetery, and the middle initial comes from family records. Had a 1812 War Land Warrant-See James Robert Patterson-Per 1880 Census:Griggs Twn. St. Francis Co.:HofH-John age 45 b.Missouri Farmer 2<sup>nd</sup> Wife: Sarah M. Harron age 31 b. Ark married 1877 Children: Son Robert age 18 b. Ark. Dgh Malinda age 16 b. Ark. Son John age 14 b. Ark. Dgh Alma age 2 Dgh Rhoda age zero. See story with him in a Bear Hunt:

http://www.argenweb.net/stfrancis/New/Bear.html- Mr. Scott Bond tells this excellent "Bear Story" in his book."A year after the foregoing incident I had a new experience. I had never seen a wild bear. My corn was planted on black, sandy loam land. It was being destroyed and torn down by something, I did not know what. The ground was so loose I could not tell from the footprints whether it was horse, mule, cow or what, that was doing the damage. The land was very rich. There were several stumps standing about. I thought it was coons that were destroying my corn. One moonlit night I took my gun and seated myself on the fence alongside the field. There was a slight breeze stirring the blades of corn. I thought I heard a coon that had climbed up on a stalk of corn and broke it down. I slipped off the fence, cocked my gun and stooped, looking beneath the blades of corn I saw one of these stumps within fifty feet of me I squatted, looking for the coon, and all at once what I thought was a black stump dropped down and I never heard such running and threshing in my life. When I realized it was a bear, I was really so weak I could hardly lower the hammer of my gun. I straightened up and I heard another bear running. When they reached the fence on the far side of the field they tore down the Whole side of the fence getting out of the field. From this I learned that it was Mr. Bear that was devouring my corn. The next day I saddled my horse and went across the river about seven miles to the home of Mr. John Patterson, the great bear hunter, who had a fine pack of hounds. Mr. Patterson said it would be two or three days before the bear would return to my field, and that he would be over to my place in a day or so, and stay over-night; and strike the bear's trail before day. According to his promise he came. About two hours before day, the bear-hunter asked me if I knew the exact place where the bears crossed the slough. I told him I did. He sent another man with me, telling us to get down next to the water and he would take his dogs into the field, and when the bear came to the water we could shoot him as he swam across. We started in a skiff, but got hung on a snag. When we got to the appointed place the bear was already in the lake. We made three shots at him without apparent effect. The hounds followed the bear across

and in a few minutes there was as sweet music as I ever heard, from a chorus of dogs. They chased the bear three and a half miles to the St. Francis River and across it. They overhauled the bruin about ten o'clock and captured him about seven miles from my field. Mr. Patterson said the bear would tip the scales at 500 pounds. I did not have the pleasure of helping to capture the bear, but I certainly had my fill of him at the dinner table. I learned the excellency of bear meat and that one could not possibly eat enough to hurt himself. Mr. Patterson was broadly known as the "bear chaser" of the St. Francis bottoms, not only took pleasure in bear hunting, but also made plenty of money. He usually killed from fifty to seventy-five every winter. The whole St. Francis basin was at that time full of all kinds of game. Wild pigeons were so numerous that they would darken the sky when they passed. No oak or walnut had been cut, hence mast would be found washed up in enormous piles along the streams. The Timber Story by Mr.Scott Bond-Found by Mrs.Brenda Huntley

Spouse: 1st-Mary 2nd-Sarah M. Harron b.1846 Children: John Patterson, Jr. (1866 - 1897)\*James Robert Patterson (1861-1946)

Patterson, John, Jr. b. 1866 d. Aug. 4. 1897

No Tombstone-Obituary: John Patterson, Jr. who has been lying in a critical condition for several weeks at the home of Mr. Mosby died last Wednesday night, August 4,1897. He had many friends who join us in sympathy with his relatives in their bereavement. Forrest City Arkansas Times 8-6-1897-Cemetery unknown, but other family members are buried here.

Parents: John C. Patterson (1811-1903) Siblings: John Patterson, Jr. (1866 - 1897)\*James Robert Patterson (1861-1946)

Patterson, Lee B. b. Aug. 10, 1894 d. Apr. 1975

# **Tombstone**

Parents: James Robert Patterson (1861 - 1946) Beulah Irene Mulholland Patterson (1868 - 1947) Siblings: Robert Lee Patterson (1889 - 1958)\*John James Patterson (1891 - 1964)\* Lee B Patterson (1894 - 1975) Ollie E Patterson (1902 - 1974)\*

Patterson, Lillian Maude Wright, Mrs. b. Jan. 11, 1891 d. Feb. 24, 1979

Tombstone with Robert-Pictures-Obituary: Mama Patterson was loved by all who knew her. She loved to go to church and read her bible. She shared her faith with everyone she came in contact with. She lost her husband many years before her death and the youngest daughter built her a two room house next to hers where she lived until her

daughter's (Beulah) death. She then cared for her oldest daughter (Delia) until her death and then moved near her middle daughter (Nellie) until she was unable to care for herself and finally to the hospital. . . never wanting to be moved to a nursing home. . . she only lived a few hours in the nursing home where she died. Her funeral was at the Parkin Baptist Church and she was buried in Loughridge Cemetary near Village Creek, AR next to her husband's parents. Note per Brenda Huntley: Note: Daughter of William P. and Ellen Icel Wise-Wright, wife of Robert Lee Patterson, daughters Delia Minerva, Beulah T. and Nellie Mae. Robert Lee Patterson and Maude Wright were married on December 22, 1912.

http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?op=GET&db=cheristokes2&id=I1746

Parents: William Pinckney Wright (1871-abt.1904 Griggs Twn)/ Ellen Icel Wise Wright (1870-Mar. 23, 1911 in Memphis, Tenn.)Spouse: Robert Lee Patterson (1889 - 1958) Children: Delia Minerva Patterson White (1913 - 1971)\* Beulah Trecia Patterson White (1915 - 1968)\* Nellie Mae Patterson Carter (1917 - 2000)\*

Patterson, Robert Lee b. Jan. 4, 1889 d. Jan. 28, 1958

Tombstone with Maude-Pictures-Note:Son of James Robert and Beulah Irene Mulholland-Patterson, husband of Lillie Maude Wright-Patterson. Daughters: Delia Minerva, Beulah T. and Nellie Mae.

Parents: James Robert Patterson (1861 - 1946) Beulah Irene Mulholland Patterson (1868 - 1947) Spouse: Lillian Maude Wright Patterson (1891 - 1979)\* Children: Delia Minerva Patterson White (1913 - 1971)\* Beulah Trecia Patterson White (1915 - 1968)\* Nellie Mae Patterson Carter (1917 - 2000)\* Siblings: Robert Lee Patterson (1889 - 1958) John James Patterson (1891 - 1964)\* Lee B Patterson (1894 - 1975)\* Ollie E Patterson (1902 - 1974)\*

Paulsen, James Martin b. Dec. 9, 1968 d. May 2, 2008

Tombstone with Cecelia-5RA U. S. Air Force Persian Gulf-Obituary: Mr. James Martin Paulsen, age 39, of Memphis died on Friday, May 2, 2008. Mr. Paulsen was born on Dec. 9, 1968, in Biloxi, Miss., the son of Martin "Marty" Paulsen and Peggy W. Gray Paulsen. He lived in Memphis for the past 12 years and was an IT Manager for Baptist Memorial Health Care in Memphis. He was also a veteran of the Air Force and a Baptist. Mr. Paulsen married Cecilia Spionsi in 2003 and she survives him along with his parents, of Cabot; one brother, John Martin Paulsen of Hartselle, Ala., and several other family members and friends. Funeral services for Mr. Paulsen will be held on Thursday, May 8, 2008, at 11 a.m. in the Chapel of Stevens Funeral Home. Burial will follow in Loughridge Cemetery. To visit the online guest registry go to www.stevensfuneralhome.net

Parents: Martin Paulson/ Peggy W. Gray Paulsen Spouse: Cecilia Spionsi Paulson Sibling: John Partin Paulsen

Peevey, Clea Wall, Mrs. b. Feb. 12, 1876 d. Jul. 16, 1948

**Tombstone with William** 

Spouse: William Peevey (1866-1938) Child: Pauline Peevey Richardson Street (1908-1990)

Peevey, Louise Infant b. Jul. 1903 d. Oct. 1903

Tombatone-Dgh of L. B. and Mary Peevey

Peevey, Robert Wadkins, Major b. Jan. 8,1827 d. Aug. 22, 1906

Tombstone-Picture-Obituary: Capt. R. W. Peevey died at his home near Newcastle, in Johnson township, Wednesday night, Aug.22,1906, of old age and general debility. He was in his 80th year, and had lived in this county since 1871, coming from Alabama. He represented the county in the legislature for one term, and for many years was one of the staunchest and hardest working democrats in the State. He was a good man and honest, and besides his family, consisting of a wife and four sons, viz.:Jim, Hall, Luther, and Will, and a sister, Mrs. Baxter, formerly of this city, leaves many sorrowing friends. He was a Mason, Knight of Honor, member of Camp 923 United Confederate Veterans, and a member of the Methodist church, being a leader in the Sunday school work of his neighborhood for many years. His remains were interred in the Loughridge cemetery yesterday afternoon, under auspices of Rising Star Lodge. Peace to his soul. SEE BIO. Hon. R. W. Peevey, farmer, stock raiser, and one of the prominent old settlers of St. Francis County, owes his nativity to Alabama, being a son of W. H. and J. A. (Childers) Peevey, originally from Georgia and Tennessee, respectively, and of Irish descent. The parental grandparents of our subject came to this country shortly after the Revolutionary War. R. W. Peevey was born January 8, 1827, and was the fourth son in a family of seven children. He spent his boyhood [p.488] days on his father's farm, and before his twentieth birthday was married to Miss Nellie A. Collier, who died in 1850, leaving three children, two still living: James J. and Emma J. (wife of W. H. Fogg), both in this county. In 1862 Mr. Peevey enlisted in the Confederate army and served in Col. Robinson's regiment, being elected captain of his company at starting out, and in May, 1863, he was promoted to major. He participated in the battles of Vicksburg, Baton Rouge, Corinth and a number of others. After the war he engaged in farming in Madison County, Ala., until 1873, when he came to Arkansas and located in St. Francis County, where he bought his present farm. In October, 1859, he married Miss Louisa Curry. She died in August, 1878, having borne seven children, and of these four survive: Thomas Elbert, Robert H., William H. and

Luther B. Mr. Peevey married his third wife, Mary J. Dew, in January, 1880. He is a prominent Democrat, and has ably served his county in the State legislature, to which he was elected in 1876. He also held the office of justice of the peace for several terms, and is still filling that position. A member of the Methodist Episcopal Church, he is also connected with the Masonic fraternity. PER 1900 CENSUS:Robbert w Peevey Home in 1900: Johnson, St Francis, Arkansas Age: 73 Estimated Birth Year: abt 1827 Birthplace: Alabama Relationship to head-of-house: Head Spouse's Name: Mary M Race: White -OCCUPATION:FARMER Household Members: Name Age Robbert W. Peevey 73 WIFE -Mary M Peevey 60 BOARDER= Joseph Murphey 34 Aug.24,1906-Forrest City Times Newspaper-Bio: Source:Goodspeed:Biographical and Historical Memoirs of Eastern Arkansas PAGE 488 Per Meredith Hicks==:On the heading, would you spell out his middle name Wadkins. In the running paragraph where it lists his 4 sons, Hall is really "Hal", a nickname for Robert Henry. The four surviving sons are Thea Elbert, Robert Henry, William Hampton, and Luther Benton. Nellie A. Collier was Tullwola Ann Collier and they were married May 5, 1846. His third wife was Mary Jenie Dew and they were married 1/08/1880. His second wife was Louisa B. Curry and she died August 4, 1879. They maried October 6, 1859. -per Family Tree: http://trees.ancestry.com/owt/person.aspx?pid=12712454&st=1 Family Groups View alternate family members Spouse 1 Tullaoly A Collier Born: abt 1827 in Madison, [county], Alabama, USA Died: 1850 in Madison, [county], Alabama, USA Marriage: 5 May 1846 in [city], Madison, Alabama, USA Children Sex Birth Emma J Peevey F 1847 in [city], Madison, Alabama, USA James J Peevey M 21 Sep 1848 in [city], Madison, Alabama, USA Buried: Yarbrough cemetery, St. Francis Co., Ark. Spouse 2 Louisa Curry Born: abt 1827 in [city], Madison, Alabama, USA Died: Aug 1878 in [city], Saint Francis, Arkansas, USA Marriage: 6 Oct 1859 in [city], Madison, Alabama, USA Children Sex Birth Robert H Peevey M Oct 1859 in [city], [county], Alabama, USA Luther B Peevey M 21 Nov 1870 in Huntsville, [county], Alabama, USA Buried Hughes cemetery, St.Francis, Arkansas Edward T Peevey M 1873 Spouse 3 Mary Jennie Dew Born: abt 1827 Died: Arkansas, [county], Arkansas, USA Marriage: 8 Jan 1880 in [city], Saint Francis, Arkansas, USA Per Ancestry.com <a href="http://trees.ancestry.com/tree/3173502/person/-">http://trees.ancestry.com/tree/3173502/person/-</a> 1764879948?ssrc= Parents: Wade Hampton Peevey 1790 – 1846 Jane A. Childress 1793 – 1880 Spouse & Children: Tullaoly A. Nellie Collier 1827 – 1850 Joseph Peevey 1847 – James J. Peevey 1848 - 1924 Emma J. Peevey 1850 - 1890 Other Spouse & Children: Louisa Curry 1878 Peevey 1859 – Thomas Elbert Peevey 1861 – Robert H. Peevey 1862 – 1929 William Hampton Peevey 1865 - 1938 Edward T. Peevey 1873 - Other Spouse & Children:Mary Jennie Dew 1839 – Arkansas Confederate Pensions Surname:Peevey Given Name:R. W.-Application Number:12619-Widow Surname:Peevey Widow Given Name:Jennie-Co.F-35th Alabama Infantry-Pension County:St. Francis-Death Date:8/22/1906-Application Year:1901-Comments:widow applied 1906

Parents: Wade Hampton Peevey (1790-1846) Jane A. Childress Peevey (1793-1880) Spouse: 1st Tullaoly A. Nellie Collier (1827-1850) 2nd Louisa Curry Peevey (-1878) 3rd Jennie Dew Peevey (1839-)Children: Robert Henry Peevey (1862 - 1929)\* Luther Benton Peevey (1870 - 1939)\*

Peevey, William Hampton b. May 24, 1866 d. Oct. 10, 1938

**Tombstone with Clea** 

Parents: Robert Wadkins Peevey (1827-1906) Louisa Curry Peevey (-1878) Spouse: Clea Wall Peevey (1876-1948) Child: Pauline Peevey Richardson Street (1908-1990)

Pirtle, William Oscar b. May 25, 1859 d. Oct. 14, 1918

**Tombstone-Husband of Emma Pirtle** 

**Spouse: Emma Pirtle** 

Pollen, Monroe Infant b. Jan. 23, 1912 d. Jan 23, 1912

**Tombstone** 

Ponder, Ellmer Leon b. May 18, 1943 d. Jan. 5, 2015

Tombstone with Lola Fay Smith-Married Dec. 22, 1962-Obituary: Mr. Elmer Leon Ponder, age 71, of Colt, died Monday at his home in Colt. He had been in poor health for the past two and a half months. Mr. Ponder was born May 18, 1943, in Wynne, and was the son of John Ponder and Willie Mae Powell Ponder. He lived in St. Francis County all of his life, was a lineman, truck driver, and business owner, and was a Baptist. Mr. Ponder married Lola Fay Smith in 1962, and she survives him along with one daughter, Annette Ponder of Hickory Ridge, one son, Keith Ponder of Forrest City, one brother, James Ponder of Colt, two sisters; Ocie Ball of Caldwell and Ruth Orman of Wynne. His parents; John and Willie Mae Ponder, preceded him in death. Services for Mr. Ponder will be held graveside, 2:00 P.M., Thursday, at Loughridge Cemetery. Visitation will be Thursday, 12:00 to 1:30 P.M., at Stevens Funeral Home with Stevens Funeral Home in charge of arrangements. You may log on to stevensfuneralhome.net for the on line registry.

Parents: John Henry Ponder (1902 - 1953) Willie Mae Ponder (1914 - 1988) Spouse: Lola Fay Smith Ponder Children: Annette Ponder, Keith Ponder Siblings: James Ponder, Ocie Ball, ruth Orman

Ponder, James Daryl b. Jan. 8, 1968 d. Apr. 19, 2001

Tombstone-Obituary: Mr. James Daryl Ponder, age 33, of Colt, died Thursday, April 19, 2001.Mr. Ponder was born Jan. 8, 1968, in Fort Sill, Okla. He was the son of James E. and Helen Fleming Ponder. Mr. Ponder lived in Colt most of his life and was a Baptist.He is survived by a daughter, Miranda Grace Wingfield of Forrest City; his father, James E Ponder of Colt; his mother, Helen Ponder of Jonesboro; maternal grandparents, Murrell and Mary Quinn of Forrest City; a step-brother, Stephen McWilliams of Jonesboro and a step-sister, Gwendolyn Plaz of Jonesboro.Visitation for Mr. Ponder will be Saturday, April 21, 2001, from 6 p.m. to 7 p.m. in the Chapel of Stevens Funeral Home. Funeral services for Mr. Ponder will be Sunday, April 22, 2001, at 2 p.m., in the Chapel of Stevens Funeral Home. Burial will follow at Loughridge Cemetery under the direction of Stevens Funeral Home.

Parents: James E. Ponder, Helen Fleming Ponder Souse: unk Children: Miranda Grace Wingfield

Ponder, Michael Wayne "Mike" b. Aug. 5, 1967 d. Mar. 10, 2018

No Tombstone-Picture-Obituary: Michael Wayne 'Mike' Ponder, age 50, of Colt, died Saturday, March 10, 2018, at the Baptist Hospital in Memphis. Mr. Ponder was born August 5, 1967, in Laurel, Maryland, and was the son of Joseph Wayne Ponder and Patsy Jean Andrews Ponder. He lived in St. Francis County most all of his life, was a Veteran of the Navy, and was an electrician. Mr. Ponder married Nina Anderson in 2014, and she survives him along with one son, Jonathan Drew Ponder of Hoxie, his father, Wayne Ponder of Colt, one brother, Kevin N. Ponder, and wife, Janeth Paulin, of Memphis, one step-son, Matthew Joseph Anderson, of Russellville, two step-daughters; Kara Armond of San Antonio, Texas, and Chelsey Carnahan of Russellville, one niece, Salma Jean Ponder, one nephew, Tomas Wayne Ponder, both of Memphis, and seven step-grandchildren. Services for Mr. Ponder will be held at Stevens Funeral Home Chapel, 10:00 A.M., Wednesday, with burial in Loughridge Cemetery. Visitation will be Tuesday, 6:00 till 8:00 P.M., with Stevens Funeral Home in charge of arrangements. You may log on to stevensfuneralhome.net for the online registry.

Parents: Joseph Wayne Ponder, Patsy Jean Andrews Ponder Spouse: Nina Anderson Ponder Children: Jonathan Drew Ponder

Ponder, Patsy Jean Andrews, Mrs. b. Aug. 10, 1946 d. Dec. 11, 2016

Tombstone-Picture-Obituary: Mrs. Patsy Jean Ponder, age 70, of Colt, died Saturday at the Methodist Hospice in Memphis. She had been in poor health for the past two and half months. Mrs. Ponder was born August 10, 1946, in Wynne, and was the daughter of

Richard Andrews and Molly Martin Andrews Edwards. She lived in St. Francis County most of her life and was a housewife.Mrs. Ponder married Wayne Ponder in 1965, and he survives her along with two sons; Mike Ponder of Forrest City and Kevin Ponder of Marion, one sister, Nancy Maglin of Langrange Georgia, and two grandchildren; Jonathan Drew Ponder and Thomas Wayne Ponder. Services for Mrs. Ponder will be held at Stevens Funeral Home Chapel, 2:00 P.M., Thursday, with burial in Loughridge Cemetery. Visitation will be Wednesday evening, 6:00 till 8:00 P.M., at Stevens Funeral Home with Stevens Funeral Home in charge of arrangements. You may log on to stevensfuneralhome.net for the on line registry.

Parents: Richard Andrews, Molly Martin Andrews Edwards Spouse: Wayne Ponder Children: Mike Ponder, Kevin Ponder Siblings: Nancy Maglin

Ponder, Patsy Sue Taylor, Mrs. b. Mar. 10, 1944 d. Oct. 10, 2005

Tombstone with Willie-Married Dec. 22, 1961-Obituary: Mrs. Patsy Sue Taylor Ponder, age 61, of Forrest City, died Monday, Oct. 10, 2005, at her home.Mrs. Ponder was born March 10, 1944, the daughter of James Clyde Taylor and Viola Martin Taylor. She was a native of Wynne and a 1962 graduate of Forrest City High School. She was also a homemaker and a Baptist.Mrs. Ponder married Kenneth Ponder in 1961, and he survives her along with two daughters, Sheila Ponder and Karen Ponder Gorman both of Forrest City; two sisters, Betty Long of Forrest City and Shirley Spencer of Colt and three grandchildren. She was preceded in death by her parents and two brothers, James Henry "Sonny" Taylor and Bobby Glenn Taylor.Funeral services for Mrs. Ponder were held on Wednesday, Oct. 12, 2005, at 2 p.m. in the Chapel of Morgan Funeral Home with Bro. Charles Flowers officiating. Burial followed in Loughridge Cemetery near Colt.

Parents: James Clyde Taylor, Viola Martin Taylor Spouse: Willie Kenneth Ponder Children: Sheila Ponder, Karen Ponder Gorman Siblings: Betty Long, Shirley Spencer, Deceased-James Henry Taylor, Bobby Glenn Taylor

Powell, Addie Ponder Baucum, Mrs. b. Jun. 15, 1899 d. Jan. 5, 1978

# **Tombstone**

Spouse:James Allen Powell (1893-1939) (Dossie R. Baucum (1895 - 1970) Children: Nema Jesse Baucum Acree (1918 - 2005)\* Elvis R "Pete" Baucum (1920 - 1993)\* Addie Geneva Powell Blake (1929 - 1990)\*William Powell (1920-2008) Jimmie Loretta Powell Smith (1927-2005)

Powell, Arbie Clifft, Mrs. b. Aug. 22, 1903 d. Apr. 16, 1928

## **Tombstone-Picture**

Parents: Robert Clifft (1864 - 1921) Rachel Caroline Baker Clifft (1862 - 1921) Spouse: James Allen Powell (1893 - 1935)\* Children: William Powell (1920 - 2008)\* Jimmie Loretta Powell Smith (1927 - 2005)\* Siblings: Erastus Clifft (1889 - 1972)\* Ella Thurley Clifft O'Neal (1894 - 1970)\* James Corbit Clifft (1895 - 1929)\* Arbie Clifft Powell (1903 - 1928) Myrtle Groves (1906 - 1957)\*

Powell, Billy Gene b. Feb. 9, 1933 d. Mar. 13, 1998

# **Tombstone**

Parents: Dallas M Powell (1906 - \_\_\_\_) Tidy Bell Milton Powell (1914 - 1992) Siblings: Joyce Ann Powell Allred\* Billy Gene Powell (1933 - 1998) Gerald Lloyd Powell (1940 - 1991)\*

Powell, Donald C. b. Oct. 30, 1942 d. Sep. 11, 1982

## **Tombstone**

Parents: William Powell (1920 - 2008) Sibling: Donald C Powell (1942 - 1982) Norman E. Powell (1944 - 2015)\*

Powell, Gerald Lloyd b. Mar. 9, 1940 d. Dec. 25, 1991

#### **Tombstone**

Parents:Dallas M Powell (1906 - \_\_\_\_) Tidy Bell Milton Powell (1914 - 1992) Siblings: Joyce Ann Powell Allred\* Billy Gene Powell (1933 - 1998)\* Gerald Lloyd Powell (1940 - 1991)

Powell, James Allen b. Sep. 15, 1893 d. Apr. 25, 1936

## **Tombstone-Pictures**

Parents: Walter Benjamine Powell (1859 - 1936) Barbara Ann Sanders Powell (1860 - 1927) Spouse: Arbie Clifft Powell (1903 - 1928) Children: William Powell (1920 - 2008)\*

Jimmie Loretta Powell Smith (1927 - 2005)\* Addie Geneva Powell Blake (1929 - 1990)\*

Siblings: Thomas jefferson Powell (1885 - 1919)\* William Humphrey Powell (1887 - 1915)\*

Claud Dean Powell (1888 - 1958)\* Effie L. Powell Hardage (1889 - 1966)\*James Dan

Powell (1891 - 1929)\* Mattie Powell Sedberry (1893 - 1985)\* James Allen Powell (1893 - 1935)

Powell, James Dan b. 1891 d. 1929

## **Tombstone**

Parents: Walter Benjamine Powell (1859 - 1936) Barbara Ann Sanders Powell (1860 - 1927) Spouse: Arbie Clifft Powell (1903 - 1928) Children: William Powell (1920 - 2008)\* Jimmie Loretta Powell Smith (1927 - 2005)\* Addie Geneva Powell Blake (1929 - 1990)\* Siblings: Thomas jefferson Powell (1885 - 1919)\* William Humphrey Powell (1887 - 1915)\* Claud Dean Powell (1888 - 1958)\* Effie L. Powell Hardage (1889 - 1966)\*James Dan Powell (1891 - 1929)\* Mattie Powell Sedberry (1893 - 1985)\* James Allen Powell (1893 - 1935)

Powell, Tidy Bell Milton, Mrs. b. Jan. 1, 1914 d. Feb. 17, 1992

Tombstone-Picture-Obituary: Mrs. Tidy Bell Powell of Forrest City died Feb. 17, 1992 at Baptist Mem. Hosp. in Forrest City. She was 78. Mrs. Powell was born Jan. 1, 1914 in Arkansas, the daughter of Henry Milton and Addie Lee Milton. She had lived in St. Francis Co. most of her life where she was a housewife and a Baptist. She leaves her husband, Dallas M. Powell of the home; five daughters, Nadine Friends, Joyce Thompson, and Helen Kuchnert, all of N. Little Rock, Betty Stafford of Forrest City and Edna Langley of Philadelphia; three sons, Billy and Bobby Powell, both of Forrest City, and Donald Powell of Arizona; five sisters, Thelma Hamilton of California, Alma Windaham of Florida, Ethel Hall of Searcy and Minnie Stephens and Mary Loue Stephens, both of Forrest City; three brothers, Woodrow Milton of California, Johnnie Milton of Hughes, and Houston Milton of Searcy; and 37 grandchildren, 43 great grandchildren, and six great great grandchildren. Funeral services Feb. 19 at the Stevens FH Chapel, with burial in Loughridge Cemetery.

Parents: Henry Milton (1885-1938) Addie Lee Adair Milton (1885-1972) Spouse: Dallas M Powell (1906 - \_\_\_\_)\*Children: Joyce Ann Powell Allred\* Billy Gene Powell (1933 - 1998) Gerald Lloyd Powell (1940 - 1991)\*Nadine Friends, Joyce Thompson, Helen Kuchnert, Edna Langley, Bobby Powell, Donald Powell Siblings:Thelma Hamilton, Alma Windaham, Ehtel Hall, Minnie Stephens, Mary Loue Stephens, Woodrow Milton, Johnnie Milton, Houston Milton

Powell, William "Bill" b. Jan. 27, 1920 d. Feb. 20, 2008

No Tombstone-Pictures-Obituary: Mr. William "Bill" Powell, age 88, of Wynne, passed away February 20, 2008 at CrossRidge Community Hospital. He was preceded in death by his parents, James Allen Powell and Arbie Clift Powell; stepmother, Addie Bell Ponder Powell; son, Donald Powell; sisters, Geneva Powell Blake, Jimmy Smith; and brother, John Powell. Mr. Powell lived most of his life in Wynne, Arkansas. He was a retired painter and a member of Wynne First Assembly of God Church. Survivors are his sons,

Jimmy Powell of California; Norman Powell of Arizona; and David Powell of Norfolk, Virginia; daughter, Barbara Cooper of Marion, Illinois; sister, Juanita Stillwell of Lancaster, California; 10 grandchildren; nephews, Howard E. Blake, Sr., of Wynne, Stephen A. Blake of Wynne, Stanley J. Blake of Premont, TX; nieces, Ann McKee of Judsonia, Rhonda Fryman of Cherry Valley and many special great nieces and nephews. Graveside services will be Saturday at 11:00 AM at Laughridge Cemetery. Visitation will be Saturday morning from 9:00 AM until 10:30 AM at Kernodle Funeral Home.

Parents: James Allen Powell (1893 - 1935) Arbie Clifft Powell (1903 - 1928) Children: Donald C Powell (1942 - 1982)\* Norman E. Powell (1944 - 2015)\* Jimmy Powell, David Powell, Barbara Cooper Siblings: William Powell (1920 - 2008) Jimmie Loretta Powell Smith (1927 - 2005)\* Addie Geneva Powell Blake (1929 - 1990)\*\*John Powell, Juanita Stillwell

Powell, William Humphrey b. May 17, 1887 d. Jun. 19, 1915

Pictures-Per Note: Drowned in St. Francis River

Parents: Walter Benjamine Powell (1859 - 1936) Barbara Ann Sanders Powell (1860 - 1927) Spouse: Ella Thurley Clifft O'Neal (1894 - 1970) Children: Jessie Carolyn Powell Hedrick (1914 - 1989)\* Siblings: Thomas jefferson Powell (1885 - 1919)\* William Humphrey Powell (1887 - 1915) Claud Dean Powell (1888 - 1958)\* Effie L. Powell Hardage (1889 - 1966)\* James Dan Powell (1891 - 1929)\* Mattie Powell Sedberry (1893 - 1985)\* James Allen Powell (1893 - 1935)\*

Powers, Alan, Elder b. Dec. 31, 1924 d. Nov.16, 2008

No Tombstone-Obituary: Elder Alan Powers, 83, of Wynne departed this life Saturday, Nov. 15, 2008, at his residence. He was born Dec. 31, 1924, at West Point, Tenn., the son of E.B. and Madge McClean Powers. Survivors include his wife, Neoma of the home; two sons, William and David Powers; three daughters, Barbara McConnell, Sandra Halbert and Janet Tarlton, all of Wynne; 11 grandchildren; and 17 great-grandchildren. Funeral services will be Tuesday at 2 p.m. in Thompson-Wilson Wynne Funeral Home. Interment will follow in Loughridge Cemetery.

Parents: E. B. Powers, Madge McClean Powers Spouse: Neoma Powers Children: William Power, David Powers, Barbara McConnell, Sandra Halbert, Janet Tarlton

Price, Melvin Harper b. Apr. 24, 1932 d. Apr. 28, 2007

Tombstone- Tstone-Obituary-Retired from General Industries-Parents:George Washington Price and Lilly Mae Harper Price; Children: son, Melvin Keith Price of Forrest City; a step-

son, Douglas Rogers of Russellville; Siblings:Survived by a brother, Homer Ray Price of Forrest City; a sister, Lorene Wall of Forrest City and three grandchildren

Parents:George Washington Price, Lilly Mae Harper Price Spouse: unk Children: Melvin Keith Price Siblings: Homerr Ray Price, Lorene Wall

Pruitt, Dalton b. Jul. 3, 1904 d. May 3, 1966

**Tombstone-Fatherr** 

Puckett, Marshall Aaron b. Jan. 24, 1906 d. Mar. 5, 1983

#### **Tombstone**

Parents: Andrew Lafayette Puckett (1880 - 1949) Minnie Francis Lindsey Puckett (1877 - 1926) Siblings: Vera Quincy Puckett Terry (1904 - 1992)\* Marshall Aaron Puckett (1906 - 1983) Lela Mai Puckett Christian (1907 - 2002)\*Lou Era Puckett Johnson (1909 - 2002)\*\* Susie B Puckett (1915 - 1926)\* Betty Jo Puckett Weeks (1936 - 2014)\*\*

Ramsey, Lennon Makynley Infant b. Aug. 12, 2010 d. Dec. 17, 2010

No Tombstone-Obituary: Infant Lennon M. Ramsey age 5 months, died Friday, December 17, 2010. Lennon was born August 12, 2010 in Forrest City and was the daughter of Gregory Scott Ramsey and S-usan Elizabeth Kersey of Forrest City. She is also survived by her maternal grandparents J.R. and Myra Kersey of Forrest City, paternal grandparents Mr. & Mrs. Gregory Scott Ramsey Sr. of Wynne and paternal great grandparents Glenn & Debbie Ramsey of Forrest City; paternal great grandmother Yvonne Ramsey of Forrest City; maternal great grandmother Ester Cook of Brinkley. Three aunts also survive her Carrie Harbin, Allison Edgin and Terry Thomas all of Forrest City. Services will be held Wednesday, December 22, 2010 at 2:00 p.m. at the New Beginnings Church. Burial will follow at Loughridge Cemetery. Visitation will be from 6 to 8 Tuesday at the funeral home. Visit online registry at stevensfuneralhome.net. Under the direction of Stevens Funeral Home

Parents: Susan Elizabeth Kersey (1990 - 2015) Gregory Scott Ramsey

Richart, Geraldine Marie Freas, Mrs. b. Oct. 10, 1911 d. Oct. 20, 1983

Tombstone with Lawrence-Note: Married to Lawrence C Richart April 27, 1935 Had 8 children, 2 preceding in death. Alice an infant and Roy an infant. Suriving children are Virginia, Marvin, Thomas, Wanita, Donald, and Gordon.

Parents: Charles J. Freas (1867 - 1945) Maud D. Cramer Freas (1876 - 1954) Spouse: Lawrence Calvin Richart (1906 - 1987) Children: Virginia Alice Richart (1939 - 2011)\* Thomas Charles Richart (1940 - 2014)\* 2 preceding in death. Alice an infant and Roy an infant. Suriving children are Marvin, Wanita, Donald, and Gordon. Siblings: Harold Howell Freas (1903 - 1991)\* Darwin C Freas (1904 - 1971)\* Ralph B. Freas (1906 - 1967)\* Kenneth Robert Freas (1908 - 1971)\* Geraldine Marie Freas Richart (1911 - 1983)

Richart, Lawrence Calvin b. Oct. 27, 1905 d. Feb. 16, 1987

Tombstone-Note: Parents: Roland T Richart (1880 - 1967) Alice E Erwin Richart (1882 - 1967) Spouse: Geraldine Marie Freas Richart (1911 - 1983)\* Children: Virginia Alice Richart (1939 - 2011)\* Thomas Charles Richart (1940 - 2014)\* 2 preceding in death. Alice an infant and Roy an infant. Suriving children are Marvin, Wanita, Donald, and Gordon Siblings: Lawrence Calvin Richart (1906 - 1987) Stanton D Richart (1922 - 1962)\*

Riley, Jasper L. b. Mar. 21, 1919 d. Sep. 6, 2013

Tombstone with Ernestine-CPL U. S. Army Korea-Obituary: Mr. Jasper L. Riley age 84, of Colt, Arkansas died Friday, September 6, 2013 at the St. Bernard Hospital in Jonesboro. Mr. Riley was born March 21, 1929 in Heber Springs, Arkansas. He was the son of James T. Riley and Mamie V. Goff Riley. Mr. Riley was retired from the Arkansas Highway Department and was a member of the Antioch Baptist Church. Mr. Riley married Gracie Ernestine Ponder in 1955. She survives him along with a daughter Donna Kay of Little Rock; two sons, Walter L. Riley of Memphis and Larry W. Riley of Colt; one brother, Max E. Riley of Sierra Vista, Arizona and a sister Joyce Douglas of Harrison, Arkansas. Six grandchildren and seven great grandchildren also survive him. Funeral services will be held Tuesday, September 10, 2013 at 2:00 p.m. At Stevens Funeral home. Burial will follow at Loughridge Cemetery in Colt. Visitation will be from 6 to 8 at the funeral home Monday. Visit online registry at stevensfuneralhome.net. Under the direction of Stevens Funeral Home.

Parents: James T. Riley, Mamie V. Golf Riley Spouse: Gracie Ernestine Ponder Riley Children: Donna Kay, Walter L. Riley, Larry W. Riley Siblings: Max E. Riley, Joyce Douglas

Riley, Layten Wayne Infant b. Jan. 27, 2015 d. Jan. 27, 2015

**Tombstone** 

Roberts, Grady Matlock, Mrs. b. Dec. 8, 1901 d. Mar. 23, 1998

**Tombstone with James** 

Spouse: James Ira Roberts (1900-1975) Child: Ralph W. Roberts (1926-1985)

Roberts, James Ira b. Aug. 20, 1900 d. Apr. 5, 1975

Tombstone-Note: Pvt. Ralph Roberts, son of Mr. and Mrs. Ira Roberts, is now spending a furlough with his family here....

Spouse: Grady Matlock Roberts (1901 - 1998)\*Child: Ralph W. Roberts (1926-1985)

Roberts, Ralph W. b. Apr. 28, 1926 d. Jan. 8, 1985

Tombstone-Husband-On 1930 Census: Son of James Ira and Grady Roberts

Parents: James Ira Roberts (1900-1975) Grady Matlock Roberts (1901-1009)

Rodgers, Tommy Ray, Sr. b. Nov. 21, 1953 d. Jan. 2, 2010

No Tombstone-Picture-Obituary: Tommy Rodgers, a resident of Wynne, Arkansas, departed this life, Saturday, January 2, 2009, at the age of fifty-six, at his residence. He was born, November 21, 1953, in Indianola, Mississippi, the son of Billy Preston Rodgers, Sr. and Ruby Neal Pettway Rodgers. Tommy worked as a repo man and was of the Pentecostal faith. He enjoyed fishing, motorcycles, country and bluegrass music, dancing and spending time with his family and friends. He was preceded in death by his father, son: Tommy Rodgers, Jr., and 2 siblings. Mr. Rodgers is survived by his mother: Ruby Turley of Hickory Ridge, Arkansas, one son: Tommy "Bubba" Rodgers, III of Wynne, Arkansas, three daughters: Teresa Devaiser of Harlingen, Texas, Ashley Rodgers of Wynne, Arkansas, Kimberly Edwards of Wynne, Arkansas, three brothers: Bill Rodgers, Jr. of Hickory Ridge, Arkansas, Roy Rodgers of Wynne, Arkansas, Frankie Rodgers of McCrory, Arkansas, one sister: Dorothy Hall of Patterson, Arkansas, three grandchildren: Angelina Deleon, Hayden Edwards and Beya Deleon. Funeral services were held at the Thompson-Wilson Funeral Home chapel in Wynne, Arkansas. Interment were at Loughridge Cemetery in Colt, Arkansas.

Parents: Deceased-Billy Preston Rodgers, Sr., Ruby Nell Pettway Turley (1933 - 2014) Sibling: Tommy Ray Rodgers (1953 - 2010) Roy Quitman Rodgers (1955 - 2014)\* Children: Deceased-Tommy Rodgers, Jr. Teresa Devaiser, Ashley Rodges, Kimberly Edwards, Tommy "Bubba" Rodgers, III Siblings: Rilly Preston Rodgers, Jr., Roy Rodgers, Frankie Rodgers, Dorothy Hall

Rook, Edward Dewitt b. Aug. 3, 1956 d. Oct. 12, 2011

**Tombstone-PFC U. S. Army Vietnam** 

Rook, James Dewitt b. Nov. 1, 1931 d. Jun. 12, 2013

No Tombstone-Obituary: Mr. James Dewitt Rook, age 81, died Wed, June 12, 2013 at his home. He was born November 1, 1931 the son of Truman E. Rook and Ella Maye Davis. He was a veteran of the Army. Mr. Rook is survived by three sons; Terry Rook and Jackie Rook, both of California and Jimmy Lee "Blue"Rook of Mississippi and one sister, Johnnie Ruth Harris. He was preceded in death by his parents and one daughter, Sherry Rook. Graveside services are scheduled for Friday, June 14, 2013 at 10:00 A.M at Loughridge Cemetery in Colt.

Parents: Truman E. Rook, Ella May Davis Children: Terry Rook, Jackie Rook, Jimmy Lee Rook, Deceased Sherry Rook Spouse: Unknown Siblings: Johnnie Ruth Harris

Rook, Marilyn J. b. May 20, 1937 d. Mar. 26, 1994

**Tombstone** 

Ryan, Mart L. b. Mar. 26, 1879 d. Oct. 2, 1966

No Tombstone-Obituary: Oct.2,1966-Funeral services for Mart L. Ryan, 87, of Colt, who died Sunday morning in Forrest Memorial Hospital, will be held Tuesday at Stevens Funeral Home. Rev. C. N. Edge will conduct the services. Burial will be in Loughridge cemetery, east of Colt. Mr. Ryan had been a patient at Borden Nursing Home for two years. He was born Mar.26,1879, in St.Francis county and spent his entire life here. He was a farmer and a member of the Colt Baptist Church. His wife, Mrs. Sally Woods Ryan, died in 1939. Mr. Ryan is survived by two sons, Luther and Dick Ryan, both of Forrest City; a daughter, Mrs.Cecil Stover of Newport; seven grandchildren and 17 great-grandchildren. Forrest City Times-Herald

Spouse Sally Woods ryan d.1939 Children: Luther Ryan, Dick Ryan, Mrs. Cecil Stover Sawyers, Billy F., Jr. b. Jul. 31, 1967 d. Oct. 24, 2004

Tombstone-Obituary: Times Herald Forrest City Ar 10/27/04 Mr. Billy F. Sawyers Jr., age 37, of Forrest City, died Monday, Oct. 25, 2004, at the NEA Medical Center in Jonesboro. Mr. Sawyers, born July 31, 1967, was the son of Billy Sawyers Sr. and Claudette Faughn Sawyers Callahan. He was a carpenter and a Presbyterian. Mr. Sawyers is survived by his mother; his step-father, Johnny Callahan; two brothers, Jeff Sawyers of California and David Callahan of Illinois, and one sister, Tammy Watlington. Visitation for Mr. Sawyers will be held on Wednesday Oct. 27, 2004, from 6 p.m. to 8 p.m. at Morgan Chapel. Funeral services will be held on Thursday, Oct. 28, 2004, at 2 p.m. at Morgan Chapel with Rev.

Douglas Swindle of Velvet Ridge officiating. Burial will follow at Loughridge Cemetery near Colt.

Parents: Billy F. Sawyers, Sr., Claudette Faughn SawyersCallahan Siblings: Jeff Sawyers, David Callahan, Tammy Watlington

Scott, Alice Elizabeth Lesley, Mrs. b. Jun. 10, 1943 d. Nov. 17, 1995

Tombstone-Picture-b. Dorsey, Miss. d. Widener-Might have had five children

Spouse: Tillman Leon Kindrex (1940 - 2002)\* Unknown Scott Children: Jimmy Joe Kindrex (1960 - 2004)\* Lesley Leon Kindrex (1964 - 1985)\*

Scott, Annette J. Morris, Mrs. b. Jan. 18, 1933 d. Jul. 15, 2014

Tombstone with William-Obituary: Mrs. Annette J. Scott, age 81, of Forrest City, died Tuesday at the Forrest City Medical Center in Forrest City. She had been in poor health for the past several years. Mrs. Scott was born January 18, 1933, in St. Petersburg, Florida, and was the daughter of Luther Morris and Mariam Linden Parker Morris. She was a housewife and a member of the First Baptist Church in Forrest City. Mrs. Scott married Willaim C. Scott in 1959, and he survives her along with one daughter, Susie Shankle of Forrest City, two sons; Mike St. Pierre and Duffy Joseph St. Pierre, both of Quitman, Mississippi, two brothers; Luther Morris and David Morris, both of Georgia, two sisters; Doris Steele of Alabama and Hilda Coleman of California, and four grandchildren, Heather, Will, Ashley, and Justin. She was preceded in death by two grandchildren, Madison and Chris and one sister. Services for Mrs. Scott will be held at Stevens Funeral Home Chapel, 2:00 P.M., Saturday, with burial in Loughridge Cemetery. Visitation will be Friday evening, 6:00 till 8:00 P.M., with Stevens Funeral Home in charge of arrangements. You may log on to stevensfuneralhome.net for the on line

Parents: Luther Morris and Mariam Linden Parker Morris Spouse: William C. Scott Children: Susie Shankle Mike St. Pierre, Duffy Joseph St. Pierre Siblings:Luther Morris, David Morris, Doris Steele, Hilda Coleman

Scott, April C. Infant b. Apr. 2, 1971 d. Apr. 5, 1971

**Tombstone** 

Seay, Ernestine Crutchfield, Mrs. b. Apr. 9, 1921 d. Feb. 12, 1998

**Tombstone** 

Spouse: Thomas David Seay, Sr. (1922-2006) Children:David Seay, Madge Seay

Seay, Ophelia Horton, Mrs. b. Mar, 5, 1901 d. Jan. 6, 1968

Tombstone-Obituary: Funeral services for Mrs. Ophelia Horton Seay, 66, who died early Saturday in a Memphis Hospital, were held today at Stevens Funeral Home. Rev. Byron McSpadden conducted the services, with burial in Loughridge cemetery. Mrs. Seay was born Mar.5,1901, in the Newcastle community, the daughter of Mrs. Jennie Wall Horton and E. C. Horton. She spent her entire life in the Forrest City area. A member of the First Methodist Church, Mrs. Seay had been in poor health for four years. At the time of her death, she lived at 319 Mississippi Avenue. She is survived by her husband, Thomas D. Seay, Sr., whom she married in 1919; a son, Thomas D.Jr. of Forrest City; two brothers, Dennis W. Horton of Little Rock, and Lee D. Horton of Newcastle; a sister, Miss Mildred Horton of Newcastle, and two grandchildren. Forrest City Times-Herald

Parents: Jennie Wall Horton (1874-1959) Eugene L. Horton (1850-1937) Spouse: Thomas David Seay (1899 - 1978)\* Children: Thomas D Seay (1922 - 2006)\*Siblings:Lee B. Horton (1893-1970) Mildred Floy Horton (1903-1905), Dennis W. Horton (1900-1984) )Eugene L. Horton (1850-1937) Earl E. Horton (1895 - 1965)\* Mrs. A. P. Eiland

Seay, Thomas David, Jr. b. Oct. 9, 1922 d. Jul. 11, 2006

Tombstone-Sgt. U. S. Army WW II-Obituary: Mr. Thomas D. Seay, Jr, shown seated at his desk in the office, is one of Forrest City's highly respected and capable public accountants. Tom and his wife, the former Ernestine Crutchfield of this city, live with their two fine children, David and Madge, in their home at 1205 N.Izard Street. Tom was born in Forrest City 31 years ago, the son of Mr.& Mrs. Thomas Seay, Sr.. He graduated from Forrest City High School, and then received his B.S. Degree from the University of Arkansas. During World War II, he served 3 1/2 years in the Army Signal Corps, and was honorably discharged on Feb.6,1946. He came home to open his firm on Jan.1,1949. Tom is a member of the National Society of Public Accountants, National Assoc. of Cost Accountants, and a member of the Board of Governors of the Arkansas Society of Public Accountants. He is a member of the King-Beazley American Legion Post, and was a member of the Lions Club and Rotary Clubs at different times, and the Methodist church.[1954 History of St.Francis County]

Parents: Thomas David Seay (1899 - 1978) Ophelia Horton Seay (1901 - 1968) Spouse: Ernestine Crutchfield Seay (1921 - 1998)\* Children: David Seay, Madge Seay

Seay, Thomas David, Sr. b. Mar. 7, 1899 d. Feb. 18, 1978

**Tombstone** 

Spouse: Ophelia Horton Seay (1901 - 1968) Children: Thomas D Seay (1922 - 2006)\*

Shepherd, Allie Virginia Kelso, Mrs. b. Mar. 15, 1925 d. May 5, 2011

Tombstone with Charles-Obituary: Allie Virginia Shepherd, a resident of Mabelvale, Arkansas, formerly of Caldwell, Arkansas, departed this life, Thursday, May 5, 2011, in Benton, Arkansas, at the age of eighty-six. She was born, March 15, 1925, in Caldwell, Arkansas, the daughter of Archie Larkin and Julia Marie (Walls) Kelso. Mrs. Shepherd was a homemaker and a past member of the Faith Chapel Church in Colt. She was an Ordained Pentecostal Minister who enjoyed cooking, playing the guitar, piano and Nintendo. She also enjoyed ministering, "doing" for others, and spending time with her family and friends. She was preceded in death by her parents, husband: Charlie Shepherd, daughter: Dorothy Gustavis, three brothers: Archie Kelso, Jr., Irving Kelso, Finas Kelso, seven sisters: Bertha Alford, Marie Weddington, Lavern Edmundson, Ophelia Kelso, Irene Kelso, Ruth Shelton, Mary Britton, one grandson: Chris Taylor, two greatgrandchildren: LeAnn Paulman and Brett Madden. Allie is survived by eight sons: Larry Taylor of Palestine, Arkansas, Kelly Taylor of Wynne, Arkansas, Ronnie Partain of Pine Tree, Arkansas, Archie Delane Partain of Bryant, Arkansas, Barry Partain of Benton, Arkansas, Jimmy Christian of Alexander, Arkansas, Rodney Christian of Alexander, Arkansas, one daughter: Jane Madden of Forrest City, Arkansas, one sister: Charlene Edmundson of Memphis, Tennessee, thirty-two grandchildren, sixty-four greatgrandchildren, numerous great-great-grandchildren. Funeral services were held at the Oak Hill Church of God in Forrest City, Arkansas. Interment was at Loughridge Cemetery in Colt, Arkansas. Thompson-Wilson Wynne Funeral Home was in charge of arrangements.

Parents: Archie Larkin Kelso (1870 - 1951) Julia Marie Wall Kelso (1884 - 1942) Spouse: Charles F Shepherd (1914 - 1989) Siblings: Bertha Kelso Alford (1901 - 1993)\* Irvin L Kelso (1903 - 1992)\* Ophelia J Kelso Baskin (1905 - 1988)\* Marguerite A Kelso Gaff (1907 - 2001)\* Archie Larkin Kelso (1908 - 1957)\*0 Julia Marie Kelso Weddington (1912 - 2002)\* Finis E. Kelso (1916 - 1970)\* Ruth Kelso Shelton (1919 - 2004)\* LaVerne W. Kelso Edmondson (1922 - 2003)\* Allie Virginia Kelso Shepherd (1925 - 2011) Charlene Kelso Edmondson (1927 - 2014)\*Children: Deceased Dorothy Gustavis, Jane Madden, Larry Taylor, Kelly Taylor, Ronnie Partain, Deleane Partain, Barry Partain, Jimmy Christian, Rodney Christian,

Shepherd, Betty Kathleen, Miss b. Feb. 2, 1948 d. Jul. 9, 2008

No Tombstone-Picture-Obituary: Miss Betty Shepherd, 60, of Forrest City, passed away Wednesday at Crestpark Nursing Home in Forrest City. She was preceded in death by her

parents, Charles Fredrick Shepherd and Rilla Ashburn Shepherd; brothers, William, Jack, and Jerry Wayne; sisters, Shirley Lou, Charolett Jo, Romnia, Cordie June. Survivors are brothers, Larry Shepherd of Colt; Lonnie Shepherd of Forrest City; Bud Shepherd of Ocoee, Florida; Glenn Shepherd of Fort Smith; Don Shepherd and Ernest Shepherd of Michigan; and sister, Louise Carter of Leola, Arkansas. Services are Saturday at Kernodle Funeral Home Chapel at 3 PM with burial in Loughridge Cemetery, Colt, Arkansas. Visitation will be Friday evening at Kernodle Funeral Home from 6 to 8 PM.

Parents: Charles Frederick Shepherd (1914 - 1989) Allie V Shepherd (1925 -2011) Siblings: Cordie June Shepherd Matlock (1943 - 2002)\*\* Betty Kathleen Shepherd (1948 - 2008) Louise Anna Shepherd Carter (1950 - 2013)\*\*Larry Shepherd, Lonnie Shepherd, Bud Shepherd, Glenn Shepherd, Don Shepherd, Ernest Shepherd, Louise Carter

Shepherd, Charles Frederick b. Jul. 23, 1914 d. Jan 25, 1989

**Tombstone with Allie-**

Spouses: Rilla L Ashburn Shepherd (1915 - 1978) Allie Virginia Kelso Shepherd (1925 - 2011)\* Children: Jerry Wayne Shepherd (1956-1957) Cordie June Shepherd Matlock (1943 - 2002)\* Betty Kathleen Shepherd (1948 - 2008)\* Louise Anna Shepherd Carter (1950 - 2013)\* See Wives for Children

Shepherd, Charles William b. Nov. 26, 1933 d. Apr. 18, 1985

**Tombstone with Glenda** 

Spouse:Glenda Fay Shepherd (1943-)

Shepherd, Jerry Wayne Baby b. Apr. 30, 1956 d. Aug. 30, 1957

#### **Tombstone**

Parents: Charles Frederick Shepherd (1914 - 1989) Rilla L. Ashburn Shepherd (1915-1978) Siblings: Cordie June Shepherd Matlock (1943 - 2002)\*\* Betty Kathleen Shepherd (1948 - 2008) Louise Anna Shepherd Carter (1950 - 2013)\*\*Larry Shepherd, Lonnie Shepherd, Bud Shepherd, Glenn Shepherd, Don Shepherd, Ernest Shepherd, Louise Carter

Shepherd, Rilla L. Ashburn, Mrs. b. Jan. 8, 1915 d. Jan. 18, 1978

## **Tombstone**

Spouse: Charles Frederick Shepherd (1914 - 1989)\*Children:Jerry Wayne Shepherd (1956-1957) Cordie June Shepherd Matlock (1943 - 2002)\* Louise Anna Shepherd Carter (1950 - 2013)\*

Shults, Dollie Lambeth, Mrs. b. Dec. 26, 1907 d. Jul. 8, 1988

**Tombstone with Elmer** 

Spouse: Rev. Elmer Shults (1906-1990) Child: Louis Shults

Shults, Elmer, Rev. b. Mar. 7, 1906 d. Nov. 7, 1990

Tombstone with Dollie-Obituary: Rev. Elmer Shults, age 84, Rt. 1, Telicos Trails No. 8, Forrest City, died Nov.7, 1990, at his home. He was a minister and member of the Caldwell Baptist Church. He was born Mar. 7, 1906 in Sullivan, Mo. He was preceded in death by his wife, Dollie Lambeth in 1988. He is survived by one son, Louis Shults of Caldwell; two sisters, two brothers, and three grandchildren. Funeral services at Stvens FH Chapel with Rev. Rufus Crawford officiating. Burial in Loughridge Cemetery.

Spouse: Dollie Lambeth Shults (1907-1988) Child: Louis Shults

Sims, Ricky Neal b. Mar. 29, 1952 d. May 31, 2011

No Tombstone-Obituary: Ricky Neal Sims, a resident of Wynne, Arkansas, departed this life, Tuesday, May 31, 2011, in Memphis, Tennessee, at the age of fifty-nine. He was born, March 29, 1952, in Portageville, Missouri, the son of Carl and Ollie (Smith) Sims. Ricky married Miss Donna Kay Brown on June 30, 1972. Mr. Sims was a member of the Antioch Baptist Church and worked as a Production Foreman at Rubatex for twenty-nine years. He enjoyed fishing, hunting, working in the yard, gardening, playing with the grandchildren and spending time with family and friends. He was preceded in death by his father: Carl Sims, mother: Ollie Pugh, father-in-law: Willard Brown, niece: Tonette Spencer, and a sister-in-law: Debbie Sims. Ricky is survived by his wife of thirty-eight years: Donna Sims of the home, two sons: Jamie Sims and wife Shena of Bono, Arkansas, Cory Sims and wife Kim of Wynne, Arkansas, one brother: Dean Sims of Woodville, Texas, three sisters: Patsy Spencer of Kennett, Missouri, Alice Morgan of Portageville, Missouri, Doris Williams of New Madrid, Missouri, one half brother: Albert Belew of Portageville, Missouri, three grandchildren: Shay, Kelton and Kenlee Sims. Funeral services were held at the Thompson-Wilson Wynne Funeral Home chapel. Interment was at Loughridge **Cemetery in Colt, Arkansas.** 

Parents: Carl Sims, Ollie Smith Sims Spouse:Donna Kay Brown Sims Children:Jamie Sims, Cory Sims Siblings: Dean Sims, Patsy Spencer, Alice Morgan, Doris Williams

Sisk, Jessie Marian Infant b. Sep. 8, 1882 d. Aug. 29, 1883

No Tombstone-Son of H. W. and Louisa Sisk

Smith, Amos b. Dec. 29, 1908 d. Oct. 25, 1971

**Tombstone** 

Spouse: Merle L. Callahan Smith Wing (1916-1966)

Smith, Charles David b. Jan. 18, 1923 d. Oct. 25, 1990

Tombstone-Sgt. U. S. Army WW II-Obituary: Mr. Charles David Smith of Forrest City died Oct. 20, 1990, he was 67. Mr. Smith was born Jan. 18, 1923 in Mississippi. He had lived in St. Francis Co. most of his life, and was a retired farmer. He was a veteran of WW II, a member of Widener Baptist Church, VFW, and American Legion. He leaves four daughters, Lola Ponder of Forrest City, Charlotte Barnett and Belinda Hollis, both of Wynne, and Sharon Hicks of Proctore; three sons, Larry Smith of Waverly, Tenn., David Smith of Hot Springs, and Chris Smith of Santa Rosa, California; two sisters, Pearl Smith and Gracie Woods, both of Forrest City; a brother, Carl Smith of Forrest City; and 11 grandchildren. Funeral services at Stevens FH Chapel with Rev. D. C. McAfee officiating with burial in Loughridge Cemetery.

Smith, Clarence W. b. Oct. 31, 1939 d. Jun. 18, 1999

**Tombstone with Madge** 

Spouse: Madge Elaine Ingle Smith (1941-2018)

Smith, J. A., Mrs. b. Oct. 5, 1872 d.Oct. 25, 1914

**Tombstone-Wife of J. T. Smith** 

Spouse: J. T. Smith

Smith, James T. b. July 4, 1865 d. Jan. 17, 1937

**Tombstone with Dora Matlock** 

Spouse: Lora Matlock Smith (1892-1926) hard to read tombstone

Smith, James Thomas b. 1919 d. 1990

**Tombstone** 

Smith, Jimmy Lee b. Jun. 16, 1931 d. Mar. 7, 2013

No Tombstone-Pictue-Obituary: Mr. Jimmy Lee Smith age 81 of Colt, died Thursday, March 7, 2013 at his home. Mr. Smith was born June 16, 1931 in Cherry Valley the son of Arthur Smith and Allie Kelso Smith. He was preceded in death by his parents; his stepdad, Arthur McGee; one brother, Arthur "Bookie" Smith; two sisters, Elizabeth Shatwell and Paulette Detwiller. He was a heavy equipment operator in the logging industry and a Baptist. Mr. Smith is survived by his wife, Martha Smith of the home; two sons, Jimmy Smith, Jr. of Michigan and David Smith of Wynne; two daughters, Brenda McCorkle (Anthony) of Wynne and Glenda Breeding (Roger) of Forrest City; two brothers, Arthur Leon McGee of Little Rock and Gary McGee of Argo, Indiana; Four sisters, Dorothy "Tood" Morris of Greenwood, Arkansas, Lucille Morgan of Cedar Bluff, Alabama, Garnett Orman of Forrest City, and Patricia Redding of Alma, Arkansas. He also leaves six grandchildren, Jennifer Reeves, Brittney Clark, Justin Morgan, Lacey Gremard, Colten Smith, and Hunter McCorkle; three great-grandchildren, Wilson Reeves, Olivia Reeves, and Camden Gremard. Visitation with the family will be held on Saturday, March 9, 2013 from 6:00 P.M. to 8:00 P.M. in the chapel of Morgan Funeral Home. Funeral services are scheduled for Sunday, March 10, 2013 at 2:00 P.M. at Morgan Chapel with Jeremy Tucker officiating. Burial will follow at Loughridge Cemetery in Colt.

Parents: Arthur Smith and Allie Kelso Smith Siblings: Deceased-Arthur Smith, Elizabeth Shatwell, and Paulette Dedtwiller- Living: Arthur Leon McGee, Gary McGee, Dorthy Morris, Lucille Morgan, Garnett Orman, Patricia Redding Spouse: Martha Smith Children: Jimmy Lee Smith, Jr., David Smith, Brenda McCorkle, and Glenda Breeding

Smith, Leroy Infant b. May 27, 1914 d. Jun. 27, 1914

**No Tombstone** 

Smith, Lora Matlock, Mrs. b. Jun. 26, 1892 d. Aug.24, 1976

**Tombstone with James T. Smith** 

**Spouse: James T. Smith (1865-1937)** 

Smith, Madge Elaine Ingle, Mrs. b. Apr. 1, 1941 d. Feb. 20, 1918

Tombstone with Clarence-Obituary: Mrs. Madge Elaine "Jane" (Ingle) Smith, resident of Wynne, Arkansas, departed this life on Tuesday, February 20, 2018, in the comfort of her home at the age of 76. She was born in Keiser, Arkansas on Tuesday, April 1, 1941, the daughter of Mr. Louie W. Ingle and Mrs. Madge Mae (Glasgow) Ingle. Jane was a 1960 graduate of Harrisburg High School. She and Clarence William Smith were united in marriage on March 24, 1961, and enjoyed numerous joyful years together until his

passing on June 18, 1999. Jade enjoyed sewing, quilting, crocheting, and fishing. She was a member of Wynne First Assembly of God Church. Mrs. Smith was preceded in death by her parents, Louie and Madge Ingle; her loving husband of 38 years, Clarence Smith; a daughter, Bobbie Lawrence; a brother, Blue Ingle; and two sisters, Pat May and Barbara Ingle. She is survived by a son, Brian Lee Smith and wife, Beadie, of Oklahoma City, Oklahoma; a daughter, Tammy Bowman and husband, Tim, of Wynne; a brother, Wayne Ingle of Simpson, Illinois; five grandchildren; fourteen great-grandchildren; and a host of other relatives and friends. Funeral services will be held at 10:00 a.m. on Saturday, February 24, 2018, in the Thompson-Wilson Funeral Home chapel in Wynne with Brother Sam Taylor officiating. Interment will follow in Loughridge Cemetery at Colt. Friends may visit at the funeral home from 6:00 to 8:00 p.m. on Friday, February 23, 2018.

Parents: Louie Winston Ingle (1917 - 1972) Madge Mae Glasgow Ingle (1921 - 1978)

Spouse: Clarence W Smith (1939 - 1999) Siblings: Madge Elaine Ingle Smith (1941 - 2018)

Barbara Ann Ingle Bowen McDaniel Hendrix (1942 - 2008)\*Blue Dennis Ingle (1949 - 1994)\* Pat May (Deceased) Living-Wayne Ingle Children: Deceased Bobbie Lawrence,

Living: Brian Lee Smith, Tammy Bowman

Smith, N. D. b. 1895 d. Jun. 18, 1918

No Tombstone-age 23 years

Smith, Pearl b. Oct. 17, 1933 d. Jun. 20, 2000

**Tombstone** 

South, Gloria J. Infant b. unk d. Jan. 11, 1941

No Tombstone-Infant of Elbert and Mae South

South, W. B. Infant b. unkk d. Jul, 27, 1934

No Tombstone-Infant of Elbert and Mae South

Starns, Troy L. b. Jul. 8, 1910 d. Jun. 28, 1990

Tombstone-Obituary: Mr. Troy L. Starns, 79, of Widener, Ark., died Jun. 28, 1990 at Baptist Central in Memphis, Tenn. Mr. Starns had been in poor health for the past week and had been hospitalized for the last six days. Born Jul. 9, 1910 in Lee County, Miss. and a member of the Widener Baptist church, Starns had lived in St. Francis Co. for most of his life. Starns was the son of Adam Gipson and Nancy Jane Graves. He leaves his wife, Robbie Starns of Widener, three daughters, Opal Webb of Blue Springs, Miss., Sharron D'Asenzo of Bay Shore, Mich., and Linda Burtsgeld of New Hope, Ark.; one son, Richard

Starns of Jacksonville, Ark.; two sisters, Odell Western of Benton, Ark. and Opelice Barker of Forrest City; 15 grandchildren, and 15 great grandchildren. Funeral services at Stevens FH Chapel Jun. 30, 1990 by Rev. Andy Pettigrew. Burial in Loughridge Cemetery.

Parents: Adam Gipson and Nancy Jane Graves Spouse: Robbie Starns Chidlren:Opal Webb, Sharron D'Asenzio, Linda Burtsgeld, Richard Starns Siblings: Odell Western, Opelice Barker

Stewart, Calvin Lee b. Feb. 15, 1942 d. Jul. 28, 2001

Tombstone-A3C U. S. Air Force-Obituary: Mr. Calvin Lee Stewart, age 59, of Colt, died Saturday, July 28, 2001, at Veterans Hospital in Memphis.Mr. Stewart was born Feb. 15, 1942, in Forrest City and was the son of Calvin Stewart and Dorothy Dean Watkins Stewart. He was a veteran of the U.S. Air Force, a machinist and a Baptist.Mr. Stewart is survived by his wife, Bettie Stewart of Forrest City; a son, Calvin Stewart of Caddo Gap; a daughter, Lois Stewart of Caddo Gap; a brother, Larry White; a sister, Dorothy Dean and a granddaughter.A graveside service was held for Mr. Stewart on Monday, July 30, 2001, at 11 a.m., at Loughridge Cemetery with Rev. Gary Chapman officiating the service under the direction of Stevens Funeral Home

Stout, Josiah W., Capt. b. 1829 d. Jul. 28, 1898

No Tombstone-Obituary: Colt-Capt. J. W. Stout, an old and respected citizen of New Castle, died last Thursday. His remains were buried in the Loughridge graveyard last Friday, where they were followed by a large concourse of friends.8-5-1898-Capt. J. W. Stout, who was favorably known throughout the county, died at his home ten miles north of Forrest City, July.28,1898, ages 69 years. The death of Capt. Stout caused deep gloom in the family circle and the entire community. His presence will be greatly missed by his daily associates; he was a kind husband, a kind an charitable citizen. He was a member of the Methodist church and of the Masonic fraternity and was buried by that fraternity at Loughridge cemetery. Capt.Stout leaves a wife and four children, and a host of friends to mourn his loss. A Friend. BIO:Goodspeed's: Capt. J. W. Stout enlisted in the Rebel army, in 1862, in the First Battalion, Arkansas Cavalry, Gen. Price commanding. He was captured at the battle of Big Black Bridge, Miss., May 17, 1863, and sent to military prison on Johnson's Island, in Lake Erie, where he was kept till February, 1865. After the collapse of the Confederacy, he returned to his family, and subsequently removed to Cross County. Ark., remaining there till 1871. Coming to St. Francis County, he purchased a home of 200 acres of land, and has since followed farming regularly and successfully, also serving the public as a mill and gin proprietor. Capt. Stout was born in McMinn County. E. Tenn., in 1829, and is of German descent, being a son of Daniel and Elisabeth

Stout. His father was born in Virginia, and his mother in Kentucky. Her maiden name was Franklin. The senior Stout was a professional school-teacher in McMinn County, E. Tenn., for a series of years, and taught ten years in succession in the same academy. J. W.'s boyhood was spent in Tennessee, in attending school, and in 1851 he moved with his father to Walker County, Ga., following farming for about one year. Then he was engaged as salesman with Parham & Lee, in the mercantile business, till December, 1854. He was married December 26, to Mrs. Elizabeth B. Brooks, daughter of Benjamin C. Hardin, who had one daughter. They have had nine children born to them, four of whom are dead, three sons and one daughter. Five children are living, two sons and three daughters: Minnie (the wife of Rev. W. W. Hendrix), Hollace W., Flora (wife of Dr. A. A. Berry), Thomas J. and Ophelia. Georgie A., the daughter of Mrs. Stout, is the wife of A. C. Shaver. Capt. Stout and wife, and all the children are members of the Methodist Episcopal Church, South. He also belongs to the Masonic order and the Knights of Honor. His wife is a member of the K. & L. of H. He is Democratic politically. Arkansas Confederate Pensions Surname:Stout Given Name:James F.-Application Number:1934-Co.G-1st (Stirman's )Arkansas Cavalry-Pension County:St. Francis-Application Year:1894-Comments:disallowed, not wounded. Stout, James F.; Co. E & J, 1 Ark. Cav.; he applied:? (Rej.), St. Francis Co. Per 1870 Census: Mitchell Twn, Cross Co., Ark. HofH J. W. age 41 b. Tenn. Wife: E. B. age 33 b. Ga. Child: Dgh M. age 4 b. Ark. Dgh H. age 2 b. Ark.

Parents: Daniel and Elisabeth Franklin Stout Spouse: Elizabeth B. m. Hardin Brooks Stout Children: Minnie Hendrix, Hollace W. Stout, Flora Berry, Thomas J. Stout, Ophelia Stout, Georgia Ann (Alonzo C.) Stout Shaver (1851-1938)

Sybert, Jasper Newton b. Sep. 17, 1884 Ashland, Miss. d. Jan. 8, 1949 Tillar, Ark.

No Tombstone-Pictures-Note:Jasper Newton Sybert is buried in an unmarked grave. His son Luther placed a home made Headstone in the mid 1950's then over time it got damaged and destroyed. 1946 Spouses: Married:Dec.20,1914-Ethel Lea Harris Sybert (1902-1990) Married:Jul.7,1918-Etta Mae Harris 1896- d.bef.1918 per Loyd Sybert Family Tree

Parents: Charles Richard Sybert (1852 - 1910) Susan Emma Cobern Sybert (1855 - 1903) Spouse: Ethel Lea Harris Sybert (1902 - 1990) Etta Mae Harris Children: Wesley R. Sybert (1919 - 2002)\* Lou Ellen Sybert (1922 - 1922)\* Luther Nathaniel Sybert (1923 - 2009)\* Mary Emma Sybert (1925 - 1928)\* Ethel Pauline Sybert Jones (1928 - 2004)\* Ernest Jesse Sybert (1931 - 2007)\* Mildred Osie Sybert Hicks (1934 - 2003)\* Siblings: Child Cypert\* Cora Ellen Sybert Harris (1881 - 1952)\* Jasper Newton Sybert (1884 - 1949) Ada Lee Sybert Hudgens (1886 - 1963) Luther Nathaniel Sybert (1888 - 1965)\*

Sybert, Lou Ellen Infant b. Jan. 10, 1922 d. Jan. 21, 1922

No Tombstone-Note: Per Loyd Sybert, May 2013 Lou Ellen Sybert was the daughter of Jasper Newton Sybert and Ethel Lea (Harris) Sybert. She was born 10 Jan 1922 in Cross County and died 21 1922 in Cross County. She is buried in an unmarked grave in the Loughridge Cemetery, Cross County, Arkansas. Later her sister Mary Emma Sybert was born 5 Nov. 1925 in Cross County and died 25 Dec 1928 in St. Francis County and is buried in an unmarked grave in Loughridge Cemetery in Cross County, Arkansas. It is my understanding that the headstones for both daughters and their father Jasper N. Sybert were hand made and later were lost. Both Lou Ellen and Mary Emma were my first cousins once removed. Hope this helps.

Parents: Jasper Newton Sybert (1884 - 1949) Ethel Lea Harris Sybert (1902 - 1990) Siblings: Wesley R. Sybert (1919 - 2002)\* Lou Ellen Sybert (1922 - 1922) Luther Nathaniel Sybert (1923 - 2009)\* Mary Emma Sybert (1925 - 1928)\* Ethel Pauline Sybert Jones (1928 - 2004)\* Ernest Jesse Sybert (1931 - 2007)\* Mildred Osie Sybert Hicks (1934 - 2003)\*

Sybert, Mary Emma Baby b. Nov. 5, 1925 d. Dec. 25, 1928

No Tombstone-Note: Mary Emma (Blank) Sybert (correct name Mary Emma Sybert daughter of my uncle Jasper Newton Sybert) Born 5 Nov 1925 in Cross County, Arkansas Died 25 Dec 1928 in St. Francis County, Arkansas. Buried in an unmarked grave near her father 's grave. The family home was just north of the Loughridge Cemetery. Two cedar trees still stood on the home site in the year 1995. Loyd Sybert, Dec.2012

Parents: Jasper Newton Sybert (1884 - 1949) Ethel Lea Harris Sybert (1902 - 1990) Siblings: Wesley R. Sybert (1919 - 2002)\* Lou Ellen Sybert (1922 - 1922)\* Luther Nathaniel Sybert (1923 - 2009)\* Mary Emma Sybert (1925 - 1928) Ethel Pauline Sybert Jones (1928 - 2004)\* Ernest Jesse Sybert (1931 - 2007)\* Mildred Osie Sybert Hicks (1934 - 2003)\*

Tackett, Audry "Pete, Sr. b. Jun. 8, 1934 d. Nov. 20, 2013

No Tombstone-Obituary: Audry "Pete" Tackett Sr., 79, of Wynne, Arkansas, died Wednesday, November 20, 2013. He was born June 8, 1934, in Parkin, Arkansas, to William and Era Mae Turner Tackett. "Pete" married Ms. Jewell Christine Dennis on Dec. 27, 1955. Survivors include wife, Jewell Tackett; son, Audry Tackett Jr. and wife Gail of Anahaul, Texas; daughter, Kimberly Tackett of Wynne; four grandchildren; and two greatgrand-children. He was preceded in death by his parents and brothers: Ronald Tackett and Ronalds twin Donald Tackett, Dorsey Tackett, Randall Tackett, William Tackett, four sisters: Betty George, Pearl Graham, Frances Henrich, and Sandra Wilson. Graveside

services were at Loughridge Cemetery. Arrangments were by: Thomspon Wilson Wynne Funeral Home. Jonesboro Sun, November 22, 2013.

Parents: William Tackett and Era Mae Turner Tackett (1908 – 1993) Spouse: Jewell Christine Dennis Tackkett Children: Audry Tackett, Jr., Kimberly Tackett Siblings: Mary Frances Tackett Henrichs (1929 - 2012)\* Dorsey Carroll Tackett (1932 - 1964)\* Audry Tackett (1934 - 2013) Sandra J Tackett Wilson (1942 - 2006)\* Ronald Tackett (1944 - 2013)\* Donald Tackett (1944 - 2001)\*Ronald Tackett, Randall Tackett, William Tackett, Betty George, Pearl Graham

Talley, Claude b. Feb. 19, 1947 d. Jan. 27, 1989

#### **Tombstone**

Parents:Will Talley and Meda Talley May (1909 - 1993) Siblings: Robert Ford Talley (1934 - 1964)\* George David Talley (1939 - 1999) Claude Talley (1947 - 1989)\* Dorthy Talley Like (deceased) Ann Talley

Talley, George David "Jack" b. 1939 d. Oct. 12, 1989

No Tombstone-Obituary: George David "Jack" Talley, age 60, of Colt, died Tuesday, Oct. 12, 1999, at St. Bernard's Hospital in Jonesboro. He was the son of Will and Meda Talley and was a welder. He is survived by two daughters, Lisa Nichols of Forrest City and Teresa Lee of Wynne; one son, Tommy Talley of Forrest City; one sister, Ann Talley of Illinois; four grandchildren and one great grandchild. Graveside services were held Wednesday, Oct. 13, 1999, at LOUGHRIDGE under the direction of Morgan Funeral Home. MAYBE SHILOH CEMETERY Preceded in death by sister, Dorthy Talley Like in 1983. Mr. Talley was also a very talented musician. He played in a band, playing the guitar and singing, recording two 8 track cassettes. Jack was preceded in death by his mother Meda Talley May in 1993, and 2 brothers Robert Ford Talley in 1964, and Claude Talley in 1989. Thanks Nancy Allred Immel, Nov.2013

Parents:Will Talley and Meda Talley May (1909 - 1993) Siblings: Robert Ford Talley (1934 - 1964)\* George David Talley (1939 - 1999) Claude Talley (1947 - 1989)\* Dorthy Talley Like (deceased) Ann Talley Spouse:unknown Children: Lisa Nichols, Teresa Lee, Tommy Talley

Talley, Robert Ford b. Jan. 30, 1934 d. Oct. 6, 1964

No Tombstone

Parents:Will Talley and Meda Talley May (1909 - 1993) Siblings: Robert Ford Talley (1934 - 1964)\* George David Talley (1939 - 1999) Claude Talley (1947 - 1989)\* Dorthy Talley Like (deceased) Ann Talley

Taylor, Gary Glenn Infant b. Sep. 24, 1971 d. Sep. 25, 1971

**Tombstone** 

Parents: Shirley Ann Matlock Greenwood (1948 - 2013) Siblings: Larry Wayne Taylor, Terry Lynn Taylor

Taylor, George b. unk d. 1899

No Tombstone-Note: Buried near Morgans, unmarked

Thiel, Nancy Blair DuRant, Mrs. b. Aug. 7, 1903 d. Feb. 7, 1971

Tombstone-Obituary: Feb.7,1971-Mrs. Nancy Thiel, 67, died Sunday night at Forrest Memorial Hospital. She had been in poor health for one year, and in the hospital for one day. Mrs. Thiel was born in on Aug.7,1903, in Marshall, Missouri, she was the daughter of John and Catherine DuRant. She had moved to Forrest City from California in 1955. She was a housewife and a member of the First Baptist church in Marshall, Mo. She was married to S. S. McDonough in 1921 and preceder her in death. She leaves one daughter, Mrs. Fred Christian of Forrest City; two grandchildren, and three great-grandchildren. Funeral services will be held at Stevens Funeral Home on Tuesday, with Rev.Jerry B. Milliken conducting the services. Burial will follow in Loughridge cemetery, east of Colt. Forrest City Times-Herald

Parents: John "Forest" Durant and Catherine Blair Durant (1879 - 1921) Spouses: Roy Herbert Trauger (1911 - 1978) Raymond Edwin Wedge (1903 - 1971) Silas S McDonough (1893 - 1988)\* Children:Catherine Blair McDonough Christian (1923 - 1993)\*

Thomas, Barbara Nichols, Mrs. b. Nov. 8, 1936 d. Nov. 21, 1992

Tombstone with Billy-Obituary Barbara Thomas, 56, died Nov. 21 at the Baptist Memorial Hospital in Forrest City. Thomas was born Nov. 8, 1936 in Wynne and was the daughter of Macron A. Nichols and Clara Mabel Webb Nichols. She lived in St. Francis County most of her life and was a member of the Forrest Chapel United Methodist Church of Newcastle. Thomas married Billy W. Thomas in 1956 and he survives her along with two daughters, Karen Thomas Roseberry of Hernando, Miss. and Vicki Thomas of Forrest City; one son Lowell Thomas of Forrest city; two brothers, Wallace Nichols and Mike A. Nichols, both of Newcastle Community; and six grandchildren. Service for Thomas were held at

Stevens Funeral Home Chapel on Nov. 24, with the Rev. Everett Isom officiating. Burial followed in Loughridge Cemetery.

Parents: Macron Asbury Nichols (1898-1974) Clara Mabel Webb Nichols (1902-1997)Spouse: Billy Wayne Thomas (1931 - 2016)\*Children: Karen Thomas Roseberry, Vicki Thomas, Lowell Thomas Siblings: Wallace Macron Nichols, Mike A Nichols, Barbara Nichols Thomas (1936-1992)

Thomas, Billy Wayne b. Nov. 8, 1931 d. Oct. 4, 2016

Tombstone with Barbara-Obituary: Mr. Billy Wayne Thomas, age 84, of Wynne, died Tuesday at his home in Wynne. Mr. Thomas was born November 8, 1931, in Wynne, and was the son of Fred Thomas and Pauline Parkman Thomas. He lived in St. Francis County most all of his life, was a farmer, was a Veteran of the Army, and was a member of the Forrest Chapel Methodist Church. He was a past board member of the St. Francis County Farmers Association and was selected as the Farm Family of the Year. Mr. Thomas married Barbara Ann Nichols and she preceded him in death in 1992. He is survived by one son, Lowell Thomas of Wynne, two daughters; Karen Roseberry of Hernando, Mississippi, and Vicki Thomas of Wynne, one step-son, Mike Nichols of Forrest City, seven grandchildren and six great-grandchildren. Services for Mr. Thomas will be held at Stevens Funeral Home Chapel, 11:00 A.M., Friday, with burial in Loughridge Cemetery. Visitation will be Friday, 10:00 A.M. until the time of the service. Stevens Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements. You may log on to stevensfuneralhome.net for the on line registry.

Parents: Fred Thomas and Pauline Parkman Thomas Spouse: Barbara Nichols Thomas (1936 - 1992) Children: Lowell Thomas, Karen Roseberry, and Vicki Thomas

Thomas, Christopher Allen b. Jul. 26, 1990 d. Jul. 11, 2015

Tombstone-Picture-Obit Notice: Mr. Christopher "Chris" Thomas, age 24, of Wynne, died Saturday, July 11, 2015, in Pleasant Plains.

Thomas, Dorothy Matlock, Mrs. b. Apr. 11, 1924 d. Sep. 26, 1992

Tombstone with Jesse-Obituary: Dorothy Thomas, 68, died Sept. 26, 1992. Thomas lived in St. Francis County most of her life, was retired from General Industries and was a member of the Widener Baptist Church. She was born April 11, 1924 in Wynne, the daughter of Walter Matlock and Agnes South. She is survived by one daughter, Darlene of Palestine; one son, Jimmy Thomas of Forrest City; two sisters, Pauline Worley and Linda

Boren, both of Forrest City; one brothers, J.W. Matlock of Wynne; one step-mother, two step-sisters; three step-brothers; four grandchildren; and one great-grandchild. Funeral services were conducted by Stevens Funeral Home on Sept. 28 with Rev. J.D. Webb officiating. Interment was in Loughridge Cemetery. Thanks to contributor # 46884427 June 2017

Parents: James Walter Matlock (1890 - 1960) Agnes South Matlock (1892 - 1938) Spouse: Jesse Leon Thomas (1921 - 1984)\*Siblings: Herbert Eugene Matlock (1918 - 1989)\* Dorothy Matlock Thomas (1924 - 1992) Pauline Mildred Matlock Worley (1929 - 2011)\*Linda Boren, J. W.Matlock, Children: Darlene Thomas, Jimmy Thomas

Thomas, Jesse Leon, Sr. b. Mar. 20, 1921 d. Feb. 11, 1984

**Tombstone with Dorothy** 

Spouse: Dorothy Matlock Thomas (1924-1992) Children: Darlene Thomas, Jimmy Thomas

Thomas, Libby Jo Morgan, Mrs. b. Aug. 8, 1945 d. Jul. 22, 2014

No Tombstone-Obituary: Mrs. Libby Jo Thomas age 68, of Colt, Arkansas died Tuesday, July 22, 2014 at St. Bernards Medical Center. Mrs. Thomas was born August 8, 1945 in Cross County. She was the daughter of Claude Morgan and Helen Thomas Morgan. Mrs. Thomas had been a grocery cashier and was a Baptist. Mrs. Thomas is survived by two sons Kevin Thomas of Forrest City and Jonathan Thomas of Colt and a sister Claudia Kerr of Wynne. Three grandchildren also survive her. Graveside services will be held Friday, July 25, 2014 at 10:30 a.m. at Loughridge Cemetery in Colt. Visitation will be held from 6 to 8 Thursday at the funeral home. Visit online registry at stevensfuneralhome.net. Under the direction of Stevens Funeral Home.

Parents: Claude W Morgan (1915 - 1969) Helen Irene Thomas Morgan (1919 - 2006) Spouse: unk Children: Kevin Thomas, and Jonathan Thomas Sibling: Claudia Kerr

Thomas, Mary Montine Dooley, Mrs. b. Mar. 7, 1932 d. Jan. 22, 2013

No Tombstone-Obituary: Mrs. Mary Montine Thomas age 80, of Forrest City, Arkansas died Tuesday, January 22, 2013 after a long illness. Mrs. Thomas was born March 7, 1932 in Forrest City. She was the daughter of Richard Dooley and Virginia Harris Dooley. Mrs. Thomas was a housewife and a Baptist. Mrs. Thomas was preceded in death by two husbands, Pete Thomas and Odis Thomas. She is survived by two sons, Russell Thomas of Olive Branch and Mitchell Thomas of Wynne; two daughters Nancy Rainey of Palestine and Gladys Woodard of Clarendon; two brothers Bill and Jimmy Dooley both of Forrest City. Nine grandchildren, eleven great grandchildren and four great-great grandchildren

also survive her. She was preceded in death by her parents and two sisters, Martha Ball and Linda Fowler. Funeral services will be held Saturday, January 26, 2013 at 2:00 p.m. at Stevens Funeral Home. Burial will follow at Loughridge Cemetery in Colt. Visitation will be from 7 to 9 Friday at the funeral home. Visit online registry at stevensfuneralhome.net. Under the direction of Stevens Funeral Home.

Parents: Richard Wesley Dooley (1910 - 1983) Virginia Harris Dooley (1913 - 1996) Spouse: Pete Thomas, and Odis Thomas (1912 - 1992) Sibling: Mary Montine Dooley Thomas (1932 - 2013) Jimmy Leon Dooley (1943 - 2018)\*Deceased-Martha Ball, Linda Fowler, Living-Bill Thomas, Children: Russell Thomas, Mitchell Thomas, Nancy Rainey, Gladys Woodard

Thomas, Odis b. Jan. 10, 1912 d. May 17, 1992

Tombstone-U. S. Army WW II-Obituary: Services for Odis Thomas, 80, of Wynne were held May 20 in Stevens Funeral Home Chapel in Forrest City. Burial was in Loughridge Cemetery. Mr. Thomas died May 17 in Cross County Hospital. He was born Jan. 10, 1912 in Arkansas and married Mary Montine in 1965. Mr. Thomas lived in the Wynne area most of his life. He was a World War II veteran. Mr. Thomas was a retired truck driver and was a Baptist. He is survived by two daughters--Nancy Homewood of Wynne & Gladys Long of Palestine and three sons--Mitchell of Wynne, Russell of Memphis, Tenn. & Eugene Billingsley of Howe, Texas. Mr. Thomas is also survived by two brothers--Eugene of Pine Tree & Phil of Widener and by nine grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Thanks to contributor # 46884427 June 2017

Spouse: Mary Montine Dooley Thomas (1932 - 2013)\*Children: Nancy Homewood, Gladys Long, Mitchell Thomas, Russell Thomas, Eugene Billingsley Siblings: Eugene Thomas, Phil Thomas

Thompson, Clara Fay Smith Worley, Mrs. b. Oct. 23, 1927 d. Apr. 18, 2012

Tombstone-Picture-Obituary: Clara Fay Smith Thompson was born on October 23, 1927, in Sand Slue, of Cross County, Arkansas, to Lee Worley and Josie May Thomas Worley. Clara Fay was welcomed home by her heavenly father on Wednesday, April 18, 2012, at the age of 84. Clara Fay Worley married Charles David Smith in March of 1942. Seven children were born to that union, Lola Larry Charlotte, Sharon, David, Chris and Belinda Smith. On September 8, 1967, Clara Fay Smith and Elmer "Bo" Thompson were married. Proverbs 31: 10-31 "Who can find a virtuous woman? For her price is far above rubies." This passage of scripture describes Clara perfectly. She lived a humble life, rising early, working and sacrificing to provide for her family. She had a talent for sewing and used

that talent to benefit her family and others in the community. Family was the most important thing in her life, next to God. She was never happier than when she was surrounded by family. She loved her children and grandchildren unconditionally and sacrificially. She was tough as nails and soft as silk and although she endured unbelievable things in her lifetime she never allowed it to defeat her, but instead allowed God to make her stronger for it all. She was altogether a very admirable woman and a true inspiration to all who knew and loved her. Mrs. Thompson is preceded in death by her parents, her husband Elmer "Bo' Thompson, first husband, Charles Smith, son Larry Rue Smith, brother, Same Worley, sisters, Lula May Frost and Lorine Clegg; grandson Stephen Thompson and great grandsons, Nathan Thompson and James Brock. Survivors are her children, Lola Ponder and husband Elmer of Colt; Charlotte Barnett of Wynne; Sharon Hillis and husband Gary of Proctor, David Smith and wife Evelyn of Crestview, FL; Christopher Smith of Santa Rosa, CA., Belinda Hollis and husband Bobby of Cherokee Village; step-sons, Eugene Thompson and wife Linda of Ardmore, OK; Carl Thompson and wife Lee of Bay Minette, AL; Billy Thompson and wife Karen of Forrest City; brother, Edward Worley and sister, Dora Draughon and 21 grandchildren and 50 great grandchildren. Funeral services were at Ridgewood Baptist Church in Caldwell with burial in Loughridge Cemetery. Kernodle Funeral Home was in charge of arrangments.

Parents: Lee Worley and Josie May Thomas Worley Spouse: Charles Smith, and Elmer Eugene Thompson (1920 - 2012) Children:Lola Thompson Ponder, Larry Thompson, Charlotte Thompson Barnett, David Smith, Christopher Smith, Belinda Smith Hollis Decease-Larry Rue Smith, Siblings: Deceased Same Worley, Lula May Frost, Lorine Clegg,

Turner, Gloria Ethridge, Mrs. b. Jul. 25, 1952 d. Aug. 14, 2012

No Tombstone-Picture-Obituary: Gloria Turner, 60, of Wynne, AR., passed away Tuesday, August 14, 2012, at her home. She was preceded in death by her mother, Lola Mae Starkey Ethridge and brother, Ray Starkey. Gloria was born in Forrest City, Arkansas, on July 25, 1952. She was a school teacher in the Earle Public School System. Survivors are her husband, Fred Harmon Turner of the home; sons, Jason Tim Wizer and wife Tammy of Wynne; Dalton Matthew Wizer and wife Mandi of Wynne; father, James Ethridge of Colt; brothers, Herman Larry Greenwood of Wynne; James Ethridge, Jr. of Colt; Steven Ashley Ethridge of Oakland, Tennessee; sisters, Lola Anita Vandiver of Forrest City; Jane Arden Wright of Maumelle; Janice Faye Cox of Colt; Dianna Lynn Simmering of Wynne; and five grandchildren. Arrangments were by: Kernodle Funeral Home. Funeral services were at First United Methodist Church in Forrest City. Burial was in Loughridge Cemetery in Colt.

Parents: James A. Ethridge (1922 - 2013) Lola Mae Starkey Ethridge (1932 - 2006) Spouse: Fred Harmon Turner Children: Jason Tim Wizer, Dalton Matthew Wizer Spouse: Fred Harmon Turner Siblings:Herman Larry Greenwood, James Ethridge, Jr., Steven Ashley Ethridge, Lola Anita Vandiver, Jane Arden Wright Jancie Faye Cox, dianna Lynn Simmerling,

Varner, William E. b. 1964 d. 2011

**No Tombstone** 

Vickers, William E. b. Aug. 4, 1858 d. Dec. 20, 1916

**Tombstone-Woodmen of World** 

Vinson, James William b. Feb. 7, 1968 d. Oct. 18, 2001

Tombstone-Obituary: Mr. James William Vinson, age 33, of Forrest City, died Thursday, Oct. 18, 2001, at his home. Mr. Vinson was born Feb. 7, 1968, in Almyra and was the son of Phyllis Louise Watkins Vinson. He lived in Forrest City the last nine years, was a correctional officer at the Federal Correctional Institution-Forrest City and was in the Arkansas National Guard.Mr. Vinson married Rebecca Robertson in 1993 and she survives him along with a daughter, Erin Vinson of Dewitt; a sister, Angela Jackson of Dewitt; a brother, Kyle Vinson of Ozark and his maternal grandmother, Katherine Watkins of Dewitt.Visitation for Mr. Vinson will be held Saturday, Oct. 20, 2001, from 6 to 8 p.m., at Stevens Funeral Home. Funeral services will take place on Sunday, Oct. 21, 2001, at 2 p.m., at Stevens Funeral Home with Rev. Dustin Lemke and Orville Wilson officiating the service. Burial will follow in Loughridge Cemetery in Colt under the direction of Stevens Funeral Home.

Parents:Phyllis Louise Watkins Vinson Spouse: Rebecca Robertson Vinson Child: Erin Vinson Siblings: Angela Jackson, Kyle Vinson

Wade, Thomas Gene b. Sep. 15, 1956 d. Jul. 19, 2000

Tombstone-Obituary: -Obit-Retired Security Guard-Parents:Vernon Olen Wade and Dorothy Dearrington Wade; Siblings: Mr. Wade is survived by his mother; seven brothers, Jerry Wade, Gary Wade, and Steve Dye, all of Forrest City, Donald Wade, of Little Rock, Vernon Wade, of Wynne, and Roger Lee and Stacy Dye, both of Heber Springs; and one sister, Patsy Johnson, of Unpire

Wall, James Frank b. Aug. 20, 1891 d. Apr. 7, 1971

Tombstone with Minnie-Pvt. U. S. Army WW I-Obituary: Frank Wall, age 79, died suddenly at his residence Apr.7,1971;born Aug.20,1891 at Wittsburg, Ark., in Cross Co., Ark., the son of Dr. Thomas Jefferson and Ophelia Usery Wall;he spent most of his life in the Wesley Community just north of Forrest City;a farmer, and veteran of WW I, he was married to Minnie Smith in 1914;she survives along with three sons, Earl T.Wall of Georgia, Jerry of Forrest City, and Roger of Jacksonville;8 grand and one great grandchild. Burial in Loughridge Cem. by Stevens FH.

Parents: Thomas Jefferson Wall, and Ophelia Usery Wall Spouse: Minnie Smith Wall (1896-1981) Children: Earl T. Wall, Jerry Wall, Roger Wall

Wall, Minnie Smith, Mrs. b. Apr. 22, 1896 d. Mar. 16, 1981

**Tombstone with James-**

Spouse: James Frank Wall (1891-1971) Children: Earl T. Wall, Jerry Wall, Roger Wall

Wallace, Billy Wayne "Giggs" b. Jan. 12, 1942 d. Mar. 1, 2000

Tombstone with Faye-Obituary: Mr. Billy Wayne "Giggs" Wallace, age 58, of Widener, died Wednesday, March 1, 2000, at his home. Mr. Wallace was born Jan. 12, 1942, to William Newton and Sarah Lou Brimhall Wallace. He lived most of his life in the Forrest City area. He was preceded in death by his parents; a sister, Edith Culver; and four brothers, William Aubrey, Rudolph Wallace, Troy Wallace and Freddy Wallace. He is survived by his wife, Alice Faye Wallace of Widener; a daughter, LaDonna Thornton of Widener; a son, Shannon Wallace of Forrest City; eight sisters, Betty White, Dottie Hatcher, Patsy Nichols, all of Forrest City, Bonnie Wilkinson and Connie Buchanan, both of Kuttawa, Ky., Jeannie Moore of Lake Cormorant, Miss., Debra Snow of Kingsport, Tenn., and Kitty Haugen of Green Bay, Wis.; three brothers, Calvin Wallace of Forrest City, D.D. Wallace of Murray, Ky., and Woody Wallace of San Jose, Calif.; and two grandsons. Visitation will be Thursday evening, March 2, 2000, at Stevens Funeral Home. Funeral Services will be Friday, March 3, 2000, at 2 p.m. at Stevens Funeral Home Chapel with Brother J.D. Webb assisted by Brother Mark Mercer officiating. Burial will be in Loughridge Cemetery in Summersweet area under the > direction of Stevens Funeral Home.

Parents: William Newtton Wallace and Sarah Lou Brimhall Wallace Spouse: Faye Hatcher Wallace Children: LaDonna Thornton, Shannon Wallace Siblins: Calvin Wallace, D. D. Wallace, Woody Wallace, Betty White, Dottie Hatcher, Patsy Nichols, Bonnie Wilkinson, Connie Buchanan, Jeannie Moore, Debra Snow, Kitty Haugen, Deceased-Edith Culver, William Aubrey Wallace, Rudolph Wallace, Troy Wallace, Freddy Wallace

Webb, Arvie Z., Mrs. b. Nov. 27, 1880 d. May 7, 1963

**Tombstone with Remington** 

Spouse: Remington P. Webb (1873-1960)

Webb, Bobby b. Nov. 16, 1942 d. Sep. 12, 2012

Tombstone-Obituary: Mr. Bobby Webb, age 69, of Colt, died Wednesday at the Crossridge Hospital in Wynne. He had been in poor health for the past year. Mr. Webb was born November 16, 1942, in Colt, and was the son of Sam Webb and Louise Sellers Webb. He lived in Colt most of his life, was a farmer, and attended the House of Prayer Church. Mr. Webb is survived by one brother, Charlie Webb of Colt, three nieces and one nephew. He had one sister, Catherine Jarrett, and one nephew, James Thomas, who both preceded him in death. Services for Mr. Webb will be held Graveside, 10:30 A.M., Friday, at the Loughridge Cemetery in Colt. Stevens Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements. You may log on to stevensfuneralhome.net for the on line registry.

Parents: Sam Webb (1910 - 1983) Nancy Louise Sellers Webb (1925 - 1984) Sibling: Bobby Webb (1942 - 2012) Catherine Davis Webb Jarrett (1945 - 1999)\*Charlie Webb

Webb, Elbert b. 1887 d. 1918

**Tombstone with Stella** 

Spouse: Stella B Moise Webb (1891 - 1929) Children: Berlin Paul Webb (1915 - 2002)\*

Webb, James Reddick "Jim" b. Sep. 8, 1881 d. Jul. 3, 1912

Tombstone-Obituary: An unfortunate killing occurred just over the county line, beyond Johnson township, Wednesday evening, July 3,1912. Will Smith killed Jim Webb under circumstances which may be considered justifiable homicide. Both the men were best of friends and Webb was a frequent visitor to the home of Smith. When he came Wednesday, he was so intoxicated, that Mrs. Smith told him to leave. Webb ran into Smith on the road home, and was told he was always welcome when sober. Later, Webb showed up with a gun and threatened to kill all hands, and when told to stop, he continued forward when Smith shot him. Probate Dated 19121127 Value \$1,355.00 Adm:E.A. Rolfe, Judge-St.Francis Co., Ark. Page 362 Spouse:Mollie Nichols Webb Gordy (1884-1965)

Spouse: Mollie Nichols Webb Gordy (1884 - 1965) Children: James Hubert Webb (1899 - 1955)\* Nora Lee Webb Weeks (1904 - 1928)\*

Webb, Lowell b. Aug. 6, 1929 d. Jul. 26, 1993

Tombstone-Married Oct. 25, 1963

Webb, Nancy Louise Sellers, Mrs. b. Jun. 13, 1925 d. Oct. 7, 1984

**Tombstone** 

Spouse: Sam Webb (1910 - 1983) Children: Bobby Webb (1942 - 2012)\* Catherine Davis Webb Jarrett (1945 - 1999)\*

Webb, Remington P. b. Mar. 11, 1873 d. Nov. 3, 1960

Tombstone with Arvie-Note: This is my maternal great grandfather father. His son, Remington Pender Webb, is my Mom, Helen Irene Webb Peterson's Dad. Feel free to contact me if this is your ancestor. mdco1956@gmail.com. Marjorie Danley Added: Jan. 9, 2018-Note: Father, Wade has a Goodspeed's Biography: His Children He was married in July, 1866, to Matilda V., daughter of Absalom and Matilda Barker, and to their union seven children were given, five living: John Lee, Remington P., Willie W., James R. and Filbert.

Parents: Wade Webb (1841 - \_\_\_\_) Matilda Barker Webb Spouse: Arvie Z. Webb (1880 - 1963) Sibling: Remington P. Webb (1873 - 1960) Wade William Webb (1876 - 1961)\*John Lee Web, James R. Webb, Filbert Webb Child: Remington Pender Webb

Webb, Robert Orville b. Mar. 19, 1901 d. Feb. 3, 1981

**Tombstone** 

Webb, Sam b. Mar. 21, 1910 d. Jul. 3, 1983

**Tombstone** 

Spouse: Nancy Louise Sellers Webb (1925 - 1984)\*Children: Bobby Webb (1942 - 2012)\*Catherine Davis Webb Jarrett (1945 - 1999)\*

Webb, Stella B. Moise, Mrs. b. 1891 d. 1929

**Tombstone with Elbert** 

Spouse: Elbert Webb (1887 - 1918)\*Children: Berlin Paul Webb (1915 - 2002)\*

Weddington, John William b. 1951 d. 1988

Tombstone-Father, Son, Brother-U. S. Navy

Parents: Willie Lee Weddington (1912 - 1997) Julia Marie Kelso Weddington (1912 - 2002)

Weddington, Julia Marie Kelso, Mrs. b. Jul. 30, 1912 d. Sep. 15, 1997

Tombstone-Obituary: Mrs. Julia Marie Weddington, age 89, of Colt died Saturday, June 15, 2002 at Wynnewood Nursing Home. Mrs. Weddington was born July 30, 1912, to Arch L. and Julia Wall Kelso. She was a housewife and a member of the Colt Methodist Church. Mrs. Weddington was preceded in death by her husband Willie Lee Weddington in 1997 and her son John in 1988. She is survived by three daughters Jane Luker of Forrest City, Willene Partain of Cherry Valley and Mary Ruth Scheibe of Cummings, Ga.; nine grandchildren; eight great-grandchildren and five great-great-grandchildren. Funeral services for Mrs. Weddington were held Monday, June 17, 2002, at 2 p.m. at the Morgan Chapel with Bro. James Allen Cowan and Bro. Berlon Davis officiating. Burial will follow at Loughridge Cemetery under the direction of Morgan Funeral Home.

Parents: Archie Larkin Kelso (1870 - 1951)Julia Marie Wall Kelso (1884 - 1942) Spouse: Willie Lee Weddington (1912 - 1997) Children:John William Weddington (1951 - 1988)\*
Jane Luker, Willene Partain, Mary Ruth Scheibe Siblings: Bertha Kelso Alford (1901 - 1993)\* Irvin L Kelso (1903 - 1992)\* Ophelia J Kelso Baskin (1905 - 1988)\* Marguerite A Kelso Gaff (1907 - 2001)\* Archie Larkin Kelso (1908 - 1957)\* Julia Marie Kelso Weddington (1912 - 2002) Finis E. Kelso (1916 - 1970)\* Ruth Kelso Shelton (1919 - 2004)\* LaVerne W. Kelso Edmondson (1922 - 2003)\* Allie Virginia Kelso Shepherd (1925 - 2011)\* Charlene Kelso Edmondson (1927 - 2014)\*

Weddington, Willie Lee b. Sep. 4, 1912 d. Sep. 15, 1997

#### **No Tombstone**

Spouse: Julia Marie Kelso Weddington (1912 - 2002)\*Children: John William Weddington (1951 - 1988)\* Jane Luker, Willene Partain, Mary Ruth Scheibe Sibling: Floy Lucille Weddington West (1917-1992)

West, Floy Lucille Weddington, Mrs. b. Nov. 5, 1917 d. Feb. 8, 1992

Tombstone with Leonard-Obituary: Services for Floy Lucille Weddington West, 74, of Wynne were held Feb. 8 in the Kernodle Funeral Home Chapel with Rev. Everett Isom officiating. Burial was in Loughridge Cemetery near Colt. Mrs. West died Feb. 6 in Cross County Hospital. She was born Nov. 5, 1917 in Colt and was married to Leonard Farley West. He died in Jan. 1992. Mrs. West was carrier for the Wynne Shoppers News for 16 years prior to her retirement. She had also been employed as a seamstress for the Bobbie Brooks factory in West Helena for 15 years and also owned and operated the Westside Grocery Store in Wynne. She was a member of the Colt United Methodist Church. Mrs. West is survived by one daughter--Joann Cook of Birmingham, Ala.; one

sister--Retha Crippen of McCrory and one brother--Willie Weddington of Colt; two grandchildren and one great-grandchild. Memorials may be made to the Colt United Methodist Church. Married Sep. 1, 1934

Spouse: Leonard Farley West (1907 - 1992) Child: Joann Cook Sibling: Retha Crippen, Willie Lee Weddington (1912-1997)

West, Leonard Farley b. Mar. 29, 1907 d. Jan. 10, 1992

Tombstone with Floy-Obituary: Services for Leonard Farley West, 84, of Wynne were held Kernodle Funeral Home Chapel with Rev. Everette Isom officiating. Burial was in Loughridge. Mr. West Died Jan. 10 in Cross County Hospital. He was born March 29, 2907 in Gill, Ark. and was married Lucille Weddington. Mr. West lived in Wynne before moving to Helena in 1945. He moved back to Wynne in 1965. He was a retired salesman for Royal Crown Bottling Co. Mr. West was a member of the Colt United Methodist Church and the Woodman of the World. He is survived by his wife; one daughter---Jo Ann Cook of Birmingham, Ala.; two sisters--Christine Drexler of Wynne and Lora Gatten of Forrest City and one brother---Gordon of Houston, Texas; two grandchildren and one great-grandchild.

Spouse: Floy Lucille Weddington West (1917 - 1992)\*Child:Joann Cook Siblings: Christine Drexler, Lura Gatten, Gordon West

Whitaker, Eva Marie Johnston, Mrs. b. Jun. 9, 1926 Childersburg, Ala. D. Jun. 11, 2016

Tombstone with J. C., Jr.

Whittaker, John C. b. Sep. 18, 1903 d. Apr. 14, 1976

**Tombstone with Nellie-SSDI** 

Whittaker, Nellie Alaysious Loyer, Mrs. b. Jan. 1910 Pennsylvania d. Jan. 31, 1985

Tombstone with John C.

Parents: Marcus Brownson Loyer (1882 - 1950) Nellie A. Nichols Loyer (1882 - 1956) Siblings: May Olive Loyer (1907 - \_\_\_\_)\* Nellie Alaysious Loyer Whittaker (1910 - 1985) John Wesley Loyer (1913 - 1958)\*

Williams, Mary, Mrs. b. 1850 d. Dec. 24, 1937

**Tombstone-Mother** 

Willis, Sam D. b. Jun. 9, 1949 d. May 4, 2017

Tombstone-Picture-Obituary: Mr. Sam D. Willis of Colt, Arkansas, died Thursday, May 4, 2017 in Jonesboro, Arkansas at St. Bernard's Regional Medical Center, he was 71. Sam was born on June 9, 1945 to Mr. Samuel "Bun" Willis and Mary Delones Willis in Powhatan, Arkansas. In 1969, he married Linda Phillips, they have two children, Mark and Jason. Sam was a retired minister having pastored at Haynes Baptist Church, Sneed Street Baptist Church in Marked Tree, Union Grove Baptist Church in Jonesboro, and McElroy Baptist Church in Wynne. He had lived in Memphis, Marked Tree, Jonesboro, Cherry Valley and Wynne. He was a member of Fitzgerald Crossing Baptist Church. He is survived by his wife, Linda Phillips Willis of the home, sons, Mark Willis of Jonesboro, Jason Willis and wife Liza of Wynne, brothers, Don Willis of Wynne, and Jerry Willis of Harrison, grandchildren Lexi, Ethan, Kason, Keaton, and Luke Willis. He was preceded in death by his parents, Samuel "Bun" and Mary Willis, brothers, Lendon and Bill Willis and sisters, Dean and Marilyn.

Parents: Samuel Willis and Mary Delones Willis Spouse: Linda Phillips Willis Children: Mark Willis, Sam Willis Siblings:Don Willis, Jerry Willis, Deceased-Dean Willis, Marilyn Willis, London Willis, Bill Willis

Wilson, Rhonda Jean Walker, Mrs. b. Jan. 5, 1962 d. Jun. 8, 2015

No Tombsone-Obituary: Rhonda Jean Wilson, 53, of Wynne, Arkansas, passed away Monday, June 8, 2015. She was born Jan. 5, 1962, at Lepanto, Arkansas. She is survived by her mother, Bobbie Gathright of Monette; two sons, Jarrod and wife Nicole Wilson of Wynne and Justin Wilson of Monette; two brothers, Billy Gathright and wife Traci of Monette and Wayne Walker of Arkansas; and four grandchildren, Savannah, Lucas, Tanner and Shelby Wilson. Burial was in Loughridge Cemetery under the direction of Thompson Wilson Funeral home. Jonesboro Sun obits. June 9, 2015

Parents: Bobbie Gathright Spouse: Trent E. Wilson (1960-2004) Children: Jarrod Wilson, Justin Wilson Siblings: Billy Gathright, Wayne Walker

Wilson, Robert Eugene b. Apr. 29, 1938 d. Sep. 14, 2010

Tombstone-PFC U. S. Army-Obituary: Robert Eugene Wilson, a resident of Wynne, Arkansas, departed this life, Tuesday, September 14, 2010, at his home, at the age of Seventy-Two. He was born, April 29, 1938 in McCrory, Arkansas, the son of Hubert and Myrtle (Stevens) Wilson. He married Miss Mary Alice Milton, April 12, 1959. He was of the Baptist faith, and served in the US Army during the Korean War. He owned his own lawn and gardening service and enjoyed gardening, hunting, fishing, cooking, playing with his grandchildren and spending time with his family and friends. Mr. Wilson was preceded in

death by his parents, one son: Trent Wilson, one daughter Tanya Wilson. Robert is survived by his Wife of fifty-one years: Mary Alice Wilson of the home, one son: Bradley Wilson and his wife Sheri of Wynne, Arkansas, two daughters: Vickie Scott of Wynne, Arkansas, Rita Starkey of Wynne, Arkansas, five brothers: James Wilson, Kenneth Wilson, Cortez Wilson all of Wynne, Arkansas, Danny Joe Wilson of Forrest City, Arkansas, Johnny Wilson of Monticello, Arkansas, one sister: Barbara Faye Wilson of Wynne, Arkansas, 10 grandchildren, and 7 great-grandchildren. Funeral services will be conducted, Thursday, September 16, 2010, at 10:00 a.m. at the Thompson-Wilson Funeral Home in Wynne, Arkansas. Interment will follow at Loughridge Cemetery, in Colt, Arkansas. 870-238-9400 Visitation will be held, Wednesday, September 15, 2010, from 6 till 8:00 p.m. at the funeral home.

Parents: Hubert Wilson (1915 - 1977) Myrtle A Wilson (1919 - 1991) Spouse:Mary Alice Milton Wilson Children: Trent E Wilson (1960 - 2004)\* Tanya Dawn Wilson (1972-1972), Alive:Bradley Wilson, Vickie Scott, Rita Starkey Siblings: James Wilson, Kenneth Wilson, Cortez Wilson, Danny Joe Wilson, Johnny Wilson, Barbara Faye Wilson

Wilson, Tanya Dawn Infant b. Jun. 28, 1972 d. Jun. 28, 1972

## **Tombstone**

Parents: Robert Eugene Wilson (1938-2010) Mary Alice Milton Wilson Siblings: Trent E Wilson (1960 - 2004)\* Tanya Dawn Wilson (1972-1972), Alive:Bradley Wilson, Vickie Scott, Rita Starkey

Wilson, Trent E. b. Apr. 3, 1960 d. Dec. 10, 2004

Tombstone-Picture-Obituary: Trent E. Wilson, 44, of Wynne died Friday, Dec. 10, at his residence. Born and raised in Wynne, he was employed as an operation and maintenance technician for CenterPoint Energy for 20 years. He was of the Baptist belief. Survivors include his wife, Rhonda Wilson of Wynne; two sons, Justin Wilson and Jarrod Wilson, both of Wynne; two sisters, Vickie Scott and Rita Starkey, both of Wynne; and a brother, Bradley Wilson of Wynne. He was preceded in death by a sister. Funeral services will be at 10 a.m. Tuesday in the chapel of Thompson-Wilson Funeral Home in Wynne. Burial will be in Loughridge Cemetery in Colt. Pallbearers include Justin Wilson, Jimmy Ball, Jason Miller, Wayne Miller, Keith Haygood and Rob Kendrick. Visitation will be from 6-9 p.m. Monday at the funeral home. Memorials may be made to the American Cancer Society, in care of Pete Burnett, 812 North Killough Road, Wynne 72396, or the Loughridge Cemetery, in care of Gene Horton, 723 SFC 442, Forrest City 72335.

Parents: Robert Eugene Wilson (1938 - 2010) Mary Alice Milton Wilson Spouse: Rhonda Jean Walker Wilson (1962-2015) Siblings: Trent E Wilson (1960 - 2004)\* Tanya Dawn Wilson (1972-1972), Alive:Bradley Wilson, Vickie Scott, Rita Starkey Children: Jarrod Wilson, Justin Wilson

Wolff, Oscar Presley, Sheriff b. May 8, 1852 d. Jun. 27, 1912

No Tombstone-Note: Wolff or Wolfe-Using information from Loyd N. Sybert on family in 2018, Thanks Loyd-Obituary: Death of Oscar Presley Wolff - Esteemed Citizen Succumbs to Tuberculosis After Long and Painful Illness. Funeral Today. Oscar Presley Wolff, one of the best known citizens of St. Francis County and a gentleman who was greatly esteemed by a legion of good friends, died yesterday morning at his home in this city and was buried this morning about 11 o'clock in the Lotheridge graveyard in Johnson township. Deceased was sixty years of age the 8th day of last May, and since the spring of 1908 when he, in company with his friend; Mr. S. M. Blalock, of Colt, narrowly escaped being asphysiated in a room at the Fransioia hotel in Memphis, has gone steadily downward physically. For 5 or 6 months past; deceased had been in such a frail and delicate state of health, that he had not been able to leave his home and the greater portion of this time the sufferer was continuously confined to his bed. O. P. Wolff was a native of St. Francis county, having been born at the old family homestead, near Taylor's Creek, or later on named Colt, in Telico townwhip, on May 8, 1852. Until the death of his father, he enjoyed the advantages of being able to attend the subscription schools of his neighborhood. After the demise of his father, he went to Texas where he worked as a "Cowboy" for the next five years. Returning home he entered into farming on the old homestead for seven years. But in 1882, he was employed by Mr. Vital Lesca as a bookkeeper and clerk. In 1883, he was appointed station agent at Colt for the Iron Mountain Railroad. He was a brave and fearless man and for guite a number of years was a prominent figure in the public life of our city and county. At the time of his death he was and for the past six or eight year had served the levee board as tax collector of this county. Prior to his election as collector for the levee board, he held the office of city marshal of Forrest City for several terms and the fact has always been conceded that he served his constituents faithfully and well, and made this city one of the best police officers it ever had. In the performance of duty Oscar Wolff was ever true and loyal and the many friend here with whom he was closely associated and who knew him best, will mourn him deeply and by all he will be sorely missed. Deceased was married on Nov. 10, 1880 to Mrs. Fannie Gurley, by D. S. Smith, Minister, to which union two children were added, viz., Annie E. Wolff Logston (age 23 in1910), Edward P. (age 21 in 1910), (At the time of the Goodspeed's Biography) the former now being the wife of Mr. Paul Logston, of Little Rock, all of whom survive him. Oscar Wolff was a kind, loving and provident

husband and father and the grief of the members of his family is pitlable and beyond the depiction of words. The funeral arrangements include the shipment of the remains to Colt, via., the Iron Mountain this morning, where it was met by the hearse and a large concourse of friends and conveyed thence to the Lotheridge cemetery, where the last sad rites were performed by the Rev. Father Hearinger of the Catholic church. The Times joins the numberous friends of the deceased's family in condolences and heartfelt sympathy. Second wife was Fannie Gurley whom he married Nov.10,1880. Mr. Wolff was a member of the Knights of Pythias and also the Knights of Honor. In the 1880 Census, Oscar P. Wolff age 28 single, as boarding with the family of Charles and Mary McDonald, in Smith Township, Cross Co, Ark.. He is listed as a laborer, most likely working for Mr. McDonald. The date of the census was June 29, 1880. In 1888 he was Postmaster at Colt. In 1900 Census, he is residing in Forrest City, and was the City Marshall. Listed in the household were his wife, Fannie, his son Edward and his two daughters, Annie and Lloyd U. Another 23 years old female, Manda Moore, in the same household listed as a daughter, married three years, and occupied as a school teacher. It is believed that she is a daughter of Fannie and in a previous marriage. In the 1910 Census, Oscar is 57, Fannie 55, as renting at NSN Lollard St., married for 29 years, Fannie had 15 children of which 11 survived. Children at home: Annie J., 23, Edward P. 21, and Lloyd U. 14. Oscar was employed as Tax Collector. Ed P was a bill poster. All children were single. Goodspeed's Biography: In 1848, O. P. Wolff, Sr., and his wife Annie E. (Russell) Wolff, came to Arkansas from Philadelphia, their native home, and settled on the present site of the town of Colt, which he purchased from W. M. Taylor, consisting of 160 acres, with four acres of it cleared. Mr. Wollf improved the rest and bought adjoining lands, and in 1870, at the time of his death, was the owner of 600 or 700 acres. Soon after arriving here he opened up a stock of general merchandise, and as settlements were few and far between he had a large trade and enjoyed a profitable patronage, which he continued for some years after the war. The place was known as Taylor's Creek, by which name it was called until 1882, then being changed to Colt, after the railroad contractor who built the railroad through. Mr. Wolff was twice married, By his first union he was the father of two children, our subject, Oscar Presley, Jr., the only one living, and Joseph A.; and by his second marriage there were three children: Frisk B., Cornelia W., and Sallie J. (wife of J. H. Hancock of Wynne). In the 1850 Census had Oscar P., Sr., wife Annie, in L'Anguille Township. Also in the household was Laurence R. Frisk, a 40 years old farmer, and Eliza Russell, a 40 years old from Tennesse (Perhaps they were partners). Oscar P. Wolff, Jr., the subject of this sketch, was born in St. Francis County, May 8,1852, and up to the time the death of his father enjoyed the advantages of attending schools of his neighborhood. After the senior Wolff's demise he went to Texas and was engaged for the following five years as a "cowboy," on the western plains. Returning home he entered into farming on

the old homestead for seven years, but in 1882 was employed by Mr. Lesca as book-keeper and clerk. In 1883 he was appointed station agent at Colt for the Iron Mountain Railroad, which position he still holds. November 10,1880, Mr. Wolff married Miss Fannie Gurley. They are the parents of two children: Annie E. and Edward P. Mr. Wolff is a member of the Knights of Pythias and also the Knights of Honor. He is a Democrat in politics, and a well known citizen of Colt. Note: in 1870 Census Fannie Williams was living with Oscar's parents, probably Fannie Gurley.

Parents: Oscar Presley Wolff, Sr. (1818-1870) Annie E. Russell Wolff (1829 - 1854) Spouse: Fannie Gurley Wolff (abt.1857-) Children: Annie (Paul) Wolff Logston (1886-), Edward P. Wolff (1889-), Uria Lloyde S. (Married 1914 Homer Kay Taylor) Wolff Taylor (1895-1978 Elmwood in Memphis) Joe A. Wolff (1881-1882) Norma K. Wolff (1883-1886)

Woods, Gracie Smith Mae, Mrs. b. Oct. 3, 1920 d. May 21, 2003

Tombstone-Picture-Obituary: Gracie 'Moe' Smith Woods, 82, homemaker, died Wednesday at her home. Services will be at 2 p.m. today at Thompson-Wilson Funeral Home with burial in Loughridge Cemetery in Colt. She was a member of New Prospect Missionary Baptist Church. Mrs. Woods, the widow of Alton J. Woods, leaves a daughter. Janet Woods Dye of Wynne; a brother, Carl Smith of Forrest City, 11 grandchildren and 27 greatgrandchildren. The family requests that memorials be sent to New Prospect Missionary Baptist Church. Jonesboro Sun, Jonesboro, AR. May 23, 2003 Gracie "Moe" Smith Woods, 82, longtime resident of Wynne, died Wednesday at her home. She was a member of New Prospect Missionary Baptist Church near Colt and had attended school in the Newcastle community near Forrest City. She was a homemaker. Survivors include one daughter, Janet Woods Dye of Wynne; one brother, Carl Smith of Forrest City; 11 grandchildren; and 27 great-grandchildren. She was preceded in death by her husband, Alton J. Woods; her parents, J.T. and Toker Matlock Smith; one son, Charles Woods; two daughters, Mattie Faye Woods and Doris Morgan; three sisters; and one brother. Funeral services will be at 2 p.m. today in the chapel of Thompson-Wilson Funeral Home in Wynne, with Eddie Addison and Tim Horton officiating. Burial will follow in Loughridge Cemetery near Colt. Pallbearers will be Ronnie Beshears, Brian Dye, Tim Hamilton, Gary Harris, Brad Morgan, Danny Morgan, Stanley Williams and Bradley Wilson. Memorials may be made to New Prospect Missionary Baptist Church.

Parents: J. T. Smith, Toker Matlock Smith Spouse:Alton J. Woods (1915-1957) Children: Charles Woods, Mattie Faye Woods, Doris Morgan, Janet Woods Dye Siblings: Carl Smith

Woods, James Edward b. Apr. 23, 1907 d. Jan. 3, 1994

# **Tombstone with Marguerite Gordy**

Spouse: Marguerite Gordy Woods (1915-2002) Children: James Eugene Woods (1944-2015) Kenneth Williams Woods (1934-1934)

Woods, James Eugene b. May 25, 1944 d. Aug. 13, 2015

Tombstone with Gail-Obituary: James Eugene Woods, 71, was born to James Edward and Marguerite Gordy Woods on May 25, 1944. He entered God's Kingdom of Heaven on August 13, 2015. He graduated from Forrest City Arkansas High School in 1962. He attended Centenary College in Shreveport, LA, Washington University in St. Louis, MO, and finished at the University of Memphis. Gene worked in the Trust Department at First Tennessee Bank before joining Wilkinson and Snowden, Inc. in 1971, now Colliers International Memphis Branch. He was with the company until his death, and he served as Treasurer, President, and Chairman of the Board at Colliers. Honored to have been in the Society of Industrial and Office Realtors (SIOR), Gene served as a Regional Vice President and as President of the Memphis Chapter. He also served on the Board of Directors for the Memphis Area Association of Realtors (MAAR) for two terms, was awarded the Presidential Award in 1992, nd served as President in 1994. As a man of faith, Gene was on the Board of and was a Lay Director for the Emmaus Community. He was also a member of the Board for the Salvation Army for 16 years, often locating vacant warehouses for the Angel Tree Christmas Gift Center. As a former member of Calvary Episcopal Church in downtown Memphis, he was a Senior Warden of the Vestry and a soloist for the Calvary Choir. He later was Chairman of the Diaconate at Second Presbyterian Church. Now at St. Mary's Cathedral, he was recently a Chairman of the Stewardship Committee and also served on the Finance Committee as Treasurer. These are the service-oriented positions that Gene held with a willing and caring heart. However, the things that we as family and friends will remember and hold onto are the love he had for others, the kindnesses that go unsung but are cherished by the recipients, the loyalty he had for his business family, and the integrity that was the cornerstone of his character. He died at home in Highlands, North Carolina, with his beloved wife Gail and his two sons Peter and Taylor. Due to increasing illness, it was unclear if he would be strong enough to return to his home that he loved in the mountains. Once his medical team felt he was strong enough to return, he traveled with his family throughout the night to live out his final days on earth there. What a blessing it has been for the four of us to be together even at the end: the four of us were together, and we saw him comfortable and at peace until his journey home. Visitation will be 5-7 p.m. Wednesday, August 26th at Canale Funeral Directors, 2700 Union Ave Extended, Memphis, TN 38112. The Celebration of his Life will be 10:30 a.m. Thursday, August 27th

at St. Mary's Episcopal Cathedral, 700 Poplar Ave, Memphis, TN 38105, with a light lunch afterwards. The family and anyone who wants to join them will leave St. Mary's to go to Loughridge Cemetery outside of Wynne, AR after lunch for the burial service. In lieu of flowers, the family requests that memorials be sent to St. Mary's Episcopal Church or the Salvation Army, 696 Jackson Ave, Memphis, TN 38105. Canale Funeral Directors, Memphis, TN (Published in The Commercial Appeal on August 23, 2015)

Parents: James Edward Woods (1907 - 1994) Marguerite Gordy Woods (1915 - 2002) Spouse: Gail Taylor Woods Children: Peter Carr Woods, Taylor Woods, Siblings: Kenneth William Woods (1934-1934)

Woods, Marguerite Gordy, Mrs. b. Jul. 13, 1915 d. Dec. 27, 2002

Tombstone with James-Obituary:-Mercantile Owner-Parents: William F. Gordy and Mollie Nichols Gordy; Spouse:preceded in death by her husband, Edward "Pete" Woods; Survived by Mrs. Woods is survived by a son, James Eugene Woods of Memphis; a sister, Ernestine Gordy Dooley of Germantown, Tenn.; and two grandsons, Peter Carr Woods of Washington D.C. and Taylor Woods of Charleston, S.C

Parents: William F. Gordy, and Mollie Nichols Gordy Spouse: James Edward Woods (1907-1994) Children: Kenneth William Woods (1934-1934) James Eugene Woods (1944-2015) Siblings: Ernestine Gordy Dooley

Worley, Pauline Mildred Matlock, Mrs. b. Nov. 16, 1929 d. Sep. 27, 2011

Tombstone with Samuel-Obituary: Mrs. Pauline Mildred Worley, 81, of Heber Springs, Arkansas, passed away Tuesday, September 27, 2011, in Heber Springs, AR. She was preceded in death by her parents, Walter Matlock and Agnus South Matlock; husband, Sam Worley; brothers, J. W. Matlock, Gene Matlock, Hubert Matlock; and sister, Dorthy Thomas. Mrs. Worley was born on November 16, 1929 in Forrest City, Arkansas. She was a farmer, homemaker, and was a factory worker for General Industries. Survivors are her son, Dan Worley of Heber Springs and grandchildren, Danny and Carrie Worley. Arrangmentes were by Kernodle Funeral Home in Wynne with graveside services at Loughridge Cemetery

Parents: James Walter Matlock (1890 - 1960) Agnes South Matlock (1892 - 1938) Spouse: Samuel L Worley (1923 - 2005) Siblings: Deceased-J. W. Matlock, Hubert Matlock, Herbert Eugene Matlock (1918 - 1989)\* Dorothy Matlock Thomas (1924 - 1992)\* Pauline Mildred Matlock Worley (1929 - 2011)

Worley, Samuel L. b. Sep. 15, 1923 d. Sep. 29, 2005

Tombstone with Pauline-Obituary: Mr. Samuel "Sam" Worley, age 82, of Forrest City, died Thursday, Sept. 29, 2005, at his home in Forrest City. Mr. Worley was born Sept. 15, 1923, in Wynne, the son of Lee Worley and Josie Thomas Worley. He lived in St. Francis County all of his life, was a farmer and a Baptist. Mr. Worley married Pauline Matlock in 1945 and she survives him along with one son, Dan L. Worley of Heber Springs; a brother, Ed Worley of Forrest City; three sisters, Lorene Clegg of Colt, Dora Draughon of Wynne and Clara Thompson of Forrest City; and two grandchildren. He was preceded in death by a sister, Lula Frost earlier this year. Visitation for Mr. Worley will be held on Friday, Sept. 30, 2005, from 6 until 8 p.m. at Stevens Funeral Home. Funeral services will be held on Saturday, Oct. 1, 2005, at 1 p.m. in the Chapel of Stevens Funeral Home. Burial will follow in Loughridge Cemetery.

Parents: Lee Worley, and Josie Thomas Worley Spouse: Pauline Mildred Matlock Worley (1929 - 2011)\*Children: Dan L. Worley Siblings: Ed Worley, Lorene Clegg, Dora Draughon, Clara Thompson, Decease-Lula Frost

Wright, Mary E. Smith, Mrs. b. Aug. 28, 1898 d. Nov. 7, 1980

### **Tombstone**

York, Bessie White, Mrs. b. Mar. 25, 1924 d. Feb. 27, 2010

Tombstone-Obituary: Mrs. Bessie York age 85, of Widener, Arkansas formerly of Pine Bluff died Sunday, February 28, 2010 at the Forrest City Medical Center. Mrs. York was born March 25, 1924 in Black Rock, Arkansas. She was the daughter of John Henderson White and Pearl Pickens White. She was a member of the Widener Baptist Church and a housewife. Mrs. York was married to Lawrence York and he preceded her in death in 1998. She is survived by a sister Rachel Dickerson of Pine Bluff; a brother, John White Jr. of Tyler, Texas and several nieces and nephews. Funeral services will be held graveside at Loughridge Cemetery on Friday, March 5, 2010 at 10:00 a.m. Visitation will be from 6 to 8 Thursday at the funeral home. Visit online registry at stevensfuneralhome.net. Under the direction of Stevens Funeral Home.

Parents: John Henderson White (1884 - 1944) Pearl Iva Pickens Martin (1898 - 1977) Spouse: Lawrence York (1924 - 1998)\* Siblings: Wilfred E White (1917 - 1987)\* Sarah Juanita White Neal (1918 - 1963)\* Bessie White York (1924 - 2010) Estelle Irene White Posey (1926 - 2005)\* Iva Eugine White Smith (1929 - 1997)\* Rachel K White Dickerson (1934 - \_\_\_\_)\*John White, Jr.

York, Mattie b. Nov. 16, 1868 d. Jan. 29, 1887

### **Tombsone**

York, Zella Jane Kohal, Mrs. b. Dec. 31, 1891 d. Oct. 4, 1959

#### Tombstone-

Spouse: Ira Benton York Children: Homer Douglas York (1911 - 1987) Lawrence York (1924 - 1998)\*Goldie Marie Adkins

Zirpel, Walter Robert "Bob" b. May 20, 1929 d. Jul. 25, 2007

Tombstone with Ruby Nell b.1938-Obituary: Mr. Walter Robert "Bob" Zirpel, age 78, of Forrest City, died Wednesday, July 25, 2007, at Forrest City Medical Center. Mr. Zirpel was born May 20, 1929, in Davison County, South Dakota, the son of Edward Zirpel and Matilda Menike Zirpel. He lived in Nevada and South Dakota. He was a Lutheran. Mr. Zirpel married Ruby Nell Davis Gossett in Dec. 31, 1981 in Clark Co., Nevada, and she survives him along with three sons, Richard Zirpel of Marietta, Calif., Roger Zirpel and Allen Zirpel, both of Sioux Falls, S.D.; two daughters, Barb Zirpel of Sioux Falls, S.D. and Kathy LaRock of Plano, Texas; one step-daughter, Lynn Ross of Las Vegas; 14 grandchildren and 11 great-grandchildren. Visitation for Mr. Zirpel will be held on Friday, July 27, 2007, from 6 to 8 p.m. at Stevens Funeral Home. Funeral services will be held on Saturday, July 28, 2007, at 11 a.m. at Stevens Funeral Home. Burial will follow in Loughridge Cemetery.

Parents: Edward Zirpel and Matilda Menike Zirpel Spouse: Ruby Nell Davis Children: Richard Zirpel, Roger Zirpel, Allen Zirpel, Barb Sirpel, Kathy LaRock